

CONTAINING ALL NOTICES PUBLISHED ONLINE BETWEEN 28 AND 30 JULY 2023

PRINTED ON 31 JULY 2023 | NUMBER 64129 PUBLISHED BY AUTHORITY | ESTABLISHED 1665 WWW.THEGAZETTE.CO.UK

Contents

State/15134*

Royal family/ Parliament Assemblies & Government/ Honours & Awards/ Church/

Environment & infrastructure/15136* Health & medicine/

Other Notices/15170* Money/15171* Companies/15172*

People/15234*

Terms & Conditions/15257*

* Containing all notices published online between 28 and 30 July 2023

STATE

Departments of State

PRIVY COUNCIL OFFICE

UNIVERSITIES OF OXFORD AND CAMBRIDGE ACT 1923

A Statute made by the Governing Body of Darwin College, Cambridge on the 25th May 2023 revising the existing Statutes of the College has been submitted for the approval of His Majesty in Council, and notice of this having been submitted are published in accordance with the provisions of the Universities of Oxford and Cambridge Act 1923. Under the provisions of the Act any petition must be received by the Privy Council Office by email to enquiries@pco.gov.uk within eight weeks (exclusive of any University vacation).

The purpose of the proposed revisions are to make provision for the management of the College's endowment on a total return basis, including updating matters of day-to-day administration, providing for two Vice-Masters to serve concurrently, and clarifying certain matters connected with charity registration, for example, the status of student members of Council as charity trustees. (4406757)

Honours & awards

State Awards

ORDER OF THE BRITISH EMPIRE

CENTRAL CHANCERY OF THE ORDERS OF KNIGHTHOOD St. James's Palace, London SW1

28 July 2023 ROYAL VICTORIAN ORDER

The KINC has been gradiously places

The KING has been graciously pleased to give orders for the following promotion in, and appointments to, the Royal Victorian Order: **G.C.V.O.**

To be a Knight Grand Cross:

The Right Reverend David John CONNER, K.C.V.O., on relinquishing his appointment of Dean of The King's Free Chapel of St George at Windsor Castle, Domestic Chaplain, and Register of the Order of the Garter.

(To be dated 19 July 2023)

K.C.V.O.

To be a Knight Commander:

Major General Christopher John GHIKA, C.B.E., on relinquishing his appointment of General Officer Commanding London District, and Major General Commanding the Household Division.

(To be dated 28 June 2023)

L.V.O.

To be a Lieutenant:

Colonel Tom Christopher Stephen BONAS, on relinquishment of the role of Regimental Adjutant, Welsh Guards.

(To be dated 12 July 2023)

M.V.O.

To be Members:

Simon James HICKLING, on relinquishment of the role of Deputy Land Agent at Sandringham.

(To be dated 27 July 2023)

Captain Jiwan Prasad GURUNG, The Royal Gurkha Rifles, on relinquishment of the role of The King's Gurkha Orderly Officer.

Captain Narendradhoj GURUNG, Queen's Gurkha Engineers, on relinquishment of the role of The King's Gurkha Orderly Officer. (*To be dated 11 July 2023*) (4404216)

CENTRAL CHANCERY OF THE ORDERS OF KNIGHTHOOD

St. James's Palace, London S.W.1

28 July 2023 ERRATA

Supplement No.1 to The London Gazette dated 17 June 2023 (No. 64082)

ORDER OF THE BRITISH EMPIRE Page B6 – O.B.E. (Military Division)

Lieutenant Colonel Michael John SCANLON *to read* Lieutenant Colonel Michael Jon SCANLON, Royal Marines, N029361M.

Page B9 - C.B.E. (Civil Division)

Roy BRANNEN *to read* Roy BRANNEN, Interim Director General, Net Zero, Energy and Transport, Scottish Government. For services to Transport and Scotland on the Demise of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.

Michael KING, O.B.E. *to read* Michael KING, Local Government and Social Care Ombudsman. For services to Local Government.

Page B10 – C.B.E. (Civil Division)

Laura Elizabeth MARKS, O.B.E. *to read* Laura Elizabeth MARKS, O.B.E., Social Activist and Broadcaster. For services to Inter-Faith Relations, to Holocaust and Genocide Education and Commemoration and to Women's Empowerment.

Page B11 - O.B.E. (Civil Division)

Mark Jonathan BAILEY *to read* Professor Mark Jonathan BAILEY, Executive Director, UK Centre for Ecology and Hydrology. For services to Microbial Ecology and to Scientific Leadership.

Page B15 - O.B.E. (Civil Division)

Gareth William POWELL *to read* Gareth William POWELL, lately Chief Customer and Strategy Officer, Transport for London. For services to Transport and to the State Funeral of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.

Sunand PRASAD, M.B.E., *to read* Sunand PRASAD, Chair, UK Green Buildings Council. For services to Regeneration.

Page B21 – M.B.E. (Civil Division)

Dr. Michael Olatunde KEHINDE *to read* Dr. Michael Olatunde KEHINDE. For Equality, Diversity and Inclusion and Public Hydrogeological Services.

Andrew Michael Blair KNOX *to read* Andrew James KNOX, Director of Population Health and Engagement, Bay Health and Care Partners, Morecambe Bay. For services to General Practice.

Page B23 – M.B.E. (Civil Division)

Jennifer Jean MUSKETT *to read* Jennifer Jean MUSKETT (Jennie Muskett) Composer. For services to Music.

Jennifer Hannah PRINCE *to read* Jennifer Ann PRINCE (Jenny Halpern Prince), Founder and Chair, Access Aspiration. For services to Charity, to Young People and to Social Mobility.

Page B26 – M.B.E. (Civil Division)

Elliot David VAUGHN *to read* Elliot Daniel VAUGHN, Founder, GiveOut. For services to Charity and to the LGBTQ+ Community.

Professor Bencie WOLL *to read* Professor Bencie WOLL, Professor of Sign Language and Deaf Studies, University College London. For services to Higher Education and Deaf People.

BRITISH EMPIRE MEDAL

Page B30 – B.E.M. (Civil Division)

Kimberley BRYANS *to read* Kimberly BRYANS. For services to Community Managed Libraries in the London Borough of Bexley.

Page B31 – B.E.M. (Civil Division)

Judith Mary DICKENS *to read* Judith Mary DICKINS, Coach Developer and Volunteer, Riding for the Disabled Association. For services to Charity and to People with Disabilities.

Page B33 – B.E.M. (Civil Division)

Ernest Randolf LANGFORD *to read* Ernest Randolph LANGFORD, Fundraiser, St Michael's Hospice, Herefordshire. For services to Charity.

Page B34 – B.E.M. (Civil Division)

Hetalban Mayank PATEL *to read* Hetalben Mayank PATEL, Compliance and Investigation Officer, H.M. Revenue and Customs. For services to Homeless People in Newcastle upon Tyne.

Page B35 - B.E.M. (Civil Division)

Dr. Rosemary Stacey WADDY *to read* Dr. Rosemary Stacy WADDY, District Logistics Officer, St John Ambulance. For services to the State Funeral of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. (4404336)

STATE APPOINTMENTS

LORD LIEUTENANTS THE COUNTY OF SOUTH YORKSHIRE DEPUTY LIEUTENANT COMMISSIONS

The Lord-Lieutenant of South Yorkshire, Professor Dame Hilary Chapman DBE RN, has appointed the following to be a Deputy Lieutenant effective from the twenty eighth day of July 2023. Mrs Olubukola (Bookey) OSHIN

Dr Deborah Anne BULLIVANT MBE EdD

Reverend Canon Keith FARROW Lieutenant Colonel Robert (Mac) MCPHERSON MBE Mr Mark STOREY MBA CMgr FCMI

(4409199)

ENVIRONMENT & INFRASTRUCTURE

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

NOTICE OF DETERMINATION

NAME OF PROJECT: M65/A56 NETWORK FOR NATURE PLOTS ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT DETERMINATION UNDER SECTION 105AB (1)(B) OF THE

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 (AS AMENDED) National Highways gives notice that it has been determined that the M65/A56 Network for Nature Plots proposal which is a relevant project within the meaning of section 105ZA (2) of the Highways Act 1980 (as amended) **is not subject** to environmental impact assessment in accordance with Part 105A of the Highways Act 1980 (as amended).

This is due to the fact that there are no likely significant effects on the environment when taking into account the characteristics and location of the development, and the type and characteristics of the potential impacts.

Further information on the project and about this notice may be obtained from

Betty Wilson (Project Manager)		
National Highways		
Atlantic House		
Birchwood Boulevard		
Warrington		4
WA3 7WE		1
Tel No: 0300 123 5000		1
Email: info@nationalhighways.co.uk	(4409203)	

Communications

POSTAL SERVICES

THE ROYAL MAIL OVERSEAS POST SCHEME 06 AUGUST 2023 Article L Contents

Article I. Contents		
1	About This Scheme	2
2	What This Scheme Applies To	2
3	Definitions	2
4	Our Ability To Provide Services	2
5	What Can And Cannot Be Contained Within An Item	3
6	Size and Weight Limits and How To Package An Item	10
7	How To Address An Item	11
8	How To Pay For Postage And Other Services	11
9	How To Work Out How Much Postage To Pay	12
10	How To Show That An Item Has Had Postage Paid	13
11	Other Requirements Relating To The Address On The Cover Of An Item	14
12	How To Hand Over (or Post) An Item	15

	13	How We Will Treat Items That Do Not Meet the Requirements Set Out In This Scheme	16
	14	Additional Marks We May Add	17
	15	Delivery Including Undeliverable and Re-Posted (Return To Sender) Items	17
•	16	Complaints handling process	19
the ant	17	Compensation – What We Are Liable For	20
Act act 980	18	Additional Terms and Conditions For Some Services / Items	25
the ion tial	19	International Signed and International Tracked & Signed	26
be	20	HM Forces Mail (with and without Special Delivery [™] or Signed For [™])	27
	21	Articles For The Blind	28
	22	Printed Papers	29
	23	Customs Control	30
	24	Your information	30
03)	Annex A - Definitions us	sed in this Scheme	32

LI XA/- XA/U To-----

1 About This Scheme

1.1 This Scheme is a document that sets out the terms and conditions for some of the **items** that we handle. **We** (Royal Mail Group Ltd) are allowed to set out terms and conditions within a Scheme document by the Postal Services Act 2000 (and more specifically section 89 of that Act as amended by the Postal Services Act 2011 and in particular paragraph 24 of Schedule 12 of that Act).

1.2 Each time we alter the wording within a Scheme it has the effect of making a new Scheme. We publish our Schemes on our website (www.royalmail.com).

1.3 This Scheme is known as 'The Royal Mail Overseas Letter Post Scheme 6 August 2023' and is referred to in this document as 'this Scheme'. The date in the title is the date that the Scheme took (or will take) effect. This Scheme replaced an old Scheme which was called the Royal Mail Overseas Letter Post Scheme 06 April 2022 which is no longer in force. This Scheme complies with requirements as set out by the Universal Postal Union (www.upu.int).

2 What This Scheme Applies To

2.1 This Scheme sets out the terms and conditions for:

a) the services provided by us to the person, **business** or organisation asking for the service (**you**) when we accept items within the United Kingdom for postal delivery to an **address** outside the United Kingdom, the **Channel Islands** and the Isle of Man. The terms and conditions for the specific services listed below are contained within this Scheme:

- International Standard
- International Economy
- International Signed
- International Tracked & Signed

HM Forces Mail (with or without Special Delivery[™] or Signed For[™])
 Articles for the Blind

All product names offered under this Scheme are shown in this Scheme in red text; and

b) incoming items.

3 Definitions 3.1 You may not be familiar

3.1 You may not be familiar with some of the words or phrases we use in this document. When they are used for the first time, they are shown in **bold print** and explained in the relevant part of this document or in Annex A.

3.2 As mentioned in 1.3 above, this Scheme replaced a previous Scheme so any references in other documents to the Overseas Letters Scheme that was in force before this Scheme should now be interpreted as referring to this new Scheme.

4 Our Ability To Provide Services

4.1 We will provide the services set out in this Scheme where the relevant terms and conditions contained in this Scheme for the service are complied with. We will provide the services in the manner that we deem to be most appropriate according to our operational requirements and an overarching need to secure the sustainability of the Universal Service.

4.2 We may decide to withdraw the provision of any of the services set out in this Scheme if the terms and conditions contained within this Scheme are not abided by or in the event of misuse or if providing the service may cause us reputational damage.

5 What Can And Cannot Be Contained Within An Item

5.1 There are some items that we cannot carry through our postal network for legal or safety reasons. Items that we cannot carry through our postal network are known as **prohibited items**. Some other items can only be carried under certain circumstances. These are known as **restricted items** and details of those are contained after the section on prohibited items.

Prohibited Items

5.2 We would like to make it very clear that we will not accept any liability for any item that contains prohibited items.

5.3 As the list of prohibited items can change from time to time we maintain a full, up-to-date list on our website (www.royalmail.com) which can be viewed at any time.

5.4 Any item which resembles a prohibited item may be subject to additional scrutiny which may cause delay and we may deal with such item in our sole and absolute discretion (without incurring any liability whatsoever to you or the **addressee**) including destroying or otherwise disposing of the relevant item (in whole or in part).

5.5 Failure to comply with these conditions could result in your prosecution which might result in you facing a fine or imprisonment.

5.6 If you **post** an item that contains a prohibited item or if the item is an incoming item that contains a prohibited item, we may deal with such item in our sole and absolute discretion (without incurring any liability whatsoever to you or the **addressee**) including destroying or otherwise disposing of the relevant item (in whole or in part).

5.7 The sender, or their representative, may be required to pay an amount (to be fixed by us) to cover the costs of returning, dealing with or disposing of the item.

5.8 The sender is responsible for checking whether an item is prohibited. We may also take appropriate action, including refusing to carry an item, if an item is banned by law (including under sanctions laws) or which, in our opinion, may be harmful or dangerous to our customers or employees (whether or not an item is prohibited).

5.9 All countries have their own rules regarding prohibitions on what they will allow in the post. These rules can vary from country to country, and can sometimes apply to items which you may think are ordinary. You are responsible for checking whether an item you send is prohibited in the country you are sending it to.

5.10 It is your responsibility not to send prohibited items in the post. If you are in any doubt you may seek information from our website (www.royalmail.com).

Restricted Items

5.11 There are some items, known as restricted items that we can, for legal or safety reasons, only carry through our postal network if you meet all our requirements for the acceptance of the item. Our requirements include packaging requirements as well as other requirements.

5.12 We will not accept any liability for any item that contains restricted items that we do carry if the requirements for the acceptance of those items are not met and we may refuse to carry and deliver those items.

5.13 As the list of restricted items and requirements for each can change from time to time we maintain a full, up-to-date list on our website (www.royalmail.com) (which can be viewed at any time).

5.14 Any item which resembles a restricted item may be subject to additional scrutiny which may cause delays and we may deal with such item in our sole and absolute discretion (without incurring any liability whatsoever to you or the **addressee**) including destroying or otherwise disposing of the relevant item (in whole or in part).

5.15 If you post an item that contains a restricted item (and you do not comply with the relevant restrictions or requirements) or if the item is an incoming item and is discovered not to comply with the relevant restrictions or requirements, we may deal with such item in our sole and absolute discretion (without incurring any liability whatsoever to you or the addressee) including destroying or otherwise disposing of the relevant item(in whole or in part).

5.16 The sender, or their representative, may be required to pay an amount (to be fixed by us) to cover the costs of returning, dealing with or disposing of the item.

5.17 The sender is responsible for checking whether an item is restricted and, if it is, for making sure the requirements for that type of restricted item are met. We may also refuse to accept or deliver any item which is not a restricted item but which is banned by law or which in our opinion may be harmful or dangerous to our customers or employees.

5.18 All countries have their own rules regarding restrictions on what they will allow in the post. These rules can vary from country to country, and can sometimes apply to items which you may think are ordinary. You are responsible for checking whether an item is restricted in the country you are sending it to and for making sure it complies with any requirements in that country.

5.19 It is your responsibility to ensure that restricted items are sent correctly and that you meet the requirements for acceptance. If you are in any doubt as to whether an item is one of the restricted items you can seek guidance from our website (www.royalmail.com).

Sanctions Laws

5.20 You must make sure that any items you wish us to handle and deliver are not prohibited under applicable sanctions laws, for example because of their contents, their intended recipient or the country to or from which they are to be sent. Information about sanctions can be found on our website at www.royalmail.com/ international-sanctions (or any replacement URL). Further information on trade controls and economic sanctions can be found on the UK Government's web pages at https://www.gov.uk/overview-of-export-control-legislation and https://www.gov.uk/sanctions-embargoes-and-restrictions.

5.21 If your items need a licence under applicable sanctions laws it is your responsibility to obtain it and (if we ask for it) you must provide us with acceptable evidence that you have it.

5.22 If we have reasonable suspicion that, because of its contents, an item does not comply with sanctions laws we may open that item or delay processing and delivery.

5.23 If you post an item which does not comply with sanctions laws we may deal with such item in our sole and absolute discretion (without incurring any liability whatsoever to you, your intended recipient and/or, to the extent not prohibited by applicable law, any third party), including destroying or otherwise disposing of such item in whole or in part, or returning the relevant item to you. We are entitled to charge you:

- the cost of disposal and/or destruction;
- the standard postage price;
- all other costs reasonably incurred by us; and/or

• for any losses or damage we suffer or liability we incur as a result of you not complying with sanctions laws.

5.24 We will bear no responsibility in the event that you or your agents send an item with the wrong licence required under sanctions laws.

Ability to claim compensation

5.25 If you fail to comply with any of the conditions in this section 5, your ability to claim compensation for any item (in circumstances where you might ordinarily be entitled to compensation) may be lost, despite any of the other sections in this Scheme which deal with compensation.

Valuables

5.26 **Valuables** should only be sent using International Signed and International Tracked & Signed. Valuables sent under the HM Forces service shall be sent using the Special Delivery[™] service.

6 Size and Weight Limits and How To Package An Item

6.1 As well as the specific packaging and other requirements that relate to restricted items, there are some general rules set out below that must be followed for all items. The rules cover the weight, size, thickness and packaging of items.

6.2 Items sent using the International Standard, International Economy, International Signed and International Tracked & Signed services may weigh up to 2 kilograms unless the item is a letter or large letter, in which case section 6.3 applies. Items sent as Printed Papers may weigh up to 5 kilograms. Items sent using the Articles for

the Blind service may weigh up to 7 kilograms. For the avoidance of doubt, International Tracked services for all items and International Tracked and Signed services for items above two (2) kilograms are governed by a separate set of terms which can be found on our website.

6.3 The maximum size of any item with the length, width and depth combined must not exceed 900mm with the greatest dimension not exceeding 600mm. For a cylinder shaped item the length plus twice the diameter may not exceed 1040mm with the greatest dimension being no more than900mm. To be sent as a letter the maximum weight must not exceed 100grams and size must not exceed 240 x 165mm with a maximum thickness of 5mm. To be sent as a large letter the maximum weight must not exceed 353mm x250mm with a maximum thickness of 25mm. (please note that the letter and large letter sizes quoted here mirror standard UK letter and large letter dimensions). To be sent as a postcard the maximum size must not exceed 120 x 235mm.

6.4 The minimum thickness for any item is 0.25mm. We may refuse to accept or to deliver an item that is less than 0.25mm thick.

6.5 All items must be packaged so that, in our opinion, the item will not be likely to cause damage or harm to other items, equipment or individuals (including any recipient).

6.6 The **cover** and the protective material of the item must be appropriate to the contents so that we can convey it to its destination undamaged without having to take precautions over and above those normally taken by us with an item of mail. Packaging guidelines are available on our website (www.royalmail.com) and in booklets held by Post Office[®] branches.

6.7 Apart from items that are sent using the Articles for the Blind service (which is discussed in more detail in section 21) all items must be securely sealed or fastened.

6.8 As well as the requirement to provide sufficient protection both for the item itself and so as not to be likely to cause damage or harm to other items, equipment or individuals (as set out in sections 6.5 and 6.6), any item that contains anything breakable should be placed in a strong box filled with appropriate protective materials and must be clearly and legibly marked with the words 'FRAGILE – HANDLE WITH CARE' in capital letters above the address.

6.9 As well as the requirement to provide sufficient protection for the contents (as set out in sections 6.5 and 6.6) any item that has contents that may be damaged by bending must be clearly and legibly marked with the words 'DO NOT BEND' in capital letters above the address.

6.10 The latest packaging guidelines which apply to all items can also be found on our website (www.royalmail.com).

7 How To Address An Item

7.1 Each item must be fully and correctly addressed. All the elements of the address (see section 7.2 for guidance) must be written clearly and legibly on the front or on a label securely attached to the front of the cover (or in another way so that the address is clearly visible in its entirety as if it had been written on the front of the cover) of the item.

7.2 You must ensure that addresses take the following format when added to an item. Please do not use commas or full stops and note that the LOCALITY NAME, **ZONE NUMBER** or POST OFFICE BOX NUMBER and the COUNTRY NAME should be in CAPITAL LETTERS in English. The text that makes up the address should be aligned to the left as it is in the example below. It should not be staggered or centred.

Example Name

House name or number and road name

LOCALITY NAME and ZONE NUMBER if one exists

COUNTRY

The text set out in the example above and taken as a whole is known as the address block.

7.3 The address block must not be obscured or made difficult to read in any way including by the manner in which the contents are enclosed in the item.

7.4 For items sent using the International Standard service, our branded Airmail sticker (available free of charge from all Post Offices[®]) should be placed on the address side, in the top left hand corner. Alternatively the words "BY AIRMAIL – PAR AVION" should be written in capital letters in the same position.

7.5 Putting a correct address in the correct format in the correct location helps our sorting machines process the mail as quickly as possible. More information is available on our website (www.royalmail.com).

7.6 We recommend that you put a full and accurate return address on your item (in a position where it can't be confused with the destination address and preferably on the back) so that we are able to return the item to you, intact, should we need to. More information regarding Return to Sender can be found in section 15.

7.7 Some overseas destinations require that we send customs information and complete customs documentation/processes in advance of shipment (known as **electronic advance data** or/**pre-advice**) for certain items, otherwise we may be unable to despatch your item(s). The specific requirements relating to customs information you need to follow are set out in Section 23 of this Scheme.

8 How To Pay For Postage And Other Services

8.1 Of the services contained within this Scheme only the Articles for the Blind service is provided (as long as specific requirements are met) free of charge. The specific requirements for this service are set out in section 21 of this Scheme.

8.2 The other services that are contained in this Scheme require payment for **postage**. These services are:

- International Standard
- International Economy
- International Signed
- International Tracked & Signed

• HM Forces Mail (with or without Special Delivery[™] or Signed For[™] add-ons);

The specific requirements for International Signed and International Tracked & Signed and HM Forces Mail are set out below in sections 19 and 20 of this Scheme.

a. Subject to Section 23 of this Scheme (which relates to customs declarations required when sending goods or merchandise of commercial value (including, for example, gift vouchers), the services listed above in 8.2 can be paid for by applying **postage stamps, postage labels** (which can be generated by our on-line postage applications or by Post Office[®] branches) or by use of a franking machine.

b. All services listed in 8.2 can also be purchased using a credit account.

8.3 Stamps can be purchased from us online from our website (www.royalmail.com), from Post Office[®] branches or from a wide variety of other retailers. When postage is purchased from a Post Office[®] branch it often takes the form of a postage label if it is for anything but the first weight band.

8.4 A franking machine allows money to be credited onto it. Postage for items is then paid for, from this credit, on an item-by-item basis. There is a wide range of franking machines that can either be leased or bought from franking manufacturers. If you use a franking machine you must abide by the terms and conditions that are contained within a separate Scheme called Royal Mail Scheme For Franking Letters And Parcels 2018 (which is published on our website (www.royalmail.com)) as well as the terms and conditions contained in this Scheme.

8.5 A credit account allows you to post items without pre-payment. You are sent an invoice periodically requesting payment for the items we have conveyed during the invoice period. If you set up a credit account with us you must abide by the terms and conditions that are contained within documents called the Royal Mail General Terms and Conditions and the Royal Mail Account Terms (both of which can be found on our website (www.royalmail.com)) as well as the terms and conditions contained in this Scheme.

9 How To Work Out How Much Postage To Pay

9.1 For the services listed in this Scheme that are not free, the amount of postage that you must pay is dependent on several factors. The first is the destination; the second is how quickly you would like the item to arrive and what options you would like for tracking and obtaining a signature on delivery (the service); the third is the shape and weight of the item (the weight and format); and the fourth is how much compensation is required in the event of loss or damage (the compensation). For the details of how we price, based on all of these factors, please see our website (www.royalmail.com) as well as immediately below for information in relation to the service, weight and format and compensation factors: a. The service: we offer the services set out in section 8.2. Details of the services, their availability and delivery aims (by service and destination) can be found on our website (www.royalmail.com). Not all services are available for all destinations. Further specific details about International Signed, International Tracked & Signed, HM Forces Mail and Articles for the Blind services, can be found in sections 19 - 21 below and on our website (www.royalmail.com).

b. The weight and format: for pricing purposes items are classed as either letters, large letters or parcels. The requirements for an item to be classed as a letter or large letter are set out in section 6.3. All other items which exceed the weight or size limits for letters or large letters but do not exceed the maximum dimensions for an item under this Scheme (described within section 6 of this Scheme) are classed as parcels for pricing purposes.

c. The compensation: International Standard and International Economy services include standard compensation for loss and damage on the basis of **actual loss**, up to a maximum of the **market value** of the item or £20 (whichever is lower). International Signed and International Tracked & Signed include compensation for loss and damage on the basis of actual loss, up to a maximum of the market value of the item or £50 (which ever is lower) as standard and are available with enhanced compensation options. Further specific details, including compensation and exemption information, can be found in section 17 below and on our website (www.royalmail.com).

9.2 To help you find the best service for your needs and budget we provide a price finder tool on our website (www.royalmail.com). Prices and other pricing information can also be found in other locations on the same website(such as product specific pages) including in a tariff brochure with all pricing information for the services covered by this Scheme.

9.3 We may change the rates of postage and **service fees** from time to time. Changes to postage rates and service fees and the date on which the changed rates and fees will come into effect will be published at least one month (or whatever period of time agreed by us with our regulator, Ofcom)in advance on our website (www.royalmail.com).

10 How To Show That An Item Has Had Postage Paid

10.1 You must show us that **postage** for an item has been paid for (where it applies) so that we can convey it without delay. Payment is demonstrated by the application of a **postage mark** to the item. The manner in which payment of postage can be shown depends on the method of payment used. Section 8 above set out the most common ways of applying a postage mark (**postage stamps, postage labels, service fee labels, franking marks**, marks created by online applications, **Printed Postage Impressions (PPIs)** etc). In addition a postage mark may be fixed, printed, impressed, embossed or otherwise shown on the envelope or cover of an item as we may specify or approve.

10.2 Postage marks must be applied to the top right hand corner of the envelope or cover of the item unless we specify otherwise. If the item is spherical or without corners the postage mark should be placed above and to the right of the address.

a. A postage mark that is damaged or imperfect, has been defaced or has anything written or printed over it becomes void and cannot be used to show that postage has been paid.

b. Postage marks can be used only once and then they become void and must not be re-used to pay postage on the same or another item.c. Any postage mark that carries an expiry time and/or date will become void from that time and/or date and cannot be used to show that postage has been paid after that time and/or date.

10.3 If you use a franking machine you must apply a franking mark to the cover of the item as set out in the Royal Mail Scheme For Franking Letters And Parcels 2018 (which is published on our website (www.royalmail.com)) and according to any guidelines that we publish on our Franking help centre website (www.royalmail.com).

10.4 If you make use of a credit account you must apply a Printed Postage Impression (PPI) and barcode in accordance with the PPI licence, the PPI design notes and any guidelines that we publish on our website (www.royalmail.com).

11 Other Requirements Relating To The Address On The Cover Of An Item

11.1 Section 7 set out how to address an item and section 10 set out how payment can be indicated. There are some further things that must be considered with regard to the cover of the item so that we can efficiently convey the item without delay.

11.2 An item must not have on its cover:

a. anything which obscures the postage mark;

b. anything which is likely, in our opinion, to make it difficult for us to apply a **postmark** to the cover;

c. anything which, in our judgement, is likely to make the postmark illegible;

d. any counterfeit or fake postage mark;

e. any postage mark which we consider may have previously been used to pay postage;

f. signs, words or marks, used without official permission, which could indicate that the item was sent on His Majesty's Service or was conveyed and delivered by us; or

g. any signs, words, images or designs which are offensive, obscene or indecent.

11.3 An item must not contain correspondence or letters other than between the sender and addressee of the item (or persons living with them). This does not include archived materials.

11.4 An item must not be made up in any way or have anything on its cover which, in our judgement makes it difficult or embarrassing to deliver the item.

11.5 A postage mark must not be attached to an item using staples, sticky tape, or any other means that we do not approve.

12 How To Hand Over (or Post) An Item

12.1 All items to be sent using a service provided through this Scheme can be posted in the following ways:

a. by handing it to an authorised member of staff at a Post Office $^{\tiny (\!R\!)}$ as long as considered feasible to do so;

b. by Business Collection service (typically a paid for extra service where we collect the mail from a business customer's premises. Business Collections services are not covered by this Scheme, but the items that we collect under such services may be covered by this Scheme); or

c. in any other manner which we may approve.

12.2 In addition, items sent under the following services:

(i) International Standard;

(ii) International Economy;

(iii) HM Forces Mail (without Special Delivery or Signed For™ added or except those items that quality as free of charge items under BFPO); and

(iv) Articles for the Blind, can also be posted in the following ways (unless the item is too large to do so):

a. by placing it in a post box;

b. by placing it in a **private post box** (typically a post box contained within a shop or other private premises).

An item placed in a private post box will be deemed to have been posted when collected by us and not before.

12.3 An item that has had postage paid by a franking machine must be posted in accordance with the Royal Mail Scheme for Franking Letters and Parcels 2018 which is published on our website (www.royalmail.com).

12.4 Items sent through the International Standard, International Economy, International Signed and International Tracked & Signed services that have been paid for with a credit account must be presented to us in accordance with the guidance as outlined on our website (www.royalmail.com) and also in accordance with any conditions set out in the PPI licence.

12.5 Articles for the Blind sent by a business must present items separate to, but in the same manner (as required by section 12.4 above) and at the same time, as any items which are posted using a credit account.

12.6 All items must be posted by the latest acceptance time that we determine and advertise or agree with you (as appropriate to the method of posting). Items posted after that latest acceptance time will be considered to have been posted the following working day.

13 How We Will Treat Items That Do Not Meet the Requirements Set Out In This Scheme

13.1 Once an item has been posted (whether as an **outgoing item** or an incoming item) we may carry out checks on that item.

13.2 Subject to sections 5.6 and 5.15 above (which set out how we treat items that contain prohibited items and/or restricted items where the relevant restrictions or requirements have not been complied with), if an item is found not to meet the conditions set out in this Scheme or an item is found that indicates that insufficient (or no) postage and/or service fee has been paid for the service requested, or for incoming items the item appears to satisfy the conditions of a **remail item**, we may decide at our discretion to do one of the following things set out below (in sections 13.3 and 13.4) within a reasonable period of time.

13.3 For outgoing items, we may:

a. Convey the item to the relevant overseas postal operator for delivery to the address shown by the service requested. The overseas postal operator may require the addressee to collect the item from a specified location.

b. Convey the item to the relevant overseas postal operator for delivery to the address shown by an alternative service that we determine to be appropriate. In these situations the conditions of the service used to convey the item will apply.

c. Treat the item as undeliverable. Details of how we may deal with undeliverable mail can be found in section 15.

d. Return the item to you.

e. Refuse to accept it.

f. If none of the above courses of action are possible we may deal with or dispose of the item at our discretion.

In all cases we may not accept any liability for that item. This section also applies to items which have been found either in a Post Office[®] branch or on Royal Mail premises and which appear to be intended for posting.

13.4 For incoming items, other than an incoming **registered item** (which shall be dealt with in accordance with section 13.5 below), we may:

a. Convey the item to the addressee.

b. Return the item to the country of origin.

c. Treat the item as undeliverable. Details of how we may deal with undeliverable mail can be found in section 15.

d. Otherwise deal with or dispose of the item at our discretion.

13.5 An incoming registered item shall be forwarded to the addressee without any additional charge.

13.6 In each case set out in sections 13.3 and 13.4 the addressee or you may be required to pay an amount (to be fixed by us or the relevant overseas postal operator) in order to cover additional costs before the item is delivered or released for collection:

a. In the event of underpaid or unpaid postage and/or service fees the amount due may include a surcharge in addition to the underpaid or unpaid postage to cover administrative costs.

b. Where the amount due is not paid the item may be dealt with or disposed of at our discretion.

13.7 In each case set out in sections 5.6, 5.15, 13.3 (d) to (f) and 13.4 (b) to (d) you or your **representative** or the addressee or their representative may be required to pay an amount (to be fixed by us or the relevant overseas postal operator) to cover the costs of returning, dealing with or disposing of the item.

14 Additional Marks We May Add

14.1 In the course of conveying an item we (or someone authorised by us) may alter the look of the cover of that item. Most usually this is by the addition of a postmark which shows that a stamp has been used and prevents it from being used again. A postmark may also contain an advertising or informative image. We may apply the postmark in any manner we consider appropriate. It is important to note that we may apply any form of postage mark (an image that denotes payment), impression, image, sticker, label or other device we consider suitable for any other postal purpose we consider appropriate.

14.2 We may also charge you a fee (to be fixed by us from time to time) and published on our website (www.royalmail.com) for cancelling postage marks with a special postmark including one that incorporates an advertisement, at your request.

15 Delivery Including Undeliverable and Re-Posted (Return To Sender) Items

15.1 Subject to sections 5.6 and 5.15, for outgoing items returned to us by an overseas postal operator as:

a. Undeliverable, we will attempt to return the item to you. We will not charge any additional postage or fee for returning an undeliverable item but you or your representative may have to pay any other fees (e.g. surcharges or customs charges) that apply. If any applicable fee is not paid, the item may be dealt with or disposed of at our discretion.

b. Undeliverable and the item was not originally posted in the United Kingdom, the Channel Islands or the Isle of Man, we may, at our discretion:

• Convey the item to the addressee.

• Return the item to the country of origin or to the postal administrator that forwarded the item to us.

• Otherwise deal with or dispose of the item at our discretion.

In each case set out in this section 15.1(b) the addressee or you or the sender may be required to pay an amount (to be fixed by us) in order to cover underpaid or unpaid postage and/or service fees plus a surcharge to cover administrative costs before the item is delivered or released for collection.

c. Return to Sender, we will attempt to return the item to you from a delivery address if all of the following conditions are met - i.e. the item:

• was originally posted using a service set out in this Scheme; and

 \bullet is re-posted by the addressee or any other person for any reason; and

• the original address is crossed out; and

• a clear instruction to return the item to you is written on the cover; and

• the return address is written fully, correctly and legibly on the cover; and

• the return address is in the United Kingdom, the Channel Islands or the Isle of Man; and

• the item is returned to us by the relevant overseas postal operator.

15.2 For incoming items, other than remail items (which shall be dealt with in accordance with section 13), we will attempt to deliver items that meet the conditions for the relevant service set out in this Scheme.

15.3 Some items require a signature at the point of delivery and some are too large to fit through a letter box. In these situations someone needs to be present at the address to take delivery of the item.

a. If no one is available we may at our absolute discretion deliver the item to a safeplace location, or to a **neighbour's** address. Please note that we will never attempt to deliver an item to a safeplace location or a neighbour if it is a registered item or an **exprès item**.

b. If an item has been delivered to a safeplace location at the address or a neighbour takes delivery of the item, we will leave a card at the address that the item was addressed to. That card will inform the addressee (or their representative) that an item has (or items have) been delivered to a safeplace location or to a neighbour. The card will also inform the addressee of the details for the safeplace location or the relevant neighbour (as applicable), as well as the date and the time that the item was delivered.

c. If an addressee does not want their items to be delivered to a safeplace location or a neighbour's address, or does not want to take items for neighbours, they can opt out, free of charge, by registering their wish to opt out in such a way as Royal Mail may reasonably require from time to time. For more information on how to opt out please check our website (www.royalmail.com).

d. If there is not a suitable safeplace location or a neighbour is not available to take delivery of the item, or the addressee has opted-out and does not want their items to be delivered to a safeplace location, neighbour or to take items for neighbours, we will take the item back

to the delivery office or an alternative location such as a Post Office $^{\textcircled{B}}$ branch. We will leave a card at the address that the item was addressed to.

e. The card that is left at the address will inform the addressee (or their representative) that we attempted to deliver an item or items. After a failed first delivery attempt, we will attempt re-delivery within a reasonable period. If we are still unable to deliver the item or items after the re-delivery attempt, we will leave a new card at the address which will offer the addressee (or their representative) one or more of the following opportunities:

(i) to request that the item be redelivered to the same address on an available day;

(ii) to request that the item be redelivered to an alternative local address ("local" in this context means an address covered by the delivery office to which the item was returned). Please note that this option is not available for registered items or exprès items;

(iii) to collect (after the required period of time stated on the card has elapsed to allow for the item to reach that location and once identification that we deem to be suitable has been provided) the item from the delivery office or the alternative location such as a PostOffice[®] branch to which the item was taken back to; or

(iv) to request that the item be sent from the delivery office or other location (other than a Post Office[®] branch) to an eligible Post Office[®] branch of their choice for collection. This service is called Redelivery to Post Office and may incur an additional fee. When collecting the item the addressee (or their representative) must provide the card that was left at the address and identification that we deem acceptable. Further details including the current fee and identification requirements can be found on our website (www.royalmail.com).

15.4 We may decide not to deliver an incoming item which we consider impracticable or unreasonable to deliver. Such an item is referred to in this Scheme as undeliverable.

15.5 Where an incoming item is undeliverable the item may at our discretion be returned to the sender or otherwise may be disposed of as we may think fit.

15.6 Redirection - for incoming items that have been redirected from an address outside of the United Kingdom the Channel Islands and Isle of Man, even if it was not originally posted in that country, to an address in the United Kingdom, we will attempt to convey the item to the addressee. In the event of underpaid or unpaid postage and/or service fees on such items the amount due may include a surcharge in addition to the underpaid or unpaid postage to cover administrative costs before the item is delivered or released for collection, in addition, the addressee may have to pay any other fees (e.g. surcharges or customs charges) that apply, before the item is delivered or released for collection. Where the amount due is not paid the item may be dealt with or disposed of at our discretion.

15.7 Forwarding – unofficial redirections – We are not under any obligation to do anything with an item that someone requests to be forwarded to another address other than the return to sender address on the cover. We consider these unpaid for, forwarding requests to be a form of unofficial redirections request. Typically in this situation the original address is crossed out and a written request ("forward to") is made on the cover to forward the item to another address. This is normally attempted in order to try to get the item to the addressee who has moved to another address. In these situations the person moving should take out a Redirection service with us or provide prepaid stationery. If we find an item that someone has requested be forwarded to another address then the item may be dealt with or disposed of at our discretion.

16 Complaints Handling Process

16.1. We aim to provide you with a reliable and consistent service at all times. If, however, you are unhappy with the service we have given you, this section will help you to get in touch with us to discuss your complaint and – if applicable – refer your complaint to an external, independent Ombudsman style service for resolution.

16.2. There are 3 internal stages in our complaints handling process and then the final Ombudsman style stage. Further information and contact details for each stage are available on our website (www.royalmail.com).

Stage 1: Contacting our Customer Services Advisors

16.2.1. Our Customer Services Advisors will make every effort to investigate and resolve your complaint providing you with an appropriate response. If you are not happy with the reply you can escalate your case to the Escalated Customer Resolution Team.

Stage 2: Contacting our Escalated Customer Resolution Team

16.2.2. Our Escalated Customer Resolution Team is trained in dealing with escalated complaints. They will endeavour to resolve your concerns. However, if after allowing them another chance to deal with your complaint you remain dissatisfied, you can contact the Postal Review Panel.

Stage 3: The Postal Review Panel

16.2.3. The Postal Review Panel will take a fresh and impartial look at your case and provide a final response from us about your complaint. 16.2.4. If you are not satisfied after the Postal Review Panel has

provided you with a final response then your case will be considered 'deadlocked'. Customer complaints in deadlock can be referred to the external, independent Ombudsman style service.

Stage 4: The Postal Redress Service – an external, independent Ombudsman style service

16.2.5. If you remain dissatisfied with the response you have received after contacting the Postal Review Panel and you have received a deadlock letter, you may be able to escalate your complaint to the independent Ombudsman style scheme, the Postal Redress Service (POSTRS).

16.2.6. POSTRS's role is to resolve disputes between regulated postal operators (such as us) and their customers. POSTRS provide a free service and we are bound by their findings.

16.2.7. Depending on the nature of the specific complaint, POSTRS may be available. A list of products within the POSTRS scheme can be found on our website (www.royalmail.com). Generally, the service is available to you if:

- We have not been able to settle your complaint within the 90 day timescales set out by Royal Mail Customer Services.

You have been referred to the scheme through your 'deadlock' letter.
We have not followed our own complaints procedure in handling your complaint.

16.2.8. For further information please refer to POSTRS's website www.cedr.com/postrs.

17 Compensation – What We Are Liable For

17.1 The vast majority of items arrive safely on time. In some instances items may be lost or damaged. In these situations we may refund postage and/or service fees and may award compensation. We do not pay compensation for delay. This section provides details as to what items qualify for refunds and compensation, what compensation is available and how and when claims need to be made.

17.2 We will accept liability, may refund postage and/or service fees and may pay compensation for the **loss** of, **damage** to, or **part loss** of an item posted under this Scheme, unless that item:

a. is considered by us or by an overseas postal operator to be undeliverable (as set out in section 15 above);

b. is one that has been successfully delivered but subsequently made the subject of a Return to Sender request (as set out in section 15 above);

c. is considered by us or by any overseas postal operator to be subject to a forwarding or unofficial redirection request (as set out in section 15.6 and 15.7 above);

d. has not fully meet all of the conditions set out in this Scheme (as mentioned in section 13.2);

e. is considered by us to indicate that insufficient (or no) postage and/or service fee has been paid for the service requested (also as mentioned in section 13.2);

f. is one which we have dealt with or disposed of at our discretion as mentioned under any section of this Scheme;

g. is one that contained prohibited items (as referred to in section 5.3 above);

h. is one that contains restricted items and the requirements for the acceptance of those items have not been met (as referred to in sections 5.12 and 5.13 above);

i. is one that is being sent by post in contravention of section 85 of the Postal Services Act 2000 (as amended), which essentially means any item that may damage another item or injure anyone handling that item. Also an item that contains or shows on its cover an indecent or obscene image;

j. is subject to circumstances where the event leading to the claim was caused by situations outside our control including exceptionally severe weather conditions, acts of terrorism and vandalism and acts of third parties with whom we have no contractual relationship;

k. is one where the loss or damage is due to a latent or inherent defect or natural deterioration;

I. is one that we do not believe has suffered damage or delay solely as a result of its transmission through the post. In particular where the cover does not appear to us to have suffered damage consistent with the damage caused to the contents of that item;

m. is one where the damage was pre-existing, that is, where the item was already damaged when it was posted; or

n. is one which has been re-directed to an address in the Channel Islands or the Isle of Man.

17.3 For clarity where an item falls into one of the categories listed in section 17.2 (a) to (n), then we will not accept liability, will not refund postage and/or service fees or pay compensation for the loss of or damage to that item.

17.4 In addition to section 17.3 we will only accept liability, may refund postage and/or service fees and may pay compensation where the loss or damage is due to any wrongful act done, or any neglect or default committed by a member of staff or agent of Royal Mail while performing or purporting to perform his functions as such in relation to the receipt, conveyance, delivery or other dealing with the item.

17.5 In addition to sections 17.3 and 17.4 we do not accept liability, will not refund postage and/or service fees or pay compensation for loss or damage to an item where the loss or damage is caused by your own act or omission in the course of either preparing to post or actually posting the item.

17.6 The amount of compensation that is payable depends on a number of factors including:

• The service used,

• The nature of compensation being sought i.e. whether for loss or damage,

- The evidence that can be provided, and
- The value of the item.

17.7 Compensation is available for items sent using the following services:

- International Standard
- International Economy
- International Signed
- International Tracked & Signed

 HM Forces Mail (with and without Special Delivery[™] or Signed For[™] added);

Claims and Evidence

17.8 We will only consider a claim for loss or damage compensation where the **required evidence** (as defined in section 17.9) is available and provided.

17.9 The required evidence is made up of all of the following:

a. the names and addresses of you, the addressee and, if different, the claimant;

b. the name of the service used;

c. evidence of posting and evidence of the value of the postage paid plus the method of postage, e.g. stamps, franking impression. Evidence of posting may include:

 an original Certificate of Posting/Posting Receipt (provided automatically for International Signed and International Tracked &Signed and available on request and free of charge at Post Office[®] branches for other items),

 \bullet an original on-line postage certificate of posting validated at a Post $\mbox{Office}^{\textcircled{\mbox{\mathbb{B}}}}$ branch,

d. for damage (or part loss) claims the item with cover and packaging, showing the postage paid as well as the original Certificate of Posting if provided as part of the service purchased (i.e. International Signed and International Tracked & Signed; the place of posting;

e. the date of posting;

f. for International Signed and International Tracked & Signed services with enhanced compensation, the product documentation provided to you when posting the item (i.e. certificate of posting or receipt);

g. a detailed description of the contents;

h. in addition, for damage (or part loss) claims, the date of delivery; and

i. in addition for damage (or part loss) claims, a description of the packaging and condition of the mail item itself.

17.10 In order to claim loss or damage compensation for the actual loss of the item, additional evidence of the item's value is required (see section 17.11 for examples). Please note that, when claiming for actual loss, there is a cap on the amount of compensation that can be paid. For International Signed and International Tracked & Signed, it is the lower of market value or £50, or £250 if an enhanced compensation service has been purchased. Enhanced compensation is not available for mobile telephones (including Blackberrys and PDAs) and the maximum compensation available under the enhanced compensation service for loss or damage to cash, securities or instruments to the bearer is £100. There are restrictions to sending cash and other items to some destinations. Please see our website (www.royalmail.com) for further information on restrictions and prohibitions. For all other services listed in section 17.7 the maximum compensation we will pay for any item is the lower of market value or £20 (save where Special Delivery™ or Signed For™ is added for HM Forces Mail - see section 20). Where the item has no intrinsic value, compensation for the actual loss is not payable, however a postage refund may be considered for claims involving loss. Postage refunds are not available for any claims for damage and part loss. Details of compensation available in various circumstances are summarised in Tables 1 & 2 below.

17.11 Evidence of value can be:

- Original receipts;
- Bank or credit card statements;
- PayPal records;
- Invoices;
- Manufacturing costs;
- Auctioneers valuations;
- Repair quotations.

This list is not exhaustive. It is provided for illustrative purposes. All evidence of value must be originals and not copies. You are advised to make copies before sending us originals.

17.12 In addition to information set out in sections 17.9 – 17.11, for eBay claims you must also include the following:

• item sale page and PayPal or bank/credit card statement; and

eBay item number.

Compensation for loss.

17.13 Please note that all of the packaging and contents of damaged items or items subject to part loss must be retained as we may need to inspect them. If they are not retained then compensation may not be paid.

Table 1 - Refunds and compensation available (assuming submission of sufficient evidence) for loss, damage and part loss for items conveyed using International Standard and International Economy and HM Forces Mail (without Special Delivery[™] or Signed For[™] added).

Compensation for

Compensation for

-		damage and part loss.
Item has no intrinsic value	Postage refund.	No compensation or postage refund.
Item has intrinsic value (with required evidence and additional evidence)	Postage refund, plus compensation on basis of the customer's actual loss. This compensation is subject to the maximum payable being the lower of the market value of the item and £20.	Compensation on basis of the customer's actual loss. This compensation is subject to the maximum payable being the lower of the market value of the item and £20.

Table 2 - Refunds and compensation available for loss (assuming submission of sufficient evidence), damage and part loss for items conveyed using International Signed and International Tracked & Signed

Compensation	for	loss.
--------------	-----	-------

·		damage and part loss.
Item has no intrinsic value	Postage refund.	No compensation or postage refund.
Item has intrinsic value (with required evidence and additional evidence)	Postage refund, plus compensation on basis of the customer's actual loss. This compensation is subject to the maximum payable being the lower of the market value of the item and 250 or, if enhanced compensation service has been purchased, the maximum payable is the lower of the market value of the item and £250	Compensation on basis of the customer's actual loss. This compensation is subject to the maximum payable being the lower of the market value of the item and 250 or, if enhanced compensation service has been purchased, the maximum payable is the lower of the market value of the item and 2250

Making a Claim

17.14 This section sets out, for guidance, some details for making a compensation claim but not the full process. The full process for making a claim is set out on our website (www.royalmail.com). We may reject claims that do not follow that full process.

17.15 Claims should be made by the sender of the item. If the sender and the intended recipient both make a claim for the same item, then only the sender will have a right to compensation, unless a compensation payment has already been made to the recipient, in which case the sender will have no right to compensation.

17.16 Please note that loss claims can only be made if the item has not been delivered (or had delivery attempted) 20 or more working days after the **due delivery date** for EU destinations and 25 working days after the due delivery date for Rest of the World destinations. Please note that resolution of a claim may take some time, whilst we deal with overseas postal operators. 17.17 Any loss, damage (or part loss) claims must be made as soon as possible after the incident to help us investigate. All loss and damage (or part loss) claims must be made within 6 months of the date of posting for all services covered by this Scheme. No compensation or other payment will be paid by us for loss, damage (or part loss) claims not made within 6 months of the date of posting and not made in full compliance with the requirements of this Scheme (including the full claims procedure set out on our website (www.royalmail.com).

17.18 All claims should be made using the correct claim form which is available to download from our website (www.royalmail.com) and can be collected from Post Office[®] branches. By using the correct claim

form we can process your claim as quickly and effectively as possible. Alternatively, claims may be submitted online via our website (www.royalmail.com).

17.19 The claim form needs to be completed as fully as possible: hard-copy claims form should be signed and dated by the claimant before being sent to us and all mandatory fields within the online claim form must be completed. Remember that in order to claim loss or damage compensation for actual loss of the item (if that compensation is available for the service you used) additional evidence of the item's value is required and should be submitted with the claim form (see section 17.11 for examples). Where evidence is submitted online, we reserve the right to request the originals of such documents in line with section 17.9 of this Scheme.

17.20 If additional evidence cannot be provided then only a postage refund can be considered.

17.21 We may at any time request more documentation and/or information from the claimant, sender or recipient to protect against unwarranted or duplicate claims. This includes, but is not limited to, a declaration of non- receipt (or proof of non-receipt in appropriate cases).

17.22 If compensation has been paid in respect of the loss of an item for a sum exceeding the real value of the contents, or if the item is subsequently found and delivered or returned, any compensation or postage refund awarded to you must be refunded to us.

18 Additional Terms and Conditions For Some Services /Items

18.1 The terms and conditions set out in sections 5 to 17 apply to all items. These are referred to in this Scheme as the **common terms**. Some services that we offer have additional terms and conditions that are specific to those services. The additional terms are known as the **specific terms** in this Scheme and are contained in the sections below. There is a section each for:

International Signed and International Tracked & Signed (Section 19)
 HM Forces Mail (with and without Special Delivery[™] or Signed For[™]) (Section 20)

Articles for the Blind (Section 21)

Printed Papers (Section 22)

18.2 When using a service listed in Section 18.1 then the specific terms must be complied with in addition to the common terms. Where the specific terms conflict with the common terms then the specific terms should be followed as they take priority over the common terms.

18.3 In addition to the common and specific terms contained within this Scheme other terms and conditions may exist for some services. For example in section 10 above we mentioned that customers using a franking machine must abide by the Royal Mail Scheme For Franking Letters and Parcels 2018 and according to any guidelines that we publish on our Franking help centre website (www.royalmail.com). Also, customers who make use of a credit account must abide by the PPI licence, the PPI design notes and any guidelines that we publish on our website (www.royalmail.com). Such terms and conditions may be contained in application forms, licences, or any other document issued or authorised for issue by us and all may be updated from time to time.

19 International Signed and International Tracked & Signed

19.1 For International Signed and International Tracked & Signed, the item will only be delivered to an addressee or their representative once a signature or similar proof of delivery such as ID has been gained (in some countries, a signature is not obtained but a similar proof of delivery such as ID is the alternative). International Signed is tracked to the point it leaves the UK and takes a signature on delivery (or a similar proof of delivery). International Tracked & Signed is tracked in the UK and overseas and takes a signature on delivery (or a similar proof of delivery). In each destination country, either one or the

other (but not both) of these services is available. For details of destinations that offer International Signed or International Tracked & Signed please see our website (www.royalmail.com). Please note that country details may change from time to time so you should check the website when necessary.

19.2 You must apply (or must ensure someone else applies) a fully completed International Signed or International Tracked & Signed label securely to the cover of the item for which the service has been purchased.

19.3 Upon delivery of an incoming item by International Signed or International Tracked & Signed services the addressee or their representative must sign (or otherwise provide some form of proof of delivery as we may specify). Where such a signature or proof of delivery is refused to be provided to us then the item may be dealt with or disposed of as we consider appropriate. Please note that the representative could be someone else at the delivery address or a neighbour.

19.4 We cannot provide you with a copy of the signature or a similar proof of delivery of the recipient of the International Signed or International Tracked & Signed item. We may however seek to obtain a copy of such signature or a similar proof of delivery in the event of a claim for loss or damage.

19.5 For International Tracked & Signed online confirmation of delivery (not including a copy of the signature of the recipient or a similar proof of delivery) in the majority of cases can be viewed on our website (www.royalmail.com) and will be available for up to 12 months after the item was posted. To access these details you will need to know the reference details on the barcoded label for the item sent.

19.6 For the avoidance of doubt, International Tracked services for all items and International Tracked & Signed services for Items above two (2) kilograms are governed by a separate set of terms which can be found on our website.

20 HM Forces Mail (with and without Special Delivery[™] or Signed For[™])

20.1 Royal Mail works with the Ministry of Defence to provide a postage service to HM Forces overseas.

20.2 The weight limit for all HM Forces Mail is 2kg.

20.3 Prices for HM Forces Mail are set by the British Forces Post Office (BFPO). This currently follows domestic pricing, but may be subject to change. Details of pricing can be found on our website (www.royalmail.com).

20.4 In some cases, items may be sent to members of HM Forces overseas free of charge. Such concessions are determined by the BFPO details of which can be found on our website (www.royalmail.com).

20.5 The compensation available for HM Forces without Special Delivery[™] or Signed For[™] added is set out in section 17.10. Special Delivery[™] may be bought with and added to HM Forces Mail when a greater level of compensation is required in the event of loss or damage to an item being sent to a member of HM Forces overseas.

20.6 Terms and conditions relating to Special Delivery[™] sent through BFPO shall follow those as outlined by The Royal Mail United Kingdom Post Scheme (a copy of which may be found on our website (www.royalmail.com)) except that:

a. Compensation for delay or consequential loss is not available.

b. Money or jewellery must be sent in a Special Delivery[™] pre-paid envelope if compensation is to apply in the event of loss or damage.

c. Compensation is available for loss and damage on the basis of actual loss up to the maximum of the market value or \pounds 500 (or \pounds 1,000 or \pounds 2,500 if enhanced compensation is purchased) whichever is the lower of these.

d. Special Delivery™ items being sent via BFPO will take a signature on delivery but will not provide tracking or confirmation of delivery.

20.7 Terms and conditions relating to Signed For[™] sent through BFPO shall follow those as outlined by The Royal Mail United Kingdom Post Scheme (a copy of which may be found on our website (www.royalmail.com)) except that Signed For[™] items being sent via BFPO will take a signature on delivery but will not provide confirmation of delivery.

21 Articles For The Blind

21.1 Articles for the Blind is a free of charge service for the conveyance of items that contain particular items that are of use to blind people.

21.2 In this Scheme blind people and the blind means:

a. persons registered as blind under the provisions of the National Assistance Act 1948; or

b. persons whose standard of close-up vision, with spectacles, is N12 or less.

21.3 Articles for the Blind can be used to convey items to or from blind people that contain any of the following items:

a. books, papers and letters which are specifically prepared for use by blind people. Standard or large print items may only be sent using the Articles for the Blind service if, in our reasonable opinion, they fall within this definition and the font size is at least 16 points in size;

b. papers sent to anyone to be specially prepared or impressed so that blind people can use them;

c. relief maps;

d. machines, frames and attachments for making impressions for blind people to use;

e. writing frames and attachments;

f. Braille instruction manuals; or

g. any other item that we determine to be allowable as listed on our website (www.royalmail.com)).

21.4 Articles for the Blind can also be used to convey items between blind people and specific organisations or institutions (which are preapproved by us) that cater for blind people that contain any of the following items:

a. games (including card games);

b. mathematical appliances and attachments;

c. 'talking books' and 'talking newspapers', which are recordings of readings from printed sources, such as books, journals, newspapers, periodicals or similar publications;

d. equipment used to play talking books and newspapers;

e. metal plates impressed or sent for impressing for use by blind people;

f. supplies of covers, envelopes and labels for sending articles for use by blind people:

g. watches, clocks, timers, tools and measuring equipment designed for blind people to use;

h. walking sticks adapted for blind people;

i. harnesses for guide dogs;

j. computer disks and CDs which have been prepared for blind people and do not contain information which can be read without specially prepared encryption software; or

k. any other item that we determine to be allowable as listed on our website (www.royalmail.com).

21.5 Any item must meet the conditions set out below. We may open and inspect each item to ensure it meets the conditions set out below: a. it must weigh less than 7 kilograms;

b. it must clearly show the words 'ARTICLES FOR THE BLIND' on the front of the cover along with your name and address somewhere on the cover where it cannot be confused with the destination address (preferably on the back of the item). If sent through a Post Office[®]

branch a label must also be applied which is known as a P4558;

c. it must be left un-sealed so the contents can be checked to make sure they are permissible as listed in sections 21.3 or 21.4. Alternatively they can be sealed in a manner that we can open and then re-seal or we may agree alternative arrangements with you in advance should you be unable to meet these requirements. For example you may be able to design your cover such that the contents are visible;

d. it must not contain any item or personal message which is not listed in sections 21.3 or 21.4, with the exception of a label showing the name and address of the sender, and instruction booklets, guarantees, technical documentation and other information provided for use with an item listed in sections 21.3 or 21.4;

e. it must be addressed to a named recipient. This can be the name of an individual or an organisation that provides services specifically for blind people. Where addressed to an individual that individual must be a blind person. It is not permissible to send an item using Articles for the Blind if it is addressed to 'The Occupier' or 'Dear Customer'; f. it must not contain any advertising literature; and

g. it must not contain any postage stamp or form of prepayment, whether cancelled or not, or any paper representing a monetary value, except in cases where the item contains as an enclosed card, envelope or wrapper bearing the printed address of the sender or his agent which is pre-paid for return. 21.6 If we find an item that has been posted with us as an Articles for the Blind item but which does not meet the requirements set out in these specific terms then we may convey it using a different service and we will charge you or the recipient the appropriate postage for that service along with a surcharge to cover our costs. If the postage and surcharge is not paid then we will deal with the item as we determine.

21.7 More information is available on our website (www.royalmail.com).

22 Printed Papers

22.1 Printed Papers weighing no more than 5kg may be sent using International Standard, International Economy, International Signed and International Tracked & Signed services.

22.2 In such cases the item must be marked 'Printed Papers' on the left hand side of the address.

22.3 For many destinations, customs declarations are required for sending Printed Papers. It is therefore advisable to attach the relevant customs declaration. You are responsible for meeting all applicable customs regulations and we shall have no liability for any actions of any customs authority, even if those actions cause loss, damage (or part damage) or delay to the item.

22.4 Printed Papers may include the following: newspapers, periodicals, books and pamphlets, sheets of music, visiting or address cards, proofs of printing, engravings, photographs and albums containing photographs, pictures and drawings, plans, maps, patterns for cutting out, brochures, prospectuses, advertisements catalogues and notices.

22.5 The list in section 22.4 is an indicative list of items that can be sent under the Printed Papers service. For up to date information please refer to our website (www.royalmail.com). You are responsible for checking whether the contents of an item are Printed Papers at the time of posting.

22.6 Printed Papers must not contain any postage stamp or form of prepayment, whether cancelled or not, or any paper representing a monetary value, except in cases where the item contains as an enclosure a card, envelope or wrapper bearing the printed address of the sender of the item or his agent in the country of posting or destination of the original item, which is prepaid for return.

23 Customs Control

23.1 You are required to pay customs duty, provide electronic advance data/customs information in advance before despatch and prepare customs documentation/complete customs processes when sending goods or merchandise of commercial value (including, for example, gift vouchers) to some overseas destinations

23.2 Customs documentation is required when sending goods or merchandise of commercial value (including, for example, gift vouchers) outside of the UK. For up to date information on customs requirements, the forms and processes that should be completed, please refer to our website (www.royalmail.com).

23.3 Where an item requires electronic advance data/customs information, customs documentation and requirements the relevant services should be purchased either from all PostOffices[®] or can be downloaded from our website (www.royalmail.com) Such information may change from time to time and it is your responsibility to verify that any items you send meet relevant customs requirements at the time of sending. Please refer to our website (www.royalmail.com) when necessary for up to date information relating to customs requirements.

23.4 It is important that all customs requirements (including, but not limited to, those in this section 23) are complied with. For certain destinations, we may be unable to despatch items without completion of the requirements set out in this section 23 and we may deal with such item(s) in accordance with section 13.3 of this Scheme. Despatch of items without the necessary customs forms or completing the necessary processes will result in delay to delivery and the possibility that goods will be seized by customs authorities overseas.

23.5 For items entering the UK for delivery, where customs duties apply, Royal Mail may charge a fee for processing such items. The fee reflects the costs of handling such items. Where the amount due is not paid the item may be dealt with or disposed of at our discretion. Details of the fee payable can be found on our website (www.royalmail.com).

24 Your information

24.1 Where we supply services to you under this Scheme, we are the controller of the personal data we process in providing services to you.

24.2 Where you supply personal data to us so we can provide services to you, and we process that personal data in the course of providing services to you, both you and we will comply with our obligations imposed by the Data Protection Legislation and you will not cause us to contravene the Data Protection Legislation. Where you have provided the personal data of a third party to us, you warrant that you have lawful grounds, such as their consent, to do so and that we are entitled to process that personal data to provide services.

24.3 From time to time we may be obliged by our Regulator to provide it with certain information about you, including your name and address.

24.4 Further information about how we use your personal data is set out in our Privacy Policy at www.royalmail.com/privacy-policy. Please read this Privacy Policy carefully.

24.5 The terms "personal data", "controller", "processing" and "supervisory authority" shall all have the same meaning as in the Data Protection Legislation and the term "process" shall be construed accordingly.

Annex A - Definitions used in this Scheme

A1 The Interpretation Act 1978 applies for the interpretation of this Scheme and for this purpose this Scheme is to be treated as if it were an Act of Parliament.

A2 In this Scheme, the following words and terms have the following meanings:

actual loss

(a) Where an item is lost or damaged beyond repair then it is the amount it cost the customer to acquire, purchase or manufacture the item subject to adjustment to take account of condition, age and depreciation.

(b) Where an item is damaged (but not beyond repair) it is the cost of repair. No additional payment will be made for the reduced value of the repaired item.

address

means for any premises the address, including the name of the addressee, premises name or number, road name, locality name, zone number or post box number (if one exists) plus name of country of destination.

addressee

the person to whom an item is addressed.

Bladed Item

(Bladed Articles and Bladed Products as defined by Offensive Weapons Act 2019) including, but not limited to, any knife (including a folding pocket knife), any knife blade, cutlery knife, scissors with sharp edges or points, sporting equipment with a blade, tools with a blade, replica and antique knives including those used for reenactment purposes, handmade and bespoke knives, cut-throat razors, open razors where the blade is exposed, any axe, any sword, and any other article which has a blade - Excludes knives prohibited under UK law- see Weapons.

business

any entity engaged in commercial or economic activity, whether for profit or not, and irrespective of legal form.

Channel Islands

the islands called Alderney, Guernsey, Jersey, Herm and Sark. cover

any cover, envelope, or other packaging used to contain the contents of an item. In the case of a postcard or other card, any reference to a cover shall be construed as a reference to an outside face of the card. damage

if something in an item of mail has suffered a degree of harm that reasonably impairs the material function or contents of the item.

Data Protection Legislation

means the Data Protection Act 2018 and the UK GDPR (as defined in the Data Protection, Privacy and Electronic Communications (Amendments etc.) (EU Exit) Regulations 2019), together with any guidance, directions, determinations, codes of practice, orders, notices or demands issued by any competent supervisory authority or other competent authority with respect thereto, and any other applicable data protection laws or regulations and judgments of any court of law, tribunal or regulatory body, all as amended, extended, reenacted or replaced from time to time.

due delivery date

means a date on which we or the relevant overseas postal operator will aim to deliver an item as more particularly described in the delivery aims section of our website (www.royalmail.com). exprès items means an incoming item sent using an overseas service equivalent to Royal Mail's international tracked service.

franking mark

any mark or impression printed or otherwise made by a franking machine indicating the date and place of posting, the postage and fees paid or payable, the identity of the franking machine used and any other numbers, words, characters, symbols or marks be required by us.

incoming item

means (a) any item accepted by us from an overseas postal operator for delivery to an address within the United Kingdom the Channel Islands and the Isle of Man or (b) any item passing through the United Kingdom in transit to address outside the United Kingdom, the Channel Islands and the Isle of Man.

intrinsic value

when used in relation to the content of an item means that it has an inherent monetary value relating to its essential nature.

item

means any letter, large letter, postcard, printed papers and every parcel or other article transmissible by post.

loss

an item shall be-deemed to be lost, (unless there is evidence to the contrary to demonstrate that it has not been lost) if it has not been delivered or had delivery attempted 20 or more working days after the due delivery date for EU destinations and 25 working days after the due delivery date for destinations outside the EU.

market value

means what a willing buyer would pay a willing seller, both in a free market, for an item. When assessing the market value of an item, the value of any message or information it contains, or bears or refers to must be ignored. Market value is one of two caps upon the amount of compensation payable.

neighbour

for the purposes of delivering items, an appropriate person chosen at the discretion of the delivery officer on the basis of local knowledge and official guidance, who lives within close proximity of the address on the item. They may be a next-door neighbour or someone who lives sufficiently close by.

outgoing item

means any item accepted by us within the United Kingdom for postal delivery to an address outside the United Kingdom, the Channel Islands and the Isle of Man.

part loss

Where an item is received and some or part of the content is missing. **post, posted**

an item is posted if it has been entrusted to us for transmission by post in accordance with one of the approved methods set out in section 12 of this Scheme and related words shall be construed accordingly.

postage

the amount of money charged by us for delivery of an item.

postage mark

a collective term for a mark or impression (to include a franking mark, a Printed Postage Impression (PPI), any postage paid symbol, preprinted stationery) authorised for use by us to indicate payment of postage and/or service fees on an item or to indicate that you have entered into an arrangement with us to pay postage and/or service fees on that item. A postage mark may be non-adhesive (when it is embossed, impressed or printed on a cover) as we may from time to time permit. **postmark** any indicator, image or impression applied by us to a cover or envelope, to cancel a postage stamp or postage label, to indicate that we are the delivery agent of the item or for any other postal purpose approved and authorised by us.

Printed Postage Impression (PPI)

a postage mark indicating postage is payable to us and printed under a licence from us.

Printed Papers

means the Printed Papers service as described in section 22 of this Scheme or the items which may be sent under such service (depending on the context when used).

private post box

any post box owned and maintained by a person other than ourselves which has been authorised for use as a post box by either Post Office Limited or ourselves for the posting of items which are intended to be carried by us.

postage stamp

LONDON GAZETTE | CONTAINING ALL NOTICES PUBLISHED ONLINE BETWEEN 28 AND 30 JULY 2023 | 15145

means a stamp, authorised for use by us to indicate payment of postage and/or fees on an item, or to indicate that you have entered into an arrangement with us to pay postage and/or service fees on that item. A postage stamp may be adhesive in order for it to be affixed to a cover as we may from time to time permit. From 31 January 2023, the only forms of definitive stamp - stamps featuring the monarch on a plain coloured background - authorised for use by us for these purposes will be those with barcodes. Special stamps with pictures on, and Christmas stamps, without barcodes will continue to be authorised by us for these purposes. Unless the context requires otherwise, references to a "stamp" mean a Postage Stamp.

postage label, service fee label

means a label, authorised for use by us to indicate payment of postage and/or service fees on an item. or to indicate that you have entered into an arrangement with us to pay postage and/or service fees on that item. A postage label may be adhesive in order for it to be affixed to a cover as we may from time to time permit.

registered item

means an incoming item sent using an overseas service equivalent to Royal Mail's International Signed service.

remail item

means incoming items addressed to persons within the UK and posted in a foreign jurisdiction other than the jurisdiction in which they were produced and/or made ready for sending.

representative

means a person who acts legitimately, with or without express permission, on behalf of the addressee.

service fee

the amount of money charged by us for providing a service in	14.
connection with an item.	15.
valuables (money and jewellery)	

any item that is:

i) precious metal that has been manufactured in such a way as to add value to it, including coins used for ornament;

ii) ingots;

iii) diamonds and precious stones;

iv) watches the cases of which are made wholly or mainly of precious metal:

v) articles similar to any of those referred to in i)- iii) above with an intrinsic value:

v) coins and bank notes of any currency that are legal tender at the time of posting;

vi) postal orders, cheques and dividend warrants uncrossed and payable to bearer;

vii) unused postage and revenue stamps and National Insurance stamps:

viii) Exchequer bills, bills of exchange, promissory notes and credit 19. notes; Bonds, bond coupons and any other investment certificates; and

ix) coupons, vouchers, tickets, tokens, cards, stamps and other documents that can be exchanged in whole or in part for money, goods or services.

Zone Number

5.

overseas equivalent of a UK postcode

Further information

(Not part of the Scheme)

You can get more information on this Scheme, the services it covers and the details contained in the web pages that are linked in this document from our Customer Experience Team on 0345 740 740. Lines are open from 8am to 6pm Monday to Friday and from 8am to (4407298) 1pm on Saturdays.

THE ROYAL MAIL UNITED KINGDOM POST SCHEME 06 AUGUST 2023 Contents About this Scheme 1. 3 What this Scheme 2. 3 applies to 3. Definitions 4 4. Our ability to provide 4 services

What can and

within an item

cannot be contained

Prohibited items Restricted items	
6.	Size & weight limits and how to package an item
7.	How to address an item
8.	How to pay for postage and other services
9.	How to work out how much postage to pay
10.	How to show that an item has had postage paid

28.

4

7

18

18

19

20

22

10.	item has had	22
11.	Other requirements relating to the address on the cover of an item	22
12.	How to hand over (or post) an item	23
13.	How we will treat items that do not meet the requirements set out in this scheme .	24
14.	Additional marks	25
15.	Delivery including undeliverable and re- posted (Return to Sender) items	25
16.	Photograph on Delivery	
17.	Complaints handling process	28
18.	Compensation – what we are liable for	29
	What determines compensation payable	31
	Claims and evidence	31
	Making a claim	35
19.	Additional terms & conditions for some services	37
20.	First Class, Second Class and delivery confirmation	37
21.	Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class, Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class & Proof of Delivery	38
22.	Special Delivery	39
23.	Articles for the Blind	42
24.	Petitions and Addresses to the Sovereign	43
25.	Petitions to Parliaments and Assemblies	44
26.	Poste Restante	44
27.	Items sent between the United Kingdom and the Channel Islands or the Isle of	45

Man .

Sanctions Laws

45

4

1. About this Scheme

1.1 This Scheme is a document that sets out the terms & conditions

for some¹ of the **items** that we handle. **We** (Royal Mail Group Ltd) are allowed to set out terms and conditions within a Scheme document by the Postal Services Act 2000 (and more specifically section 89 of that Act as amended by the Postal Services Act 2011 and in particular paragraph 24 of Schedule 12 of that Act).

1.2 Each time we alter the wording within a Scheme it has the effect of making a new Scheme. We publish our Schemes on our website .

1.3 This Scheme is known as 'The Royal Mail United Kingdom Post Scheme 06 August 2023' and is referred to in this document as 'this Scheme'. The date in the title is the date that the Scheme took (or will take) effect. This Scheme replaced the Royal Mail United Kingdom Post Scheme 06 April 2022. That old Scheme is no longer in force.

2. What this Scheme applies to

2.1 This Scheme sets out the terms & conditions for:

2.1.1 the services provided by us to the person, business or organisation asking for the service (**you**) when we accept items within the United Kingdom for postal delivery to an **address** in the United Kingdom, the **Channel Islands** and the Isle of Man. The terms and conditions for the specific services listed below are contained within this Scheme:

• First Class,

· Second Class,

Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class

Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class

- Royal Mail Special Delivery Guaranteed by $1 \mbox{pm}^{\otimes 2}$ ('Special Delivery'),

• Articles for the Blind,

• Petitions and Addresses to the Sovereign and

• Petitions to Parliament & Assemblies.

All product names offered under this Scheme are shown, in this Scheme, in red text.

2.1.2 the service provided by us to accept an item sent from the Channel Islands or the Isle of Man for postal delivery to an address in the United Kingdom.

2.1.3 other services provided by us in connection with those mentioned in 2.1.1 and 2.1.2. Specifically these are:

Return to Sender,

- Proof of Delivery,
- Poste Restante,

• Redelivery to Post Office, and

Inflight Delivery Options.

3. Definitions

3.1 You may not be familiar with some of the words or phrases we use in this document. When they are used for the first time, they are shown in **bold print** and explained in the relevant part of this document or in Annex A.

3.2 As mentioned in 1.3 above this Scheme replaced a previous Scheme so any references in other documents to the previous Scheme that was in force before this Scheme should now be interpreted as referring to this new Scheme.

4. Our ability to provide services

4.1 We will provide the services set out in this Scheme where the relevant terms & conditions contained in this Scheme for the service are complied with. We will provide the services in the manner that we deem to be most appropriate according to our operational requirements and an overarching need to secure the sustainability of the Universal Service.

4.2 We may decide to withdraw the provision of any of the services set out in this Scheme if the terms & conditions contained within this Scheme are not abided by, in the event of misuse or if providing the service may cause us reputational damage.

5. What can and cannot be contained within an item

5.1 There are some items that we cannot carry through our postal network for legal or safety reasons. Items that we cannot carry through our postal network are known as **prohibited items**. Some other items can only be carried under certain circumstances. These are known as **restricted items** and details of those are contained after this section on prohibited items.

Prohibited items

5.2 We would like to make it very clear that as we cannot carry prohibited items through our network, we will not accept any liability for any item that contains prohibited items.

5.3 As the list of prohibited items can change from time to time we maintain a full, up-to-date list on our website which can be viewed at any time.

5.4 It is your responsibility not to send prohibited items in the post. If you are in any doubt you may seek advice from our website .

5.4.1 any item which resembles a prohibited item may be subject to additional scrutiny which may cause delays

5.4.2 any compensation claim for delay as a result of additional scrutiny is subject to the limits set out in Section 18 of the Scheme

5.4.3 failure to comply with these conditions could result in prosecution resulting in a fine or imprisonment

5.4.4 failure to comply with these conditions could affect your ability to claim compensation

5.4.5 if you post an item that contains a prohibited item we may deal with such item in our sole and absolute discretion (without incurring any liability whatsoever to you or the addressee) including disposing of the relevant item (in whole or in part)

5.4.6 the sender, or their representative, may be required to pay an amount (to be fixed by us) to cover the costs of returning, dealing with or disposing of the item

5.4.7 the sender is responsible for checking whether an item is prohibited.

5.4.8 we reserve the right to refuse any other item banned by law or that in our opinion may be harmful or dangerous to our customers or employees

5.4.9 any article or substance classified as dangerous goods is prohibited (other than specified in Restricted items below)

Restricted items

5.5 There are some items, known as restricted items that we can, for legal or safety reasons, only carry through our postal network provided that you meet all our requirements for the acceptance of the item, including, but not limited to, packaging requirements.

5.6 We will not accept any liability for any item that contains restricted items if the requirements for the acceptance of those items are not met.

5.7 As the list of restricted items and requirements for each can change from time to time we maintain a full, up-to-date list on our website (which can be viewed at any time

5.8

5.8.1 Valuables can only be sent using the Special Delivery service.

5.9 It is your responsibility to ensure that restricted items are sent correctly and that you meet the requirements for acceptance. If you are in any doubt as to whether an item is one of the restricted items you can seek advice from our website.

5.9.1 any item which resembles a restricted item may be subject to additional scrutiny which may cause delays

5.9.2 any compensation claim for delay as a result of additional scrutiny is subject to the limits set out in Section 18 of the Scheme

5.9.3 failure to comply with these conditions could result in prosecution resulting in a fine or imprisonment

5.9.4 failure to comply with these conditions could affect your ability to claim compensation

5.9.5 if you post an item that contains a restricted item (and you do not comply with the relevant restrictions or requirements) we may deal with such item in our sole and absolute discretion (without incurring any liability whatsoever to you or the addressee) including disposing of the relevant item (in whole or in part)

5.9.6 the sender, or their representative, may be required to pay an amount (to be fixed by us) to cover the costs of returning, dealing with or disposing of the item

5.9.7 the sender is responsible for checking whether an item is restricted.

5.9.8 we reserve the right to refuse any other item banned by law or that in our opinion may be harmful or dangerous to our customers or employees

5.9.9 any article or substance classified as dangerous goods is prohibited (other than specified in Restricted items above)

6. Size & weight limits and how to package an item

6.1 In addition to the specific packaging and other requirements that relate to restricted items there are some general rules set out below that must be followed for all items as to weight, size, thickness and packaging.

6.2 Items sent using the First Class, Second Class, Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class or Royal Mail Signed for 2nd Class services may weigh up to 20 kilograms. Special Delivery can be used for items which weigh up to 10 kilograms or up to 20 kilograms where Special Delivery services are purchased at a Post Office[®] branch or via online postage.

6.3 The maximum size of an item must not exceed 610mm in length by 460mm in width by 460mm in depth. For a cylinder shaped item the length plus twice the diameter may not exceed 1040mm with the greatest dimension being no more than 900mm. The maximum size for each format of item is set out in section 9.1 below.

6.4 The minimum thickness for an item is 0.25mm. We may refuse to accept or to deliver an item that is less than 0.25mm thick.

6.5 All items must be packaged such that, in our opinion, the item will not be likely to cause damage or harm to other items, equipment or individuals (including any recipient).

6.6 The **cover** and the protective material of the item must be appropriate to the contents such that we can convey it to its destination undamaged without having to take precautions over and above those normally taken by us with an item of mail. Packaging guidelines are available on our website and in booklets held by Post Office[®] branches.

6.7 With the exception of items that are sent using the Articles for the Blind service (which are discussed in more detail section 23) all items must be securely sealed or fastened.

6.8 In addition to the requirement to provide sufficient protection both for the item itself and so as not to be likely to cause damage or harm to other items, equipment or individuals as set out in sections 6.5 and 6.6, any item that contains anything breakable must be clearly and legibly marked with the words 'FRAGILE – HANDLE WITH CARE' in capital letters above the address.

6.9 In addition to the requirement to provide sufficient protection for the contents as set out in sections 6.5 and 6.6 any item that has contents that may be damaged by bending must be clearly and legibly marked with the words 'DO NOT BEND' in capital letters above the address.

6.10 In the same way that the list of restricted items can change from time to time so too can our packaging requirements for certain new or existing restricted items. You can review the full, up-to-date list of restricted items and associated packaging requirements on our website.

6.11 The latest packaging guidelines which apply to all items can also be found on our website.

7. How to address an item

7.1 Each item must be fully and correctly addressed. All the elements of the address (including the full postcode) must be written clearly and legibly on the front or on a label securely attached to the front of the cover (or otherwise in a manner such that the address is clearly visible in its entirety as if it had been written on the front of the cover) of the item.

7.2 You must ensure that addresses take the following format when added to an item. Please do not use commas or full stops and note that only the TOWN and POSTCODE should be in CAPITAL LETTERS. You don't need to include the county name. The postcode must be on a line of its own. The text that makes up the address should be aligned to the left as it is in the example below. It should not be staggered or centred.

Example Name House name or number and road name

Locality Name if one exists

TOWN

POST CODE

The text set out in the example above and taken as a whole is known as the address block. The address block should appear in the centre of the front face of the item.

7.3 Postcodes are allocated by us at our discretion throughout the United Kingdom in accordance with the operational needs of our network. The postcodes are routing codes and we may amend them at our discretion from time to time. Where we do make changes we will ensure that all residents of the affected addresses are given sufficient notice and, in certain cases, as detailed in the PAF[®] File Code of Practice, we will follow a formal notification and consultation process before confirming changes.

7.4 The address must not be obscured or made difficult to read in any way including by the manner in which the contents are enclosed in the item.

7.5 Putting a correct address in the correct format in the correct location on an item helps our sorting machines process the mail as quickly as possible. More information is available on our website.

7.6 We recommend that you put a full and accurate return address on your item (in a position where it can't be confused with the destination address and preferably on the back) so that we are able to return the item to you, intact, should we need to. More information regarding Return to Sender can be found in section 15.

8. How to pay for postage and other services

8.1 Of the services contained within this Scheme the following are provided (as long as specific requirements are met) free of charge:

Articles for the Blind,

• Petitions and Addresses to the Sovereign,

• Petitions to Parliament & Assemblies and

Poste Restante.

The specific requirements for these services are set out in sections 23 to 27 below of this Scheme.

8.2 The other services that are contained in this Scheme require payment for **postage**. These services are:

• First Class,

· Second Class,

• Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class,

Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class and

Special Delivery.

The specific requirements for First Class, Second Class with delivery confirmation, Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class, Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class and Special Delivery are set out below in sections 20 to 22 of this Scheme.

8.2.1 The services listed above in 8.2 can be paid for by applying postage stamps, **postage labels** (which can be generated by our online postage applications or by Post Office[®] branches) or by use of a franking machine³.

8.2.2 First Class, Second Class, Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class, and Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class services can also be purchased using a credit account.

8.3 Stamps can be purchased from us online from our website, from

Post Office[®] branches or from a wide variety of other high street retailers. When postage is purchased from a Post Office[®] branch it often takes the form of a postage label if it is for anything but the first weight band. Similar postage labels are also available from our online postage applications

8.4 A franking machine allows money to be credited onto it. Postage for items is then paid for, from this credit, on an item by item basis. There is a wide range of franking machines which can either be leased or bought from franking manufacturers. If you use a franking machine you must abide by the terms and conditions that are contained within a separate Scheme document called Royal Mail Franking Letters And Parcels Scheme (which is published on our website) as well as the terms and conditions contained in this Scheme document.

8.5 A credit account allows you to **post** items without pre-payment. You are sent an invoice requesting payment for the items we have conveyed in the preceding period of time. If you set up a credit account with us you must abide by the terms and conditions that are contained within documents called the Royal Mail General Terms & Conditions and the Royal Mail Account Terms (both of which can be found on our website as well as the terms and conditions contained in this Scheme document.

9. How to work out how much postage to pay

9.1 For the services listed in this Scheme that are not free, the amount of postage that you must pay is dependent on several factors. The first is how quickly you would like the item to arrive (the service), the second is what weight the item is (the weight) and the third is how much compensation is required in the event of loss or damage. For items sent using the First Class, Second Class and Royal Mail Signed For 1st & 2nd Class services the amount of postage payable also varies by format (i.e. shape, size & weight):

9.1.1 items which do not exceed 100g in weight and 240mm by 165mm by 5mm in size are deemed to be **letters** for pricing purposes;

9.1.2 items which exceed 100g or 240mm by 165mm by 5mm (in any one or more of the three dimensions) but do not exceed 750g and 353mm by 250mm by 25mm are deemed to be **large letters** for pricing purposes;

9.1.3 items which exceed 353mm by 250mm by 25mm (in any one or more of the three dimensions) up to maximum dimensions of 450 mm by 350mm by 160mm and cylinder shaped items that do not exceed 450mm in length and has a diameter no greater than 160mm neither of which exceed 2 kilograms in weight are deemed to be **small parcels** for pricing purposes; and

9.1.4 items which exceed 450 mm by 350mm by 160mm (in any one or more of the three dimensions) up to maximum dimensions of 610mm by 460mm by 460mm which do not exceed 20 kilograms in weight are deemed to be **medium parcels** for pricing purposes. Exceptions apply (see 9.1.5).

9.2 We aim to deliver a Special Delivery item by 1pm the next **working day** after it has been **posted**. Please note that exemptions do apply in certain circumstances. All Special Delivery items are priced by service and by weight. Compensation for loss or damage is available on the basis of **actual loss** of up to the maximum of the **market value** of the item or £750 (whichever is the lower) comes as standard. Special Delivery is available with enhanced compensation options. Further add on services can also be purchased with Special Delivery such as a Saturday Guarantee or Consequential Loss for additional **service fees**. Further specific details, including compensation, exemption and suspension information, can be found in sections 18.7.4 & 22 below and on the Special Delivery website.

9.3 We aim to deliver:

• A First Class item the next working day after it has been posted.

• A Second Class item within three working days after it has been posted.

Compensation for loss or damage for any format of item sent using the First Class or Second Class services in accordance with this Scheme is available on the basis of actual loss up to the maximum of the market value of the item or $\pounds 20$ (whichever is the lower).

9.4 We aim to deliver:

• A Royal Mail Signed for 1st Class item the next working day after it has been posted.

• A Royal Mail Signed for 2nd Class item within three working days after it has been posted.

Compensation for loss or damage for any format of item sent using Royal Mail Signed for 1st Class or Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class services in accordance with this Scheme is available on the basis of actual loss up to the maximum of the market value of the item or £20 (whichever is the lower) Further details of how the Royal Mail Signed For services work can be found in section 21 below.

9.5 To help you find the best service for your needs we provide pricing information on our website. Prices and other pricing information can also be found in other locations on the same website (such as product specific pages) including in a Pricing document with all pricing information for the services mentioned in sections 9.1.1 to 9.1.4.

9.6 We may change the rates of postage and service fees from time to time. Changes to postage rates & service fees and the date on which the changed rates and fees will come into effect will be published at least one month (or whatever period of time agreed by us with our regulator, Ofcom) in advance on our website (www.royalmail.com).

10. How to show that an item has had postage paid

10.1 You must show us that postage for an item has been paid for (where it applies) so that we can convey it without delay. Payment is demonstrated by the application of a **postage mark** to the item. The manner in which payment of postage can be shown depends on the method of payment used. Section 8 above set out the most common ways of applying a postage mark (postage stamps, postage labels, **service fee labels, franking marks**, postage labels created by online applications, **Printed Postage Impressions** (PPIs) etc). In addition, a postage mark may be fixed, printed, impressed, embossed or otherwise shown on the envelope or cover of an item as we may specify or approve.

10.2 Postage marks must be applied to the top right hand corner of the envelope or cover of the item unless we specify otherwise. If the item is spherical or without corners the postage mark should be placed above and to the right of the address.

10.2.1 A postage mark that is damaged or imperfect, has been defaced or has anything written or printed over it becomes void and cannot be used to show that postage has been paid.

10.2.2 Postage marks can be used only once and then they become void and must not be re-used to pay postage on the same or another item.

10.2.3 Any postage mark that carries an expiry time and/or date will become void from that time and/or date and cannot be used to show that postage has been paid after that time and/or date.

10.3 If you use a franking machine you must apply a franking mark to the cover of the item as set out in the Royal Mail Scheme For Franking Letters And Parcels (which is published on our website) and according to any guidelines that we publish on our Franking help centre website.

10.4 If you make use of a credit account you must apply a Printed Postage Impression (PPI) and barcode in accordance with the PPI Licence, the PPI design notes and any guidelines that we publish on our website.

11. Other requirements relating to the address on the cover of an item 11.1 Section 7 set out how to address an item and section 10 set out how payment can be indicated. There are some further things that must be considered with regard to the cover of the item so that we can efficiently convey the item without delay.

11.2 An item must not have on its cover:

11.2.1 anything which obscures the postage mark,

11.2.2 anything which is likely, in our opinion, to make it difficult for us to apply a **postmark** to the cover,

11.2.3 anything which, in our judgement, is likely to make the postmark illegible,

11.2.4 any counterfeit or fake postage mark,

11.2.5 any postage mark which we consider may have previously been used to pay postage,

11.2.6 signs, words or marks, used without official permission, which could indicate that the item was sent on His Majesty's Service or was conveyed and delivered by us or

11.2.7 any signs, words, images or designs which are offensive, obscene or indecent.

11.3 An item must not be made up in any way or have anything on its cover which, in our judgement makes it difficult or embarrassing to deliver the item.

11.4 A postage mark must not be attached to an item using staples, sticky tape, or any other means that we do not approve.

12. How to hand over (or post) an item

12.1 All items sent using a service provided through this Scheme can be posted in the following ways.

12.1.1 By handing it to an authorised member of staff at a Royal Mail building (typically a Delivery Office, Customer Service Point or Mail Centre) as long as we consider it feasible to do so.

12.1.2 By handing it to an authorised member of staff at a Post $Office^{(\!\!\!R\!)}$ as long as considered feasible to do so.

12.1.3 By Business Collection (typically a paid for extra service where we collect the mail from a **business** customer's premises. Business Collections are not covered by this Scheme).

12.1.4 Or in any other manner which we may approve.

12.2 In addition the following services:

- First Class.
- Second Class, and

• Articles for the Blind.

can be posted in the following ways:

12.2.1 by placing it in a post box or

12.2.2 by placing it in a **private post box** (typically a post box contained with a shop or other private premises).

12.2.2.1 An item placed in a private post box will be deemed to have been posted when collected by us and not before.

Please note that delivery confirmation for large letters, small parcels and medium parcels sent by First Class or Second Class, requires the application of an appropriate postage label purchased online or from a Post Office. Please see section 20 for further details of delivery confirmation.

12.3 An item that has had postage paid by a franking machine must be posted in accordance with the Royal Mail Scheme for Franking Letters and Parcels which is published on our website.

12.4 Items sent through the First Class, Second Class, Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class and Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class services and via the Special Delivery service that have been paid for with a credit account must be separated out for posting by:

(i) class,

(ii) format (if appropriate to the service) and

(iii) service.

and presented to us in trays, bags, pouches or other containers supplied by us and also in accordance with any conditions set out in the PPI Licence.

12.5 Articles for the Blind sent by a business must present items separate to but in the same manner (as required by section 12.4 above) and at the same time as any items which are posted using a credit account.

12.6 All items must be posted by the latest acceptance time that we determine and advertise or agree with you (as appropriate to the method of posting). Items posted after that latest acceptance time will be considered to have been posted the following working day.

 $\ensuremath{\textbf{13.}}$ How we will treat items that do not meet the requirements set out in this scheme

13.1 Once an item has been posted we may carry out checks on that item.

13.2 Subject to sections 5.4 and 5.8 above (which set out how we treat items that contain prohibited items and/or restricted items where the relevant restrictions or requirements have not been complied with), if an item is found not to meet the conditions set out in this Scheme or an item is found that indicates that insufficient (or no) postage and/or service fee has been paid for the service requested, we may decide at our discretion to do one of the following things set out below within a reasonable period of time.

13.2.1 Deliver the item to the address shown by the service requested.

13.2.2 Deliver the item to the address shown by an alternative service that we determine to be appropriate. In these situations the conditions of the service used to convey the item will apply.

13.2.3 Convey the item part of the way and inform the **addressee** that an item can be collected from a specified location (normally a Royal Mail Customer Service Point) by the addressee or their **representative**.

13.2.4 Treat the item as undeliverable. Details of how we may deal with undeliverable mail can be found in section 15.

13.2.5 Return the item to you.

13.2.6 Refuse to accept it.

13.2.7 If none of the above courses of action are possible we may deal with or dispose of the item at our discretion. In all cases we may not accept any liability for that item. This provision also applies to items which have been found either in a Post Office[®] branch or on Royal Mail premises and which appears intended for posting.

13.3 In each case set out in section 13.2 we may require the addressee or you to pay an amount (to be fixed by us in order to cover additional costs) before the item is delivered or released for collection.

13.3.1 In the event of underpaid or unpaid postage and/or service fees the amount due may include a surcharge in addition to the underpaid or unpaid postage to cover administrative costs.

13.3.2 Where the amount due is not paid the item may be dealt with or disposed of at our discretion.

13.4 In each case set out in sections 5.4, 5.8 and 13.2.4 to 13.2.7 we may additionally require you or your representative to pay an amount (to be fixed by us) to cover the costs of returning, dealing with or disposing of the item.

14. Additional marks

14.1 In the course of conveying an item we (or someone authorised by us) may alter the look of the cover of that item. Most usually this is by the addition of a postmark which shows that a stamp has been used and prevents it from being used again. A postmark may also contain an advertising or informative image. We may apply the postmark in any manner we consider appropriate. It is important to note that we may apply any form of postage mark (an image that denotes payment), impression, image, sticker, label or other device we consider suitable for any other postal purpose we consider appropriate.

14.2 We may also charge you a fee (to be fixed by us from time to time) and published on our website for cancelling postage marks with a special postmark including one that incorporates an advertisement, at your request.

15. Delivery including undeliverable and re-posted (Return to Sender) items

15.1 Subject to sections 5.4 and 5.8, we will attempt to deliver items that meet the conditions for the relevant service set out in this Scheme.

15.2 Some items require a signature at the point of delivery and some are too large to fit through a letter box. In these situations someone needs to be present at the address to take delivery of the item.

15.2.1 If no one is available we may at our absolute discretion deliver the item to a safeplace location, or to a **neighbour's** address. Please note that we will never attempt to deliver an item to a safeplace location or a neighbour if it is a Special Delivery item or it is an item sent using a service provided under this Scheme and is **Social Security post**⁴.

15.2.2 If an item has been delivered to a safeplace location at the address or a neighbour takes delivery of the item, we will leave a card at the address that the item was addressed to. That card will inform the addressee (or their representative) that an item has (or items have) been delivered to a safeplace location or to a neighbour. The card will also inform the addressee of the details for the safeplace location or the relevant neighbour (as applicable), as well as the date and the time that the item was delivered.

15.2.3 If an addressee does not want their items to be delivered to a safeplace location or a neighbour's address, or does not want to take items for neighbours, they can opt out, free of charge, by registering their wish to opt out in such a way as Royal Mail may reasonably require from time to time.

15.2.4 If there is not a suitable safeplace location or a neighbour is not available to take delivery of the item, or the addressee has opted-out and does not want their items to be delivered to a safeplace location, neighbour or to take items for neighbours, we will take the item back

to the Delivery Office or an alternative location such as a Post Office[®] branch. We will leave a card at the address that the item was addressed to.

15.2.5 The card that is left at the address will inform the addressee (or their representative) that we attempted to deliver an item or items. After a failed first delivery attempt, we will attempt re-delivery within a reasonable period. If we are still unable to deliver the item or items after the re-delivery attempt, we will leave a new card at the address which will offer the addressee (or their representative) one or more of the following opportunities:

15.2.5.1 to request that the item be redelivered to the same address on an available day.

15.2.5.2 to request that the item be redelivered to an alternative local⁵ address. Please note that this option is not available with Special Delivery items or any item sent using a service provided under this Scheme and is Social Security post,

15.2.5.3 to collect (after the required period of time stated on the card has elapsed to allow for the item to reach that location and once identification has been provided that we deem to be suitable) the item from the Delivery Office or the alternative location such as a Post Office[®] branch to which the item was taken back to or

15.2.5.4 to request that the item be sent from the Delivery Office or

other location (other than a Post Office[®] branch) to an eligible Post Office[®] branch of their choice for collection. This service is called Redelivery to Post Office and may incur an additional fee. When collecting the item the addressee (or their representative) must provide the card that was left at the address and identification that we deem acceptable. Further details including the current fee and identification requirements can be found on our website.

15.3 We may decide not to deliver an item which we consider impracticable or unreasonable to deliver. Such an item is referred to in this Scheme as undeliverable. We may consider an item to be undeliverable if we are of the opinion that:

15.3.1 following a failed first delivery and re-delivery attempt, the addressee has not taken advantage of any of the opportunities set out in 15.2.5 within the advertised holding period,

15.3.2 following a failed first delivery attempt, we are required, by law to return an item immediately to you (e.g. Royal Mail's obligations in relation to Social Security Post),

15.3.3 the address is unsafe or unsecure or if no delivery point has been provided, or if access to the delivery point has been prevented or impeded,

15.3.4 the address to which the item is to be delivered is not permanently occupied,

15.3.5 the item is not fully and correctly addressed in a manner which includes all the elements of the address (including the full postcode), written clearly on the front or on a label securely attached to the front of the cover (or otherwise in a manner such that the address is clearly visible in its entirety as if it had been written on the front of the cover), 15.3.6 the address is illegible,

15.3.7 the health and safety of any individuals may be put at risk or 15.3.8 for any other reason, we form the opinion that it is impracticable or unreasonable to deliver the item.

15.4 Where an item is undeliverable and:

15.4.1 your name and your address (as long as it is in the United Kingdom, the Channel Islands of the Isle of Man) are legible on the cover, we may return the item to you unopened.

15.4.2 the item was originally paid for by franking machine or by using a credit account and your name and address are (a) not on the cover or (b) they are illegible or (c) your name and address are legible on the cover but the address is outside the United Kingdom, the Channel Islands or the Isle of Man, then the item may be dealt with or disposed of at our discretion.

15.4.3 the item was not originally posted as a franked item and your name and address are (a) not on the cover or (b) they are illegible, then the item may be opened. If your name and address are legible inside, the address is in the United Kingdom, the Channel Islands or Isle of Man, and the item does not consist solely of advertising material, newspapers or magazines, then the item may be returned to you. Otherwise the item may be disposed of at our discretion.

15.5 We will not charge any additional postage or fee for returning an undeliverable item but you or your representative may have to pay any other fees (e.g. surcharges or customs charges) that apply. If any applicable fee is not paid, the item may be dealt with or disposed of at our discretion.

15.6 Return to Sender - We will return an item to you from the delivery address, if the following conditions are all met – i.e. the item:

was originally posted using a service set out in this Scheme,

is re-posted by the addressee or any other person for any reason,
with the original address crossed out.

• with the original address crossed out,

with a clear instruction to return the item to you written on the cover,
with the return address written fully, correctly and legibly on the cover and

• the return address is in the United Kingdom, the Channel Islands or the Isle of Man.

15.7 Forwarding – unofficial redirections – We are not under any obligation to do anything with an item that someone requests to be forwarded to another address other than the return to sender address on the cover. We consider these unpaid for, forwarding requests to be a form of unofficial redirections request. Typically in this situation the original address is crossed out and a written request (e.g. "please forward to") is made on the cover to forward the item to another address. This is normally attempted in order to try to get the item to the addressee who has moved to another address. In these situations the person moving should take out a Redirection service with us or provide pre-paid stationery. If we find an item that someone has requested be forwarded to another address then the item may be dealt with or disposed of at our discretion.

16. Photograph on delivery

16.1. We may take a photograph of items upon delivery to the delivery location.

16.2. A photograph of an item at the delivery location will be evidence of delivery.

16.3. We may take a photograph of your items alongside items posted by other senders and make that photograph accessible to the senders and Intended Recipients of those other items.

16.4. You will not use any photograph we make accessible to you for any purpose other than evidence that an item has been delivered.

17. Complaints handling process

17.1. We aim to provide you with a reliable and consistent service at all times. If, however, you are unhappy with the service we have given you, this section will help you to get in touch with us to discuss your complaint and – if applicable – refer your complaint to an external, independent Ombudsman style service for resolution.

17.2. There are 3 internal stages in our complaints handling process and then the final Ombudsman style stage. Further information and contact details for each stage are available on our website.

Stage 1: Contacting our Customer Services Advisors

17.2.1. Our Customer Services Advisors will make every effort to investigate and resolve your complaint providing you with an appropriate response. If you are not happy with the reply you can escalate your case to the Escalated Customer Resolution Team.

Stage 2: Contacting our Escalated Customer Resolution Team

17.2.2. Our Escalated Customer Resolution Team is trained in dealing with escalated complaints. They will endeavour to resolve your concerns. However, if after allowing them another chance to deal with your complaint you remain dissatisfied, you can contact the Postal Review Panel.

Stage 3: The Postal Review Panel

17.2.3. The Postal Review Panel will take a fresh and impartial look at your case and provide a final response from us about your complaint.

17.2.4. If you are not satisfied after the Postal Review Panel has provided you with a final response then your case will be considered 'deadlocked'. Customer complaints in deadlock can be referred to the external, independent Ombudsman style service.

Stage 4: The Postal Redress Service – an external, independent Ombudsman style service

17.2.5. If you remain dissatisfied with the response you have received after contacting the Postal Review Panel and you have received a deadlock letter, you may be able to escalate your complaint to the independent Ombudsman style scheme, the Postal Redress Service (POSTRS).

17.2.6. POSTRS's role is to resolve disputes between regulated postal operators (such as us) and their customers. POSTRS provide a free service and we are bound by their findings.

17.2.7. Depending on the nature of the specific complaint, POSTRS may be available. A list of products within the POSTRS scheme can be found on our website. Generally, the service is available to you if:

• We have not been able to settle your complaint within the 90 day timescales set out by Royal Mail Customer Services.

 \bullet You have been referred to the scheme through your 'deadlock' letter.

• We have not followed our own complaints procedure in handling your complaint.

17.2.8. For further information please refer to POSTRS's website www.cedr.com/postrs.

18. Compensation – what we are liable for

18.1 The vast majority of items arrive safely on time. But, in a tiny fraction of cases items may be lost, damaged or delayed. In these situations we may refund postage and/or service fee and award compensation. Where we do not do what we were paid to do (e.g. gain a signature) a refund of the fee paid for that service may be payable by us. This section provides details as to:

• what items qualify for refunds and compensation,

what compensation is available and

• how and when claims need to be made.

18.2 We will accept liability, may refund postage and/or service fees and may pay compensation for the **loss** of, **damage** to, **part loss** of or delay of an item posted under this Scheme, unless that item:

18.2.1 is considered by us to be undeliverable (as set out in section 15.3 above),

18.2.2 is one that has been successfully delivered but subsequently made the subject of a Return to Sender request (as set out in section 15.6 above),

18.2.3 is considered by us to be subject to a forwarding or unofficial redirection request (as set out in section 15.7 above),

18.2.4 has not fully meet all of the conditions set out in this Scheme (as mentioned in sections 5.3, 5.7 and 13.2),

18.2.5 is considered by us to indicate that insufficient (or no) postage and/or service fee has been paid for the service requested (also as mentioned in section 13.2 above),

18.2.6 is one which we have dealt with or disposed of at our discretion as mentioned under any section of this Scheme,

18.2.7 is one that contained prohibited items (as set out in section 5.3 above),

18.2.8 is one that contains restricted items and the requirements for the acceptance of those items have not been met (as set out in section 5.7 above),

18.2.9 is one that is being sent by post in contravention of section 85 of the Postal Services Act 2000 (as amended), which essentially means any item that may damage another item or injure anyone handling that item. Also an item that contains or shows on its cover an indecent or obscene image,

18.2.10 is subject to circumstances where the event leading to the claim was caused by situations outside our control including exceptionally severe weather conditions, acts of terrorism and vandalism and acts of third parties with whom we have no contractual relationship.

18.2.11 is one where the loss, damage or delay is due to a latent or inherent defect or natural deterioration,

18.2.12 is one that we do not believe has suffered damage or delay solely as a result of its transmission through the post. In particular where the cover does not appear to us to have suffered damage consistent with the damage caused to the contents of that item,

18.2.13 is one where the damage was pre-existing, that is, where the item was already damaged when it was posted, or

18.2.14 is one which has been re-directed to an address in the Channel Islands or the Isle of Man.

18.3 For clarity, where an item falls into one of the categories listed in sections 18.2.1 to 18.2.14 then we will not accept liability, will not refund postage and/or service fees or pay compensation for the loss of, damage to or delay of that item.

18.4 In addition to section 18.3 we will only accept liability, may refund postage and/or service fees and may pay compensation where the loss, damage or delay is due to any wrongful act done, or any neglect or default committed by a member of staff or agent of Royal Mail while performing or purporting to perform his functions as such in relation to the receipt, conveyance, delivery or other dealing with the item.

18.5 In addition to sections 18.3 and 18.4 we do not accept liability, will not refund postage and/or service fees or pay compensation for loss, damage or delay to an item where the loss, damage or delay is caused by your own act or omission in the course of either preparing to post or actually posting the item.

18.6 For the avoidance of doubt we will not accept liability, will not refund postage and/or service fees or pay compensation for loss, damage or delay to an item where the item was posted with, or handled by another postal operator or third party (other than a neighbour who has taken in an item under the delivery to neighbour arrangements mentioned in section 15.2 in which case the same compensation arrangements apply as they do for any item that was successfully delivered first time).

What determines compensation payable

18.7 The amount of compensation that is payable depends on a number of factors including:

• The service used,

• The nature of compensation being sought (that is, is it for loss, damage or delay?),

• The evidence that can be provided and

The value of the item

18.7.1 Compensation is only available for items sent using the following services:

• First Class,

• Second Class,

Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class,

- Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class,
- Special Delivery, and

• Articles for the Blind

18.7.2 In addition to the information contained in this Scheme we publish a policy for each type of compensation which can be found through the following links. These policies may be updated from time to time and the latest versions will always be published on our website:

Royal Mail's retail compensation policies

Claims and evidence

18.7.3 We will only consider a claim for loss, damage or delay compensation where the minimum **basic evidence** is available and provided. Where only basic evidence is provided and the item is one which we accept liability for or has no *intrinsic value* we will refund the postage paid or issue six 1st class stamps⁶ whichever is the higher in value for loss or damage (or part loss).

18.7.4 To claim loss or damage compensation for the intrinsic value of the item **additional evidence** is required as well as the basic evidence. Details regarding what additional evidence is made up of are set out in 18.7.5 below.

Basic evidence is made up of all of the following:

18.7.4.1 the names and addresses of you, the addressee and, if different, the claimant,

18.7.4.2 the name of the service used,

18.7.4.3 the value of the postage paid and method of postage, e.g. stamps, franking impression. If the value of the postage paid is greater than the value of six 1st class, letter format, stamps (at the first weight step) then evidence of postage paid should be provided which could be product documentation, a certificate of posting or a receipt,

18.7.4.4 the place of posting,

18.7.4.5 the date of posting,

18.7.4.6 the basis for asserting the posting details and product used (such as date of postmark or certificate of posting (if available). For Special Delivery, Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class, Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class and parcels sent by First Class or Second Class with delivery confirmation, the product documentation provided to you when posting the item (i.e. certificate of posting or receipt)

18.7.4.7 a detailed description of the contents,

18.7.4.8 in addition, for damage (or part loss) and delay claims the date of delivery, and

18.7.4.9 in addition, for damage (or part loss) claims a description of the packaging and condition of the mail item itself.

18.7.5 As mentioned in section 18.7.4 above in order to claim loss or damage compensation for the **actual loss** of the item additional evidence is required.

Please note that, when claiming for actual loss, there is a cap on the amount of compensation that can be paid. For Special Delivery it is the lower of market value or $\pounds750$ (or $\pounds1,000$ or $\pounds2,500$ if enhanced compensation has been purchased).

For Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class and Royal Mail Signed for 2nd Class it is the lower of the market value or $\pounds 20$.

For items sent by the Articles for the Blind service it is the lower of the market value or $\pounds46$

For all other services listed in section 18.7.1 it is the lower of market value or £20.

Details are summarised in Tables 1 & 2 below section 18.7.7 of this Scheme.

18.7.5.1 Additional evidence is made up of evidence of posting and evidence of value.

18.7.5.1.1 Evidence of posting can be:

• Any original Certificate of Posting (provided automatically for Royal Mail Signed for 1st Class, Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class, parcels sent by First Class or Second Class with delivery confirmation and Special Delivery and available on request and free of charge at Post Office[®] branches for other items),

- On-line postage certificate of posting validated at a Post $\mathsf{Office}^{\circledast}$ branch,

• Or for damage (or part loss) claims the item with cover and packaging, showing the postage paid as well as the original Certificate of Posting if provided as part of the service purchased (i.e. Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class, Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class, parcels sent by First Class or Second Class with delivery confirmation and Special Delivery).

18.7.5.1.2 Evidence of value can be:

- Original receipts,
- Bank or credit card statements,
- PayPal records,
- Invoices,
 - Manufacturing costs,
 - Auctioneers valuations,
 - Repair quotations etc.

This list is not exhaustive. It is provided for illustrative purposes. All evidence of value must be originals and not copies. You are advised to make copies before sending us originals.

18.7.5.1.3 In addition to information set out in 17.7.5.1.1 - 2 for eBay claims you must also include the following:

• item sale page and PayPal or bank/credit card statement and

eBay item number.

18.7.6 Please note that all of the packaging and contents of damaged items or items subject to part loss must be retained as we may need to inspect them. If they are not retained then compensation may not be paid.

18.7.7 We may at any time request additional documentation and/or information from the claimant, sender or recipient to protect against unwarranted or duplicate claims. This includes, but is not limited to, a declaration of non-receipt (or proof of non receipt in appropriate cases).

Table 1 - Refunds and compensation available for loss, damage & part loss for items conveyed using First Class & Second Class

	Loss	Damage and Part Loss
Item has no intrinsic value	Postage refund (a minimum 6 x First Class letter format stamps at their basic weight step.)	6 x First Class letter format stamps at their basic weight step.
Item has intrinsic value (with basic evidence only)	Postage refund (a minimum 6 x First Class letter format stamps at their basic weight step.)	6 x First Class letter format stamps at their basic weight step

Item has intrinsic value (with additional evidence)	Postage refund, plus compensation on basis of the customer's actual loss. This compensation is subject to the maximum payable being the lower of the market value of the item and \$20.	Postage refund, plus compensation on basis of the customer's actual loss. This compensation is subject to the maximum payable being the lower of the market value of the item and \$20.	Delay Special Delivery	Compensation payable A refund of your Special Delivery postage if your item arrives later than the due time of delivery. Compensation of £5 if the item is delivered more than 24 hours (Mon-Fri) after the guaranteed time. Or £10 if delivered 7 or more working days (Mon-Fri) after the guaranteed time. Additional evidence of posting is
	•	ble for loss, damage & al Mail Signed for 1st	Making a claim	required

Class and Royal Mail Signed for 2nd Class Loss **Damage and Part** Loss Item has no intrinsic Postage refund (a 6 x First Class letter

value	Class letter format stamps at their basic weight step.)	their basic weight step.
Item has intrinsic value (with basic evidence only)	Postage refund (a minimum 6 x First Class letter format stamps at their basic weight step.)	6 x First Class letter format stamps at their basic weight step
Item has intrinsic value (with additional evidence)	Postage refund, plus compensation on basis of the customer's actual loss. This compensation is subject to the maximum payable being the lower of the market value of the item and £20.	Postage refund, plus compensation on basis of the customer's actual loss. This compensation is subject to the maximum payable being the lower of the market value of the item and £20.

Table 3 - Refunds and compensation available for loss, damage & part loss for items conveyed using Articles for the Blind service Loss **Damage and Part**

		Loss
Item has no intrinsic value	Postage refund (a minimum 6 x First Class letter format stamps at their basic weight step.)	6 x First Class letter format stamps at their basic weight step.
Item has intrinsic value (with basic evidence only)	Postage refund (a minimum 6 x First Class letter format stamps at their basic weight step.)	6 x First Class letter format stamps at their basic weight step
Item has intrinsic value (with additional evidence)	Postage refund, plus compensation on basis of the customer's actual loss. This compensation is subject to the maximum payable being the lower of the market value of the item and £46.	Postage refund, plus compensation on basis of the customer's actual loss. This compensation is subject to the maximum payable being the lower of the market value of the item and £46.

Table 4 - Refunds and compensation available for delay for First Class, Second Class, Royal Mail Signed for 1st Class and Royal Mail Signed for 2nd Class, Articles for the Blind and Special Delivery

Delay

First Class, Second Class, Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class, Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class & Articles for the Blind

Compensation payable 6 x First Class letter format stamps at their basic weight step.

Making a claim

18.8 This section sets out some details for making a compensation claim. The full process for making a claim is set out on our website. We may reject claims that do not follow that process.

18.8.1 Claims should be made by you or the intended recipient of the item. However we will only make a payment once in respect of any item.

18.8.1.1 If you and the intended recipient both make a claim for the same item, then only you will have a right to compensation, unless a compensation payment has already been made to the recipient, in which case you will have no right to compensation.

18.8.2 Any loss, damage (or part loss) and delay claims must be made as soon as possible after the incident to help us investigate. Claims must be made by the deadlines set out below.

18.8.2.1 Please note that loss claims can only be made if the item has not been delivered (or had delivery attempted) 10 or more working days after the due date (5 working days for Special Delivery items).

18.8.2.2 All loss and damage (or part loss) claims must be made within 80 calendar days of the date of posting for all services covered by this Scheme.

18.8.2.3 Claims for delay relating to items posted using any of the First Class, Second Class, Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class, Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class or Articles for the Blind services will only be considered valid by us if the item has not been delivered or no attempt has been made to deliver the item within 3 working days of the due date. An extra working day is added if items are posted during the Christmas and New Year period. If an item has been redirected using our Redirection[™] service then the period is 6 working days instead of 3; during the Christmas & New Year period this is extended to 8 days.

Table 5 – Due date and qualifying days to be used for determining when an item may be considered delayed outside of the **Christmas and New Year period**

Service

Delay if delivered

First Class, Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class & Articles for the Blind

3 or more working days after due date. 6 or more working days

after due date if redirected item.

Second Class, Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class

18.8.2.4 Claims for delay relating to items sent using the Special Delivery service will only be considered valid by us if the item has not been delivered or no attempt has been made to deliver the item within 24 hours of the due date. This applies all year round. If an item sent using the Special Delivery service arrives 7 or more working days after the due date then we will make a payment for substantial delay in addition to a postage refund. Special Delivery items which have been redirected by our Redirection[™] service are not eligible for delay compensation.

18.8.2.5 All delay claims must be made within 3 months of posting by you and within one month of delivery (or attempted delivery) by the addressee. We will not accept any liability or responsibility for claims made after this time periods. Please note that any claims for refunds relating to Special Delivery on the basis that the item sent using that service did not arrive by the specified time must be made within 14 days of posting.

18.8.2.6 In respect of claims for the loss and delay of items conveyed to addresses which have been exempted from a daily delivery obligation by our regulator, Ofcom, the assessment of lateness in paragraph 18.8.2.1 and the assessment of when an item is considered delayed in paragraph 18.8.2.3 and 18.8.2.4 shall apply on a case by case basis.

18.8.3 All claims should be made using the correct claim form which is available on our website and can be collected from Post Office[®] branches. By using the correct claim form we can process your claim as quickly and effectively as possible. Alternatively, claims may be submitted online via our website (www.royalmail.com).

18.8.4 The claim form needs to be completed as fully as possible: hard-copy claims form should be signed and dated by the claimant before being sent to us and all mandatory fields within the online claim form must be completed. Remember that in order to claim loss or damage compensation for actual loss of the item some additional evidence is required and should be sent in with the claim form. Where evidence is submitted online, we reserve the right to request the originals of such documents in line with section 18.7 of this Scheme.

18.8.4.1 If additional evidence cannot be provided then only a postage refund or stamps can be considered.

18.9 No compensation or other payment will be paid by us for loss or damage claims unless the claim is made within 80 days of the date of posting and unless the claim is made in full compliance with the requirements of this Scheme.

18.10 No compensation or other payment will be paid by us for delay claims unless the claim is made within 3 months of posting by the sender or 1 month of receipt by the recipient and unless the claim is made in full compliance with the requirements of this Scheme.

19. Additional terms & conditions for some services

19.1 The terms and conditions set out in sections 5 to 18 apply to all items. These are referred to in this Scheme as the **common terms**. Some services that we offer have additional terms and conditions that are specific to those services. The additional terms are known as the **specific terms** in this Scheme and are contained in the sections below. There is a section each for:

• First Class, Second Class and delivery confirmation (section 20),

• Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class, Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class and Proof of Delivery (section 21),

• Special Delivery (section 22),

• Articles for the Blind (section 23),

- Petitions and Addresses to the Sovereign (section 24),
- Petitions to Parliament & Assemblies (section 25),

• Poste Restante (section 26) and

• Items sent between the United Kingdom and the Channel Islands and the Isle of Man (section 27).

19.2 When using a service listed in section 19.1, the specific terms must be complied with in addition to the common terms. Where the specific terms conflict with the common terms, the specific terms should be followed as they take priority over the common terms.

19.3 In addition to the common & specific terms contained within this Scheme, other terms and conditions may exist for some services. For example in section 10 above we mentioned that customers using a franking machine must abide by the Royal Mail Scheme For Franking Letters And Parcels (which is published on our website) and according to any guidelines that we publish on our Franking help centre website. Also, customers who make use of a credit account must abide by the PPI Licence, the PPI design notes and any guidelines that we publish on our website. Such terms and conditions may be contained in application forms, licences, or any other document issued or authorised for issue by us and all may be updated from time to time.

20. First Class, Second Class and delivery confirmation

20.1. Delivery confirmation is available for some large letters small parcels and medium parcels sent by First Class or Second Class services to addressee's in the UK excluding the Channel Islands and the Isle of Man. It is not available for letters or large letters.

20.2. Where delivery confirmation applies, a scan is taken by Royal Mail upon delivery or attempted delivery to the addressee or to another address such as a neighbour. Data from the scans is available online as described within this section 20⁷. Please note that delivery confirmation is not a tracked service: it simply provides a way of gaining confirmation of delivery or attempted delivery.

20.3. A Royal Mail barcoded postage label must be applied securely to the cover of the item for which First Class or Second Class has been purchased in a manner and position specified by us.

20.4. You may obtain a copy of the data captured upon delivery or attempted delivery of the item free of charge from our website (www.royalmail.com) up to 12 months after the item was posted.

21. Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class, Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class & Proof of Delivery

21.1. Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class and Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class are services which can be bought on their own. Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class and Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class items will only be delivered to an addressee or their representative once a signature or similar proof of delivery has been gained. Please note that Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class and Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class are not tracked services; they simply provide a way of gaining the service called Proof of Delivery.

21.2. Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class and Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class should not be confused with Special Delivery which is highly secure, fully tracked and offers next day delivery, a money back guarantee and is to be used for valuables.

21.3. You must apply (or must ensure someone else applies) a fully completed Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class or Royal Mail Signed for 2nd Class label securelyto the cover of the item for which Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class or Royal Mail Signed for 2nd Class has been purchased in a manner and position specified by us.

21.4. Upon delivery of an item with Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class or Royal Mail Signed for 2nd Class added the addressee or their representative must sign (or otherwise provide some form of proof of delivery as we may specify). Where such a signature or proof of delivery is refused to be provided to us then the item may be dealt with or disposed of as we consider appropriate. Please note that the representative could be someone else at the delivery address or a neighbour.

21.5. You may request that our Customer Services provide you with a copy of the signature of the recipient of the Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class or Royal Mail

Signed for 2nd Class item that was obtained when it was successfully delivered. This service is called Proof of Delivery and we may charge you an administration fee the value of which can be found on our website. This service is available up to 3 months after the date that the item was posted. If we are unable to provide a copy of the signature or proof of delivery (and cannot show that this was due to a refusal to provide one upon delivery) then we will refund an amount equal to the difference between the Royal Mail 1st Class Service fee and the Royal Mail Signed For 1stClass Service fee or Royal Mail 2nd Class Service fee and Royal Mail Signed for 2nd Class Service fee, depending on the service purchased.

21.6. You may also obtain proof that the Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class or Royal Mail Signed for 2nd Class item was successfully delivered free of charge from our website up to 12 months after the item was posted. Please note that we will only refund an amount equal to the difference between the Royal Mail 1st Class Service fee and the Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class Service fee or Royal Mail 2nd Class Service fee and Royal Mail Signed for2nd Class Service fee, depending on the service purchased, if a claim is made within 3 months of the item being posted.

22. Special Delivery

22.1. Special Delivery⁸ is a service that can be bought on its own. It offers next day delivery by 1pm to most of the UK with online tracking and proof of delivery. We will attempt to deliver a Special Delivery item by 1pm the next working day after it has been posted. If we do not succeed in attempting to deliver by this time we will refund your postage (see below). Please note that some destinations, redirected items, the Inflight Delivery Option set out at point 22.8.3 below and/or addresses where no one is available to accept the item are exempt from this money back guarantee. Please also note that we may suspend the money back guarantee from time to time for exceptional reasons (e.g. extreme weather). More information including an up to date list of UK destinations that aren't covered by the 1pm guarantee can be found on our website.

22.2. Special Delivery also offers a Saturday Guarantee add on for items posted on a Friday and the ability to purchase cover for Consequential Loss. Both are discussed further in sections below. The Special Delivery item will only be delivered to the delivery address once a signature or similar proof of delivery has been gained. Special Delivery is our only service with tracking that is offered under this Scheme. Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class and Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class do not offer tracking; they simply provide a way of gaining proof that an item has been accepted at a Post Office[®] branch and delivered.

22.3. You must apply (or must ensure someone else applies) a fully completed Special Delivery label securely to the cover of a Special Delivery item in a manner and position specified by us.

22.4. Upon delivery of a Special Delivery item the addressee (or their representative) must sign their name (or otherwise provide some form of proof of delivery as we may specify). Please note that the person who signs for the item may not be the addressee; it could be anyone at the delivery address. Where such a signature or proof of delivery is not provided to us then the item may be dealt with or disposed of as we consider appropriate.

22.5. You may request that our Customer Services provide you with a copy of the signature of the recipient of the Special Delivery item that was obtained when it was successfully delivered. This service is called Proof of Delivery. This service is available up to 3 months after the date that the item was posted. If we are unable to provide a copy of the signature or proof of delivery (and cannot show that this was due to a refusal to provide one upon delivery) then we will refund the postage paid.

22.6. You may also obtain proof that a Special Delivery item was successfully delivered free of charge from our website up to 12 months after the item was posted. Please note that where we fail to give you Proof of Delivery we will only refund postage if a claim is made within 3 months of the Special Delivery item being posted.

22.7. Special Delivery items posted on a Friday are due for delivery the following Monday⁹ (or next working day following a Bank Holiday).

Saturday Guarantee can be purchased for an additional service fee at a Post Office[®] branch if delivery on the Saturday rather than the Monday is required. The exemptions and suspensions previously

mentioned in 22.1 still apply¹⁰; information can be found in on the Special Delivery website.

22.8. Prior to delivery of the Special Delivery item, the addressee may (using the Special Delivery tracking number), request one of the following delivery options:

21.8.1. the item is held at the Customer Service Point to be collected by the addressee (or their representative);

21.8.2. the item is delivered to a local Post Office[®] branch nominated by the addressee so the item can be collected by the addressee (or their representative); or

21.8.3. the item is delivered to the address on a later day (such date to be no later than 6 working days after the original estimated delivery date), ("Inflight Delivery Options").

22.9. Collection of Special Delivery items as specified at 22.8.1 is subject to the addressee (or their representative) presenting identification of the addressee that we deem acceptable.

22.10. Please note that the Inflight Delivery Options at 22.8 are not available in respect of Channel Islands, Isle of Man or HM Forces (also known as BFPO) addresses.

22.11. Whilst we will make reasonable efforts to carry out the Inflight Delivery Options as set out at point 22.8 above, we will not be liable to you or the addressee if we choose not to accept a request or if we are otherwise unable to perform a request. Such circumstances include, but are not limited to, operational reasons, or where insufficient prior notice has been received from the addressee to process the request in good time.

22.12. As mentioned in section 18.7.5 Special Delivery comes with compensation of up to the lower of market value or \pounds 750 for loss or damage (or part loss). The purchase of enhanced compensation for an appropriate additional service fee increases the maximum limit up to \pounds 1,000 or \pounds 2,500. These limits do not include cover for consequential loss. Consequential loss is the loss that occurs from failure of the Special Delivery service beyond the loss or delay of or damage to an item. For instance the loss of some legal contractual documents may lead to additional financial loss. Our Consequential Loss service is an add on service that will provide additional compensation if things go wrong. It is available for an additional

service fee from a Post Office[®] branch. It is not available for items being sent to the Channel Islands, Isle of Man or HM Forces (also known as BFPO) addresses.

21.12.1. Claims for consequential loss must be made within 14 days of the day the item was posted.

21.12.2. Claims for consequential loss can only be made by you, as the sender of the item, for the loss you have incurred which is over & above and wholly distinct from the actual value of the contents of the Special Delivery item.

22.13. If we find an item which has not met the conditions laid out in this Scheme for a Special Delivery item but which either

22.14. has 'Special Delivery' written on it, or anything which suggests that the item is intended to be sent via Special Delivery or 22.15. is found to contain valuables,

21.15.1. then we will treat it as a Special Delivery item.

In either case, if the item is treated as a Special Delivery item, you or the addressee will be charged the appropriate postage for that service. If the fee is not paid the item may be dealt with or disposed of at our discretion.

23. Articles for the Blind

23.1. Articles for the Blind is a free of charge, next day service for the conveyance of items that contain particular items that are of use to blind people.

23.2. In this Scheme $\ensuremath{\textbf{blind}}\xspace$ people and $\ensuremath{\textbf{the blind}}\xspace$ means

23.2.1. persons registered as blind under the provisions of the National Assistance Act 1948 or

23.2.2. persons whose standard of close-up vision, with spectacles, is N12 or less.

23.3. Articles for the Blind can be used to convey items to or from blind people that contain any of the following items:

23.3.1. books, papers and letters which are specifically prepared for use by blind people. Standard or large print items may only be sent using the Articles for the Blind service if, in our reasonable opinion, they fall within this definition and the font size is at least 16 points in size,

23.3.2. papers sent to anyone to be specially prepared or impressed so that blind people can use them,

23.3.3. relief maps,

23.3.4. machines, frames and attachments for making impressions for blind people to use,

23.3.5. writing frames and attachments,

23.3.6. Braille instruction manuals

23.3.7. any other item that we determine to be allowable as listed on our website

23.4. Articles for the Blind can be also used to convey items between blind people and specific organisations or institutions (which are preapproved by us) that cater for blind people that contain any of the following items:

23.4.1. games (including card games),

23.4.2. mathematical appliances and attachments,

23.4.3. 'talking books' and 'talking newspapers', which are recordings of readings from printed sources, such as books, journals, newspapers, periodicals or similar publications,

23.4.4. equipment used to play talking books and newspapers,

23.4.5. metal plates impressed or sent for impressing for use by blind people,

23.4.6. supplies of covers, envelopes and labels for sending articles for use by blind people,

23.4.7. watches, clocks, timers, tools and measuring equipment designed for blind people to use,

23.4.8. walking sticks adapted for blind people,

23.4.9. harnesses for guide dogs,

23.4.10. computer disks and CDs which have been prepared for blind people and do not contain information which can be read without specially prepared encryption software or

23.4.11. any other item that we determine to be allowable as listed on our website.

23.5. Any item must meet all the conditions set out below and we may open and inspect each item to ensure it meets the conditions set out below:

23.5.1. It must weigh less than 7 kilograms.

23.5.2. It must clearly show the words 'ARTICLES FOR THE BLIND' on the front of the cover along with your name and address somewhere on the cover where it can't be confused with the destination address (preferably on the back of the item). If sent through a Post Office[®] branch a label must also be applied which is known as a P4558.

23.5.3. It must be left un-sealed so the contents can be checked to make sure they are permissible as listed in 23.3 or 23.4. Alternatively they can be sealed in a manner that we can open and then re- seal. Alternatively we may agree alternative arrangements with you in advance should you be unable to meet these requirements. For example you may be able to design your cover such that the contents are visible.

23.5.4. It must not contain any item or personal message which is not listed in 23.3 or 23.4, with the exception of a label showing the name and address of the sender, and instruction booklets, guarantees, technical documentation and other information provided for use with an item listed in 23.3 or 23.4. Please note that we may open and inspect items that are sent using the Articles for the Blind to ensure the service is not being abused.

23.5.5. It must be addressed to a named recipient. This can be the name of an individual or an organisation that provides services specifically for blind people. Where addressed to an individual that individual must be a blind person. It is not permissible to send an item using Articles for the Blind if it is addressed to 'The Occupier' or Dear Customer'.

23.5.6. It must not contain any advertising literature.

23.6. If we find an item that has been posted with us as an Articles for the Blind item but which does not meet the requirements set out in these specific terms then we may convey it using a different service and we will charge you or the recipient the appropriate postage for that service along with a surcharge to cover our costs. If the postage and surcharge is not paid then we will deal with the item as we determine.

23.7. More information is available on our website (www.royalmail.com).

24. Petitions and Addresses to the Sovereign

24.1. Special arrangements exist for the delivery of a petition or an address to the **Sovereign**, His Majesty the King.

24.1.1. For the purposes of section 24.1 an **address** to the Sovereign is a formal signed written representation or appeal in respect of any concern or grievance for which there is no other constitutional remedy readily available.

24.1.2. For the purposes of section 24.1 a **petition** is a signed document intended to be presented to the Sovereign asking for action to be taken on a particular issue.

24.2. Petitions and Addresses to the Sovereign are free of charge as long as the special conditions set out below are all met:

24.2.1. it is a signed original and not a copy,

24.2.2. it is within the size limits set out in 6.3,

24.2.3. it does not weigh more than 2 kilograms,

24.2.4. it is packed so the contents can easily be inspected,

24.2.5. it clearly has 'ADDRESS TO HM THE KING' or 'PETITION TO HM THE KING' marked on the cover and

24.2.6. it does not contain any other item

24.2.7. We will not accept any item for free delivery using Petitions and Addresses to the Sovereign unless we consider it complies with these conditions or if we do not consider the contents to be a genuine address or petition.

25. Petitions to Parliaments and Assemblies

25.1. Special arrangements exist for the delivery of a petition to a member of either House of Parliament (that is, the House of Commons or the House of Lords), the Scottish Parliament, the National Assembly for Wales or the Northern Ireland Assembly.

25.1.1. For the purposes of section 25.1 a petition is a signed document intended to be presented to a current member of either House of Parliament, the Scottish Parliament, the National Assembly for Wales or the Northern Ireland Assembly asking for action to be taken on a particular issue.

25.2. We will deliver a petition to either House of Parliament, the Scottish Parliament, the National Assembly for Wales or the Northern Ireland Assembly free of charge as long as the special conditions set out below are all met:

25.2.1. it is a signed original and not a copy,

25.2.2. it is within the size limits set out in section 6.3,

25.2.3. it does not weigh more than 2 kilograms,

25.2.4. is packed so the contents can easily be inspected,

25.2.5. it clearly has 'PETITION TO THE HOUSE OF COMMONS', 'PETITION TO THE HOUSE OF LORDS', 'PETITION TO THE SCOTTISH PARLIAMENT', 'PETITION TO THE NATIONAL ASSEMBLY FOR WALES' or 'PETITION TO THE NORTHERN IRELAND ASSEMBLY' marked on the cover,

25.2.6. it is marked for the attention of a current member of parliament, the assembly or parliamentary Lord and

25.2.7. it does not contain any other item.

25.3. We will not accept any item for free delivery using Petitions to Parliament and Assemblies unless we consider it complies with these conditions or if we do not consider the contents to be a genuine Petition.

26. Poste Restante

26.1. Poste Restante is a service that allows an item to be addressed to a person at a Post Office[®] branch where that person may, without being charged, collect that item during normal opening hours.

26.1.1. For the purposes of section 26.1 a person is a traveller with no fixed abode in the local area or any other person or class of person that we decide and publicise on our website. It is not available to businesses including sole traders.

26.2. The words 'POSTE RESTANTE - TO BE CALLED FOR' must be clearly marked on the cover of the item along with the full and correct surname of the addressee of the item.

26.3. The Post Office[®] branch staff may refuse to hand over a Poste Restante item if they are not satisfied as to the identity of the person collecting the item.

26.4. Post Office[®] branches will hold an item posted within the United Kingdom, the Channel Islands or the Isle of Man. They will hold an item for two weeks if posted within the United Kingdom, for one month if posted overseas and for two months if addressed to a branch at a sea port if you are arriving by ship.

26.4.1. items that are not collected within the time period set out in 26.4 will be treated as if they were undeliverable (see section 15)

26.5. Please note that not all Post Offices[®] branches are capable of providing the Poste Restante service for operational or other reasons. The Post Office[®] Customer Service team can help set up this service. Their details are on their website (www.postoffice.co.uk).

26.6. We or the Post Office[®] will not provide the Poste Restante service where there is reason to believe that you or the addressee is mis-using the Poste Restante service; for example where the addressee already has a permanent residential or business address in the area or where the addressee's name is abbreviated or in our reasonable opinion we believe it to be false.

27. Items sent between the United Kingdom and the Channel Islands or the Isle of Man

27.1. This section of this Scheme applies to an item posted in the United Kingdom for delivery to an address in the Channel Islands or the Isle of Man (referred to in this part of this Scheme as '**outgoing items**') and to an item posted in the Channel Islands or Isle of Man for delivery to an address in the United Kingdom (referred to in this part of this Scheme as '**incoming items**').

27.2. All incoming items are subject to HM Customs and Excise regulations. We may charge a handling fee for ensuring that an item passes through the proper HM Customs and Excise checks. In addition HM Customs and Excise may charge an import duty (customs charge). This handling fee and duty must be paid by the recipient on delivery. If the fee and/or duty are not paid we will deal with the item at our discretion. The fee we charge is published from time to time on our website.

27.3. When 'working day(s)' is used in the context of delivery speeds for outgoing and incoming items for the Channel Islands and the Isle of Man, the delivery speed will be the number of working days specified plus one working day.

27.4. Section 18('Compensation – what we are liable for') of this Scheme does not apply to incoming or outgoing items except as expressly provided for in this section.

27.5. We may pay compensation for loss of or damage to (or part loss of) an incoming or outgoing item as set out in section 18 if the following criteria are all met:

27.5.1. we would have paid compensation if the item had been an item posted in and for delivery in the United Kingdom,

27.5.2. we are satisfied that the item was lost or damaged whilst in our custody and

27.5.3. we are satisfied that no compensation has been or will be paid in respect of that item by the postal administration of the Channel Islands or the Isle of Man.

28. Sanctions Laws

28.1. You must make sure that any items you wish us to handle and deliver are not prohibited under applicable sanctions laws, for example because of their contents, their intended recipient or the country to or from which they are to be sent. Information about sanctions can be found on our website at www.royalmail.com/ international-sanctions (or any replacement URL). Further information on trade controls and economic sanctions can be found on the UK Government's web pages at www.gov.uk.

28.2. If your items need a licence under applicable sanctions laws it is your responsibility to obtain it and (if we ask for it) you must provide us with acceptable evidence that you have it.

28.3. If we have reasonable suspicion that, because of its contents, an item does not comply with sanctions laws we may open that item or delay processing and delivery.

28.4. If you post an item which does not comply with sanctions laws we may deal with such item in our sole and absolute discretion (without incurring any liability whatsoever to you, your intended recipient and/or, to the extent not prohibited by applicable law, any third party), including destroying or otherwise disposing of such item in whole or in part, or returning the relevant item to you. We are entitled to charge you:

- the cost of disposal and/or destruction;
- the standard postage price;
- all other costs reasonably incurred by us; and/or

• for any losses or damage we suffer or liability we incur as a result of you not complying with sanctions laws.

28.5. We will bear no responsibility in the event that you or your agents send an item with the wrong licence required under sanctions laws.

29. Your information

29.1 Where we supply services to you under this Scheme, we are the controller of the personal data we process in providing services to you.

29.2 Where you supply personal data to us so we can provide services to you, and we process that personal data in the course of providing services to you, both you and we will comply with our obligations imposed by the Data Protection Legislation and you will not cause us to contravene the Data Protection Legislation. Where you have provided the personal data of a third party to us, you warrant that you have lawful grounds, such as their consent, to do so and that we are entitled to process that personal data to provide services.

29.3 From time to time we may be obliged by our Regulator to provide it with certain information about you, including your name and address.

29.4 Further information about how we use your personal data is set out in our Privacy Policy at www.royalmail.com/privacy-policy. Please read this Privacy Policy carefully.

29.5 The terms "personal data", "controller", "processing" and "supervisory authority" shall all have the same meaning as in the Data Protection Legislation and the term "process" shall be construed accordingly.

Annex A - Definitions used in this Scheme

A1 The Interpretation Act 1978 applies for the interpretation of this Scheme and for this purpose this Scheme is to be treated as if it were an Act of Parliament.

A2 In this Scheme, the following words and terms have the following meanings:

Actual Loss

(a) Where an item is lost or damaged beyond repair then it is the amount it cost the customer to acquire, purchase or manufacture the item subject to adjustment to take account of condition, age and depreciation.

(b) Where an item is damaged it is the cost of repair. No additional payment will be made for the reduced value of the repaired item.

Address

means for any premises the address, including the postcode, maintained by us from time to time as corresponding to those premises in the Postcode Address File

Addressee

The person to whom an item is addressed.

Antiques

Items that are at least one hundred years old.

Bladed Items

(Bladed Articles and Bladed Products as defined by Offensive Weapons Act 2019) including, but not limited to, any knife (including a folding pocket knife), any knife blade, cutlery knife, scissors with sharp edges or points, sporting equipment with a blade, tools with a blade, replica and antique knives including those used for reenactment purposes, handmade and bespoke knives, cut-throat razors, open razors where the blade is exposed, any axe, any sword, and any other article which has a blade - Excludes knives prohibited under UK law- see Weapons.

Business

Any entity engaged in commercial or economic activity, whether for profit or not, and irrespective of legal form.

Channel Islands

The islands called Guernsey, Jersey, Alderney, Herm and Sark. Christmas and New Year period

The period commencing on the first Monday in December in any year and ending at the start of the first working day following the New Year public holiday(s)

Cover

Any Cover, envelope, or other packaging used to contain the contents of an item. In the case of a postcard or other card, any reference to a Cover shall be construed as a reference to an outside face of the card.

Damage

If something in an item of mail has suffered a degree of harm that reasonably impairs the material function or contents of the item.

Data Protection Legislation

means the Data Protection Act 2018 and the UK GDPR (as defined in the Data Protection, Privacy and Electronic Communications (Amendments etc.) (EU Exit) Regulations 2019), [together with any guidance, directions, determinations, codes of practice, orders, notices or demands issued by any competent supervisory authority or other competent authority with respect thereto,] and any other applicable data protection laws or regulations and judgments of any court of law, tribunal or regulatory body, all as amended, extended, reenacted or replaced from time to time.

Due date

Means:

(a) for First Class, Royal Mail Signed For 1st Class and Special Delivery, the next working day following the date of posting;

(b) for Second Class and Royal Mail Signed For 2nd Class services the third working day following the date of posting;

(c) for items being sent to the Channel Islands and Isle of Man, the relevant date specified in (a) or (B) above plus one working day.

Franking Mark

Any mark or impression printed or otherwise made by a franking machine indicating the date and place of posting, the postage and fees paid or payable, the identity of the franking machine used and any other numbers, words, characters, symbols or marks be required by us.

Intrinsic Value

When used in relation to the content of an item means that it has an inherent monetary value relating to its essential nature.

Item

means any letter, postcard, reply postcard, newspaper, printed packet, sample packet or parcel and every packet or other article transmissible by post.

Loss

An item shall be deemed to be lost, (unless there is evidence to the contrary to demonstrate that it has not been lost) if it has not been delivered by us by the end of the tenth working day after its **due date**, or the fifth working day after its due date for Special Delivery.

Neighbour

For the purposes of delivering items, an appropriate person chosen at the discretion of the delivery officer on the basis of local knowledge and official guidance, who lives within close proximity of the address on the item. They may be a next-door neighbour or someone who lives sufficiently close by.

Market Value

means what a willing buyer would pay a willing seller, both in a free market, for an item. When assessing the market value of an item, the value of any message or information it contains, or bears or refers to must be ignored. Market value is one of two caps upon the amount of compensation payable.

Part Loss

Where a letter is received and some or part of the content is missing. $\ensuremath{\textbf{Post}}, \ensuremath{\textbf{Posted}}$

An item is posted if it has been entrusted to us for transmission by post in accordance with one of the approved methods set out in section 12 of this Scheme and related words shall be construed accordingly.

Postage

The amount of money charged by us for delivery of an item.

Postage Mark

A collective term for a mark or impression (to include a Franking Mark, a Printed Postage Impression (PPI), any Postage paid symbol and pre-printed stationery) authorised for use by us to indicate payment of postage and/or service fees on an item or to indicate that you have entered into an arrangement with us to pay postage and/or service fees on that item. A postage mark may be non-adhesive (when it is embossed, impressed or printed on a cover) as we may from time to time permit.

Postmark

Any indicator, image or impression applied by us to a cover or envelope, to cancel a postage stamp or postage label, to indicate that we are the delivery agent of the item or for any other postal purpose approved and authorised by us.

Printed Postage Impression (PPI)

A Postage mark indicating postage is payable to us and printed under a Licence from us.

Private Post Box

Any post box owned and maintained by a person other than ourselves which has been authorised for use as a post box by either Post Office Limited or ourselves for the posting of items which are intended to be carried by us.

Postage Stamp

means a stamp, authorised for use by us to indicate payment of postage and/or fees on an item or to indicate that you have entered into an arrangement with us to pay postage and/or service fees on that item. A postage stamp may be adhesive in order for it to be affixed to a cover as we may from time to time permit. From 31 January 2023, the only forms of definitive stamp – stamps featuring the monarch on a plain coloured background - authorised for use by us for these purposes will be those with barcodes. Special stamps with pictures on, and Christmas stamps, without barcodes will continue to be authorised by us for these purposes. Unless the context requires otherwise, references to a "stamp" mean a Postage Stamp.

Postage Label, Service fee Label

means a label, authorised for use by us to indicate payment of postage and/or service fees on an item. or to indicate that you have entered into an arrangement with us to pay postage and/or service fees on that item. A postage label may be adhesive in order for it to be affixed to a cover as we may from time to time permit.

Representative

means a person who acts legitimately, with or without express permission, on behalf of the addressee.

Service fee

The amount of money charged by us for providing a service in connection with an item.

Small Parcel Box

A 15cm³ specifically designed mailing box with the "Royal Mail Delivered By" symbol on it as well as reference to "Small Parcel Box". Customers sending items with a height greater than 8cm weighing no more than 2kg must use one of these boxes to take advantage of the Small Parcel price.

Social Security post

Social security post means items whose contents relate to any benefit, contributions or national insurance number or to any other matter relating to social security. Social security post is further defined in Section 182A of the Social Security Administration Act 1992 and Section 158A of the Social Security Administration (Northern Ireland) Act 1992.

Sovereign

The reigning Monarch of the United Kingdom.

Valuables (money and jewellery)

Any item that is:

i) precious metal that has been manufactured in such a way as to add value to it, including coins used for ornament;

ii) ingots;

iii) diamonds and precious stones;

 $\operatorname{iv})$ watches the cases of which are made wholly or mainly of precious metal; and

v) articles similar to any of those referred to in i) - iii) above with an $\ensuremath{\text{intrinsic value}}.$

v) Coins & Bank notes of any currency that are legal tender at the time of posting;

vi) Postal Orders, cheques and dividend warrants uncrossed and payable to bearer;

vii) Unused postage and revenue stamps and National Insurance stamps; Exchequer bills, bills of exchange, promissory notes and credit notes; Bonds, bond coupons and any other investment certificates; and

viii) Coupons, vouchers, tickets, tokens, cards, stamps and other documents that can be exchanged in whole or in part for money, goods or services.

Working Day

For any item posted using (or otherwise treated by us as being posted using) a service other than Special Delivery, working days are Monday to Saturday inclusive, excluding any day which is (in the part of the United Kingdom concerned) a public holiday and any other day that Ofcom has directed us to treat as a public holiday.

For items that have been posted using (or otherwise treated by us as being posted using) the Special Delivery service to which Saturday Guarantee has not been added, working days are Monday to Friday inclusive excluding any day which is (in the part of the United Kingdom concerned) a public holiday and any other day that Ofcom has directed us to treat as a public holiday. For items posted using (or otherwise treated by us as being posted using)the Special Delivery service to which Saturday Guarantee has been added, working days are Monday to Saturday inclusive, excluding any day which is(in the part of the United Kingdom concerned) a public holiday and any other day that Ofcom has directed us to treat as a public holiday.

Further information (not part of the Scheme)

You can get more information on this Scheme, the services it covers and the details contained in the web pages that are linked in this document from our Customer Experience Team on 03457 740 740.

Lines are open from 8am to 6pm Monday to Friday and from 8am to 1pm on Saturdays.

¹ We also offer some services under contracts which have their own terms and conditions. Some of those contracts incorporate this Scheme and so some of the clauses contained within this Scheme apply to services provided under contract.

² Special Delivery may also be provided under a contract.

³ Special Delivery bought with Consequential Loss or with a Saturday Guarantee attract Value Added Tax (VAT) and so can only be purchased with a 'smart' franking machine. That is one that (amongst other features) accounts correctly for VAT. Please note that delivery confirmation is not currently available where First Class or Second Class services are purchased by use of a franking machine or stamps, or for items sent to the Channel Islands or Isle of Man.

⁴ NOTE: Not part of the Scheme. We will not attempt to deliver to a neighbour an international inbound item that requires a signature or any other item that we are contractually not permitted to deliver to a neighbour.

 $^{\rm 5}$ Local in this context means an address covered by the Delivery Office to which the item was returned.

⁶ Valid for a Letter format item weighing up to 100g

⁷ Please note that in certain circumstances, for example where the label has become damaged or because of the shape of the packaging, it may not be possible for us to successfully scan the item and provide the data.

⁸ Royal Mail also offers Special Delivery 9:00am. This service is offered under contract rather than through this Scheme. Details can be found on our website

⁹ Please note that we may, on occasion, deliver items on a Saturday if it is operationally convenient for us to do so.

¹⁰ In addition we will not deliver items on a Saturday if (i) the addressee has requested for items not to be delivered on a Saturday under a retention arrangement with their local Delivery Office, or (ii) the addressee has selected an alternative delivery date under the Inflight Delivery Option at point 22.8.2 above. (4407299)

Planning

TOWN PLANNING

WELSH GOVERNMENT

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 THE STOPPING UP OF HIGHWAYS (SCHOOL LANE, RHYDYFELIN, PONTYPRIDD) ORDER 2023

The Welsh Ministers have made an Order under section 247 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 ("the 1990 Act") to authorise the stopping up of the length of highway described in Schedule 1 to this Notice. The Welsh Ministers are satisfied that the stopping up in necessary, and it will be authorised only in order to enable a development to be carried out in accordance with planning permission granted under Part 3 of the 1990 Act by Rhondda Cynon Taff County Borough Council on 1 August 2022, with reference 22/0425/08 and described in Schedule 2 to this Order.

The Stopping Up of Highways (School Lane, Rhydyfelin, Pontypridd) Order 2023 ("the Order") ceases to have effect if planning permission in respect of the development expires or is revoked.

Copies of the Order and the deposited plan may be inspected free of charge during normal office hours at Pontypridd Library, Taff Street, Pontypridd CF37 4TH, or may be obtained free of charge from the address below quoting reference qA1584554.

If a person is aggrieved by the Order, on the grounds that:

a. it is not within the powers of the 1990 Act; or

b. a procedural requirement of the 1990 Act has not been complied with:

that person may, within 6 weeks of 28 July 2023 make an application for the purpose to the High Court.

A copy of the Order and Notice can be viewed on the Welsh Government's website at <u>https://gov.wales/stopping-orders</u>.

A copy of this Notice in larger print can be obtained from Orders		
Branch, Transport, Welsh Government, Cathays Park, Cardiff		
CF10 3NQ.		
J SADDLER		
Transport		
Welsh Government		
SCHEDULE 1		
(All measurements are approximate)		
Length of highway to be stopped up		
An irregular length of highway located at the southern end of School		

An irregular length of highway located at the southern end of School Lane in Rhydyfelin, Pontypridd, with a maximum length of 34 metres and a maximum width of 13.2 metres, shown by zebra hatching on the deposited plan.

SCHEDULE 2

(All measurem	ents are approximate)	
The Developm	nent	

Provision of a new 3-16 ''all through' school, demolition of some buildings and replacement and refurbishment of others, new staff car park, coach car park and pupil drop off, and associated works.

(4409200)

LONDON BOROUGH OF HOUNSLOW STOPPING UP OF HIGHWAYS SECTION 247 TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 BURLINGTON CLOSE (PART), FELTHAM, TW14 8JU

THE LONDON BOROUGH OF HOUNSLOW hereby gives notice that it proposes to make an Order under Section 247 of the above Act (as amended) to authorise the stopping up of the highway at Burlington Close (part), Feltham, TW14 8JU as described in the First Schedule and shown edged in red on Plan 48447-STN-XX-C-DR 104 Rev. P02 annexed to the Order ("the Plan").

IF THE ORDER IS MADE, the stopping up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Second Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted by the London Borough of Hounslow on 6th March 2020 under reference number P/2019/3977 (00174/B/P1).

COPIES OF THE DRAFT ORDER AND THE PLAN MAY BE INSPECTED between 09.00 and 17.00 hours during a period of 28 days commencing on 28/07/2023 at the London Borough of Hounslow, Hounslow House, 7 Bath Road, Hounslow, TW3 3EB. Please contact the Council at traffic@hounslow.gov.uk or on 020 8583 3322 to arrange an appointment to view the draft Order or for a copy to be posted. The draft Order is also available on the Council's website under traffic notices.

ANY PERSON MAY OBJECT to the making of the proposed order within the period of 28 days commencing on 28/07/2023 by writing to the Assistant Director Transport, Parking & Environmental Strategy, London Borough of Hounslow, Hounslow House, 7 Bath Road, Hounslow, TW3 3EB, quoting reference: Burlington Close (part) Feltham TW1 8JU.

In preparing an objection, it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it. If no objections are duly made, or if any so made are withdrawn, the Council may make the Order as an unopposed Order.

FIRST SCHEDULE

The highway references/descriptions and sections listed in the table below and shown outlined in red on the Plan attached to the Order referred to in this Notice. The lengths and widths quoted in the table are approximate averages and have been rounded to the nearest half metre. The drawing should be referred to for exact locations.

Plan Reference	Address/ Descriptio	• •	be stopped Width (m)	Area (m²)
of Highway	n of Highway Burlington	6.0	13.0	81
	Close- carriagewa y, turning head western end			
2	Burlington Close- carriagewa y	26.0	2.0	51
3	Burlington Close, carriagewa y	10.0	2.0	18.5
4	Burlington Close- designated verge	30.0	1.5	47
5	Burlington Close- designated verge	13.0	1.5	18
6	Burlington Close- footway	4.0	1.8 (varies)	6.2
7	Burlington Close- footway	42.0	2.0	72
8	Burlington Close- footway	32.5	1.2 (varies)	41
9	Burlington Close- footway	16.0	1.2 (varies)	22
10	Burlington Close- footway	42.0	1.8 – 0.5(varies)	37

SECOND SCHEDULE

Development:-

Demolition of existing buildings and the erection of three blocks of part two, part three and four storeys to provide 61 x Class C3 units; associated access and other works including amenity space, landscaping, car and cycle parking and refuse storage.

Dated the 28th July 2023

Jefferson Nwokeoma

Assistant Director of Traffic, Transport & Parking London Borough of Hounslow

(4409202)

Property & land

ACQUISITION & DISPOSAL OF LAND

CRICHEL DOWNS RULES – DISPOSAL OF SURPLUS LAND AT WENDOVER DEAN WATER TREATMENT WORKS, LONDON ROAD, WENDOVER DEAN, HP22 6PZ

Thames Water Utilities Limited ("Thames Water") has declared two small areas of land at Wendover Pumping Station, London Road, Wendover, Aylesbury (one of which is recorded under title number BM360966) to be surplus to requirements.

Under the Crichel Down Rules, Thames Water has identified the former owner as being Isabel Fry or their successors.

Would the above person or their successors please contact Thames Water at the contact details given below within two months of the date of this notice.

David Wylie, Head of Property

Thames Water Utilities Limited

Clearwater Court, Vastern Road, Reading, Berkshire RG1 8DB

David.Wylie@thameswater.co.uk

Roads & highways

ROAD RESTRICTIONS

LEEDS CITY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 - SECTION 116 STOPPING UP OF UNNECESSARY SECTIONS OF HIGHWAY IN THE HUNSLET AND RIVERSIDE WARD LEEDS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Leeds City Council intends to apply to the Leeds District Magistrates Court sitting at The Courthouse, Westgate, Leeds on 31st August 2023 at 10 am for an Order under Section 116 of the Highways Act 1980, authorising the stopping up of the below sections of highway described in the Schedule hereto on the ground that it is unnecessary. The sections of highway to be stopped up are shown hatched red on the plan deposited at Leeds City Council, Legal Services, Civic Hall, Leeds LS1 1UR and may be inspected there free of charge during normal office hours. You can also request a copy of the plan (without payment) by contacting Leeds City Council using the below contact details.

Any person wishing to object to the proposals or make representations, may appear at the Leeds District Magistrates Court on the date aforesaid. Any person intending to appear before the Court at the hearing of the applications is asked to notify Leeds City Council using the following contact details (quoting reference 00187106) email legal.development@leeds.gov.uk or call 0113 3780960 Leeds City Council Civic Hall LEEDS LS1 1UR

SCHEDULE - DESCRIPTION OF SECTIONS OF HIGHWAY TO BE STOPPED UP

1. Sections of a highway named Lawn's Lane in Hunslet and Riverside, Leeds comprising approximately 112.5 square metres.

2. Section of a highway named Merrion Street Little London and Woodhouse Ward comprising approximately 34 square metres.

(4409201)

(4409204)

LONDON BOROUGH OF HACKNEY

THE HACKNEY (PRESCRIBED ROUTES AND 20 MPH SPEED LIMIT) (SCHOOL STREETS – THE OLIVE SCHOOL - CLAPTON SQUARE, HALIDON CLOSE AND SUTTON PLACE) (SS31) (PEDESTRIAN AND CYCLE) (EXPERIMENTAL) ORDER 2023 TT1658

1. NOTICE is hereby given that on 28th July 2023, the London Borough of Hackney made changes to the following Experimental Traffic Order (ETO's) TT1627 THE HACKNEY (PRESCRIBED ROUTES AND 20 MPH SPEED LIMIT) (SCHOOL STREETS – THE OLIVE SCHOOL- CLAPTON SQUARE, HALIDON CLOSE AND SUTTON PLACE) (SS31) (PEDESTRIAN AND CYCLE) (EXPERIMENTAL) ORDER 2023 under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 ("the Act") and all other enabling powers.

2. The effect of the Experimental Traffic Order, which comes into operation on 4th August 2023, will be to;

a) Amend the operational times of an existing 'Pedestrian and Cycle Zone', new operating times Monday - Friday, between 7.45am-8.45am and 2.45pm–3.45pm (during school term times only); The Olive School (SS31)

1) Clapton Square (western arm) - from the junction of Clarence Place to the junction of Lower Clapton Road (A107).

2) Clapton Square (eastern arm) - from the southern kerbline of the access road to the Kings Hall Leisure Centre car park, to the junction with Lower Clapton Road (A107).

3) Halidon Close - from outside 1 Halidon Close to the end of the culde-sac.

4) Sutton Place - entire length

Access will be permitted at all times for;

• Vehicles that are registered for a School Street exemption, including residents/businesses within the affected zone, Blue Badge holders who register, vehicles that are registered for a standard or special exemption from School Street zone SS31.

• Any vehicle being used for Police, Fire Brigade or Ambulance purposes.

• Patient transport vehicles.

Dial-a-Ride buses.

• Some LB Hackney vehicles or contracted vehicles providing transport to school for SEND pupils.

• LB Hackney waste services vehicles.

Pedal cycles.

1. The London Borough of Hackney statement of reasons for undertaking an experimental order are as follows;

• Enable the testing of having different School Street operational times on a Friday afternoon.

• Enable the testing of a School Street zone that covers a wide geographic area around the school and includes roads where there is no school frontage.

• Enable the real-world impacts of the scheme to be monitored.

• Enable flexibility to make changes to mitigate unanticipated traffic impacts.

• Enable the testing of the proposed scheme design, to determine whether it succeeds in achieving the objectives given above, whilst monitoring for unanticipated impacts during the experimental period, before a decision is made to amend, keep or remove the scheme.

• Enable residents to comment on the scheme after seeing its real world impacts and inform the decision to amend, keep or remove the scheme with feedback based on actual experience rather than speculation.

• Allow for the operating times of the School Street to be updated in line with possible future changes to school opening/closing times, which need to be updated to be in line with government guidelines.

2. The London Borough of Hackney will in due course be considering whether the provisions of the ETO should be continued in force indefinitely. Accordingly, these changes are being introduced for a trial period before consideration is given to whether the provisions of the ETO should be made permanent.

3. The ETO will continue in force for a period of 18 months, during which time a permanent Order will be considered. Within a period of 6 months from the date on which the ETO comes into force, any person may object to the making of a permanent order. Should the ETO be varied or modified, the 6 month period will begin with the day on which the variation or modification (or, as appropriate, the latest variation or modification) comes into force. Any objection should be made in writing, giving the grounds on which it is made and should be emailed to streetworks@hackney.gov.uk. Any comments in support of the ETO are also invited during this period.

4. Section 10(2) of the RTRA 1984 provides that an experimental traffic order may include provision empowering a specified officer of the Council who made the order (or another person authorised by that specified officer) to modify or suspend the operation of the order or any provision of it if it appears to him or her to be essential in the interests of the expeditious, convenient and safe movement of traffic; in the interests of providing suitable and adequate on-street parking facilities; and/or for preserving or improving the amenities of the area through which any road traffic affected by the order runs. Such provision has been included in the ETO.

5. Documents giving more detailed particulars are available for inspection during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays, in the visitor's reception area, London Borough of Hackney, Hackney Service Centre, 1 Hillman Street, London, E8 1DY by appointment only. Plans for proposed measures can be requested for inspection by emailing streetscene.consultations@hackney.gov.uk.

6. Any person wishing to question the validity of the ETO or any of its provisions on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the relevant enabling Act or that a requirement of any such enabling Act or of any relevant regulations made there under has not been complied with may, within six weeks from the date on which the ETO was made, make application for this purpose to the High Court.

Dated this 28th day of July 2023

Tyler Linton

Head of Streetscene – Public Realm (The officer appointed for this purpose)

(4409390)

LONDON BOROUGH OF HACKNEY

THE HACKNEY (PRESCRIBED ROUTES AND 20 MPH SPEED LIMITS) (CONSOLIDATION) (AMENDMENT NO.**) ORDER 2023 TT1657

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Hackney proposes to make the above-mentioned Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended;

2. The general effect of the order will be to;

a) To amend the existing School Street zone SS31 operational times to 7.45am - 8.45am and 2.45pm - 3.45pm Monday to Friday, during school term-time only.

St John's Church Road - from the junction with Urswick Road.

Access will be permitted for vehicles that are registered for a School Street exemption, including residents/businesses within the affected zone, Blue Badge holders who register, vehicles that are registered for a standard or special exemption from School Street zone S31, any vehicle being used for Police, Fire Brigade or Ambulance purposes, patient transport vehicles, Dial-a-Ride buses, TFL public buses, some LB Hackney vehicles or contracted vehicles providing transport to school for SEND pupils, LB Hackney waste services vehicles and pedal cycles at all times.

3. Documents giving more detailed particulars are available for inspection by email request to streetscene.consultations@hackney.gov.uk. Alternatively Such documents can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays, in the visitor's reception area, London Borough of Hackney, Hackney Service Centre, 1 Hillman Street, London, E8 1DY by appointment only.

4. Any objections or other representations about the order should be sent in writing to Streetscene – Networks Team at the address specified in paragraph 3 above or emailed to streetscene.consultations@hackney.gov.uk within 21 days from the date on which this Notice is published. All objections must specify the grounds on which they are made.

Dated this 28th day of July 2023

Tyler Linton

Head of Streetscene – Public Realm

(The officer appointed for this purpose)

(4409391)

LONDON BOROUGH OF HACKNEY THE HACKNEY (WAITING, LOADING AND STOPPING RESTRICTIONS) (MAP BASED) (CONSOLIDATION) (AMENDMENT NO.175) ORDER 2023

THE HACKNEY (PARKING PLACES) (MAP BASED) (CONSOLIDATION) (AMENDMENT NO.175) ORDER 2023 TT1647

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on the 21st July 2023 the Council of the London Borough of Hackney made the above-mentioned Orders under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended.

2. The general effect of the orders will be as follows;

a) Albion Drive - (a) shorten the existing disabled bay outside Shoreditch Court, Nos. 1 to 40 Albion Drive to 6.6 metres and introduce two disabled bays outside Shoreditch Court by replacing 13.2 metres of double yellow lines no waiting "at any time" restrictions; and (b) replace 5 metres of double yellow lines no waiting "at any time" restrictions outside No. 20 Albion Drive with a cashless shared use bay.

b) Appleby Street - replace 6.6 metres of residents' parking opposite Nos. 55 to 65 with a personalised permit bay – 00235.

c) Culford Road - replace 6.6 metres of residents' parking outside No. 136 with a personalised permit bay – 00233.

d) Evering Road (a) convert the existing disabled bay outside Nos. 1 to 18 Benthal Court, with a personalised permit bay – 00237; and (b) convert the existing disabled bay outside No. 17 Heatherley Court, with a personalised permit bay – 00236.

e) Grayling Road outside Nos. 40 and 42 - replace 9.2 metres of Zone G permit holders bays operating Mon-Fri 8.30am-6.30pm and Emirates Stadium events with Zone G permit holders operating Mon 10am-8.30pm and Tue-Fri 8.30am-8.30pm and Sat, Sun & Bank Holidays 12pm-4.30pm with no waiting and loading restrictions operating on Mondays between 7am to 10am.

f) Navarino Road - convert the existing disabled bay outside No. 24a to a personalised permit bay – 00234.

g) Tudor Road - convert the existing disabled bay outside Nos. 144 to 158 to a personalised permit bay – 00238.

h) Queensbridge Road replace 13 metres of double yellow lines, no waiting "at any time" restrictions outside Nos. 220 to 222 with a cashless shared use bay.

(4409392)

3. Copies of the Orders, which will come into force on 24th July 2023, other relevant Orders, and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Orders, can be inspected for a period of six weeks from the date on which the Orders are made by email request to streetscene.consultations@hackney.gov.uk. Alternatively such documents can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays, in the visitor's reception area, London Borough of Hackney, Hackney Service Centre, 1 Hillman Street, London, E8 1DY by appointment only.

4. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Orders, or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any requirement of the Act or of any instrument under the Act has not been complied with, that person may, within six weeks of the date on which the Orders are made, apply for the purpose to the High Court. Dated this 28th day of July 2023

Tyler Linton

Head of Streetscene – Public Realm (The officer appointed for this purpose)

LONDON BOROUGH OF HAVERING THE LONDON BOROUGH OF HAVERING (TRAFFIC MOVEMENT AND SPEED LIMIT REGULATIONS) (CONSOLIDATION)(MAP BASED)(AMENDMENT NO 18) ORDER 2023

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on the 27th July 2023 the Council of the London Borough of Havering did make the above-mentioned Orders under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended 2. The general effect of the Orders will be to:-

PTO 1210

1. The general effect of the Orders will be:-

a. to prohibit motor vehicles except buses on South Street after its junction with Havana Close

b. to change existing no entry except taxis on High Street at its junction with Angel Way to a prohibition of motor vehicles except taxis.

c. to change existing no entry except taxis and cycles on Eastern Road from its junction with Mercury Gardens to a prohibition of motor vehicles except taxis.

Further information may also be obtained via <u>https://</u> <u>havering.traffweb.app/</u> or schemes@havering.gov.uk

Any objections or other representations about any of the proposed Orders should be sent in writing to the Highways Traffic and Parking Group Manager Havering Town Hall, Main Road, Romford RM1 3BB or emailed to Schemes@havering.gov.uk until the expiration of a period of 21 days from the date on which this Notice is published. All objections must specify the grounds on which they are made. Dated this 28th July 2023 (4409335)

LONDON BOROUGH OF HAVERING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Havering proposes to make amendments to the following Orders as follows under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended **THE LONDON BOROUGH OF HAVERING (WAITING, LOADING**

AND STOPPING RESTRICTIONS) (MAP BASED) (AMENDMENT NO.*) ORDER 202* THE LONDON BOROUGH OF HAVERING (PARKING PLACES)

THE LONDON BOROUGH OF HAVERING (PARKING PLACES) (MAP BASED) (AMENDMENT NO.*) ORDER 202* PTO1213

a) Introduce no waiting at any time restrictions;

i) on Kestrel Close outside Nos. 8/9 and 10/11

ii) on the junction of Navarre Gardens and Charlotte Gardens

iii) on Emerson Drive outside Nos. 16/18

iv) on the junction of Emerson Drive and Billet Lane, extending down the flank wall of Nos. 101/103 Billet Lane

v) on Dunedin Road, Rainham opposite No. 57 extending to opposite No. 33.

vi) on the junction of Dunedin Road, Rainham with Gisborne Gardens vii) on the junction of Dunningford Close and Rainham Road

viii) on the junction of Swanbourne Drive and Chevington Way, extending around the bend to No. 70 Swanbourne Drive

ix) on Jutsums Lane, from its junction with Bridport Avenue to the railway bridge. Also on the opposite side near the boundary of No. 81 to the railway bridge.

x) On Northolt Way outside Nos. 33/35 and Nos. 37/39

b) Introduce a Disabled parking bay on:

i) Kingsbridge Close in the turning head

ii) Barton Avenue outside Nos. 14/16

iii) Myrtle Road outside Nos. 1 to 3 Wright Court iv) Kensington Road outside Nos. 18/20

v) Udall Gardens outside Nos. 18/20

vi) Chelmsford Avenue outside Nos. 145/147

vii) Barberry Close outside No. 11

viii) Gidea Avenue outside No. 2a

ix) Abbs Cross Lane outside Nos. 161 to 175

x) Firbank Road opposite No. 5

xi) Bedale Road outside No. 22

xii) Veronica Close outside Nos. 66/67

xiii) Hawthorn Avenue outside No. 6 Phoenix Cottages (No. 52 Hawthorn Avenue) – 2 disabled parking bays

xiv) Amersham Walk in the turning head

c) Extension to existing disabled parking bay on Victor Close outside Nos. 61/89

d) Introduce no waiting and no loading at any time restrictions on South Street, Romford outside Myddleton Court extending to outside No. 365

e) Extension of existing no waiting restrictions at any time restrictions; i) on Waycross Road from its junction with Wingfield Gardens to outside Nos. 38/40

ii) on Honiton Road outside. No 2

iii) on High Street Hornchurch around its junction with Lodge Court and opposite Nos. 207 - 211

iv) on Park Lane, from its junction with Bush Elms Road outside Nos. 121 to No. 125. On Park Lane opposite Nos. 117 to 129

v) on Brunswick Avenue outside No. 2

vi) on Avloffs Walk outside The Bowers Nos. 1 to 5

vii) on Faringdon Avenue opposite No. 65

f) Introduce a loading bay operational Monday to Saturday 8am to 6.30pm (20 minutes loading) on Manser Road along the flank wall of No. 135 New Road, Rainham

g) Introduce a loading bay operational at all times on Exchange Street to the rear of Nos. 78b/80 South Street

h) Introduce no loading at any time restrictions on Hacton Drive at its junction with Suttons Lane

i) Extension of the no waiting at any time restrictions on Abbs Cross Gardens from its junction with Appleton Way towards No. 154 and introduce free parking bays operational Monday to Saturday 8am to 6.30pm (30 minutes maximum stay) outside No. 154

j) Change the existing waiting restriction Monday to Saturday 8am to 6.30pm on Suttons Lane outside No. 2b extending to No. 8 to a no waiting at any time restriction.

k) Introduce an access protection marking on Elms Farm Road outside Nos. 57/59

I) Change the existing waiting restriction operational times from Monday to Friday 8am to 9.30am on Waldegrave Gardens from Nos. 24a/41 into the turning head to Monday to Saturday 10am to 3pm.

m) Change the existing residents permit parking bays operational times on Lodge Court from Monday to Friday 10.30am to 11.30am to Monday to Saturday 8am to 8pm.

n) Extend the existing no waiting at any time restrictions on New Road outside New Green development removing part of the existing parking bays. Remove part of the no loading at any time restrictions outside New Green Development.

o) Introduce no loading at any time restrictions on Suttons Lane around its junction with Vaughan Avenue and around its junction with Kent Drive

p) Introduce a waiting restriction on Chelmer Road outside Nos. 2 to 24 operational Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm

q) Introduce a disabled parking bay on Sheringham Avenue outside No. 143 removing part of a residents permit parking bay (ROS) and part of an existing waiting restriction

r) Introduce a disabled parking bay on Wednesbury Road opposite No. 19 in the turning head and introduce no waiting at any time restrictions in the turning head near to No. 22

s) Remove the no waiting at any time restrictions on Bamford Way to the rear of Nos. 37a/37b Navarre Gardens

t) Remove free parking bay along the flank wall of No 10 Suttons Lane and extending the waiting restriction Monday to Saturday 8.00am to 6.30pm on Randall Drive.

u) Remove part of a Monday to Friday 10.30am to 11.30am waiting restrictions fronting Petands Court, Randall Drive and introducing free parking bays.

Further information may also be obtained via https:// havering.traffweb.app/ or schemes@havering.gov.uk

Any objections or other representations about any of the proposed Orders should be sent in writing to the Highways Traffic and Parking Group Manager Havering Town Hall, Main Road, Romford RM1 3BB until the expiration of a period of 21 days from the date on which this Notice is published. All objections must specify the grounds on which they are made. Dated this 28th July 2023

(4409337)

LONDON BOROUGH OF ISLINGTON

THE ISLINGTON (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) (NO. *) TRAFFIC ORDER 2023

1) NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Islington proposes to make the above mentioned Orders under Sections 6 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended, and of all other powers thereunto enabling.

2) The general effect of the Order would be to make minor amendments to previous prescribed routes orders so that they accurately reflect the on-street restrictions. These amendments will not result in changes on-street.

3) A copy of the proposed Order and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order are available for inspection. Copies of these documents may be obtained either by emailing environment@islington.gov.uk, by telephoning Public Realm on 020 7527 2000 or by sending a postal request to Public Realm, 1 Cottage Road, London N7 8TP. You can arrange inspection in person by emailing environment@islington.gov.uk or calling 020 7527 2000.

4) Any person who wishes to object, or to make other representations about the proposed Order should send a statement in writing, specifying the grounds on which they are made to Public Realm, P O Box 2025, PERSHORE, WR10 9BU (quoting reference 7570), within the period of twenty-one days from the date on which this Notice is published.

Dated 27 July 2023

Tony Ralph Director of Environment and & Commercial Operations (4409388)

LONDON BOROUGH OF ISLINGTON

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENTS AT ST JOSEPH'S RC PRIMARY SCHOOL, HIGHGATE HILL, MONTEM AND SAMUEL RHODES PRIMARY SCHOOLS AND SECTION OF NORTHBOUND CYCLEWAY ON HORNSEY ROAD

THE ISLINGTON (CHARGED-FOR PARKING PLACES) (AMENDMENT NO. 26) ORDER 2023

THE ISLINGTON (FREE PARKING PLACES, LOADING PLACES AND WAITING, LOADING AND STOPPING RESTRICTIONS) (AMENDMENT NO. 25) ORDER 2023

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Islington, on 27 July 2023, made the above-mentioned Orders under Sections 6, 45, 46, 49 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended, and of all other powers thereunto enabling.

2. The general effect of the Orders would be to:

a) make the following changes to the parking layout on Hornsey Road to allow for the introduction of a cycle lane on the south-west side between the junction with Seven Sisters Road and Fairfax House:

(i) remove the pay by phone parking place on the south-west side outside the Holloway Institute. Montem Annexe:

(ii) remove the pay by phone parking place on the south-west side outside Nos. 171-177;

(iii) remove the permit holders parking place on the north-east side, immediately south-east of the fire station;

(iv) replace the permit holders parking place on the north-east aide outside Samuel Rhodes School with a bus permit holders parking place;

(v) introduce a 'no waiting at any time' and 'no loading at any time' restriction between parking place (iv) and the TfL bus stop to the south-east:

(vi) introduce a loading bay for goods vehicles only on the south-west side outside Nos. 171-177:

(vii) introduce 'at any time' waiting restrictions where parking places have been removed;

(viii) introduce 'at any time' loading restrictions from the boundary of Nos. 167 and 169 to a point 46 metres north-west of that boundary.

b) make the following changes to the parking layout to allow for the widening of the footway outside St Joseph's RC Primary School, Highgate Hill:

(i) shorten the resident permit parking place (north-east side) outside Nos. 42-48 by 9.5 metres;

(ii) shorten the shared use parking place (south-west side) opposite No. 42 by 19 metres;

c) reduce the extent of the resident permit parking place on Waterlow Road outside No. 38 Highgate Hill by 5 metres;

d) Introduce a 'Copenhagen style' crossing on Waterlow Road by the junction with Highgate Hill.

3. A copy of the made Order, which will come into effect on 28 July 2023, and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order are available for inspection. Copies of these documents may be obtained either by emailing environment@islington.gov.uk, by telephoning Public Realm on 020 7527 2000 or by sending a postal request to Public Realm, 1 Cottage Road, London N7 8TP, citing scheme 7472. You can arrange inspection in person by emailing environment@islington.gov.uk or calling 020 7527 2000.

4. Any person who wishes to question the validity of the Orders, or of any provisions contained therein on the grounds that it or they are not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any requirement thereof or any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Orders, may make application for the purpose to the High Court within six weeks from the date on which the Orders are made.

Dated 27 July 2023 Tony Ralph

Director of Environment and & Commercial Operations (4409387)

LEWISHAM BOROUGH COUNCIL

THE LEWISHAM (FREE PARKING PLACES, LOADING PLACES AND WAITING, LOADING AND STOPPING RESTRICTIONS) (CONSOLIDATION) (AMENDMENT NO 1) ORDER 2023 THE LEWISHAM (CHARGED FOR PARKING PLACES) (CONSOLIDATION) (AMENDMENT NO 1) ORDER 2023

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Lewisham Borough Council on 28th July 2023 made the above-mentioned Order under the powers the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended. The Orders will come into force on 28th July 2023:-

2. The effect of these proposals is as follows:

PTO 1002 The effect of the above orders will be to

a) WATSON'S STREET – amend the waiting and loading restrictions on the west side of Watson's Street to

Introduce two 40 minute hour maximum stay with no return for 2 hours between 8am and 6.30pm footway parking bays i) from 17metres south of the junction with Comet Street for 10 metres in a southerly direction and, ii) from a point 31metres south of Comet Street for 15 metres in a southerly direction.

Introduce no waiting at any time from a point 27 metres south of the junction with Comet Street for 4 metres in a southerly direction.

b) CREEKSIDE – introduce a loading only bay (24 hours) on the north side from a point 3 metres southwest of the extended southwestern building line of No 4 Creekside southwest for 8 metres to abut with existing double yellow lines.

c) HEREFORD PLACE - replace all existing Mon - Sat 8am - 6.30pm single yellow lines with no waiting at any time double yellow lines retaining the existing unrestricted parking place

d) ROYAL NAVY PLACE -

i. replace existing Mon - Sat 8am - 6.30pm single yellow lines on both sides west of a point 21m west of the junction with Amersham Vale to the western extent and replace with no waiting at any time double yellow lines

ii. introduce no waiting at any time double yellow lines on the northern side to replace the unrestricted parking from 35m west of Amersham Vale to the western extent 3. A pack of documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order can be collected for inspection between 9am – 5pm Mondays to Fridays at the office of the London Borough of Lewisham, Laurence House, 1 Catford Road, London SE6 4RU. Please go to the security office at the rear of the building and request a pack of documents for 'School Streets – PTO 1003'. Alternatively, the Order and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order can be obtained by emailing a request to trafficorders@lewisham.gov.uk quoting reference 'School Streets – PTO 1002'.

4. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Orders or of any of their provisions on the grounds that it or they are not within the powers conferred by the 1984 Act, or that any requirement of that Act or of any instrument made under that Act has not been complied with, that person may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made, apply for the purpose to the High Court. Copies of the draft Order plans and Statement of the Council's Reasons for proposing to make the Order may be obtained by emailing a request to trafficorders@lewisham.gov.uk quoting reference 'PTO - 1002'. Dated: 28 July 2023

Paul Boulton

Director Public Realm

5th Floor Laurence House, 1 Catford Road, London SE6 4RU

(4409369)

LONDON BOROUGH OF RICHMOND UPON THAMES ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 THE LONDON BOROUGH OF RICHMOND UPON THAMES (ELECTRIC VEHICLE CHARGING POINTS) (PARKING PLACES) (NO. 1) ORDER 2023

(REFERENCE 21/050)

1. The Council of the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames on 26 July 2023 made the above Orders under sections 6,45, 46 and 49 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended. The Order will come into effect on 31 July 2023.

2. The general effect of the Parking Places Order will be to designate recharging points in the locations listed in the Schedule to this Notice for the leaving of electric vehicles only at all times for the purposes of recharging the vehicle and to amend the layout of any existing parking place.

3. Further particulars giving details to the Order: -

(a) can be inspected, quoting Reference 21/050, at the Civic Centre (Central Reception, ground floor), 44 York Street, Twickenham between 9.15am and 5pm on Mondays to Fridays, except for Bank and other public holidays; and

(b) may be viewed on the Council's web-site at <u>http://</u>www.richmond.gov.uk/public_notices.

4. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Order or of any of their provisions on the grounds that they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any requirement of the said Act of 1984 or of any instrument made under the said Act of 1984 has not been complied with, that person may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

Nick O'Donnell Assistant Director – Traffic and Engineering Civic Centre, 44 York St, Twickenham, TW1 3BZ

SCHEDULE

SONEDOLL	
Street	Details
Burlington Avenue, Richmond:	The east side, outside No. 69, 3 parking spaces.
The Avenue. Kew:	The south side, near the junction with Kew Road, 3 spaces.
Westwood Road, Barnes:	The north-east side, near the junction with Vine Road, 2 parking spaces.
Sheen Park, Richmond:	The south-west side near the junction of Sheen Road, 3 parking spaces.
Cedar Road Car Park, Teddington:	The north side of the car park, 5 parking spaces.
York House Car Park, Twickenham:	The west side of the car park, 2 parking spaces.
Twickenham Green, Twckenham:	The south side, opposite No. 30, 2 parking spaces

Street	Details
Wellington Road, Twickenham	The west side, outside the rear of Squires Garden Centre, 2 parking spaces.
Victoria Villas, Richmond:	The south-west side, outside Sovereign Court, 3 parking spaces.
Station Road, Barnes:	The north-east side, opposite Nos.28-36 Station Road, 3 parking spaces.
Elm Bank Gardens, Barnes:	The north-east side, outside No. 1 Elm Bank Gardens, 3 parking spaces.
Nassau Road, Barnes:	The north-easy side at the rear of No. 31 Church Road, 2 parking spaces.
Sheen Road, Richmond:	The north side, to the east of the eastern kerb-line of St Mary's Grove, 3 parking spaces.
Boileau Road, Barnes:	The north-east side, south of the junction of Lonsdale Road, 3 parking spaces.
Suffolk Road, Barnes:	The south side, opposite the junction of Belgrave Road, 3 parking spaces.
Atwood Avenue, Kew:	The north side, at the rear of No. 68 North Road, 3 parking spaces.
North Road, Kew:	The west side opposite Nos 93-95 North Road, 3 parking spaces.
Lion Gate Gardens, Kew:	The west side, outside No. 8 Lion Gate Gardens, 3 parking spaces.
Dated 28 July 2023	(4409366)

LONDON BOROUGH OF RICHMOND UPON THAMES **ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984** THE LONDON BOROUGH OF RICHMOND UPON THAMES (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (CIVIL ENFORCEMENT AREA) (NO. 216) ORDER 2023 THE LONDON BOROUGH OF RICHMOND UPON TAMES (LOADING PLACES) (NO 52) ORDER 2023 THE LONDON BOROUGH OF RICHMOND UPON THAMES (FREE PARKING PLACES) (BUSES) (NO. 1) ORDER 2023 **KEW GREEN, KEW**

(REFERENCE 23/033)

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames on 26 July 2023 made the above-mentioned Orders under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended. The Orders will come into force on 31 July 2023.

2. The general effect of the Loading Places Order is to introduce a Loading Bay on Kew Green outside No. 85 Kew Green operating between 8.30am and 6.30pm throughout the week for the purposes of loading and unloading goods. The maximum stay time will be 1 hour, with no return within 1 hour and to bring the Order in line with the onstreet layout.

3. The general effect of the Waiting and Loading Restriction Order is to introduce double yellow lines ("no waiting at any time") in Kew Green from a point outside the eastern end of 85 Kew Green, to and including the eastern extremity and opposite No.85 Kew Green, from a point 7 meters east of the eastern kerb-line of Bush Road, eastwards for a distance of 3 metres and to bring the Order in line with the on-street lavout.

4. The general effects of the Free Parking places Order is to introduce a coach parking bay on Kew Green, the south-western arm, the south-west side, from a point 4.5 metres north-west of the common boundary of Nos. 51 and 53 Kew Green north-westward for a distance of 16 metres, operating between 10am and 4.30pm on all days of the week, and on event days between 10am and 11pm, with a maximum stay for coaches of 20 minutes and to bring the Order in line with the on-street layout.

5. Further details of the Orders, can be inspected, quoting Reference 23/033, at the Civic Centre (Central Reception, ground floor), 44 York Street, Twickenham between 9.15am and 5pm on Mondays to Fridays, except for Bank and other public holidays; and may be viewed on the Council's web-site at http://www.richmond.gov.uk/ public_notices .

6. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Orders or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any of the relevant requirements of that Act or of any relevant regulations made under that Act have not been complied with in relation to the Orders may, within six weeks from the date on which the Orders were made, make application for the purpose to the High Court. Nick O'Donnell

Assistant Director - Traffic and Engineering Civic Centre, 44 York St, Twickenham, TW1 3BZ Dated: 28 July 2023

(4409367)

TRANSPORT FOR LONDON **ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984** THE A21 GLA ROAD (LONDON ROAD, LONDON BOROUGH OF **BROMLEY**)

BANNED TURN TRAFFIC ORDER 2023

1. Transport for London, hereby gives notice that it intends to make the above named Order under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

2. The general nature and effect of the Order will be to ban all vehicles proceeding northwards on the A21 GLA Road London Road to turn right into London Lane.

3. The road which would be affected by the Order is the A21 London Road.

4. A copy of the Order, a statement of Transport for London's reasons for the proposals, a map indicating the location and effect of the Order and copies of any Order revoked, suspended or varied by the Order can be inspected by appointment during normal office hours at our office at the address below. To arrange an appointment please email trafficordersection@tfl,gov.uk. Copies of the documents may be requested via email at trafficordersection@tfl.gov.uk, or by post at the following address quoting reference NMR/REGULATION/STOT/RC/ TRO, GLA/2023/0461.

 Transport for London Streets Traffic Order Team (NMR/REGULATION/STOT) Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road London, SE1 8NJ

5. All objections and other representations to the proposed Order must be made in writing and must specify the grounds on which they are made. Objections and representations must be sent to Transport for London, Streets Traffic Order Team, Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road, London, SE1 8NJ or by emailing trafficordersection@tfl.gov.uk NMR/REGULATION/STOT/RC/TRO, quoting reference GLA/ 2021/0461, to arrive before 23rd August 2023. Please note due to Hybrid working access to post is restricted and requests for documents and confirmation of your objections or representations may be delayed. Objections and other representations may be communicated to other persons who may be affected.

Dated this 2nd day of August 2023

Christopher Blucke

Performance and Planning Manager (South)

Transport for London, Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road, London, SE1 8N.I (4409339)

WANDSWORTH BOROUGH COUNCIL

CHANGES TO OPERATIONAL HOURS TO THE CPZ IN GRANARD ROAD, SW12

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Wandsworth on 26 July 2023 made the following Order under sections 45, 46, 49 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Traffic Management Act 2004.

• The Wandsworth (Clapham South & Balham) (Parking Places) (No. 2) Order 2023

2. The general effect of the Order would be to amends the hours of operation of the CPZ in Granard Road, so they operate between 9.30am and 5.30pm on Mondays to Fridays inclusive.

3. Copies of documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order, which comes into force on 31 July 2023 are available for inspection during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays in The Customer Centre, The Town Hall, Wandsworth High Street, London, SW18 2PU. The documents will remain available until the end of six weeks from the date on which the Order is made.

4. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained in it on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any of the relevant requirements of that Act or of any relevant regulations made under that Act have not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within six weeks from the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

(4409340)

Dated 28 July 2023 MIKE JACKSON Chief Executive Town Hall Wandsworth SW18 2PU

WANDSWORTH BOROUGH COUNCIL PROPOSED MINOR PARKING AMENDMENTS VARIOUS ROADS IN THE BOROUGH

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Wandsworth proposes to make the following Order under sections 6 45, 46 and 49 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Traffic Management Act 2004.

• The Wandsworth (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Areas) (Amendment No. ***) Order 202*;

• The Wandsworth (Wandsworth Common & Tooting Bec) (Parking Places) (No. *) Order 202*;

2. The general effect of the Orders will be to make certain changes to parking arrangements, as detailed in the Schedule to this Notice,

3. Copies of documents giving more detailed particulars of the proposed Order are available for inspection during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays in The Customer Centre, The Town Hall, Wandsworth High Street, London, SW18 2PU. The documents will remain available until the end of six weeks from the date on which the Order are made or, as the case may be, the Council decides not to make the Order.

4. Any person wishing to object to the proposed Order should send a statement in writing of their objection to the Director of Environment and Community Services at the address below (quoting reference W/ECS/TMO1996) within 21 days of the date of this Notice.

Dated 28 July 2023 MIKE JACKSON Chief Executive	
Town Hall	
Wandsworth SW18 2PU SCHEDULE	
Ritherdon Road, SW17	To remove 5 metres of existing waiting restriction (marked as single yellow line) and extend existing shared use (D3 permit holders / pay and display) parking places outside of No.113 Ritherdon Road.
Roehampton High Street, SW15	To remove 5 metres of existing R2 permit holders only parking bay and install waiting restriction (marked as double yellow line) opposite the vehicle entrance to No.55 Roehampton High Street. (4409364)

LONDON BOROUGH OF HACKNEY THE HACKNEY (WAITING, LOADING AND STOPPING RESTRICTIONS) (MAP BASED) (CONSOLIDATION) (AMENDMENT NO.*) ORDER 2023 THE HACKNEY (PARKING PLACES) (MAP BASED)

(CONSOLIDATION) (AMENDMENT NO.*) ORDER 2023 TT1651

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Hackney proposes to make the above-mentioned Orders under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended.

2. The general effect of the Order in the following locations;	s will be to introduce cycle hangars
Road Name	Location
Alexandra Grove	(1) replace a section of the permit bay outside number 25.
	(2) replace a section of the permit bay outside number 39.
Allen Road	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 27.
Ayrsome Road	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 20.
Benthal Road	replace a section of the permit bay 2m south of number 48.
Bouverie Road	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 33.
Brighton Road	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 83.
Brooke Road	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 91.
Clifden Road	replace a section of the residents permit bay opposite number 50-52.
Daubeney Road	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 38.
Digby Crescent	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 25.
Dunlace Road	(1) replace a section of the permit bay outside number 16.
	(2) replace a section of the permit bay outside number 139.
Dynevor Road	replace a section of the permit bay opposite number 27.
Finsbury Park Road	(1) replace a section of the permit bay outside number 25.
	(2) replace a section of the permit bay outside number 100.
Glenarm Road	replace a section of the residents permit bay outside number 41.
Gore Road	replace a section of the shared use bay opposite number 56.
Grayling Road	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 15.
Listria Park	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 33.
Mayola Road	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 125.
Mildenhall Road	replace a section of the permit bay opposite number 101.
Mountgrove Road	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 30.
Narford Road	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 41 & 43.
Penhurst Road	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 16.
Portland Rise	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 38.
Princess May Road	(1) replace a section of the permit bay outside number 47 & 49.(2) replace a section of the permit
	bay outside number 71.
Queen's Drive	(1) replace a section of the permit bay opposite number 21.

bay opposite number 21. (2) replace a section of the permit bay opposite number 133. replace a section of the permit bay outside number 21. replace a section of the resident permit bay outside number 61.

Reighton Road

Roding Road

Road Name	Location
Southborough Road	replace a section of double yellow line, no waiting "at any time" outside number 69 Lauriston Road.
Thistlewaite Road	replace a section of the permit bay outside number 43.
Wilberforce Road	(1) replace a section of the permit bay outside number 26.
	(2) replace a section of the shared use bay outside number 105.

3. Plans of the proposed locations can be viewed here - https://hackney.traffweb.app/traffweb/2/PublicConsultation Documents giving more detailed particulars are also available for inspection by email request to streetscene.consultations@hackney.gov.uk. Alternatively Such documents can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays, in the visitor's reception area, London Borough of Hackney, Hackney Service Centre, 1 Hillman Street, London, E8 1DY by appointment only.

4. Any objections or other representations about either of the Orders should be sent in writing to Streetscene – Networks Team at the address specified in paragraph 3 above or emailed to streetscene.consultations@hackney.gov.uk within 21 days from the date on which this Notice is published. All objections must specify the grounds on which they are made.

Dated this 28th day of July 2023

Tyler Linton

Head of Streetscene – Public Realm (The officer appointed for this purpose)

(4409393)

LONDON BOROUGH OF ISLINGTON PENALTY CHARGE NOTICE ENFORCEMENT OF PARKING

PENALTY CHARGE NOTICE ENFORCEMENT OF PARKING RESTRICTIONS IN COUNCIL HOUSING ESTATE CAR PARKING AREAS

THE ISLINGTON (OFF-STREET PARKING PLACES) (HOUSING ESTATES) (AMENDMENT NO. *) ORDER 2023

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Islington proposes to make the above-mentioned Order under Sections 32, 33 and 35 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended.

2. The general effect of the order will be to formalise the existing parking restrictions in the Council's housing estate car parks and access roads within the estates listed in Schedule 1 to this notice, so as to allow for penalty charge notice parking enforcement under the provisions of the Traffic Management Act 2004.

3. The restrictions in the estates listed in Schedule 1 will be:

(a) No vehicles may park in any area indicated as being a 'restricted area' by the marking of either cross-hatching or 'keep clear' markings;(b) No vehicles may park in any area indicated as being a 'restricted area' by the marking of double-yellow lines, except for vehicles parked for the purposes of loading and unloading;

(c) Where parking bays are marked, all vehicles must be parked within the limits of a marked parking bay;

(d) Where it is indicated that an estate bay holder permit parking scheme is in operation, all vehicles (other than those left in bike hangars, marked motorcycle bays, authorised vehicle bays or marked disabled person's parking bays) left parked:

(i) in a resident bay must display either a valid bay holder permit or valid bay holder visitor voucher; and

(ii) in a shared use bay must display either a valid temporary permit or valid visitor voucher;

(e) Where a parking bay is marked as being for disabled persons only, only vehicles displaying a valid 'blue badge' may be left in that parking bay;

(f) Where a parking bay is marked as being for motor cycles only, only vehicles of that class may be left in that parking bay;

(g) Where bike hangars are provided only pedal cycles may be left in a bike hangar; and

(h) Where a parking bay is marked as being for authorised vehicles only, only liveried council vehicles or vehicles displaying a permit indicating their use by the council.

4. The charges for bay holder parking permits and visitor vouchers shall be as follows:

Permits Vehicle Engine Size (cc)	CO ₂ rating (g/km)	Charge Band	Permit charge for LBI tenants and leaseholde rs (per week)	Permit charge for all others (per week)
1100 or less	120 or less	А	£2.86	£6.91
1101-1399	121-150	В	£5.70	£14.71
1400-1850	151-185	С	£5.70	£14.71
1851 or	186 or	D	£6.27	£20.24
more	more			
Electric Vehicl	es		Free	£6.91
Visitor Vouch	iers			
30 minute vou	uchers	£2.	.34 per book of fi	ve vouchers

3 hour vouchers£13.14 per book of five vouchersAll day vouchers£12.06 each

In addition to the above:

(a) A surcharge of $\pounds160$ per annum ($\pounds3.08$ per week) applies in respect of permits issued in relation to diesel fuelled vehicles;

(b) In respect of permits, VAT may be payable in addition to the amounts listed above; and

(c) Some discounted charges are available for Islington Council blue disabled badge holders, those who are 60 years of age or over and those in receipt of Disability Living Allowance or Personal Independence Payments.

More details of the charges are available online at: <u>https://</u><u>www.islington.gov.uk/parking/parking-permits/estate-parking/estate-parking-costs-table</u>

5. If you have any enquiries, please contact the Council's Housing Transport Team by emailing epconsultation@islington.gov.uk or calling 020 7527 6923.

6. A copy of the proposed Order and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order are available for inspection during normal office hours, at 222 Upper Street, London, N1 1XR. Copies of these documents may also be obtained either by emailing environment@islington.gov.uk, by telephoning Public Realm on 020 7527 2000 or by sending a postal request to Public Realm, 1 Cottage Road, London N7 8TP. You can arrange inspection in person by emailing environment@islington.gov.uk or calling 020 7527 2000.

7. Any person who wishes to object or to make other representations about the proposed Orders should send a statement in writing, specifying the grounds on which any objection is made, to Public Realm, 1 Cottage Road, London N7 8TP (quoting reference TMO/ 7571), within the period of twenty-one days from the date on which this Notice is published.

Dated 27th of July 2023

Tony Ralph

Director of Environment and & Commercial Operations SCHEDULE 1

Pleydell Estate, Ringcross Estate, Willow Court (4409368)

LONDON BOROUGH OF LAMBETH

KENNINGTON ROAD AND WESTMINSTER BRIDGE ROAD – CONTINUATION OF CYCLE ROUTES, MANDATORY CYCLE LANES AND UPGRADE TO BUS LANE TIMES OF OPERATION TO AT ANY TIME AND VARIOUS ROADS AMENDMENTS TO WAITING, LOADING AND PARKING PLACE RESTRICTIONS

[NOTE: This Notice is about continuing indefinitely the mandatory cycle lane and cycle track, and "at any time" bus lane on Kennington Road and Westminster Bridge Road and waiting, loading and parking place amendments at various locations in Brook Drive, Cosser Street, Kennington Road, and Westminster Bridge Road.]

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Lambeth on 19 July 2023 made the Lambeth (Bus Priority) (Kennington Road and Westminster Bridge Road) Traffic Order 2023, the Lambeth (Free Parking Places, Loading Places and Waiting, Loading and Stopping Restrictions) (Amendment No. 12) Order 2023, the Lambeth (Charged-For Parking Places) (Amendment No. 12) Order 2023 and the Lambeth (Cycle Track) Order 2023. The Orders will come into force on 24 July 2023.

2. The general effect of the Orders will be to continue:-

(i) to impose mandatory, with-flow cycle lanes: -

(A) on the west side, between the northern property line of No. 2 Kennington Road and the northern kerb-line of Hercules Road;

(B) on the east side, between the common boundary of Nos. 2 and 4 Kennington Road and the northern property line of 2 Kennington Road;

(ii) provide a shared use footway/cycle track on: -

(A) the north-west side, between Brook Drive and Lambeth Road;

(B) the north-west side, between Lambeth Road and Cosser Street;

(C) the south-east side, between Westminster Bridge Road and

Hercules Road; (iii) provide a segregated footway/cycle track on the north-west side,

between Cosser Street and Hercules Road; (iv) provide a segregated carriageway / cycle track on: -

(iv) provide a segregated carriageway / cycle track on.

(A) the north-west side for 18 metres between Hercules Road and Westminster Bridge Road;

(B) the south-east side, between Hercules Road and Mead Row;

(v) to ban waiting "at any time" on the west side, outside No. 2 Kennington Road, and outside Nos. 14 and 16 Kennington Road;

(vi) to ban waiting and loading "at any time" restriction on the east side, opposite Nos. 6 to 18-26 Kennington Road;

(vii) provide bus lanes operating "at any time on":-

(A) the east side, between Lambeth Road and Brook Drive;

(B) the east side, between Nos. 117 and 143 Kennington Road;

(C) the west side, between No. 136 Kennington Road and Walnut Tree Walk; and

(viii) the upgrade to the hours of operation to "at any time" of all existing bus lanes on Kennington Road, between Lambeth Road and Black Prince Road; and,

(ix) the no waiting restriction between 8:30am and 6:30pm, Monday to Friday on the east side, outside Nos. 117 and 119 Kennington Road;

(x) the revocation of the solo motorcycle parking place on the east side, outside No. 115 Kennington Road;

(xi) the revocation of the limited time free parking place on the east side, outside Nos. 117 and 119 Kennington Road;

(b) in Brook Drive, the south-west side, adjacent to No. 111 Kennington Road, continue to provide:-

(i) an "at any time" loading place;

(ii) an "at any time" free solo motorcycle parking place; and,

(iii) a limited time free parking place operating on Mondays to Saturdays between 8.30am and 6.30pm with a maximum stay of 30 minutes and no return within 2 hours;

(c) in Westminster Bridge Road:-

(i) the no waiting "at any time" restriction:-

(A) on the north-east side, between the western kerb-line of Pearman Street and opposite No. 77 Westminster Bridge Road;

(B) on the north-east side, between Nos. 124 and 170 Westminster Bridge Road:

(C) on the south-west side, between King Edward Walk and No. 75 Westminster Bridge Road; and,

(D) on the south-west side, between Nos. 135 and 141 Westminster Bridge Road;

(ii) continue the no loading "at any time" restriction:-

(A) on the north-east side, between the western kerb-line of Morley Street and Lower Marsh;

(B) on the south-west side, between the western kerb-line of King Edward Walk and its junction with Kennington Road;

(C) on the south-west side, between Nos. 135 and 141 Westminster Bridge Road:

(D) on the south-west side, at its junction with Upper Marsh; and,

(iii) the upgrade to the hours of operation to "at any time" all existing bus lanes on Westminster Bridge Road, between its junctions with Morley Street / St George's Road and Lower Marsh,

(d) in Cosser Street:-

to impose 5 metres of no waiting "at any time" restrictions adjacent to No. 52 Kennington Road.

3. The Orders are intended to continue to support bus services connecting Waterloo with the rest of the Borough and encourage active travel in support of Lambeth Council's climate change response.

4. If you have any enquiries, please send them to transportstrategy@lambeth.gov.uk.

5. A copy of the Orders and other documents giving detailed particulars about them are available for inspection for inspection online at: <u>https://streets.appyway.com/lambeth</u> or <u>www.lambeth.gov.uk/traffic-management-orders</u> and at the offices of Lambeth Council's Parking and Enforcement Group (Resident Services), 3rd Floor, Civic Centre, 6 Brixton Hill, London SW2 1EG, between 9.30 am and 4.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays inclusive (except on bank/public holidays), until the last day of a period of six weeks beginning with the date on which the Orders were made, please telephone 0207 926 0209 to arrange an inspection. A copy of the Orders and the other documents are also available on request, by email to: Trafficorders@lambeth.gov.uk.

6. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Orders or of any of their provisions on the grounds that they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any requirement of that Act or of any instrument made under that Act has not been complied with, that person may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Orders are made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

Dated 28 July 2023 Ben Stevens Highways Network Manager

(4409370)

LONDON BOROUGH OF LEWISHAM TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT ORDER THE LEWISHAM (FREE PARKING PLACES, LOADING PLACES AND WAITING, LOADING AND STOPPING RESTRICTIONS) (CONSOLIDATION) (AMENDMENT NO *) ORDER 202* THE LEWISHAM (CHARGED FOR PARKING PLACES) (CONSOLIDATION) (AMENDMENT NO *) ORDER 202*

The Council of the London Borough of Lewisham proposes to make the above Traffic Regulation Orders under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended).

1. **PTO 1012** - The effect of these proposals will be to introduce on street dockless cycle hire bays a length of 5 metres and a width of 1.8 metres

Road Name Unnamed Road	Location of new Cycle Hanger on the east side of from 13 m south of Surrey Canal Rd for 5 m south
John Williams Cl (southern arm)	on the east side from 18 m south of the John Williams Cl (main part) for 5 m South
Camplin St	on the west side of from 6 m south of the building line between no.81/83 for 5 m South
Waller Rd	on the west side from 27 m south of Queen's Rd for 5 m south
Lausanne Rd	on the east side from 62 m from north of Mona Rd for 5 metres north
Erlanger Rd	on the east side from 12 m south of Arbuthnot Rd for 5 m south
Sandbourne Rd	on the north-east side from 94 m north of Vesta Rd for 5 m north
Nash Rd	on the north-east side from 7 m south-east of St Norbert Rd for 5 m south-east
Turnham Rd	on the south-east side from 52 m north-east of Brockley Way for 5 metres north-east
Trundley's Rd	on the north-east side from 89 m north-west side of Alloa Rd for 5 m north-west
Oxestalls Rd	on the south side from 19 m west of Grove St for 5 m west
Grove St	on the east side from 74 m from extended southern side of the Barnes Terrace for 5 m south
Prince St	on the south side from 12 m east of New King St for 5 metres east

Road Name Childers St	Location of new Cycle Hanger on the north-east side from 12 m north-west of Childers St for 5 m north-west	LONDON BOROUGH OF LEWISHAM THE LEWISHAM (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) (NO.19 ORDER 2023 1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Lewisham B
Tidemill Way	on the north side of from 83 m north of Giffin St for 5 m north	26th July 2023 made the above-mentioned Orde and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Roa Act 1984, as amended ('the 1984 Act'). The Order
St James's	on the north-east side from 16 m south-east New Cross Rd for 5 m south-east	on 31st July 2023. 2. The general effect of the Orders will be to forr cycles from:
St Donatts Rd	on the north-east side from 7 m south-east of St Donatts Rd for 5 m south-east	 (a) the existing one-way workings in the following le Frankham Street (i) the east to west arm. from Deptford Church Street
Luxmore St	on the north-east side from 34 m southeast from Malpas Rd for 5 m south-east	(i) the south to north arm, from Frankham Street (ii) the south to north arm, from Frankham Street Griffin Street (northbound);
Florence Rd	on the north-west side from 46 m north-east of Lewisham Way for 5 m north-east	 Musgrove Road, from Troutbeck Road to Pewestbound); Prince Street, from Czar Street to New King Street
Breakspears Rd	on the south-east side from 27 m north-east side of the extended north east side of Ashby Rd for 5 m north-east	 St. Donnatts Road, from the A20 Lewisham Way (south-westbound); St. Swithun's Road, from Hither Green Lane to (north-eastbound and north-westbound). (b) the existing "no entry" prohibition from Spr
	on the south-east side from 27 m south west of the extended south west side of Lewisham Way for 5 metres south-west	Elthruda Road 3. The Order is intended to provide contra-flow rou to allow them to proceed in both directions in th
Tressillian Rd	on the north-west side from 13 m south west of Lewisham Way for 5 m south-west	 referred to in paragraph 2. 4. Documents giving more detailed particulars of inspected during normal office hours on Monday office of Lewisham Transport Policy & Development
St John's Vale	on the south-east side from 22 m north-east of Cliff Terrace for 5 m south-east	Laurence House, 1 Catford Road, London SE6 4RU 5. If any person wishes to question the validity of of their provisions on the grounds that it or they
Tyrwhitt Rd	on the south-east side from 31 m south-west of Lewisham Way for 5 m south-east	powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation A requirement of that Act or of any instrument made not been complied with, that person may, within
Cranfield Rd	on the north side from 21 m north-west of Wickham Rd for 5 m west	date on which the Order was made, apply for the p Court. Dated: 28th July 2023
Harefield Rd	on the south side from 12 m west of Brockley Rd for 5 m east	Paul Bolton Interim Director of Public Realm
Foxberry Rd	on the north-west side from 14 m south-west of Brockley Rd for 5 m south-west	Directorate of Housing, Regeneration and Public Re 5th Floor Laurence House 1 Catford Road
Comerford Rd	on the north-east side from 24 m north-west of Howson Rd for 5 m	London SE6 4RU
	north-west on the north-east side from 14 m west of Brockley Rd for 5 m north-west	LONDON OF RICHMOND UPON THAMES THE LONDON OF RICHMOND UPON THAMES (LOADING RESTRICTION) (CIVIL ENFORCEMEN EXPERIMENTAL ORDER 2023

2. Copies of the draft Order plans and Statement of the Council's Reasons for proposing to make the Order may be obtained by emailing a request to trafficorders@lewisham.gov.uk quoting reference 'PTO - 1012'.

3. Comments on the proposals for or against, together with the reasons for which they are made should be sent through the lewisham.traffweb.app website or in writing to Lewisham Transport Policy & Development, 5th Floor Laurence House, 1 Catford Road, London SE6 4RU, quoting reference 'PTO-1012' to arrive not later than 21 days from the date of publication of this notice.

4. All written representations received concerning Traffic Regulation Orders are public documents that may be inspected by any person on demand.

Paul Boulton

Director Public Realm

5th Floor Laurence House, 1 Catford Road, London SE6 4RU

(4409336) Dated: 28 July 2023

15) TRAFFIC

Borough Council on der under sections 6 ad Traffic Regulation r will come into force

ormally exempt pedal

lengths of roads:

reet to Deptford High

et (east-west arm) to

Pepys Road (south-

eet (eastbound);

ay to Barriedale Road

to Ennersdale Road

oringbank Road into

outes for pedal cycles the lengths of roads

of the Order can be ays to Fridays at the elopment, 5th Floor RU.

of the Order or of any ev are not within the Act 1984, or that any de under that Act has in 6 weeks from the purpose to the High

Realm

(4409389)

(WAITING AND NT AREA) (NO. 6) **EXPERIMENTAL ORDER 2023** VARIOUS ROADS IN TEDDINGTON (REFERENCE 23/135)

1. The Council of the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames on 26 July 2023 made the above Order under sections 9 and 10 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended. The Order will come into force on 7 August 2023.

2. The general effect of the Order is to introduce waiting restrictions, operating at any time, in lengths of Birdwood Close, Church Road, Clifton Road, Elmtree Road, Railway Road, Shacklegate Lane, Somerset Gardens, Somerset Road, Stanley Gardens Road, Stanley Road, Strathmore Road, Stuart Grove, Victor Road and York Road. 3. Copies of particulars giving further details of the scheme: -

(a) can be inspected, quoting Reference 23/135, at the Civic Centre (Central Reception, ground floor), 44 York Street, Twickenham between 9.15am and 5pm on Mondays to Fridays, except for Bank and other public holidays; and

(b) may be viewed on the Council's web-site at http:// www.richmond.gov.uk/public_notices.

4. In pursuance of section 10(2) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 the Assistant Director - Traffic and Engineering of the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames, as the specified officer, or some person authorised in that behalf by that officer may, if it appears to that officer or to that person essential in the interests of the expeditious, convenient and safe movement of traffic, or of the provision of suitable and adequate parking facilities on the highway, or for preserving or improving the amenities of the areas through which the roads affected by the Order run, modify or suspend the Order or any provision thereof.

5. If the provisions of the Order continue in operation for a period of not less than six months, the Council will consider in due course whether the provisions should be reproduced and continued in force indefinitely by means of an Order under section 6 of the said Act of 1984. Persons wishing to object to or support the making of such an Order for the purpose of such reproduction and continuation in force may, within the period of six months referred to above (i.e. 9 February 2024) send a statement in writing of their objection and the grounds of that objection to the address below.

6. Please address any representations to the Order to the Head of Engineering, Traffic and Parking Policy, London Borough of Richmond upon Thames, Civic Centre, 44 York Street, Twickenham, TW1 3BZ or by email to TrafficOrders@richmond.gov.uk quoting the reference given above.

7. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Order or of any of their provisions on the grounds that they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any requirement of the said Act of 1984 or of any instrument made under the said Act of 1984 has not been complied with, that person may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

Nick O'Donnell

Assistant Director – Traffic and Engineering

Civic Centre, 44 York St, Twickenham, TW1 3BZ Dated 28 July 2023

(4409365)

TRANSPORT FOR LONDON ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 THE A205 GLA ROAD (UPPER RICHMOND ROAD) (LONDON BOROUGH OF WANDSWORTH) BANNED TURN TRAFFIC ORDER 2023

1. Transport for London hereby gives notice that it intends to make the above named Order under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

2. The general nature and effect of the Order will be to:

(1) Ban any vehicle proceeding north-eastwards on Gwendolen Avenue to turn right onto A205 GLA Road Upper Richmond Road.

3. The road which would be affected by the Order is A205 Upper Richmond Road.

4. A copy of the Orders, a statement of Transport for London's reasons for the proposals, a map indicating the location and effect of the Orders and copies of any Order revoked, suspended or varied by the Orders can be inspected by appointment during normal office hours at our office at the address below. To arrange an appointment please email trafficordersection@tfl,gov.uk. Copies of the documents may be requested via email at trafficordersection@tfl,gov.uk, or by post at the following address quoting reference NMR/REGULATION/ STOT/LL/TRO, GLA/2023/0440

Transport for London
 Streets Traffic Order Team
 (NP/REGULATION/STOT)
 Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road
 London, SE1 8NJ

5. All objections and other representations to the proposed Orders must be made in writing and must specify the grounds on which they are made. Objections and representations must be sent to Transport for London, Streets Traffic Order Team, Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road, London, SE1 8NJ or by emailing trafficordersection@tfl.gov.uk quoting reference NMR/REGULATION/STOT/LL/TRO, GLA/2023/0440 to arrive before 18th August 2023. Please note due to Hybrid working access to post is restricted and requests for documents and confirmation of your objections or representations may be delayed. Objections and other representations may be communicated to other persons who may be affected

Dated this 28th day of July 2023

Jennifer Melbourne

Planning & Performance Manager, Transport for London Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road, London, SE1 8NJ (4409334)

TRANSPORT FOR LONDON ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984

THE A205 GLA ROAD (LORDSHIP LANE, LONDON BOROUGH OF SOUTHWARK) BANNED U-TURN TRAFFIC ORDER 2023

1. Transport for London, hereby gives notice that it intends to make the above named Order under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

2. The general nature and effect of the Order will be to ban all vehicles proceeding westwards on A205 Lordship Lane to do a U-turn at the gap in the central reservation opposite its junction with Highwood Close onto the eastbound carriageway of Lordship Lane.

3. The road which would be affected by the Order is the A205 Lordship Lane.

4. A copy of the Order, a statement of Transport for London's reasons for the proposals, a map indicating the location and effect of the Order and copies of any Order revoked, suspended or varied by the Order can be inspected by appointment during normal office hours at our office at the address below. To arrange an appointment please email trafficordersection@tfl,gov.uk. Copies of the documents may be requested via email at trafficordersection@tfl,gov.uk, or by post at the following address quoting reference NMR/REGULATION/STOT/RC/ TRO, GLA/2023/0463.

Transport for London

Streets Traffic Order Team

(NMR/REGULATION/STOT) Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road

London, SE1 8NJ

5. All objections and other representations to the proposed Order

must be made in writing and must specify the grounds on which they are made. Objections and representations must be sent to Transport for London, Streets Traffic Order Team, Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road, London, SE1 8NJ or by emailing trafficordersection@tfl.gov.uk quoting reference NMR/REGULATION/STOT/RC/TRO, GLA/ 2021/0463, to arrive before 18th August 2023. Please note due to Hybrid working access to post is restricted and requests for documents and confirmation of your objections or representations may be delayed. Objections and other representations may be communicated to other persons who may be affected.

Dated this 28th day of 28 July 2023

Christopher Blucke

Performance and Planning Manager (South)

Transport for London, Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road, London, SE1 8NJ (4409338)

OTHER NOTICES

COMPANY LAW SUPPLEMENT

The Company Law Supplement details information notified to, or by, the Registrar of Companies. The Company Law Supplement to The London, Belfast and Edinburgh Gazette is published weekly on a Tuesday.

These supplements are available to view at https:// www.thegazette.co.uk/browse-publications.

Alternatively use the search and filter feature which can be found here https://www.thegazette.co.uk/all-notices on the company number and/or name. (4253114)

In the High Court of Justice

Business and Property Courts of England and Wales, Insolvency and Companies List (ChD) Court Number: BR-2020-000418

KHADZHI-MURAT DEREV

Address of debtor: Flat 5, 14 Montpelier Street, London SW7 1EZ The following order has been made in relation to the above debtor under the Cross-Border Insolvency Regulations 2006: Mr Pantyukhin's status as Mr Protasov's replacement foreign representative is confirmed for the purpose of proceedings under the Cross-Border

Insolvency Regulations 2006.

Order made on: 24 July 2023

Name and address of foreign representative: Alexey Valerievich Pantyukhin c/o Seladore Legal Limited, 20-22 Bedford Row, London WC1R 4EB Ag EJ42598 (4408125)

In the High Court of Justice

Business and Property Courts of England and Wales, Insolvency and Companies List (ChD) Court Number: BR-2023-000249

ZUKHRA MUSSAEVNA DEREVA

Address of debtor: Flat 5, 14 Montpelier Street, London SW7 1EZ The following order has been made in relation to the above debtor under the Cross-Border Insolvency Regulations 2006: the Bankruptcy Action in relation to the Debtor in the Arbitrazh Court of the Karachay-Cherkess Republic in the Russian Federation under Case No. A25-2166/2020 be recognised as a foreign main proceeding in accordance with the UNCITRAL Model Law on cross-border insolvency as set out in Schedule 1 to the Cross-Border Insolvency Regulations 2006. Order made on: 24 July 2023

Name and address of foreign representative: Dmitry Mikhailovich Rodionov c/o Seladore Legal Limited, 20-22 Bedford Row, London WC1R 4EB

Ag EJ42597

(4408126)

MONEY

PENSIONS

NOTICE UNDER THE TRUSTEE ACT 1925 WINDING UP OF THE DSV GIL PENSION PLAN (FORMERLY KNOWN AS THE AGILITY PENSION PLAN, THE PENSION AND LIFE ASSURANCE PLAN OF LEP TRANSPORT LTD AND ASSOCIATED COMPANIES, LEP UK PENSION PLAN AND GEOLOGISTICS UK PENSION PLAN)

This notice is addressed to former and current members and beneficiaries of the scheme listed above.

PURSUANT TO SECTION 27 OF THE TRUSTEE ACT 1925 (as amended)

The **DSV GIL PENSION PLAN** was established on 1 January 1949 and is currently governed by a consolidated definitive deed and rules dated 25 February 2009 (as amended). All of the assets and liabilities in the DSV GIL Pension Plan were transferred to the DSV UK Group Pension Scheme with effect on and from 30 December 2022.

Following the transfer mentioned above, the wind up of the DSV GIL Pension Plan commenced on 10 July 2023.

Notice is hereby given that the DSV GIL Pension Plan commenced wind-up with effect on and from the date set out above.

Anyone (including, but not limited to, any former employees or agents of DSV GIL Pension Trustees Limited) who believes that he or she is a member or beneficiary of the DSV GIL Pension Plan but has not been contacted about the winding-up, or any other member, beneficiary, creditor or anyone else believing they have any interest in the assets of the DSV GIL Pension Plan, or who have a claim against, or entitlement to, the DSV GIL Pension Plan that has not been notified to the Trustee must write to the Trustee of DSV GIL Pension Plan setting out their full name, address, date of birth and details of their period of employment, or such other details of their membership, entitlement, claim or interest as appropriate within **2 months of the date on which this notice is published**.

The Trustee's contact details are DSV GIL Pension Trustees Limited, c/o Gavin Cowan, Secretary to the Trustee, Zedra Governance Ltd, Park House, Park Square West, Leeds, LS1 2PW.

After expiry of the 2 month period, the Trustee will proceed to wind up the DSV GIL Pension Plan and distribute any remaining assets and shall not be liable to any person in respect of any claim, interest or entitlement he or she may have in relation to the DSV GIL Pension Plan but of which the Trustee has not been notified.

Dated 21 July 2023

DSV GIL Pension Trustees Limited in its capacity as Trustee of the DSV GIL Pension Plan. (4406844)

COMPANIES

Corporate insolvency

NOTICES OF DIVIDENDS

BD EVENTS LTD

12188394

Trading Name: Cloud Nine Glamping

Registered office: 37 Shelton Street, London, WC2H 9HN

Principal trading address: 37 Shelton Street, London, WC2H 9HN

Notice is given that we, James Alexander Snowdon and Steven Illes, the Joint Supervisors of the above- named Company, intend declaring a first and final dividend to the non-preferential unsecured creditors within two months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not already proved are required, on or before 25 August 2023, the last date for proving, to submit a proof of debt to me at MHA, 6th Floor, 2 London Wall Place, London, EC2Y 5AU and, if so requested by me, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary. A creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb the dividend because he has not participated in it.

Date of Appointment: 11 July 2022

Office Holder Details: *James Alexander Snowdon* (IP No. 9457) and *Steven Illes* (IP No. 23730) both of MHA, 6th Floor, 2 London Wall Place, London, EC2Y 5AU

For further details contact Aron Williams on 0207 429 4100 or via email at aron.williams@mha.co.uk.

James Alexander Snowdon, Joint Supervisor

26 July 2023

Ag EJ42565

(4408127)

In the High Court Of Justice No 008487 of 2017 CLARKE PROPERTY AND CONSULTING LTD 08160485

Registered office: 16 Whitley Close, Middlewich, Cheshire, CW10 0NQ

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a First and Final Dividend of $39p/\Sigma$ to unsecured creditors within a period of 2 months from the last date of proving.

Creditors who have not proved their debts must do so by 29 August 2023 otherwise they will be excluded from the dividend.

The required proof of debt form, which must be lodged with me at the address below, is available on the Insolvency Service website (www.bis.gov.uk/insolvency, select "Forms" and then form 4.25). Alternatively, you can contact my office at the address below to supply a form.

Mr *M Commins,* Official Receiver, Official Receiver's Office Insolvency Service, PO Box 16653 Birmingham B2 2NG . Tel: 0300 678 0016, Email: RTLU.Ipswich@insolvency.gov.uk

(LQD5207617)

Capacity: Liquidator

(4409397)

HEART FACILITIES LIMITED

10195913

Registered office: Devonshire House, Manor Way, Borehamwood, Hertfordshire, WD6 1QQ

Principal trading address: Burford House, Leppington, Bracknell, RG12 7WW

Notice is hereby given that the Liquidator proposes to make first distribution to the secondary preferential creditor of the Company.

The last date for proving debts against the Company is 28 August 2023, by which date claims must be sent to the undersigned, of RG Insolvency, Devonshire House, Manor Way, Borehamwood, Hertfordshire, WD6 1QQ, the Liquidator of the above named Company. The Liquidator intends to declare dividend within two months of the last date for proving.

I would confirm that there are no relevant floating charges over the assets of the Company and therefore I am not required to set aside this fund for the benefit of the unsecured creditors. The distribution is being made from the available funds other than the Prescribed Part. Date of Appointment: 7 June 2021

Office Holder Details: *Simon Renshaw* (IP No. 9712) of RG Insolvency, Devonshire House, Manor Way, Borehamwood, Hertfordshire, WD6 1QQ

Further details contact Simon Renshaw, Tel: 020 3603 7871. Alternative contact: Michelle Smith.

Simon Renshaw, Liquidator 26 July 2023

Ag EJ42535

(4408130)

INSTINCTIVE CONSULTANCY LIMITED

07244996

("the company") - In Creditors' Voluntary Liquidation

Registered office: 4th Floor Allan House,10 John Princes Street,London,W1G 0AH

Principal trading address: 21 Bedford Square, London, WC1B 3HH

NOTICE IS GIVEN under rule 14.29 of THE INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016, by Lloyd Edward Hinton, the Liquidator of the company, that he intends declaring a first and final dividend to the non-preferential unsecured creditors within two months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not already proved are required, on or before 31 August 2023, the last date for proving, to submit a proof of debt to me at Insolve Plus Ltd, Allan House, 10 John Princes Street, London, W1G 0AH and, if so requested by me, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary. A creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb the dividend because he has not participated in it.

Liquidator: Lloyd Edward Hinton (IP No. 9516)

Date of appointment: 15 March 2018

For further details contact Daire Martin on telephone 020 7495 2348, or by email at dairemartin@insolveplus.com.

Lloyd Edward Hinton FIPA

Liquidator

Dated this 24th day of July 2023

(4409399)

OVERSEAS TERRITORIES & CROSS-BORDER INSOLVENCIES

IN THE MATTER OF NIGHTECH PROPERTY LIMITED

123706C

(IN MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION) ('THE COMPANY') AND IN THE MATTER OF THE COMPANIES ACTS 1931 TO 2004

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Section 224 (2) of the COMPANIES ACT 1931 that an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Company will be held at 6th Floor, Victory House, Prospect Hill, Douglas, Isle of Man, IM1 1EQ on 31 August 2023 at 10am for the purpose of having an account laid before them and to receive the Liquidator's report and accounts showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator; and also of determining by Extraordinary Resolution that the manner in which the books, accounts, papers and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator thereof shall be disposed of and that the liquidation be concluded and the liquidator released.

Any Member entitled to attend and vote at the above-mentioned meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him and such proxy need not also be a Member.

Gordon Wilson LIQUIDATOR 27 July 2023

(4409396)

QUALIFYING DECISION PROCEDURE

ASHBY FACILITIES LIMITED

Company Number: (11055095)

Registered office: 79 Caroline Street, Birmingham B3 1UP. Formerly: Ashby House Yates Industrial Estate, Lime Lane, Pelsall, WS3 5AS

Principal trading address: Ashby House Yates Industrial Estate, Lime Lane, Pelsall, WS3 5AS

Notice is given by Roderick Graham Butcher that a decision is to be sought from the creditors of the above-named Company to form a committee, and if one is not formed, to fix the basis of the Liquidator's remuneration and authorising them to draw category 2 expenses.

In order for their votes to be counted creditors must submit their completed voting form so that it is received at Butcher Woods, 79 Caroline Street, Birmingham, B3 1UP by no later than 23.59 hours on 15 August 2023, the decision date. It must be accompanied by proof of their debt, (if not already lodged). Failure to do so will lead to their vote(s) being disregarded.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

Office Holder Details: *Roderick Graham Butcher* (IP No. 8834) of Butcher Woods, 79 Caroline Street, Birmingham, B3 1UP

Further details contact: Chris Townsend email at chris.townsend@butcher-woods.co.uk or Tel 0121 236 6001.

Roderick Graham Butcher, Liquidator

26 July 2023

Ag EJ42571

(4408134)

RE-USE OF A PROHIBITED NAME

NOTICE TO THE CREDITORS OF AN INSOLVENT COMPANY OF THE RE-USE OF A PROHIBITED NAME

RULE 22.4 OF THE INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016

ILLUMI LTD

10215704

Trading Name: ILLUMI

Registered office: Unit2, 21b Alcester Road, Studley, B80 7AG

Principal trading address: Unit2, 21b Alcester Road, Studley, B80 7AG On 26/07/2023 the above-named company went into insolvent liquidation.

I, Neil Wishart of 44 Birmingham Road, Studley, B80 7BG, was a director of the above-named company during the 12 months ending with the day before it went into liquidation.

I give notice that it is my intention to act in all or any of the ways specified in section 216(3) of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986 in connection with, or for the purposes of, the carrying on of the whole or substantially the whole of the business of the insolvent company under the following name:

ILLUMI

Rule 22.5 - Statement as to the effect of the notice under rule 22.4(2):

Section 216(3) of the Insolvency Act 1986 lists the activities that a director of a company that has gone into insolvent liquidation may not undertake unless the court gives permission or there is an exception in the Insolvency Rules made under the Insolvency Act 1986. (This includes the exceptions in Part 22 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016). These activities are-

(a) acting as a director of another company that is known by a name which is either the same as a name used by the company in insolvent liquidation in the 12 months before it entered liquidation or is so similar as to suggest an association with that company;

(b) directly or indirectly being concerned or taking part in the promotion, formation or management of any such company; or

(c) directly or indirectly being concerned in the carrying on of a business otherwise than through a company under a name of the kind mentioned in (a) above.

This notice is given in pursuance of Rule 22.4 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016 where the business of a company which is in, or may go into, insolvent liquidation is, or is to be, carried on otherwise than by the company in liquidation with the involvement of a director of that company and under the same or a similar name to that of that company.

The purpose of the giving of this notice is to permit the director to act in these circumstances where the company enters (or has entered) insolvent liquidation without the director committing a criminal offence and in the case of the carrying on of the business through another company, being personally liable for that company's debts.

Notice may be given where the person giving the notice is already the director of a company which proposes to adopt a prohibited name. (4409166)

NOTICE TO THE CREDITORS OF AN INSOLVENT COMPANY OF THE RE-USE OF A PROHIBITED NAME

RULE 22.4 OF THE INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016

THE ALLBRIGHT GROUP LIMITED

10154770

(in administration)

Trading Name: AllBright

Registered office: 10 Orange Street, London, WC2H 7DQ

On 17 July 2023 the company entered administration.

I, Jonathan Simon Goldstein of 116 Upper Street, London, England, N1 1QP, was a director of the above-named company on the day it entered administration.

I give notice that I am acting and intend to continue to act in all or any of the ways specified in section 216(3) of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986 if the above-named company were to go into insolvent liquidation in connection with, or for the purposes of, the carrying on of the whole or substantially the whole of the business of the above-named company under the following name:

AllBright

Rule 22.5 - Statement as to the effect of the notice under rule 22.4(2):

Section 216(3) of the Insolvency Act 1986 lists the activities that a director of a company that has gone into insolvent liquidation may not undertake unless the court gives permission or there is an exception in the Insolvency Rules made under the Insolvency Act 1986. (This includes the exceptions in Part 22 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016). These activities are-

(a) acting as a director of another company that is known by a name which is either the same as a name used by the company in insolvent liquidation in the 12 months before it entered liquidation or is so similar as to suggest an association with that company;

(b) directly or indirectly being concerned or taking part in the promotion, formation or management of any such company; or

(c) directly or indirectly being concerned in the carrying on of a business otherwise than through a company under a name of the kind mentioned in (a) above.

This notice is given in pursuance of Rule 22.4 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016 where the business of a company which is in, or may go into, insolvent liquidation is, or is to be, carried on otherwise than by the company in liquidation with the involvement of a director of that company and under the same or a similar name to that of that company.

The purpose of the giving of this notice is to permit the director to act in these circumstances where the company enters (or has entered) insolvent liquidation without the director committing a criminal offence and in the case of the carrying on of the business through another company, being personally liable for that company's debts.

Notice may be given where the person giving the notice is already the director of a company which proposes to adopt a prohibited name. (4409164)

(4409164)

NOTICE TO THE CREDITORS OF AN INSOLVENT COMPANY OF THE RE-USE OF A PROHIBITED NAME

RULE 22.4 OF THE INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016

THE ALLBRIGHT GROUP LIMITED 10154770

(in administration)

Trading Name: AllBright

Registered office: 10 Orange Street, London, WC2H 7DQ

On 17 July 2023 the company entered administration.

I, Allan Leighton of 10 Orange Street, London, England, WC2H 7DQ, was a director of the above-named company on the day it entered administration.

I give notice that I am acting and intend to continue to act in all or any of the ways specified in section 216(3) of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986 if the above-named company were to go into insolvent liquidation in connection with, or for the purposes of, the carrying on of the whole or substantially the whole of the business of the above-named company under the following name:

AllBright

Rule 22.5 - Statement as to the effect of the notice under rule 22.4(2):

Section 216(3) of the Insolvency Act 1986 lists the activities that a director of a company that has gone into insolvent liquidation may not undertake unless the court gives permission or there is an exception in the Insolvency Rules made under the Insolvency Act 1986. (This includes the exceptions in Part 22 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016). These activities are-

(a) acting as a director of another company that is known by a name which is either the same as a name used by the company in insolvent liquidation in the 12 months before it entered liquidation or is so similar as to suggest an association with that company;

(b) directly or indirectly being concerned or taking part in the promotion, formation or management of any such company; or

(c) directly or indirectly being concerned in the carrying on of a business otherwise than through a company under a name of the kind mentioned in (a) above.

This notice is given in pursuance of Rule 22.4 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016 where the business of a company which is in, or may go into, insolvent liquidation is, or is to be, carried on otherwise than by the company in liquidation with the involvement of a director of that company and under the same or a similar name to that of that company.

The purpose of the giving of this notice is to permit the director to act in these circumstances where the company enters (or has entered) insolvent liquidation without the director committing a criminal offence and in the case of the carrying on of the business through another company, being personally liable for that company's debts.

Notice may be given where the person giving the notice is already the director of a company which proposes to adopt a prohibited name.

(4409165)

Administration

APPOINTMENT OF ADMINISTRATORS

In the High Court of Justice

Business and Property Courts in Newcastle, Insolvency & Companies List (ChD) Court Number: CR-2023-NCL-000145 ATAG CABLE SOLUTIONS (UK) LTD

(Company Number 08290714)

Nature of Business: Manufacture and supply of electronic and electric cables and wires

Registered office: 18 Longfield Road, South Church Enterprise Park, Bishop Auckland, Durham DL14 6XB

Principal trading address: n/a

Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023

Names and Address of Administrators: Ian William Kings (IP No. 7232) and Andrew Little (IP No. 9668) both of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, Ground Floor, Portland House, 54 New Bridge Street West, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE1 8AP

Any person who requires further information may contact Paul Kings of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP by e-mail at paul.kings@btguk.com or by telephone on 0191 2699820.

Ag EJ42562

(4408129)

In the High Court of Justice

Business and Property Courts in Manchester Insolvency and Companies List (ChD) No CR-2023-MAN-000876 of 2023

CARBIDE DIES (BIRMINGHAM) LIMITED

(Company Number 01599587)

Registered office: 7 Port Hope Road, Sparkbrook, Birmingham, B11 1JS

Principal trading address: 7 Port Hope Road, Sparkbrook, Birmingham, B11 1JS

Nature of Business: Engineering and Manufacture

Administrator appointment made on: 21 July 2023

Names of Insolvency Practitioner(s) appointed administrator(s): Michael Gillard

Address of Insolvency Practitioners: Mackenzie Goldberg Johnson Limited, Scope House, Weston Road, Crewe, CW1 6DD IP Numbers: 14470

(4409398)

Contact Name: Rachel Hardy

Email Address: rachel@mgjl.co.uk Telephone Number: 01270 212 700

In the High Court of Justice

Court Number: CR-2023-004092

CHEETWOOD ESTATES LIMITED

(Company Number 13825667)

Nature of Business: Buying and selling of own real estate & Other letting and operating of own or leased real estate

Registered office: 158 Cromwell Road, Salford, M6 6DE

Joint Administrator: Christopher Purkiss (IP number 009654) of Moore Kingston Smith & Partners LLP, 6th Floor, 9 Appold Street, London, FC2A 2AP

Joint Administrator: Ian Robert (IP number 008706) of Moore Kingston Smith & Partners LLP, 6th Floor, 9 Appold Street, London, EC2A 2AP. Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

For further details contact Lucy Whitaker on 020 7566 4020 or at Lwhitaker@mks.co.uk (4408755)

In the High Court of Justice, Business & Property Court of England & Wales at Bristol, Insolvency & Co List

Court Number: CR-2023-BRS-000081

CO-CARS LIMITED

Trading Name: Co-Cars, Co-Bikes, Co-delivery

Nature of Business: Renting and leasing of recreational and sports aoods

Registered office: Currently 46 Majorfield Road, Topsham, Devon, EX3 0ES, soon to be changed to Winchester House, Deane Gate Avenue, Taunton, Somerset, TA1 2UH

Principal trading address: The Generator Hub, The Gallery, Kings Wharf, Exeter, EX2 4AN and Unit 7 Swallow Units, Alphinbrook Road, Marsh Barton, Exeter, EX2 8QS

Company Registered Number: 31432R

Joint Administrator: Richard Warwick (IP number 9741) of Milsted Langdon LLP, Winchester House, Deane Gate Avenue, Taunton, Somerset, TA1 2UH.

Joint Administrator: Rachel Hotham (IP number 12510) of Milsted Langdon LLP, Winchester House, Deane Gate Avenue, Taunton, Somerset, TA1 2UH.

Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023

For further details contact Jason Bevan on 01823 445566 or at JBevan@milstedlangdon.co.uk (4409102)

In the High Court of Justice

Business and Propery Court, Insolvency and Companies List (ChD) Court Number: CR-2023-003991

FRESH PASTURES LIMITED

(Company Number 11301795)

Nature of Business: Buying, selling and distribution of milk

Registered office: Regus Thorpe Park Business Park, 1200 Century Way, Leeds, LS15 8ZA

Principal trading address: Regus Thorpe Park Business Park, 1200 Century Way, Leeds, LS15 8ZA

Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

Names and Addresses of Administrators: Gareth Harris (IP No. 14412) and Lee Lockwood (IP No. 13050) both of RSM UK Restructuring Advisory LLP, Central Square, 5th Floor, 29 Wellington Street, Leeds, LS1 4DL

Correspondence address & contact details of case manager: Ryan Marsh of RSM Restructuring Advisory LLP, Central Square, 5th Floor, 29 Wellington Street, Leeds, LS1 4DL, Tel: 0113 285 5000. Alternative contact: The Joint Administrators, Tel: 0113 285 5000. Ag EJ42624

(4408137)

In the High Court of Justice Court Number: CR-2023-004048

GREEN 2 DELIVERY LTD

(Company Number 13779256) Nature of Business: Haulage and storage

Registered office: Barrell Resolve House, Shire Hill, Saffron Walden, Essex, CB11 3AQ

Principal trading address: N/A

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

Names and Address of Administrators: Louise Donna Baxter (IP No. 009123) and Dominik Thiel-Czerwinke (IP No. 009636) both of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1066 London Road, Leigh-on-Sea, Essex, SS9 3NA

Any person who requires further information may contact Paige of (Central) LLP Horton Begbies Traynor at southendteamd@btguk.com or by telephone on 01702 467255. (4408133) Aa EJ42596

In the High Court of Justice

Court Number: CR-2023-003558

KYLEMORE HOLDINGS LIMITED

(Company Number 10285848)

Nature of Business: Development of building projects

Registered office: Hub Space Devonshire House, 582 Honeypot Lane, Stanmore, Middlesex, HA7 1JS

Principal trading address: Hub Space Devonshire House, 582 Honeypot Lane, Stanmore, Middlesex, HA7 1JS

Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

Names and Addresses of Administrators: Michael Colin John Sanders (IP No. 8698) and Nicholas O'Reilly (IP No. 8309) both of MHA, 6th Floor, 2 London Wall Place, London, EC2Y 5AU

Contact details for Joint Administrators: Harry.Sanders@mha.co.uk; Tel: 0207 429 0551. Alternative contact: Nicholas.OReilly@mha.co.uk, Tel: 0203 784 521

Ag EJ42551 (4408128)

In the In the High Court of Justce Business and Property Courts in Manchester Insolvency and Companies List (Chd)

Court Number: CR-2023-MAN-000020 MPWR SPORTS LIMITED

(Company Number 12140338) Nature of Business: Other human health activities

Registered office: Jubilee House, East Beach, Lytham St. Annes, FY8 5FTand it is in the process of being changed to c/o Quantuma Advisory Ltd, Third Floor, 196 Deansgate, Manchester, M3 3WF Principal trading address: Jubilee House, East Beach, Lytham St.

Annes, FY8 5FT

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

Names and Addresses of Administrators: Jeremy Woodside (IP No. 9515) and Frank Ofonagoro (IP No. 24412) both of Quantuma Advisory Limited, Third Floor, 196 Deansgate, Manchester, M3 3WF For further details, please contact Matt Wright on 01615 189 612 or

by email at Matt.Wright@quantuma.com Ag EJ42505

(4408132)

In the In the High Court of Justice, Business and Property Court in Leeds, Insolvency and Companies List (ChD)

Court Number: CR-2023-LDS-000633

OSV LIMITED

(Company Number 04533176)

Nature of Business: Renting and leasing of cars and light motor vehicles

Registered office: C2 Yeoman Gate, Yeoman Way, Worthing, England, BN13 3QZ and it is in the process of being changed to Resolution House, 12 Mill Hill, Leeds, LS1 5DQ

Principal trading address: C2 Yeoman Gate, Yeoman Way, Worthing, BN13 3QZ

Joint Administrator: Michael Chamberlain (IP number 8735) of Quantuma Advisory (Yorkshire) Limited, Resolution House, 12 Mill Hill, Leeds, LS1 5DQ.

Joint Administrator: Gareth Peckett (IP number 9647) of Quantuma Advisory (Yorkshire) Limited, Resolution House, 12 Mill Hill, Leeds, LS1 5DQ.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

For further details contact Blazej Nowaczyk on 0113 242 0808 or at blazej.nowaczyk@quantuma.com (4409208)

In the High Court of Justice Business and Property Courts in Leeds Insolvency and Companies List

Court Number: CR-2023-LDS-000614

REGENT ENVELOPES (SALES) LIMITED

(Company Number 12198952)

Nature of Business: Manufacture of paper stationery

Registered office: Regent House, Dockfield Road, Shipley, BD17 7SF Principal trading address: Regent House, Dockfield Road, Shipley, **BD17 7SF**

Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

Names and Addresses of Administrators: David Antony Willis (IP No. 9180) and Mark Hodgett (IP No. 24990) and Philip Edward Pierce (IP No. 9364) all of FRP Advisory Trading Limited, 1st Floor, 34 Falcon Court, Preston Farm Business Park, Stockton on Tees, TS18 3TX Further details contact: The Joint Administrators, Tel: 0113 831 3555, Email: Anh.Pham@frpadvisory.com. Alternative contact: Anh Pham Ag EJ42615 (4408135)

In the High Court of Justice Business and Property Courts in Leeds Insolvency and Companies List

Court Number: CR-2023-LDS-000613

REGENT ENVELOPES LIMITED

(Company Number 02157170)

Nature of Business: Manufacture of paper stationery

Registered office: Regent House, Dockfield Road, Shipley, BD17 7SF Principal trading address: Regent House, Dockfield Road, Shipley, **BD17 7SF**

Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

Names and Addresses of Administrators: David Antony Willis (IP No. 9180) and Mark Hodgett (IP No. 24990) and Philip Edward Pierce (IP No. 9364) all of FRP Advisory Trading Limited, 1st Floor, 34 Falcon Court, Preston Farm Business Park, Stockton on Tees, TS18 3TX Further details contact: The Joint Administrators, Tel: 0113 831 3555,

Email: Anh.Pham@frpadvisory.com. Alternative contact: Anh Pham Ag EJ42614 (4408131)

In the High Court of Justice

Business and Propery Court, Insolvency and Companies List (ChD) Court Number: CR-2023-3990

SCHOOL MILK UK LTD

(Company Number 11817682)

Nature of Business: Buying, selling and distribution of milk

Registered office: C/o RSM UK Restructuring Advisory LLP, 5th Floor Central Square, 29 Wellington Street, Leeds, LS1 4DL

Principal trading address: Regus Thorpe Park Business Park, 1200 Century Way, Leeds, LS15 8ZA

Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

Names and Address of Administrators: Gareth Harris (IP No. 14412) and Lee Van Lockwood (IP No. 13050) both of RSM UK Restructuring Advisory LLP, Central Square, 5th Floor, 29 Wellington Street, Leeds, LS1 4DL

Correspondence address & contact details of case manager: Ryan Marsh of RSM Restructuring Advisory LLP, Central Square, 5th Floor, 29 Wellington Street, Leeds, LS1 4DL, Tel: 0113 285 5000. Alternative contact: The Joint Administrators, Tel: 0113 285 5000. Ag EJ42625

(4408136)

Creditors' voluntary liquidation

APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATORS

Name of Company: DAVENPORT CONSTRUCTION PROJECT MANAGEMENT LIMITED Company Number: 09583439 Company Type: Registered Company Nature of the business: Construction Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary Registered office: Menta Business Centre, 5 Eastern Way, Bury St. Edmunds IP32 7AB

COMPANIES

Principal trading address: Unit 39a, Park Farm Industrial Estate,	Date of appointment: 13 July 2023	
Buntingford SG9 9AZ	By whom Appointed: Creditors (4409437)	
Office Holder/s: Stephen Rout, of Stephen M Rout & Company, Menta		
Business Centre, 5 Eastern Way, Bury St. Edmunds, Suffolk IP32 7AB England, Telephone: 01223 329392, Email address: smrout@aol.com	Name of Company: PAPILLONKIA LTD	
Office Holder Number/s: 6062	Company Number: 09074075	
Date of appointment: 26 July 2023	Company Type: Registered Company	
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors (4408795)	Nature of the business: Online retailer	
	Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary	
	Registered office: 4 Stirling Court Yard, Stirling Way, Borehamwood	
Name of Company: THE PUB & WINE COMPANY LTD	WD6 2FX	
Company Number: 12203659	Principal trading address: 4 Stirling Court Yard, Stirling Way,	
Company Type: Registered Company	Borehamwood WD6 2FX	
Nature of the business: Public house	Office Holder/s: Zain Iqbal, of 109 Snakes Lane, Woodford Green,	
Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary Registered office: Hooton Business Park, Hooton Road, Ellesmere	Essex IG8 0DY, Telephone: 020 8498 0163, Email address: rehan@cyca.co.uk	
Port CH66 7NZ	Office Holder Number/s: 25034	
Principal trading address: Hooton Business Park, Hooton Road,	Date of appointment: 26 July 2023	
Ellesmere Port CH66 7NZ	By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors (4408468)	
Office Holder/s: Stuart Rathmell, of STUART RATHMELL		
INSOLVENCY and, Egyptian Mill, Egyptian Street, Bolton BL1 2HS,		
Telephone: 01204867615, Email address:	Name of Company: KEBAB FOR YOU LTD	
stuart.rathmell.insolvency@outlook.com	Company Number: 11382278	
Office Holder Number/s: 10050	Company Type: Registered Company	
Date of appointment: 28 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	Nature of the business: Take away food shop	
Friday 28 July 2023 (4409423)	Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary Registered office: 100 Bromham Road, Bedford MK40 2QH	
(4409423)	Principal trading address: 100 Bromham Road, Bedford MK40 2QH	
	Office Holder/s: Zain Igbal, of 109 Snakes Lane, Woodford Green,	
Name of Company: YUBO LIMITED	Essex IG8 0DY, Telephone: 020 8498 0163, Email address:	
Company Number: 13574508	rehan@cyca.co.uk	
Company Type: Registered Company	Office Holder Number/s: 25034	
Nature of the business: Restaurant	Date of appointment: 27 July 2023	
Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary	By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors (4409131)	
Registered office: 6a Cecil Road, Hale, Altrincham WA15 9PA		
Principal trading address: 6a Cecil Road, Hale, Altrincham WA15 9PA Office Holder/s: Stuart Rathmell, of STUART RATHMELL	Name of Company: JENSEN CONSULTING LIMITED	
INSOLVENCY and STUART RATHMELL INSOLVENC, Egyptian Mill,	Company Number: 06096018	
Egyptian Street, Bolton BL1 2HS, Telephone: 01204867615, Email	Company Type: Registered Company	
address: stuart.rathmell.insolvency@outlook.com	Nature of the business: Architectural Activities / Specialised Design	
Office Holder Number/s: 10050	Activities	
Date of appointment: 27 July 2023	Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary	
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	Registered office: 2 Walsworth Road, Hitchin SG4 9SP	
Thursday 27 July 2023 (4409425)	Principal trading address: 7 Paynes Park, Hitchin SG5 1EH	
	Office Holder/s: Lee James Cotton and Richard Behagg, of Robert	
Name of Company: EPEVOLUTION LIMITED	Day and Company Limited and, The Old Library, The Walk, Winslow, Buckingham MK18 3AJ, Telephone: 01296 711644, Email address:	
Company Number: 05566237	mail@robertday.biz	
Company Type: Registered Company	Office Holder Number/s: 9610 and 12790	
Nature of the business: CONSULTANCY	Date of appointment: 26 July 2023	
Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary	By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	
Registered office: 374 Smithdown Road, Liverpool L15 5AN	Thursday 27 July 2023 (4407804)	
Principal trading address: 374 Smithdown Road, Liverpool L15 5AN		
Office Holder/s: Stuart Rathmell, of STUART RATHMELL	Company Number 10712000	
INSOLVENCY and, Egyptian Mill, Egyptian Street, Bolton BL1 2HS, Telephone: 01204867615, Email address:	Company Number: 10713688 Name of Company: AZTEC ELECTRICAL SOLUTIONS LTD	
stuart.rathmell.insolvency@outlook.com	Nature of Business: Electrical Installation	
Office Holder Number/s: 10050	Registered office: Unit 4 Madison Court, George Mann Road, Hunslet,	
Date of appointment: 26 July 2023	Leeds, LS10 1DX	
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	Principal trading address: 106 Seagull Road, Rochester, Kent, ME2	
Wednesday 26 July 2023 (4409426)	2QJ	
	Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation	
	Liquidator's name and address: Jessica Thomas (IP number 27930) of	
Name of Company: WOLF PROJECTS AND GARDEN ROOMS	Smith & Barnes Insolvency Practitioners Ltd, Unit 4 Madison Court,	
LIMITED Company Number: 10633809	George Mann Road, Leeds, West Yorkshire, LS10 1DX . Liquidator's name and address: <i>Philippa Smith</i> (IP number 18670) of	
Company Type: Registered Company	Smith & Barnes Insolvency Practitioners Ltd, Unit 4 Madison Court,	
Nature of the business: Construction and renovations	George Mann Road, Leeds, West Yorkshire, LS10 1DX .	
Trading as: Wolf Projects and garden Rooms	Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023	
Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary	By whom Appointed: The Members and Creditors	
Registered office: 23 Station Road, Teddington TW11 9AA	For further details contact Sarah Vaughan on 0113 532 3278(4409245)	
Principal trading address: 23 Station Road, Teddington TW11 9AA		
Office Holder/s: Rina Rohilla, of The Richmond Partnership and, 82-86 Sheen Road, Richmond, Surrey TW9 1UF United Kingdom,		
Telephone: 0208 332 6839, Email address:		
info@therichmondpartnership.com		
Office Holder Number/s: 8232		

Name of Company: AC MOSS ENGINEERING LIMITED Name of Company: ASHBY FACILITIES LIMITED Company Number: 11899950 Company Number: 11055095 Nature of Business: Other construction installation Nature of Business: Building maintenance and refurbishment Registered office: 2nd Floor, Romy House, 163-167 Kings Road, Registered office: Ashby House Yates Industrial Estate, Lime Lane, Brentwood, Essex CM14 4EG in process of being changed to 40a Pelsall, WS3 5AS Station Road, Upminster, Essex, RM14 2TR Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Type of Liquidation: Creditors Liquidator's name and address: Roderick Graham Butcher (IP No. Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: Gary Thompson (IP No. 26370) of 8834) of Butcher Woods, 79 Caroline Street, Birmingham, B3 1UP Quantuma Advisory Limited, 40a Station Road, Upminster, Essex, By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors (4408239) RM14 2TR and Michael Kiely (IP No. 9617) of Quantuma Advisory Ag EJ42571 Limited, High Holborn House, 52-54 High Holborn, London, WC1V 6RL By whom Appointed: Creditors Ag EJ42536 (4408243) Name of Company: ATARTS PRIVATE LIMITED Trading Name: t/a Atarts Company Number: 12314811 Registered office: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX Name of Company: AFFORDABLE HOME IMPROVEMENTS Principal trading address: Telsen Centre Unit 223, Telsen Centre, 55 LONDON LIMITED Thomas Street, Birmingham, West Midlands, B6 4TN Company Number: 08913873 Nature of Business: Retail sale via mail order houses or via Internet Registered office: Unit-7 Roman Industrial Estate, Tait Road, Croydon, Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation CR0 2DT Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023 Principal trading address: Unit-7 Roman Industrial Estate, Tait Road, By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Liquidator's name and address: Rikki Burton (IP No. 14430) of Crovdon, CR0 2DT Nature of Business: Other retail sale in non-specialised stores Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120 Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX. For further information contact Laura Wright at the offices of Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members & Creditors Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804 933, or laura@andersonbrookes.co.uk. Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: Kevin 27 July 2023 (4408777)McLeod(IP No. 9438) of AABRS Limited, Langley House, Park Road, London, N2 8EYEmail: KM@AABRS.com. Telephone: 020 8444 3400. Joint Name of Company: BEAUTY WITHIN BEAUTY AND HOLISTIC LIMITED Liquidator's Name and Address: Christopher Company Number: 12280076 Andersen(IP No. 16070) of AABRS Limited, Langley Nature of Business: Beautician House, Park Road, London, N2 8EYEmail: Registered office: DSi Business Recovery, 2 Lakeside, Calder Island cha@aabrs.com. Telephone: 020 8444 3400. Way, Wakefield, WF2 7AW For further information contact Anjali Jadav at the offices of AABRS Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023 Limited on 020 8444 3400, or Anj@aabrs.com. 25 July 2023 (4408761) Liquidator's name and address: Simon Weir (IP No. 9099) of DSi Business Recovery, 2 Lakeside, Calder Island Way, Wakefield, WF2 7AW Name of Company: AGECROFT BUILDERS MERCHANTS LTD By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors (4408258) Aa EJ42544 Company Number: 10932858 Nature of Business: Builders Merchants Registered office: Sacha House, 3 Worsley Road, Worsley, M28 2NN Type of Liquidation: Creditors Name of Company: BESMAK LOGISTICS LTD Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Company Number: 12737512 Liquidator's name and address: Vincent A Simmons (IP No. 8898) of Registered office: 120 Bark Street, BL1 2AX BV Corporate Recovery & Insolvency Services Limited, 7 St Principal trading address: 74 Lea Farm Drive, Leeds, LS5 3QH Petersgate, Stockport, Cheshire, SK1 1EB By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Nature of Business: Cargo handling for land transport activities Ag EJ42514 (4408208) Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Name of Company: ALL SORTED COVER LIMITED Liquidator's name and address: Rikki Burton (IP No. 14430) of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120 Company Number: 11860144 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX. Nature of Business: Repair of household appliances and home and For further information contact Jasmine Baxter at the offices of garden equipment Registered office: 168 Church Road, Hove, BN3 2DL, in the process Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804 of being changed Centre Block, 4th Floor Central Court, Knoll Rise, 933, or jasmine@andersonbrookes.co.uk. 27 July 2023 Orpington, BR6 0JA (4408779) Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023 Name of Company: BLACK GOO (BERKHAMSTED) LTD Liquidator's name and address: Nedim Ailyan (IP No. 9072) and Ben Stanyon (IP No. 25710) both of FRP Advisory Trading Limited, Centre Company Number: 11474875 Nature of Business: Café/Coffee Shop Block, 4th Floor Central Court, Knoll Rise, Orpington, BR6 0JA By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Registered office: C/O Anglo Dutch, 52a Western Road, Tring, HP23 (4408254) 4BB Ag EJ42576 Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: Adam Price (IP No. 25050) and Lane Bednash (IP No. 8882) both of CMB Partners UK Limited, Craftwork Studios, 1-3 Dufferin Street, London, EC1Y 8NA

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors

COMPANIES

Ag EJ42529 (4408237) Company Number: 09898349 Name of Company: C D ANDERSON HILLINGDON LIMITED Trading Name: Hunters Company Number: 10748614 Nature of Business: Real Estate Agency Registered office: C/o B&C Associates Limited, Concorde House, Name of Company: BLOOMSBURY WINE BARS LTD Nature of Business: Licensed restaurants; Other business support Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London, NW7 3SA service activities Principal trading address: 398A Long Lane, Hillingdon, LB10 9PG Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Registered office: PKF GM,15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, Liquidator's name and address: Jeffrey Mark Brenner (IP number London E14 4HD Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation 9301) of B&C Associates Limited, Concorde House, Grenville Place, Liquidator's name and address: Joint Liquidator: Stephen Goderski Mill Hill, London, NW7 3SA. (IP number 8731) of PKF GM, 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors London E14 4HD. Liquidator's name and address: Joint Liquidator: Peter Hart (IP For further details contact Besa Mustafa on 020 8906 7730 or at number 13470) of PKF GM, 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, besa@bcassociates.uk.com (4409195) London E14 4HD. Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023 Name of Company: CHERRY ORCHARD PUBS LIMITED By whom Appointed: The Members and Creditors For further details contact Joseph Price on 0207 947 0507 or at Company Number: 11705757 (4408693) joseph.price@pkfgm.co.uk Trading Name: The Three Horseshoes Nature of Business: Pub Registered office: C12 Marquis Court, Marquisway, Team Valley, Name of Company: BLUE ELEPHANT OXFORD LIMITED Gateshead, NE11 0RU Company Number: 10909580 Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Trading Name: The Blue Elephant Liquidator's name and address: Eric Walls (IP No. 9113) and Wayne Nature of Business: Indian Restaurant and Takeaway Registered office: Netchwood Finance Limited, 1 - 11 Alvin Street, Harrison (IP No. 9703) both of KSA Group Ltd, C12 Marquis Court, Marguisway, Team Valley, Gateshead, NE11 0RU Gloucester, GL1 3EJ Type of Liquidation: Creditors By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Ag EJ42499 (4408219) Liquidator's name and address: Giles McCarthy (IP No. 9452) of Netchwood Finance Limited, 1 - 11 Alvin Street, Gloucester, GL1 3EJ By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Name of Company: CLAPHAM PIZZA LTD Ag EJ42557 (4408248)Company Number: 09380877 Trading Name: Joe Public Pizza Nature of Business: Licensed restaurant Company Number: 12035939 Registered office: 1st Floor, Olympus House, Quedgeley, Gloucester, Name of Company: BLUEOCTO LTD GL2 4NF Nature of Business: Other information technology service activities Type of Liquidation: Creditors Registered office: Suite E10, Josephs Well, Leeds, LS3 1AB Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Principal trading address: North East Business & innovation Centre, Liquidator's name and address: Frances Henshaw (IP No. 13010) of Beever and Struthers, One Express, 1 George Leigh Street, Wearfield, Sunderland, England, SR5 2TA Manchester, M4 5DL Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Liquidator's name and address: Gareth James Lewis (IP number By whom Appointed: Creditors 14992) of Lewis Business Recovery & Insolvency, Suite E10, Joseph's Ag EJ42638 (4408275) Well. Westgate, Leeds, LS3 1AB. Liquidator's name and address: Matthew Russell (IP number 28750) of Lewis Business Recovery & Insolvency, Suite E10, Joseph's Well. Company Number: 13462500 Name of Company: CONNECT FREIGHT GLOBAL LTD Westgate, Leeds, LS3 1AB. Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Nature of Business: Freight Transport By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Registered office: 601 High Road Leytonstone, London, E11 4PA For further details contact Joanna Panas on 0113 245 9444 or at formerly CP Business House, Otterspool Way, Watford, WD25 8JJ joanna@lewisbri.co.uk (4409320) Principal trading address: CP Business House, Otterspool Way, Watford, WD25 8JJ Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Name of Company: BRISTOL LIFT SERVICES LTD Liquidator's name and address: Harjinder Johal (IP number 9175) of Company Number: 07744537 Ashcrofts, 601 High Road, Levtonstone, London, E11 4PA. Nature of Business: Repair of other equipment Liquidator's name and address: George Michael (IP number 9230) of Registered office: 12 Lodge Hill, Kingswood, Bristol, BS15 1LL Ashcrofts, 601 High Road, Leytonstone, London, E11 4PA. Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 28 July 2023 Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023 By whom Appointed: The Members and Creditors Liquidator's name and address: Rob Coad (IP No. 11010) and Sam For further details contact Amrit Johal on 020 8556 2888 or at Talby (IP No. 9404) both of South West & Wales Business Recovery, info@ashcrofts.co.uk (4409333) Orchard St Business Centre, 13-14 Orchard Street, Bristol, BS1 5EH By whom Appointed: Creditors and Members Ag EJ42507 (4408199)

Company Number: 12092036 Name of Company: CT BUILDERS CRESWELL LIMITED Nature of Business: Construction of domestic buildings Registered office: 6c Gander Lane, Barlborough, Chesterfield, S43	Company Number: 14361739 Name of Company: DBTC SOUTH WEST LIMITED Trading Name: Harding Laity Estate Agents Nature of Business: Real estate agencies	
4PZ Principal trading address: 1 Rogers Avenue, Creswell, Worksop, S80	Registered office: Harding Laity Estate Agents, Royal Square, St Ives, Cornwall, TR26 2ND	
4JP Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Liquidator's name and address: <i>Philip David Nunney</i> (IP number 9507) of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter	Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Liquidator's name and address: <i>Andrew Ryder</i> (IP number 17552) or JT Maxwell Ltd , Unit 1 Lagan House, 1 Sackville Street, Lisburn County Antrim, BT27 4AB.	
Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ. Liquidator's name and address: <i>Kris Anthony Wigfield</i> (IP number 22672) of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60	Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors For further details contact JT Maxwell Ltd on 02892 448114 (4409153)	
Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ. Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023		
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors For further details contact Elena Lysandrou on 0114 275 5033 or at sheffield.north@btguk.com (4408740)	Name of Company: EARTH TREE FILM AND CREATIVE LTD Company Number: 11511696 Nature of Business: Video Production Registered office: 10 Leyton Lea, Cuckfield, Haywards Heath, RH17	
Name of Company: CTUK NORTHWEST LTD Company Number: 10526671	5AT Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023	
Nature of Business: Other Service Activities Previous Name of Company: Carl Thomas UK Ltd Registered office: C/O Fortis Insolvency Limited, 683-693 Wilmslow Road, Manchester, M20 6RE (previously Unit A16 Champions	Liquidator's name and address: <i>Simon Renshaw</i> (IP No. 9712) and <i>Michael Goldstein</i> (IP No. 12532) both of RG Insolvency, Devonshire House, Manor Way, Borehamwood, Hertfordshire, WD6 1QQ By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	
Business Park, Arrowe Brook Road, Upton, Wirral, CH49 0AB) Type of Liquidation: Creditors	Ag EJ42610 (4408274)	
Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: <i>Daniel Taylor</i> (IP No. 21050) of Fortis	Company Number: 12372606	
Insolvency Limited, 683-693 Wilmslow Road, Manchester, M20 6RE By whom Appointed: Creditors and Members Ag EJ42525 (4408246)	Name of Company: EC CAFES LTD Nature of Business: Unlicensed restaurants and cafes Registered office: PKF GM, 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, London E14 4HD	
Name of Company: D & M HIAB & HAULAGE LIMITED Company Number: 10020407 Nature of Business: Freight transport by road	Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Liquidator's name and address: Joint Liquidator: <i>Stephen Goderski</i> (IP number 8731) of PKF GM, 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, London E14 4HD.	
Registered office: The registered office of the Company will be changed to c/o Graywoods, 4th Floor, Fountain Precinct, Leopold Street, Sheffield, SI 2JA, having previously been Suite 4 164-170 Queens Road, Sheffield, S2 4DH	Liquidator's name and address: Joint Liquidator: <i>Peter Hart</i> (IP number 13470) of PKF GM, 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, London E14 4HD. Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023	
Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023	By whom Appointed: The Members and Creditors For further details contact Joseph Price on 0207 947 0507 or at	
Liquidator's name and address: <i>Stephen Beverley</i> (IP No. 28070) and <i>Adrian Graham</i> (IP No. 8980) both of Graywoods, 4th Floor, Fountain	joseph.price@pkfgm.co.uk (4408690)	
Precinct, Leopold Street, Sheffield, S1 2JA By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Ag EJ42554 (4408195)	Company Number: 09573457 Name of Company: FAKIN IT (LONDON) LIMITED	
Company Number: 08231868	Trading Name: Fakin It Nature of Business: Tanning Shops Registered office: 1 Kings Avenue, London N21 3NA	
Name of Company: D F TRANSPORT LIMITED Nature of Business: Licensed carriers Registered office: 16 Taurus Avenue, North Hykeham, Linclon, LN6 9FJ	Principal trading address: 399b Green Lanes, Palmers Green,London, N13 4TY and 11 Coleman Parade, Southbury Road, Enfield EN1 1YY Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Liquidator's name and address: Joint Liquidator: <i>Ninos Koumettou</i> (IP	
Principal trading address: 16 Taurus Avenue, North Hykeham, Linclon, LN6 9FJ	number 2240) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue London N21 3NA.	
Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Liquidator's name and address: <i>Gareth David Rusling</i> (IP number 9481) of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ.	Liquidator's name and address: Joint Liquidator: <i>Yiannis Koumettou</i> (IP number 15676) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue London N21 3NA. Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023	
Liquidator's name and address: <i>Philip David Nunney</i> (IP number 9507) of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ.	By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors For further details contact Pauline Douglas on 020 8370 7250 or at Pauline.Douglas@btguk.com (4409193)	
Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors For further details contact Emma Grime on 0114 275 5033 or at cheffield north@htruk.com		
sheffield.north@btguk.com (4409356)		

COMPANIES	
Name of Company: FC REALISATIONS 2022 LIMITED Company Number: 10267583 Trading Name: Flavour Core Limited Nature of Business: Manufacture of other chemical products not elsewhere classified Previous Name of Company: Flavour Core Limited Registered office: C/O Quantuma Advisory Limited, High Holborn House, 52 – 54 High Holborn, London, WC1V 6RL Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 17 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: <i>Simon Bonney</i> (IP No. 9379) and <i>Michael Kiely</i> (IP No. 9617) both of Quantuma Advisory Limited, High Holborn House, 52-54 High Holborn, London, WC1V 6RL By whom Appointed: Made pursuant to Schedule B1, Paragraph 83 of the Insolvency Act 1986 Ag EJ42521 (4408253)	Name of Company: G&G TANNING LIMITED Company Number: 12286572 Trading Name: 32 Tanning Studio Nature of Business: Beauty Salon Registered office: The registered office of the company will be changed to 4th Floor, Fountain Precinct, Leopold Street, Sheffield S1 2JA having previously been 261 Tamworth Road, Amington, Tamworth, B77 3DG Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: <i>Stephen Beverley</i> (IP No. 28070) and <i>Adrian Graham</i> (IP No. 8980) both of Graywoods, 4th Floor, Fountain Precinct, Leopold Street, Sheffield, S1 2JA By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Ag EJ42575 (4408233)
	Company Number: 11297240
Name of Company: FIELD GROUP LIMITED Trading Name: Field Electrical Services Company Number: 09421101 Registered office: Unit 22, East Lodge Village East Lodge Lane, Botany Bay, Enfield, EN2 8AS Principal trading address: Unit 22 East Lodge Village, East Lodge Lane, Botany Bay, Enfield, EN2 8AS Nature of Business: Electrical Installation Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Liquidator's name and address: <i>Hayley Maddison</i> (IP No. 10372) of Maidment Judd, The Old Brewhouse, 49-51 Brewhouse Hill, Wheathampstead, St Albans, Herts AL4 8AN. Telephone: 01582 469700. For further information contact Jonathan Eames at the offices of Maidment Judd on 01582 469700, or jeames@maidmentjudd.co.uk. 21 July 2023 (4408764)	Name of Company: GDC BUILDING SERVICES CONSULTANTS LIMITED Nature of Business: Management consultancy activities Registered office: 50-54 Oswald Road, Scunthorpe, North Lincolnshire, DN15 7PQ Principal trading address: 50-54 Oswald Road, Scunthorpe, North Lincolnshire, DN15 7PQ Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Liquidator's name and address: <i>Philip David Nunney</i> (IP number 9507) of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ. Liquidator's name and address: <i>Gareth David Rusling</i> (IP number 9481) of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ. Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors For further details contact Elena Lysandrou on 0114 275 5033 or at Sheffield.north@btguk.com (4408746)
Name of Company: FURQAN TRAVEL LTD	Name of Company: HARRINGTON ELECTRICAL SERVICES
Company Number: 07651659 Nature of Business: Travel agency Registered office: 15b Whitmore Road, Birmingham, West Midlands, B10 0NR to be changed to c/o Absolute Recovery Limited, Unit 2, Railway Court, Ten Pound Walk, Doncaster, DN4 5FB Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: <i>Stephen Penn</i> (IP No. 6899) of Absolute Recovery Limited, Unit 2 Railway Court, Ten Pound Walk, Doncaster, DN4 5FB By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Ag EJ42577 (4408236) Name of Company: G S PLUMBING SERVICES LTD Company Number: 11955964 Nature of Business: Plumbing, heat and air-conditioning installation Registered office: 156 Malvern Avenue, Harrow, HA2 9HB Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: <i>Helen Whitehouse</i> (IP No. 9680) and <i>Gareth Bishop</i> (IP No. 17870) both of Company Liquidations Limited,	LIMITED Company Number: 13202685 Registered office: Bitterne Business Centre, Bitterne Road West, Southampton, SO18 1AQ Principal trading address: Bitterne Business Centre, Bitterne Road West, Southampton, SO18 1AQ Nature of Business: Trade of electricity Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members & Creditors Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: Christopher Andersen(IP No. 16070) of AABRS Limited, Langley House, Park Road, London, N2 8EYEmail: cha@aabrs.com. Telephone: 020 8444 3400. Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: Kevin McLeod(IP No. 9438) of AABRS Limited, Langley House, Park Road, London, N2 8EYEmail: KM@AABRS.com. Telephone: 020 8444 3400. For further information contact Anish Jadav at the offices of AABRS Limited on 020 8444 3400, or aj@AABRS.com.
Saxon House, Saxon Way, Cheltenham, GL52 6QX	25 July 2023 (4408767)
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Ag EJ42503 (4408213)	
	Name of Company: HEADWAY CAMBRIDGESHIRE Company Number: 03364699 Nature of Business: Other human health activities Previous Name of Company: Headway Cambridge

Registered office: 5 Blenheim Court, Peppercorn Close,

Liquidator's name and address: Finbarr Thomas O'Connell (IP No. 7931) and Yin Lie Lee (IP No. 23292) both of Evelyn Partners LLP, 45

Peterborough, PE1 2DU Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023

Gresham Street, London, EC2V 7BG By whom Appointed: Creditors

Ag EJ42493 (4408215)	For further details contact David Hughes on 01242 256085 or at dhughes@janeinsolvency.com (4409125)
Name of Company: HEATH AUTOS LTD	Company Number: 08264565
Company Number: 12195014	Name of Company: JW SUPPLEMENTS LIMITED
Registered office: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX	Nature of Business: Online retailer of sports supplements and
Principal trading address: Unit 2, Meekings Road, Sudbury, CO10 2XE Nature of Business: Sale of used cars and light motor vehicles	vitamins Registered office: Office 7, 35-37 Ludgate Hill, London EC4M 7JN
Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation	Principal trading address: Flat 10, 39-40 Beaufort Gardens, London,
Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023	SW3 1PW (Formerly: 1) Flat 4, 36 Galena Road, Hammersmith, W6
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	0LT, 2) Access, Unit 4, 21 Effie Road, Fulham, SW6 1EN)
Liquidator's name and address: Rikki Burton (IP No. 14430) of	Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation
Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120	Liquidator's name and address: Joint Liquidator: Yiannis Koumettou
Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.	(IP number 15676) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue. London N21 3NA.
For further information contact Steven Marshall at the offices of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804	Liquidator's name and address: Joint Liquidator: Constantinos
933, or steven@andersonbrookes.co.uk.	Pedhiou (IP number 14852) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings
27 July 2023 (4408774)	Avenue, London N21 3NA.
	Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023
	By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors
Name of Company: IES. INFINITY ELECTRICAL SERVICES LTD	For further details contact Elena Sostar on 020 8370 7250 or at
Company Number: 12303308	Elena.Sostar@btguk.com (4409228)
Nature of Business: Electrical installation Registered office: Fortis Insolvency Limited, 683-693 Wilmslow Road,	
Manchester, M20 6RE (previously 2 Zetland Road, Doncaster, DN2	Name of Company: KC CABLE JOINTING LIMITED
5EQ)	Company Number: 09908699
Type of Liquidation: Creditors	Nature of Business: Repairs and maintenance on the electrica
Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023	distribution network
Liquidator's name and address: Daniel Taylor (IP No. 21050) of Fortis	Registered office: Unit 1 Barons Court, Graceways, Blackpool
Insolvency Limited, 683-693 Wilmslow Road, Manchester, M20 6RE	Lancashire, FY4 5GP
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Ag EJ42603 (4408273)	Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023
-g L0+2000 (++00210)	Liquidator's name and address: Mark Colman (IP No. 9721) and
	Megan Singleton (IP No. 22090) both of Leonard Curtis, 20
Name of Company: J.K. DUCTWORK LTD	Roundhouse Court, South Rings Business Park, Bamber Bridge
Company Number: 11244442	Preston, PR5 6DA
Nature of Business: Construction	By whom Appointed: Creditors
Registered office: c/o Verulam Advisory, Second Floor, The Annexe,	Ag EJ42515 (4408260)
New Barnes Mill, Cottonmill Lane, St Albans AL1 2HA Type of Liquidation: Creditors	
Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023	Name of Company: KDMC CARE LIMITED
Liquidator's name and address: Peter Nicholas Wastell (IP No. 9119)	Company Number: 10590749
and William Turner (IP No. 9049) both of Verulam Advisory, Second	Nature of Business: Agency Care Staff Provider
Floor, The Annexe, New Barnes Mill, Cottonmill Lane, St Albans, AL1	Registered office: 26/28, Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands, WS1
2HA Duudeara Armaintadu Marchara and Craditara	1QL Time of Liquidation: Craditors
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Ag EJ42600 (4408225)	Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023
Ag L342000 (4400223)	Liquidator's name and address: <i>Timothy Frank Corfield</i> (IP No. 8202)
	of Griffin & King, 26/28 Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands, WS
Name of Company: JONES 44 LIMITED	1QL
Company Number: 12299241	By whom Appointed: Creditors
Trading Name: Oak Payment Solutions	Ag EJ42623 (4408223
Nature of Business: Sales of payment card terminals and service	
Registered office: Sycamore House Sutton Quays Business Park, Sutton Weaver, Runcorn, WA7 3EH	Name of Company: KOSTANO UK LIMITED
Type of Liquidation: Creditors	Company Number: 07997311
Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023	Nature of Business: Other building completion and finishing
Liquidator's name and address: Lisa Ion (IP No. 21912) and Mark	Registered office: 78 Greyswood Street, London SW16 6QN
Colman (IP No. 9721) both of Leonard Curtis, 3rd Floor, Exchange	Type of Liquidation: Creditors
Station, Tithebarn Street, Liverpool, L2 2QP	Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	Liquidator's name and address: <i>Richard Hunt</i> (IP No. 21772) of SFF
Ag EJ42592 (4408220)	Restructuring Limited, 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall London, E14 9XQ
	By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors
Company Number: 06597913	Ag EJ42594 (4408227
Name of Company: JPL PLASTERING CONTRACTORS LIMITED	· ·
Nature of Business: Plastering	
Registered office: Priory Lodge, London Road Cheltenham, Glos,	
GL52 6HH	
Principal trading address: Bleach Mill, Penrith, CA10 2BH	
Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Liquidator's name and address: <i>David N Hughes</i> (IP number 8817) of	
Janes, Priory Lodge, London Road, Cheltenham, Glos, GL52 6HH.	
Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023	
By whom Appointed: Creditors	

COMPANIES

Name of Company: LANA2010 LTD

Company Number: 11963714

Nature of Business: Website development services

Registered office: Aura Business Centre, 412 Stretford Road, Manchester, M15 4AF

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023

Liquidator's name and address: Richard Hunt (IP No. 21772) of SFP Restructuring Limited, 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall, London, E14 9XQ

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Ag EJ42568

Company Number: 05207207

Name of Company: LEARN BY DESIGN LIMITED

Nature of Business: Other education not elsewhere classified Registered office: C/O BDO LLP, 5 Temple Square, Temple Street, Liverpool, L2 5RH

Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation

Liquidator's name and address: Benjamin Peterson (IP number 25570) of BDO LLP, Water Court, 116-118 Canal Street, Nottingham, NG1 7HF.

Liquidator's name and address: Lee Causer (IP number 14112) of BDO LLP, Two Snowhill, Snow Hill Queensway, Birmingham, B4 6GA. Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

By whom Appointed: the members and creditors of the Company For further details contact Valeria Eugenio on 0151 237 6632 or at BRCMTNorthandScotland@bdo.co.uk (4409351)

Name of Company: LINNI LIMITED

Company Number: 09985188

Nature of Business: Retail sale via mail order houses of via internet Registered office: 42 High Street, Eton, Windsor, SL4 6BD and it is in the process of being changed to 14 Derby Road, Stapleford, Nottingham, NG9 7AA

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023

Liquidator's name and address: Tauseef A Rashid (IP No. 9718) and Rehan Ahmed (IP No. 20390) both of Quantuma Advisory Limited, 14 Derby Road, Stapleford, Nottingham, NG9 7AA By whom Appointed: The Company

Ag EJ42582

(4408231)

(4408250)

Company Number: 12287945

Name of Company: M & E BRICKLAYING CONTRACTORS LIMITED

Nature of Business: Construction of Domestic Buildings

Registered office: Mitre House Pitt Street West, Burslem, Stoke-On-Trent, ST6 3JW

Principal trading address: Mitre House Pitt Street West, Burslem, Stoke-On-Trent, ST6 3JW

Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation

Liquidator's name and address: Steven John Currie (IP number 009675) of Currie Young Limited, Ground Floor, 10 King Street, Newcastle under Lyme, ST5 1EL.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

By whom Appointed: Creditors and Members

For further details contact Emma Aldridge on 01782 394500 or at sjc@currieyoung.com (4409175)

Name of Company: MC&A SERVICES LTD

Company Number: 11417603

Nature of Business: Delivery Services

Registered office: Gateway House, Highpoint Business Village, Henwood, Ashford, Kent, TN24 8DH Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: Ian Yerrill (IP No. 8924) of Yerrill Murphy, Gateway House, Highpoint Business Village, Henwood,

Ashford, Kent, TN24 8DH

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors

Ag EJ42585

(4408271)

Name of Company: MNE TRANSPORT LIMITED Company Number: 08890228

Nature of Business: Other transportation support activities

Registered office: 1st Floor 21 Station Road, Watford, Herts, WD17 1AP

Principal trading address: Ketchmere Close, Long Crendon, England, HP18 9BG

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Date of Appointment: 22 July 2023

Liquidator's name and address: Nicholas Simmonds (IP No. 9570) of Quantuma Advisory Limited, 1st Floor, 21 Station Road, Watford, WD17 1AP and Chris Newell (IP No. 13690) of Quantuma Advisory Limited, 2nd Floor, Arcadia House, 15 Forlease Road, Maidenhead, SL6 1RX

By whom Appointed: Made pursuant to Schedule B1, Paragraph 83 of the Insolvency Act 1986 Ag EJ42593

(4408214)

Company Number: 09469573

Name of Company: MORGAN RICHARDS INTL LIMITED

Nature of Business: Wholesale of household goods (other than musical instruments) n.e.c, Other food services

Registered office: 22 Chalfont Road, London, N9 9LW

Principal trading address: 22 Chalfont Road, London, N9 9LW

Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation

Liquidator's name and address: Andrew Ryder (IP number 17552) of JT Maxwell Ltd , Unit 1 Lagan House, 1 Sackville Street, Lisburn, County Antrim, BT27 4AB .

Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors

For further details contact JT Maxwell Ltd on 02892 448114 (4409138)

Name of Company: MP BAKEHOUSE LTD

Company Number: 12105869

Registered office: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX

Principal trading address: Unit 14 Ferrier Street, London, SW18 1SN Nature of Business: Manufacture of other food products not elsewhere classified

Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors

Liquidator's name and address: Rikki Burton (IP No. 14430) of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

For further information contact Laura Wright at the offices of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804 933, or laura@andersonbrookes.co.uk. 27 July 2023

(4408782)

Company Number: 11484801

Name of Company: NETHERBY SERVICES LIMITED

Nature of Business: Engineering Consultancy

Registered office: 1 Kings Avenue, Winchmore Hill, London N21 3NA Principal trading address: 1 Black Bull Wynd, Aislaby, Eaglescliffe, Stockton on Tees, TS16 0GN

Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation

Liquidator's name and address: Joint Liquidator: Yiannis Koumettou (IP number 15676) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue, London N21 3NA.

Liquidator's name and address: Joint Liquidator: Amie Helen Johnson (IP number 18570) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue, London N21 3NA.

Date of Appointment: 28 July 2023

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors

For further details contact Peter Odell on 0208 370 7250 or at Peter.Odell@btguk.com (4409212)

Name of Company: NORTHUMBERLAND SHEPHERD HUT COMPANY LTD Company Number: 10881496 Nature of Business: Manufacture of other builders' carpentry and joinery Previous Name of Company: Built On The Wall Ltd; North Of The Wall Ltd Registered office: c/o Northpoint, Cobalt Business Exchange, Cobalt Park Way, Wallsend, Newcastle Upon Tyne NE28 9NZ	Name of Company: PLATEAU RESTAURANT LIMITED Company Number: 04508555 Nature of Business: Restaurant Previous Name of Company: Conran Papillon Limited Registered office: C/O Begbies Traynor, 31st Floor, 40 Bank Street, London E14 5NR Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: <i>Paul Appleton</i> (IP No. 8883) and <i>Paul</i>
Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: <i>Greg Whitehead</i> (IP No. 8827) of	<i>Cooper</i> (IP No. 15452) both of Begbies Traynor (London) LLP, 31st Floor, 40 Bank Street, London E14 5NR By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors
Northpoint Associates Limited, Cobalt Business Exchange, Cobalt Park Way, Wallsend, Newcastle upon Tyne NE28 9NZ By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	Ag EJ42552 (4408249)
Ag EJ42622 (4408217)	Name of Company: R&E COURIERS LIMITED In Creditors' Voluntary Liquidation ("the Company") Company Number: 11897930 Nature of Business: Freight transport by road
Name of Company: ONE STOP DESIGN AND CONSTRUCT LIMITED Company Number: 05206703	Type of Liquidation: Creditors Registered office: 13 Dukes Close, Ashford, TW15 1BQ Principal trading address: 13 Dukes Close, Ashford, TW15 1BQ
Registered office: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX Principal trading address: Office 1 Rill Farm, Canteen Road, Whiteley Bank, Iow, PO38 3AF	Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: <i>Kieran Bourne (IP No 19012)</i> of Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX.
Nature of Business: Architectural activities Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors (4407773)
Liquidator's name and address: <i>Rikki Burton</i> (IP No. 14430) of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.	Name of Company: RARE DIGITAL MARKETING LIMITED Company Number: 09969369 Nature of Business: Marketing, Design & Website Development
For further information contact Jasmine Baxter at the offices of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804 933, or jasmine@andersonbrookes.co.uk.	Services Previous Name of Company: Rare Design Marketing Limited 26 Jan 2016 - 09 Feb 2016
27 July 2023 (4408785)	Registered office: The Quadrant, 99 Parkway Avenue, Sheffield, S9 4WG Type of Liquidation: Creditors
Name of Company: P & S RESTAURANTS LIMITED Company Number: 10838328 Nature of Business: Take-away food shops and mobile food stands Registered office: 260-268 Chapel Street, Salford, Manchester, M3 5TZ	Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: <i>Emma Dowd</i> (IP No. 17650) and <i>Gemma Louise Roberts</i> (IP No. 9701) both of Wilson Field Limited, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield, S11 9PS By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors
Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 30 June 2023 Liquidator's name and address: <i>Martin Maloney</i> (IP No. 9628) and	Ag EJ42626 (4408272)
Steve Markey (IP No. 14912) both of Leonard Curtis, Leonard Curtis House, Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Greater Manchester, M45 7TA By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Ag EJ42579 (4408242)	Name of Company: RIMAKE LIMITED Company Number: 03271193 Trading Name: Albert Street Cafe Nature of Business: Cafe Registered office: 15 Albert Street East, Barnsley, S70 1RS
Name of Company: PDMA STEELS LIMITED Company Number: 11390298	Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: <i>Philip Booth</i> (IP No. 9470) of Booth & Co, Coopers House, Intake Lane, Ossett, WF5 0RG
Nature of Business: Other business support service activities not elsewhere classified Registered office: The Granary 1 Wade Croft, Wade Lane, Hill Ridware, Rugeley, Staffordshire, WS15 3RE	By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Ag EJ42510 (4408202)
Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: <i>Louise Williams</i> (IP No. 20170) and <i>Paul Mallatratt</i> (IP No. 20630) both of Opus Restructuring LLP, Pavilion House, 14-16 Bridgford Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 6AB By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Ag EJ42497 (4408216)	Name of Company: RUMBELOW BUSINESS SOLUTIONS LTD Company Number: 08833387 Registered office: 2 The Cresent, Taunton, Somerset, TA1 4EA Principal trading address: 5 The Coach House, Broomleigh, Altrincham, Greater Manchester, WA14 4AU Nature of Business: Information technology consultancy activities Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Date of Appointment: 17 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors

Company Number: 11668013 Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: Name of Company: SMOKIN SKULLS LIMITED GarethBuckley(IP No. 18032) of The Insolvency Nature of Business: Licensed restaurants Company SW Ltd, 2 The Crescent, Taunton, Registered office: Unit 3 The Smoke Haus, Mary Ann Street, Cardiff, Somerset, TA1 4EATelephone: 01823216156. Joint CF10 2EN. (In the process of being changed to: 1st Floor, Pembroke House, Charter Court, Swansea Enterprise Park, Llansamlet, Liquidator's Name and Address: StaceyPhipps(IP Swansea, SA7 9FS) No. 27370) of The Insolvency Company SW Ltd, 2 Principal trading address: Formerly trading from Unit 3 The Smoke The Crescent, Taunton, Somerset, TA1 Haus, Mary Ann Street, Cardiff, CF10 2EN and 41 Wind St, Swansea, 4EATelephone: 01823216156. SA1 1EE For further information contact Kate Harding at the offices of The Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Liquidator's name and address: Liquidator: Jason Mark Evans (IP Insolvency Company SW Ltd on 01823216156. or number 9722) of Evans Insolvency, 1st Floor, Pembroke House, info@theinsolvencycompany.co.uk. (4408770) Charter Court, Swansea Enterprise Park,, Llansamlet, Swansea, SA7 25 July 2023 9FS. Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 By whom Appointed: The Company and the Creditors Name of Company: RURAL HEAT LIMITED For further details contact Shauna Rees on +44 (0)1792 630640 or at Company Number: 07060051 shauna@evansinsolvency.co.uk (4409219)Nature of Business: Installation of industrial machinery and equipment Registered office: The Old Stables, Eastcott, Devizes, SN10 4PH and it is in the process of being changed to The Old Town Hall, 71 Christchurch Road, Ringwood, BH24 1DH Company Number: 08843607 Name of Company: SPACE CREATION LTD Type of Liquidation: Creditors Previous Name of Company: Eyal Moran Architects Ltd Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023 Nature of Business: Architectural Services Liquidator's name and address: David Meany (IP No. 9453) and Tim Registered office: Concorde House, Grenville Place, London, NW7 Sloggett (IP No. 25330) both of Quantuma Advisory Limited, The Old 3SA Town Hall, 71 Christchurch Road, Ringwood, BH24 1DH Principal trading address: Concorde House, Grenville Place, London, By whom Appointed: The Company Ag EJ42495 (4408194) NW7 3SA Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Liquidator's name and address: Jeffrey Mark Brenner (IP number Name of Company: S & N PRODUCTS LTD 9301) of B&C Associates Limited, Concorde House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London, NW7 35A. Company Number: 08100734 Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023 Nature of Business: Food wholesaler Registered office: Unit E5 Kingsfield Close, Kings Heath Industrial By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors For further details contact Besa Mustafa on 020 8906 7730 or at Estate, Northampton, NN5 7QS Type of Liquidation: Creditors besa@bcassociates.uk.corn (4409109) Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 Liquidator's name and address: James David Robinson (IP No. 16092) Name of Company: SPANGLED BULL LTD of Finn Associates, Tong Hall, Tong, West Yorkshire BD4 0RR Company Number: 13729020 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Ag EJ42496 (4408189) Trading Name: The Spangled Bull Nature of Business: Public House Registered office: C/O M.R. Insolvency, Suite One, Peel Mill, Commercial Street, Morley, LS27 8AG Name of Company: SAVEURS... LIMITED Principal trading address: Company Number: 06396815 Type of Liquidation: Creditors Nature of Business: Manufacturer and sale of bread, fresh pastry Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023 goods and cakes. Liquidator's name and address: Michael Royce (IP No. 9692) of M.R. Registered office: 7 West Park, Stoke Fleming, Dartmouth, TQ6 0RZ Insolvency, Suite One, Peel Mill, Commercial Street, Morley, LS27 Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 8AG By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Liquidator's name and address: Michelle Anne Weir (IP No. 9107) of Ag EJ42556 (4408256) Lameys, One Courtenay Park, Newton Abbot, Devon, TQ12 2HD By whom Appointed: Creditors Ag EJ42520 (4408192) Name of Company: SQUARE 1 RESTAURANTS LTD Company Number: 14247523 Nature of Business: Leisure - Bars and Restaurants Name of Company: SET FAMILY LIMITED Registered office: C/o Begbies Traynor, Suite WG3, The Officers' Company Number: 11739680 Nature of Business: Unlicensed restaurants and cafes Mess Business Centre, Royston Road, Duxford, Cambridge, CB22 Registered office: C12 Marquis Court, Marquisway, Team Valley, 4QH Type of Liquidation: Creditors Gateshead, NE11 0RU Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023 Type of Liquidation: Creditors Liquidator's name and address: Dominik Thiel-Czerwinke (IP No. Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023 009636) and Louise Donna Baxter (IP No. 009123) both of Begbies Liquidator's name and address: Eric Walls (IP No. 9113) and Wayne Traynor (Central) LLP, Suite WG3, The Officers' Mess Business Harrison (IP No. 9703) both of KSA Group Ltd, C12 Marguis Court, Centre, Royston Road, Duxford, Cambridge, CB22 4QH Marquisway, Team Valley, Gateshead, NE11 ORU By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors (4408240) Ag EJ42629 (4408276) Ag EJ42522

Name of Company: TEMPLE HOUSE LTD		
Company Number: 08291968	Name of Company: UG HEALTHCARE LIMITED	
Nature of Business: Other accommodation	Company Number: 12008710	
Registered office: 26/28 Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands WS1	Registered office: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX	
1QL Ture of Lieuidation: Creditore	Principal trading address: 10 Wilcote Road, Oxford, Headington,	
Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023	Oxfordshire, OX3 9NG Nature of Business: Medical pursing home activities	
Liquidator's name and address: <i>Timothy Frank Corfield</i> (IP No. 8202)	Nature of Business: Medical nursing home activities Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation	
of Griffin & King, 26/28 Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands, WS1	Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023	
1QL	By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	
By whom Appointed: Creditors	Liquidator's name and address: Rikki Burton (IP No. 14430) of	
Ag EJ42532 (4408255)	Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120	
	Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.	
Name of Company: THE COFFEE BAR WATFORD LTD	For further information contact Steven Marshall at the offices of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804	
In Creditors' Voluntary Liquidation ("the Company")	933, or steven@andersonbrookes.co.uk.	
Company Number: 10837768	27 July 2023 (4408781)	
Trading Name: Brazuca Bar		
Nature of Business: Licensed restaurants		
Type of Liquidation: Creditors	Name of Company: VALENCIA MARKETING LTD	
Registered office: 225 Clapham Road, London, SW9 9BE	Company Number: 11733172	
Principal trading address: 160 Whippendell Road, Watford, Hertfordshire, WD18 7NB	Nature of Business: Manufacture of other technical and industrial textiles	
Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023	Registered office: 89 Station Road, Eccles, Manchester, M30 0PZ	
Liquidator's name and address: <i>Kieran Bourne (IP No 19012)</i> of	Type of Liquidation: Creditors	
Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village,	Date of Appointment: 22 July 2023	
Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX.	Liquidator's name and address: Kenneth Wilson Pattullo (IP No.	
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors (4409328)	008368) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 2 Bothwell Street, Glasgow,	
	G2 6LU and lan James Royle (IP No. 18934) of Begbies Traynor	
Name of Company THE COLLECE ADMS STRATEORD LIDON	(Central) LLP, 11 Clifton Moor Business Village, James Nicolson Link,	
Name of Company: THE COLLEGE ARMS STRATFORD UPON AVON LIMITED	Clifton Moor, York, YO30 4XG By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	
Company Number: 11762580	Ag EJ42523 (4408205)	
Trading Name: The College Arms	(
Nature of Business: Public House		
Registered office: The College Arms, The Village Green, Lower	Name of Company: WE ARE POP LTD	
Quinton, CV37 8SG	Company Number: 10425716	
Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023	Nature of Business: Business support services Registered office: 2a Cope Road, Banbury, OX16 2EH	
Liquidator's name and address: <i>Richard Hunt</i> (IP No. 21772) of SFP	Type of Liquidation: Creditors	
Restructuring Limited, 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall,	Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023	
London, E14 9XQ	Liquidator's name and address: Gavin Bates (IP No. 8983) of Smart	
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	Business Recovery Limited, The Old Rectory, Main Street, Glenfield,	
Ag EJ42588 (4408229)	Leicester, LE3 8DG	
	By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors Ag EJ42581 (4408245)	
Name of Company: THREE PEAKS INNS LTD	Ag E0+2001 (++002+3)	
Company Number: 12439778		
Trading Name: The New Inn	Company Number: 10267661	
Nature of Business: Public houses and bars	Name of Company: WNE SOLUTIONS LTD	
Registered office: The New Inn, Old Road, Clapham, LA2 8HH	Nature of Business: Sale of used cars and light motor vehicles	
Type of Liquidation: Creditors Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023	Registered office: Unit 5 Phoenix Industrial Estate, Failsworth, Manchester, M35 9DS	
Liquidator's name and address: <i>Daniel Ormerod</i> (IP No. 26930) and	Principal trading address: Unit 5 Phoenix Industrial Estate, Failsworth,	
Lisa Ion (IP No. 21912) both of Leonard Curtis, Leonard Curtis House,	Manchester, M35 9DS	
Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Greater Manchester, M45	Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation	
7TA	Liquidator's name and address: Andrew Ryder (IP number 17552) of	
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	JT Maxwell Ltd , Unit 1 Lagan House, 1 Sackville Street, Lisburn,	
Ag EJ42498 (4408211)	County Antrim, BT27 4AB .	
	Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors	
Company Number: 10330709	For further details contact JT Maxwell Ltd on 02892 448114 (4409130)	
Name of Company: TRISKELE CONSERVATION LIMITED		
Nature of Business: Building Construction		
Registered office: 1 Kings Avenue, London, N21 3NA	MEETINGS OF CREDITORS	
Principal trading address: 195a Trafalgar Road, London, SE10 9EQ	WATSON & BELL FUNERAL SERVICE LTD	
Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation Liquidator's name and address: Joint Liquidator: <i>Amie Helen Johnson</i>	(Company Number: 08480711)	
(IP number 18570) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue,	Registered Office: Unit 3-4, Aylesham & District Community Workshop	
London, N21 3NA.	Trust, Canterbury CT3 3AJ	
Liquidator's name and address: Joint Liquidator: Yiannis Koumettou	Principal Trading Address: Unit 3-4, Aylesham & District Community	
(IP number 15676) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue,	Workshop Trust, Canterbury CT3 3AJ	
London, N21 3NA.	Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 15.8 of the Insolvency	
Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023	(England and Wales) Rules 2016 that the liquidator has summoned a	
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors For further details contact Peter Odell on 0208 370 7250 or at	general meeting of the Company's creditors for the purpose of The appointment of a Liquidator of the Company; That the fees and	
Peter.Odell@btguk.com (4409243)	expenses of Robson Scott Associates Ltd t/a BusinessRescueExpert	

in respect of assisting the Board of Directors in preparing a Statement of Affairs and convening the virtual meeting amounting to £3,750 plus VAT, and disbursements be paid from realisations as an expense of the liquidation; That the Liquidator's fee be approved on a fixed fee basis for different categories of work, the details of which are set out in the report prepared in connection with fee approval and issued with the notice of the meeting and That the Liquidator be permitted to recover category 2 expenses. The meeting will be held on 08 August 2023, at 11:15.

In order to be entitled to vote at the meeting, creditors must lodge proxies and hitherto unlodged proofs with Christopher David Horner at 49 Duke Street, Darlington DL3 7SD by no later than 16:00 on 07 August 2023.

For further details, please contact: Christopher David Horner (16150), Robson Scott Associates T/a Businessrescueexpert, 49 Duke Street, Darlington, Co. Durham DL3 7SD, Telephone: 01325365950, Email address: admin@businessrescueexpert.co.uk.

Nicholas Davis, Chairman Friday 28 July 2023

(4408751)

AMALGAMATED EURO PRODUCTS UK LTD

Trading Name: AEP UK Ltd

(Company Number 07977391)

Registered office: Unit 3 Rufus Business Centre, Ravensbury Terrace, London, SW18 4RI

Principal trading address: Unit 3 Rufus Business Centre, Ravensbury Terrace, London, SW18 4RL

Nature of Business: Other manufacturing not elsewhere classified.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation.

Date of meeting: 21 August 2023.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Rule 15.13 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016, that a virtual meeting of the creditors of the above named Company will be held on the date and time specified in this notice for the purposes mentioned in Section 100 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Insolvency Practitioner named below is qualified to act in this matter. A list of names and addresses of the Company's creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the address given below, between 10.00am and 4.00pm on the two business days preceding the date of the meeting.

Creditors entitled to attend and vote at the virtual meeting may participate either in person or by proxy. A creditor can attend the virtual meeting and vote, and is entitled to vote if they have delivered proof of their debt by no later than 4 pm on the business day before the meeting. If a creditor cannot attend, or does not wish to attend, but still wishes to vote at the virtual meeting, they can ether nominate a person to attend on their behalf, or they may nominate the Chairman of the virtual meeting, who will be a director of the Company, to vote on their behalf. Such creditors must still submit the proof of their claim by no later than 4 pm on the business day before the meeting but proxies will be accepted by the Chairman up to the commencement of the virtual meeting. For the purposes of voting, any secured creditors are required (unless they surrender their security) to lodge a statement with the Insolvency Practitioners prior to the Meeting, giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and its assessed value. Creditors must deliver proof of their claim and their proxy using the details provided below.

By Order of the Board

Mehrdad Ghomi, Director

Insolvency Practitioner's Name and Address: Rikki Burton (IP No. 14430) of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

For further information contact Danny McDowall at the offices of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804 933, or danny@andersonbrookes.co.uk. 27 July 2023

(4408773)

ANN TV LTD

(Company Number 12281111)

Registered office: Unit 12 Park Royal Metro Centre, Britannia Way, Park Royal, London, NW10 7PA

Principal trading address: Unit 12 Park Royal Metro Centre, Britannia Way, Park Royal, London, NW10 7PA

This notice is given pursuant to Rule 15.13 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016

Notice is hereby given that a virtual meeting of the creditors of the above named Company is being convened and held on 8 August 2023 at 10.30 am. Ehsan Jahan, the director of the Company is the convener of the meeting ("the Convener").

The primary purpose of the virtual meeting is for creditors to consider a decision on the nomination of liquidators, and if the creditors think fit, to appoint a liquidation committee.

In addition, in the event that a committee is not formed creditors will also be asked to consider a decision in relation to the payment of the costs of assistance with preparation of the Company's statement of affairs and seeking the creditors' decision on the nomination of liquidators, as an expense of the liquidation. Creditors participating in the virtual meeting or attending by proxy. (unless a committee is formed), will also be asked to consider approving the basis of the joint liquidators remuneration and whether they also approve the joint liquidators drawing their disbursements, details of which have been provided in a report to creditors.

In order to be entitled to vote at the meeting (either in person or proxy), creditors must have submitted a proof in respect of their claim (unless a proof has already been submitted) to the Convener via the contact details below, by no later than 4pm on 7 August 2023.

Any creditor entitled to attend and vote at the meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. If you cannot attend and wish to be represented at the meeting, a completed proxy form must be delivered to the Convener via the contact details below, prior to the meeting.

Any person who requires further information may contact Tommy White by telephone on 020 8370 7250 or alternatively by email at Tommy.White@btguk.com

Log-in details for the virtual meeting will be supplied to creditors on reauested.

Dated: 26 July 2023

Ehsan Jahan, Convener

(4409235)

ATHLETES UNLIMITED TRUSTEE LIMITED

(Company Number 12142872)

Registered office: 71-75 Shelton Street, Covent Garden, London, WC2H 9JQ

Principal trading address: 71-75 Shelton Street, Covent Garden, London, WC2H 9JQ

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN under Section 100 of the Insolvency Act 1986 and Rules 6.14 and 15.8 of the Insolvency (England & Wales) Rules 2016 that a virtual meeting of the creditors of the above named company has been convened by Brendan Chaplin, the director of the company in accordance with resolutions passed by the Board of Directors.

The virtual meeting will be held at 10.15 am on 7 August 2023. To access the virtual meeting, which will be held via an online conferencing platform, contact Opus Restructuring LLP, on behalf of the convener - details below.

This virtual meeting will be recorded by video and/or audio in order to establish and maintain records of the existence of relevant facts or decisions that are taken at the meeting. By attending this meeting, you consent to being recorded including recordings of your facial image. Where any recording of the meeting also entails the processing of personal data, such personal data shall be treated in accordance with the Data Protection Act 2018.

A meeting of shareholders has been called and will be held prior to the virtual meeting of creditors to consider passing a resolution for voluntary winding up of the Company.

Any creditor entitled to attend and vote at this virtual meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. Creditors wishing to vote at the virtual meeting must (unless they are individual creditors attending in person) lodge their proxy with the convener before they may be used at the meeting.

Unless there are exceptional circumstances, a creditor will not be entitled to vote unless his written statement of claim, ('proof'), which clearly sets out the name and address of the creditor and the amount claimed, has been lodged and admitted for voting purposes. Proofs must be delivered by 4pm the business day before the meeting.

Unless they surrender their security, secured creditors must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the estimated value at which it is assessed if they wish to vote at the meetina.

The resolutions to be taken at the creditors' meeting may include the appointment by creditors of a liquidator, a resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidators are to be remunerated, and the meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the procedure to seek a decision from creditors on the nomination of a liquidator.

Mark Nicholas Ranson and Emma Mifsud (office holder no 9299 and 21070) are qualified to act as Insolvency Practitioners in relation to the above company and EITHER a list of names and addresses of the company's creditors will be available for inspection at [address] on the two business days preceding the meeting OR during the period before the decision date they will furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

In case of queries, please contact Alex Watson-Usher on 0113 512 5020 or email alex.watson-usher@opusllp.com.

Brendan Chaplin, Director/Convener

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42570

(4408197)

BLANDFORD DEMOLITION & SALVAGE LTD

(Company Number 11974028)

Registered office: 20-22 Wenlock Road, London, N1 7GU Principal trading address: n/a

Notice is hereby given that a virtual meeting of the creditors of the Company will be held on 2 August 2023 at 11.15 am for the purpose provided for in Section 100 of the Insolvency Act 1986.

Creditors entitled to attend and vote at the meeting may do so either in person or by proxy. A creditor can attend the meeting in person and vote and is entitled to vote if they have delivered proof of their debt by no later than 4 p.m. on the business day before the meeting. If a creditor cannot attend in person, or do not wish to attend but still wish to vote at the meeting, they can either nominate a person to attend on their behalf, or they may nominate the Chair of the meeting, who will be a director of the Company, to vote on their behalf. Creditors must deliver their proxy, together with proof of their debt, by no later than the commencement of the meeting. Creditors must deliver all proofs of their debt and proxies to Antony Batty & Company LLP, Unit F10, Mills House, Mills Way, Amesbury, Wiltshire, SP4 7RX.

Unless they surrender their security, secured creditors must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the estimated value at which it is assessed if they wish to vote at the meeting.

At the meeting, creditors may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the meeting of creditors and may be requested to consider a resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated.

A list of names and addresses of the Company's creditors will be available for inspection free of charge at Antony Batty & Company LLP, Unit F10, Mills House, Mills Way, Amesbury, Wiltshire, SP4 7RX between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days prior to the meeting.

For further details contact Sarah Long on telephone 01722 685101 or by email at Sarahl@antonybatty.com.

Hannah Stokes, Director 26 July 2023

Ag EJ42566

(4408200)

BRENNEN & BROWN LIMITED

(Company Number 07150403)

Registered office: Unit 2c, The Bramery, Alstone Lane, Cheltenham, GL51 8HE

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Directors of the Company are convening a virtual meeting of creditors to be held on 8 August 2023 at 11:00am, for the purpose of deciding on the nomination of a liquidator.

Creditors can access the virtual meeting as follows: by calling 0843 176 0000 from 10.55am or if outside the UK +44 843 176 0000. When prompted, enter conference number 30157939 followed by #. The PIN required is 0398.

In order to be entitled to vote creditors must deliver proxies and proofs to Smart Insolvency Solutions Limited, 1 Castle Street, Worcester, WR1 3AA by 16:00 on the business day before the meeting.

The convener of the meeting is Richard Bamber

NOTE: the meeting may be suspended or adjourned by the chair of the meeting (and must be adjourned if it is so resolved at the meeting).

Nominated Liquidator: *Andrew Shackleton* (IP number 9724) of Smart Insolvency Solutions Limited, 1 Castle Street, Worcester, WR1 3AA .

Nominated Liquidator: *Colin Nicholls* (IP number 9024) of Smart Insolvency Solutions Limited, 1 Castle Street, Worcester, WR1 3AA . For further details contact Andy Aindow on 0190 588 8737 or at

andrew.aindow@smartinsolvency.co.uk Richard Bamber - Chair (4409313)

COUNTRY FROG LIMITED

(Company Number 10215777)

Registered office: Mentor House, Ainsworth Street, Blackburn, Lancashire, BB1 6AY

Principal trading address: Philips Road, Whitebirk, Blackburn, Lancashire, BB1 5NA

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 15.13 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016, that the Directors of the above named Company (the 'conveners') are seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of Joint Liquidators by way of a virtual meeting. A resolution to wind up the Company is to be considered on 8 August 2023.

The meeting will be held as a virtual meeting by Microsoft Teams on 8 August 2023 at 10:15 am. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information please contact the nominated Joint Liquidators using the details below.

Ian McCulloch and Emma Mifsud of Opus Restructuring LLP, Mount Suite, Rational House, 32 Winckley Square, Preston, Lancashire, PR1 3JJ are persons qualified to act as insolvency practitioners in relation to the company who, during the period before the meeting date, will furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy-holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. Proxies may be delivered to Opus Restructuring LLP, Mount Suite, Rational House, 32 Winckley Square, Preston, Lancashire, PR1 3JJ

In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4pm on 7 August 2023 (unless the chair of the meeting is content to accept the proof later). Proofs may be delivered to Opus Restructuring LLP, Mount Suite, Rational House, 32 Winckley Square, Preston, Lancashire, PR1 3JJ

Names, IP Number and addresses of nominated liquidators: *Ian McCulloch* (IP No. 18532) of Opus Restructuring LLP, Mount Suite, Rational House, 32 Winckley Square, Preston, Lancashire, PR1 3JJ and *Emma Mifsud* (IP No. 21070) of Opus Restructuring LLP, Third Floor, One Park Row, Leeds, West Yorkshire, LS1 5HN

Further details contact: The nominated Liquidators, Email: Maria.price@opusllp.com or Tel: 01772 669 862.

(4408224)

Cecilia Eileen Mary Phillips, Director

25 July 2023

Ag EJ42519

E J CALMAN LIMITED

(Company Number 06889245) Registered office: 38 Coxwell Street, Faringdon, Oxfordshire, SN7 7HA

Principal trading address: 38 Coxwell Street, Faringdon, Oxfordshire, SN7 7HA

This notice is given pursuant to Rule 15.13 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016.

Notice is hereby given that a Virtual Meeting of the Creditors of the above named Company is being convened and will be held on 17 August 2023. Elisabeth Calman, in her capacity as the chair of the Company's Board of Directors is the Convener of the meeting ("the Convener").

The primary purpose of the Virtual Meeting is for Creditors to consider a decision on the nomination of Liquidators, and if the Creditors think fit, to appoint a Liquidation Committee.

Creditors participating in the Virtual Meeting or attending by proxy, (unless a committee is formed), will also be asked to consider approving the basis of the Joint Liquidators remuneration and whether they also approve the Joint Liquidators drawing their disbursements, details of which have been provided in a report to Creditors.

In order to be entitled to vote at the meeting (either in person or by proxy), Creditors must have submitted a proof in respect of their claim (unless a proof has already been submitted) to the Convener via the contact details below, by no later than 4pm on 16 August 2023.

Any Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. If you cannot attend and wish to be represented at the meeting, a completed proxy form must be delivered to the Convener via the contact details below, prior to the meeting.

Log-in details for the virtual meeting will be supplied to Creditors on request.

Any person who requires further information may contact Louise Dongworth by telephone on 020 8343 5900 or alternatively by e-mail at DB-Team@btguk.com

Elisabeth Calman, Convener

18 July 2023

Ag EJ42612

(4408203)

E.I.H INT LIMITED

(Company Number 08242033)

Registered office: Unit 3 Cedar Court, 1 Royal Oak Yard, London, SE1 3GA

Principal trading address: 17 Rockmount Manor, Kilrush Road, Ennis, Co Clare, Ireland, V95 HWH3

Notice is hereby given under Section 100 of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986, and Rules 6.14 and 15.13 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016 that the Director(s) of the Company ("the convener(s)") is/are seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of a Liquidator by way of a virtual meeting. Other decisions to be taken at the virtual meeting include the formation of a Liquidation Committee and if a Committee is not formed, to fix the basis of the Liquidator's remuneration. The meeting may also receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the Statement of Affairs and for convening the virtual meeting. A resolution to wind-up the Company is to be considered at a General Meeting of Members of the Company on 10 August 2023. The virtual meeting will be held on 10 August 2023 at 12:00 pm. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information, please contact the nominated Liquidator by using the details below.

Brendan P. Hogan of Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX is a person qualified to act as an insolvency practitioner in relation to the Company who, during the period before the meeting date, will furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. A continuing proxy must be delivered before the meeting and may be exercised at any meeting which begins after the proxy is delivered. Proxies may be delivered to Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX.

In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4.00 pm on the business day before the virtual meeting (unless the chair of the meeting is content to accept the proof later). Proofs may be delivered to Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX.

The Director(s) of the Company, before the meeting date and before the end of the period of seven days beginning with the day after the day on which the Company passes a resolution for winding up, is/are required by Section 99 of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986: (i) to make out a statement in the prescribed form as to the affairs of the Company and (ii) send the statement to the Company's creditors.

Name and address of nominated Liquidator: Brendan P. Hogan (IP No. 13030) of Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX

Further details contact: Brendan P. Hogan, Tel: 0800 061 4002, Email: info@cromwellinsolvency.co.uk

John Gerard Reilly, Director 20 July 2023

(4409162)

F.PHILLIPS & CO. (HOLDINGS) LIMITED

(Company Number 00703596)

Registered office: Philips Road, Whitebirk, Blackburn, Lancashire, BB1 5NA

Principal trading address: Philips Road, Whitebirk, Blackburn, Lancashire, BB1 5NA

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 15.13 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016, that the Directors of the abovenamed Company (the 'conveners') are seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of Joint Liquidators by way of a virtual meeting. A resolution to wind up the Company is to be considered on 8 August 2023.

The meeting will be held as a virtual meeting via Microsoft Teams Conferencing facilities on 8 August 2023 at 11.00 am. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information please contact the nominated Joint Liquidators using the details below.

Ian McCulloch and Emma Mifsud of Opus Restructuring LLP, Mount Suite, Rational House, 32 Winckley Square, Preston, Lancashire, PR1 3JJ are persons qualified to act as insolvency practitioners in relation to the company who, during the period before the meeting date, will furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy-holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. Proxies may be delivered to Opus Restructuring LLP, Mount Suite, Rational House, 32 Winckley Square, Preston, Lancashire, PR1 3JJ

In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4pm on 7 August 2023 (unless the chair of the meeting is content to accept the proof later). Proofs may be delivered to Opus Restructuring LLP, Mount Suite, Rational House, 32 Winckley Square, Preston, Lancashire, PR1 3JJ

Names, IP Number and addresses of nominated liquidators: *Ian McCulloch* (IP No. 18532) of Opus Restructuring LLP, Mount Suite, Rational House, 32 Winckley Square, Preston PR1 3JJ and *Emma Mifsud* (IP No. 21070) of Opus Restructuring LLP, Third Floor, One Park Row, Leeds, LS1 5HN

Further details contact: Maria Price, Email: maria.price@opusllp.com or Tel: 01772 669 862.

Cecilia Eileen Mary Phillips, Director 26 July 2023

(4408226)

HINTON HOUSE PUBLISHERS LIMITED

(Company Number 06405238)

Ag EJ42541

Registered office: Moreton House, 31 High Street, Buckingham, MK18 1NU

Principal trading address: 1 Oxford Court, St James Road, Brackley NN13 7XY

Notice is hereby given by Sarah Miles, directors of the company and convener of this decision, that a virtual meeting of the creditors of the above-named Company will be held on 4 August 2023 at 10:00 for the purpose provided for in section 100 of the Insolvency Act 1986.

Creditors entitled to attend and vote at the meeting may do so either in person or by proxy. A creditor can attend the meeting in person and vote, and is entitled to vote if they have delivered proof of their debt by no later than 4 p.m. on the business day before the meeting. If a creditor cannot attend in person, or do not wish to attend but still wish to vote at the meeting, they can either nominate a person to attend on their behalf, or they may nominate the Chair of the meeting, who will be a director of the Company, to vote on their behalf. Creditors must deliver their proxy, together with proof of their debt, by no later than the commencement of the meeting. Creditors must deliver all proofs of their debt and proxies to PBC Business Recovery & Insolvency Ltd, 9-10 Scirocco Close, Moulton Park, Northampton, NN3 6AP or vote@pbcbusinessrecovery.co.uk.

Unless they surrender their security, secured creditors must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the estimated value at which it is assessed if they wish to vote at the meeting.

At the meeting, creditors may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the meeting of creditors, and may be requested to consider a resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated.

Gary S Pettit of PBC Business Recovery & Insolvency Ltd (IP number 9066), is qualified to act as insolvency practitioner in relation to the company and will, during the period before the decision date, furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

Nominated Liquidator: *Gary Pettit* (IP number 9066) of PBC Business Recovery & Insolvency Ltd, 9-10 Scirocco Close, Moulton Park, Northampton, NN3 6AP.

For further details contact PBC Business Recovery & Insolvency Ltd at natashapink@pbcbusinessrecovery.co.uk

SARAH MILES, Director

Date: 26 July 2023

(4409016)

INSUL HUB LIMITED

(Company Number 10625894)

Registered office: 205 Outgang Lane, Dinnington, Sheffield, S25 3QY Principal trading address: 205 Outgang Lane, Dinnington, Sheffield, S25 3QY

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 15.13 of the INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016, that the Director of the abovenamed Company (the 'convener(s)') is seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of Joint Liquidators by way of a virtual meeting. A resolution to wind up the Company is to be considered on 4 August 2023. Decisions regarding the Joint Liquidators remuneration and the formation of a liquidation committee may also be sought at the meeting. The meeting will be held as a virtual meeting by Microsoft Teams Conference on 4 August 2023 at 12:15 pm. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information please contact the nominated Joint Liquidators using the details below.

Emma Dowd and Gemma Louise Roberts of Wilson Field Limited, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield, S11 9PS are persons qualified to act as insolvency practitioners in relation to the company who, during the period before the meeting date, will furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy-holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. Proxies may be delivered to Wilson Field Limited, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield, S11 9PS. In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4pm on 3 August 2023 unless the chair of the meeting is content to accept the proof later). Proofs may be delivered to Wilson Field Limited, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield, S11 9PS.

Names and address of nominated Liquidators: Emma Dowd and Gemma Louise Roberts (IP Nos 17650 and 9701) both of Wilson Field Limited, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield, S11 9PS.

For further details contact: The nominated Liquidators, Tel: 0114 2356780. Alternative contact: Natalie Simpson, Email: n.simpson@wilsonfield.co.uk

Jamie Anderson, Director 26 July 2023 Ag EJ42509

(4408191)

JBM PROJECT MANAGEMENT SERVICES LIMITED (Company Number 09127755)

Registered office: Ossington Chambers, 6-8 Castle Gate, Newark, Nottinghamshire, NG24 1AX

Principal trading address: 8 Sandhills Park, Newark, Nottinghamshire, NG24 1DG

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to rule 15.13 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016, that the directors of the abovenamed company are seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of joint liquidators by way of a virtual meeting. A resolution to wind up the company is to be considered on 4 August 2023.

The virtual meeting will be held by telephone on 4 August 2023 at 2:00 pm. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information, please contact Blades Insolvency Services using the details below.

Creditors entitled to participate and vote at the meeting may do so either in person or by proxy. A creditor may participate in the meeting in person, and vote, if they have delivered proof of their debt by no later than 4:00 pm on the business day before the meeting. If a creditor cannot participate in person, or does not wish to attend, but still wishes to vote at the meeting, they can either nominate a person to participate on their behalf, or they may nominate the chair of the meeting, who will be a director of the company, to vote on their behalf. Creditors must deliver their proxy, together with proof of their debt, by no later than the commencement of the meeting. Creditors must deliver all proofs of their debt and proxies to Blades Insolvency Services, Charlotte House, 19B Market Place, Bingham, Nottingham, NG13 8AP.

Unless they surrender their security, secured creditors must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the estimated value at which it is assessed if they wish to vote at the meeting.

At the meeting, creditors may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the meeting of creditors and may be requested to consider a resolution specifying the terms on which a liquidator is to be remunerated.

Julie Elizabeth Willetts (IP No. 9133) and Philip Anthony Brooks (IP No. 9105) both of Blades Insolvency Services are qualified to act as insolvency practitioners in relation to the company and they will, during the period before the decision date, furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

Nominated Liquidator: *Julie Elizabeth Willetts* (IP number 9133) of Blades Insolvency Services, Charlotte House, 19B Market Place, Bingham, Nottingham, NG13 8AP.

Nominated Liquidator: *Philip Anthony Brooks* (IP number 9105) of Blades Insolvency Services, Charlotte House, 19B Market Place, Bingham, Nottingham, NG13 8AP.

For further details contact Blades Insolvency Services on 01949 831260 or at j.willetts@bladesinsolvency.co.uk

J L Bond, Director

14 July 2023

(4409034)

LINX BEDS LIMITED

(Company Number 06627164)

Registered office: Unit 49 Calder Wharf Mills, Huddersfield Road, Dewsbury, West Yorkshire WF13 3JW

Principal trading address: Unit 49 Calder Wharf Mills, Huddersfield Road, Dewsbury, West Yorkshire WF13 3JW

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 15.13 of the INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016, that the Directors of the above-named Company (the 'conveners') are seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of Joint Liquidators by way of a virtual meeting. A resolution to wind up the Company is to be considered on 7 August 2023. Decisions regarding the Joint Liquidators' remuneration and the formation of a liquidation committee may also

be sought at the meeting. The meeting will be held as a virtual meeting by video conference on 7 August 2023 at 10.15 am. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information please contact the nominated Joint Liquidators using the details below.

Kelly Burton and Gemma Louise Roberts of Wilson Field Limited, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield, S11 9PS are persons qualified to act as insolvency practitioners in relation to the company who, during the period before the meeting date, will furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy-holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. Proxies may be delivered to Wilson Field Limited, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield, S11 9PS. In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4pm on 4 August 2023 unless the chair of the meeting is content to accept the proof later). Proofs may be delivered to Wilson Field Limited, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield, S11 9PS.

Names and address of nominated Liquidators: *Kelly Burton* (IP No. 11750) and *Gemma Louise Roberts* (IP No. 9701) both of Wilson Field Ltd, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield, S11 9PS For further details contact: The nominated Liquidators, Tel: 0114 235 6780. Alternative contact: Karen Smith.

Daniel Hoyle, Director 26 July 2023 Ag EJ42494

(4408228)

LIONS HASTINGS PIER LIMITED

(Company Number 11403843)

Registered office: 7-9 The Avenue, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN21 3YA

Principal trading address: Hastings Pier, 1-10 White Rock, Hastings TN34 1JY

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 15.13 of the INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016 that the Directors of the above-named Company (the 'conveners') are seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of a Liquidator and a decision relating to the Liquidator's fees and expenses. A resolution to wind up the company is to be considered on 3 August 2023.

The meeting will be held as a virtual meeting via Google Meet on 3 August 2023 at 11.00 am. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors or can be made available upon request. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information please contact the nominated Liquidator using the details below.

Laura Anne Walshe of Keywood Group Limited, Gill House, 140 Holyhead Road, Birmingham, West Midlands B21 0AF is a person qualified to act as an insolvency practitioner in relation to the company who, during the period before the meeting date, will furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy-holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. Proxies may be delivered to Gill House, 140 Holyhead Road, Birmingham, West Midlands B21 0AF.

In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4.00 pm on 2 August 2023 (the business day before the meeting) (unless the chair of the meeting is content to accept the proof later). Proofs may be delivered to Gill House, 140 Holyhead Road, Birmingham, West Midlands B21 0AF.

Name and address of nominated Liquidator: Laura Anne Walshe (IP number 26250) of Keywood Group Limited, Gill House, 140 Holyhead Road, Birmingham, West Midlands B21 0AF.

Contact details for nominated Liquidator: Tel: 0121 201 0399; Email: team@keywoodgroup.co.uk Alternative contact: Harinder Chahal. *Sheikh Abid Gulzar,* Director 26 July 2023 Ag EJ42578

MANCHESTER CONSTRUCTION GROUP LIMITED (Company Number 11484464)

Registered office: Reedham House, 31 King Street West, Manchester, Lancashire, M3 2PJ

Principal trading address: Duchess House, 96 Wilderspool Causeway, Warrington, WA4 6PU

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to RULE 15.13 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016 , that the Director of the abovenamed Company (the 'convener') is seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of a Liquidator by way of a virtual meeting. A resolution to wind up the Company is to be considered on 3 August 2023.

The meeting will be held as a virtual meeting by telephone conference on 3 August 2023 at 11.15 am. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information please contact the nominated liquidator using the details below.

Natalie Hughes of Simply Corporate Limited, The Town Hall, Burnley Road, Padiham, BB12 8BS will provide reasonable information to creditors during business hours on the two business days prior to the meeting date upon receipt of requests for such information.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy-holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. Proxies may be delivered to Simply Corporate Limited, The Town Hall, Burnley Road, Padiham, BB12 8BS.

In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4pm on the business day before the meeting date (unless the chair of the meeting is content to accept the proof later). Proofs may be delivered to Simply Corporate Limited, The Town Hall, Burnley Road, Padiham, BB12 8BS or emailed to: info@simplycorporate.co.uk

Name and address of nominated Liquidator: *Natalie Hughes* (IP No. 14336) of Simply Corporate Limited, The Town Hall, Burnley Road, Padiham, BB12 8BS

Further details contact: Natalie Hughes, Tel: 01282 222420, Email: info@simplycorporate.co.uk. Alternative contact: Catherine Unsworth. *James Lee Hall,* Director

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42561

(4408207)

NOTICE OF VIRTUAL MEETING DECISION DATE: 8TH AUGUST 2023 MARLINSPIKE LIMITED

(Company Number 06876154)

("the Company")

Registered office: 6 Harmood Grove, London NW1 8DH

Principal trading address: 6 Harmood Grove, London NW1 8DH

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a virtual meeting of the creditors of the above-named Company is being convened by Gary Marc Leigh to be held on 8th August 2023 at 10:00 am for the purpose provided for in section 100 of the Insolvency Act 1986.

Creditors entitled to attend and vote at the virtual meeting may do so personally or by proxy. A creditor can attend the virtual meeting in person and vote, and is entitled to vote if they have delivered proof of their debt by no later than 4 p.m. on the business day before the meeting. If a creditor cannot attend in person, or does not wish to attend but still wishes to vote at the meeting, they can either nominate a person to attend on their behalf, or they may nominate the Chair of the meeting, who will be a director of the Company, to vote on their behalf. Creditors must deliver their proxy by no later than the commencement of the meeting. Creditors must deliver all proofs of their debt and proxies to Leigh Adams Limited, Maple House, High Street, Potters Bar, Herts, EN6 5BS. Creditors failing to lodge a proof of their debt or proxy as indicated will lead to their vote(s) being disregarded.

Unless they surrender their security, secured creditors must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the estimated value at which it is assessed if they wish to vote at the meeting. At the meeting, creditors may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the meeting of creditors.

A list of names and addresses of the Company's creditors will be available for inspection free of charge at Leigh Adams Limited, Maple House, High Street, Potters Bar, Herts, EN6 5BS between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days prior to the decision date. Creditors can contact Leigh Adams Limited on 020-8446-2433 or by email at mail@leighadams.co.uk.

Dated this 25th day of July 2023 *Gary Marc Leigh,* Director

(4408705)

OML TRADING LIMITED

(Company Number 09140592)

Trading Name: Pound Toy

Registered office: C/O Smith Butler, Sapper Jordan Rossi Park, Otley Road, Baildon, BD17 7AX

Principal trading address: n/a

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 15.13 of the INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016, that the director of the abovenamed Company (the 'convener)') is seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of Joint Liquidators by way of a virtual meeting. A resolution to wind up the Company is to be considered on 7 August 2023. Decisions regarding the Joint Liquidators' remuneration and the formation of a liquidation committee may also be sought at the meeting. The meeting will be held as a virtual meeting by Microsoft Teams Conference call on 7 August 2023 at 2.15 pm. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information please contact the nominated Joint Liquidators using the details below.

Kelly Burton and Gemma Louise Roberts of Wilson Field Limited are persons qualified to act as insolvency practitioners in relation to the company who, during the period before the meeting date, will furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy-holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. Proxies may be delivered to Wilson Field, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Rd South, Sheffield, S11 9PS.

In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4pm on 4 August 2023 (unless the chair of the meeting is content to accept the proof later). Proofs may be delivered to Wilson Field Ltd, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Rd South, Sheffield, S11 9PS.

Names and address of nominated Liquidators: *Kelly Burton* (IP No. 11750) and *Gemma Louise Roberts* (IP No. 9701) both of Wilson Field Ltd, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield, S11 9PS For further details contact: The nominated Liquidators, Tel: 0114 2356780, Email: m.costello@wilsonfield.co.uk. Alternative contact: Melanie Costello.

Elizabeth Westhead, Director 26 July 2023 Ag EJ42555

(4408218)

PANDA HAIR LTD

(Company Number 08659351)

Trading Name: Cloud Nine

Registered office: The New Barn Mill Lane, Eastry, Sandwich, Kent, CT13 0JW

Principal trading address: 75-77 Oxford Street, Whitstable, CT5 1DA Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 15.13 of the INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016, that the Directors of the above-named Company (the 'conveners') are seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of Joint Liquidators by way of a virtual meeting. A resolution to wind up the Company is to be considered on 4 August 2023. Decisions regarding the Joint Liquidators' remuneration and the formation of a liquidation committee may also be sought at the meeting. The meeting will be held as a virtual meeting by Microsoft Teams Conference call on 4 August 2023 at 11.15 am. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information please contact the nominated Joint Liquidators using the details below.

Gemma Louise Roberts and Emma Dowd of Wilson Field Limited are persons qualified to act as insolvency practitioners in relation to the company who, during the period before the meeting date, will furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy-holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. Proxies may be delivered to Wilson Field, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Rd South, Sheffield, S11 9PS.

In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4pm on 3 August 2023 (unless the chair of the meeting is content to accept the proof later). Proofs may be delivered to Wilson Field Ltd, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Rd South, Sheffield, S11 9PS.

Names and address of nominated Liquidators: *Gemma Louise Roberts* (IP No. 9701) and *Emma Dowd* (IP No. 17650) both of Wilson Field Limited, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield, S11 9PS

For further details contact: The nominated Liquidators, Tel: 0114 235 6780. Alternative contact: Bradley Sanderson, Email: b.sanderson@wilsonfield.co.uk

Paul Stevens, Director 26 July 2023

Ag EJ42517

(4408232)

PLAATO SOLUTIONS LIMITED

(Company Number 10040886)

Previous Name of Company: PLAATO CONSULTANTS LIMITED

Registered office: 225 Clapham Road, London, SW9 9BE

Principal trading address: 1-b ROLLESBY ROAD, CHESSINGTON, SURREY, KT9 2BY

Notice is hereby given under Section 100 of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986, and Rules 6.14 and 15.13 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016 that the Director(s) of the Company ("the convener(s)") is/are seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of a Liquidator by way of a virtual meeting. Other decisions to be taken at the virtual meeting include the formation of a Liquidation Committee and if a Committee is not formed, to fix the basis of the Liquidator's remuneration. The meeting may also receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the Statement of Affairs and for convening the virtual meeting. A resolution to wind-up the Company is to be considered at a General Meeting of Members of the Company on 10 August 2023. The virtual meeting will be held on 10 August 2023 at 10:30 am. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information, please contact the nominated Liquidator by using the details below.

Brendan P. Hogan of Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX is a person qualified to act as an insolvency practitioner in relation to the Company who, during the period before the meeting date, will furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. A continuing proxy must be delivered before the meeting and may be exercised at any meeting which begins after the proxy is delivered. Proxies may be delivered to Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX.

In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4.00 pm on the business day before the virtual meeting (unless the chair of the meeting is content to accept the proof later). Proofs may be delivered to Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX.

The Director(s) of the Company, before the meeting date and before the end of the period of seven days beginning with the day after the day on which the Company passes a resolution for winding up, is/are required by Section 99 of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986: (i) to make out a statement in the prescribed form as to the affairs of the Company and (ii) send the statement to the Company's creditors.

Name and address of nominated Liquidator: Brendan P. Hogan (IP No. 13030) of Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX

Further details contact: Brendan P. Hogan, Tel: 0800 061 4002, Email: info@cromwellinsolvency.co.uk

Wagnelucio Tonon, Director

19 July 2023

(4407848)

ROCKINGHAM CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

(Company Number 05259516)

Registered office: 12 Kingsley Street, Leicester, LE2 6DL

Principal trading address: 12 Kingsley Street, Leicester, LE2 6DL

Notice is hereby given that a virtual meeting of the creditors of the above-named Company is being convened by James Barby, to be held on 4th August 2023 at 10.00am for the purpose provided for in section 100 of the Insolvency Act 1986.

Creditors entitled to attend and vote at the virtual meeting may do so personally or by proxy. A creditor can attend the virtual meeting in person and vote, and is entitled to vote if they have delivered proof of their debt by no later than 4 p.m. on the business day before the meeting. If a creditor cannot attend in person, or does not wish to attend but still wishes to vote at the meeting, they can either nominate a person to attend on their behalf, or they may nominate the Chair of the meeting, who will be a director of the Company, to vote on their behalf. Creditors must deliver their proxy by no later than the commencement of the meeting. Creditors must deliver all proofs of their debt and proxies to Assist Business Consulting Limited, 5 Old Forge Road, Ashby Magna, Lutterworth, LE17 5NL or to sonia@assistbc.com. Creditors failing to lodge a proof of their debt or proxy as indicated will lead to their vote(s) being disregarded.

Unless they surrender their security, secured creditors must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the estimated value at which it is assessed if they wish to vote at the meeting.

At the meeting, creditors may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the meeting of creditors, and may be requested to consider a resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated.

Sonia Baigent (IP No. 9494) of Assist Business Consulting Limited, is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company and will, during the period before the day of the meeting, furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

Nominated Liquidator: *Sonia Baigent* (IP number 9494) of Assist Business Consulting Limited, 5 Old Forge Road, Ashby Magna, Lutterworth, LE17 5NL.

For further details contact Assist Business Consulting Ltd on 01455 560042 or at sonia@assistbc.com

DATED THIS 24th DAY OF JULY 2023

James Barby, Director

(4408754)

S SABA LTD

(Company Number 11918860)

Registered office: 24 Folkestone Road, London, N18 2EN

Principal trading address: 24 Folkestone Road, London, N18 2EN Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 15.13 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016 that a virtual meeting of the creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 10.30am on 10 August 2023 (the Decision Date). A resolution to wind up the Company is to be considered at 10.00am. Decisions to be sought are: The creditors nomination of a Liquidator. It is proposed that Daniel Leigh (IP No. 14530) of Leigh Consultancy Limited, 9 Brickfield Cottages, Borehamwood Enterprise Centre, Theobald Street, Borehamwood, WD6 4SD be appointed. Daniel Leigh is qualified to act as an insolvency practitioner in relation to the above; Whether a liquidation committee should be established if sufficient creditors are willing to be members of a committee and if so, who the creditors wish to nominate for membership of the committee; That the unpaid pre-appointment costs of Leigh Consultancy Limited and disbursements be approved for payment; Specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and preparing the financial information report for creditors.

The dial-in telephone number for the virtual meeting may be requested from the offices of Leigh Consultancy Limited on +44 (0)208 455 6611. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information, please contact the nominated Liquidator using the details below.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy-holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4.00 pm on the business day before the meeting date. Proofs and proxies may be delivered to Leigh Consultancy Limited, 9 Brickfield Cottages, Borehamwood Enterprise Centre, Theobald Street, Borehamwood, WD6 4SD.

The Directors of the Company, before the meeting date and before the end of the period of seven days beginning with the day after the day on which the Company passed a resolution for winding up, are required by Section 99 of the Insolvency Act 1986: (i) to make out a statement in the prescribed form as to the affairs of the Company, and (ii) send the statement to the Company's creditors.

A list of the names and addresses of the Company's creditors may be inspected free of charge, at the offices of Leigh Consultancy Limited, 9 Brickfield Cottages, Borehamwood Enterprise Centre, Theobald Street, Borehamwood, WD6 4SD between 10.00am and 4.00pm on the two business days preceding the date of the meeting.

The convener of the meeting is Saba Berehane Hagos.

NOTE: the meeting may be suspended or adjourned by the chair of the meeting (And must be adjourned if it is so resolved at the meeting).

Nominated Liquidator: *Daniel Leigh* (IP number 14530) of Leigh Consultancy Limited, 9 Brickfield Cottages, Borehamwood Enterprise Centre, Theobald Street, Borehamwood, WD6 4SD.

For further details contact Suzanne Cruise on 020 8455 6611

(4408752)

THE INDIAN BRASSERIES LIMITED

(Company Number 06596766)

Registered office: 151 Long Lane, Chester, CH2 1JF

Principal trading address: 151 Long Lane, Chester, CH2 1JF

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Section 100 of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986 and Rules 6.14 and 15.8 of the Insolvency (England & Wales) Rules 2016 ("the Rules") that a Virtual Meeting of the Creditors of the above named Company has been convened by Firuz Miah, the Director of the Company in accordance with resolutions passed by the Board of Directors.

The virtual meeting will be held on 3 August 2023 at 2.15 pm.

To access the virtual meeting, which will be held via an online conferencing platform, contact Opus Restructuring LLP, on behalf of the convener - Details below.

This virtual meeting will be recorded video and audio in order to establish and maintain records of the existence of relevant facts or decisions that are to be taken at the meeting. By attending this meeting, you consent to being recorded including recording of you facial image. Where any recording of the meeting also entails the processing of personal data, such personal data shall be treated in accordance with the Data Protection Act 2018.

A meeting of shareholders has been called and will be held prior to the virtual meeting of creditors to consider passing a resolution for voluntary winding up of the Company. Any creditor entitled to attend and vote at this virtual meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. Creditors wishing to vote at the virtual meeting must (unless they are individual creditors attending in person) lodge their proxy with the convener before they may be used at the meeting.

Unless there are exceptional circumstances, a creditor will not be entitled to vote unless his written statement of claim, ('proof'), which clearly sets out the name and address of the creditor and the amount claimed, has been lodged and admitted for voting purposes. Proofs must be delivered by 4pm the business day before the meeting. Unless they surrender their security, secured creditors must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the estimated value at which it is assessed if they wish to vote at the meeting.

The resolutions to be taken at the creditors' meeting may include the appointment by creditors of a liquidator, a resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidators are to be remunerated, and the meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the procedure to seek a decision from creditors on the nomination of a liquidator.

Ian McCulloch and Trevor John Binyon (IP Nos. 18532 and 9285) are qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above company and during the period before the decision date they will furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

In case of queries, please contact Sam Knight on 020 33266454 or email cvlteam@opusllp.com

Firuz Miah, Director/Convener

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42608

(4408190)

THE TINY CAKE COMPANY LTD

(Company Number 12475487)

Registered office: 137-139 Whitecross Street, London, EC1Y 8JL

Principal trading address: Olive House, Ridge Road, Kempston, MK42 7DA

Notice is hereby given under Section 100 of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986, and Rules 6.14 and 15.13 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016 that the Director(s) of the Company ("the convener(s)") is/are seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of a Liquidator by way of a virtual meeting. Other decisions to be taken at the virtual meeting include the formation of a Liquidation Committee and if a Committee is not formed, to fix the basis of the Liquidator's remuneration. The meeting may also receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the Statement of Affairs and for convening the virtual meeting. A resolution to wind-up the Company is to be considered at a General Meeting of Members of the Company on 11 August 2023. The virtual meeting will be held on 11 August 2023 at 12:00 pm. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information, please contact the nominated Liquidator by using the details below.

Brendan P. Hogan of Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX is a person qualified to act as an insolvency practitioner in relation to the Company who, during the period before the meeting date, will furnish creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. A continuing proxy must be delivered before the meeting and may be exercised at any meeting which begins after the proxy is delivered. Proxies may be delivered to Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX.

In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4.00 pm on the business day before the virtual meeting (unless the chair of the meeting is content to accept the proof later). Proofs may be delivered to Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX.

The Director(s) of the Company, before the meeting date and before the end of the period of seven days beginning with the day after the day on which the Company passes a resolution for winding up, is/are required by Section 99 of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986: (i) to make out a statement in the prescribed form as to the affairs of the Company and (ii) send the statement to the Company's creditors.

Name and address of nominated Liquidator: Brendan P. Hogan (IP No. 13030) of Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX

Further details contact: Brendan P. Hogan, Tel: 0800 061 4002, Email: info@cromwellinsolvency.co.uk

Amy Brooke Jackson-little, Director

(4409167)

TITAN EUROPEAN LTD

20 July 2023

(Company Number 12682630)

Registered office: Unit 5 Killingholme Handling Services, Killingholme, North Lincolnshire DN40 3JY

Principal trading address: Unit 5 Killingholme Handling Services, Killingholme, North Lincolnshire DN40 3JY

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 15.13 of the INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016, that the Director of the above named Company (the 'convener') is seeking a decision from creditors on the nomination of a Liquidator by way of a virtual meeting. A resolution to wind up the Company is to be considered on 8 August 2023.

The meeting will be held as a virtual meeting by telephone conference on 8 August 2023 at 10.30 am. Details of how to access the virtual meeting are included in the notice delivered to creditors. If any creditor has not received this notice or requires further information please contact the nominated Liquidator using the details below.

A list of the names and addresses of the Company's creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at CRG Financial Recovery Ltd t/a CRG Insolvency & Financial Recovery, Alexandra Dock Business Centre, Fisherman's Wharf, Grimsby, North East Lincolnshire, DN31 1UL during business hours on 4 August 2023 and 7 August 2023.

A creditor may appoint a person as a proxy-holder to act as their representative and to speak, vote, abstain or propose resolutions at the meeting. A proxy for a specific meeting must be delivered to the chair before the meeting. Proxies may be delivered to CRG Insolvency & Financial Recovery, Alexandra Dock Business Centre, Fisherman's Wharf, Grimsby, North East Lincolnshire, DN31 1UL.

In order to be counted a creditor's vote must be accompanied by a proof in respect of the creditor's claim (unless it has already been given). A vote will be disregarded if a creditor's proof in respect of their claim is not received by 4.00 pm on 7 August 2023 (unless the chair of the meeting is content to accept the proof later). Proofs may be delivered to CRG Insolvency & Financial Recovery, Alexandra Dock Business Centre, Fisherman's Wharf, Grimsby, North East Lincolnshire, DN31 1UL.

At the virtual meeting, creditors may receive information about, or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the virtual meeting of creditors, and may be requested to consider a resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated.

Name and address of nominated Liquidator: Charles Howard Ranby-Gorwood (IP No. 9129) of CRG Financial Recovery Limited t/a CRG Insolvency & Financial Recovery, Alexandra Dock Business Centre, Fisherman's Wharf, Grimsby, North East Lincolnshire, DN31 1UL

Further details contact: The nominated Liquidator, Email: charles@crginsolvency.co.uk. Alternative contact: Lynsey Fletcher. *Luke Bradbeer*, Director

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42539

(4408221)

ZARCO DELICATESSEN LIMITED

(Company Number 06137977)

Registered office: 110 Dorset Road, London, SW8 1AA Principal trading address: 110 Dorset Road, London, SW8 1AA

Notice is hereby given under Section 100 of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986 and Rules 6.14 and 15.8 of the INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016 that a virtual meeting of the creditors of the above named company has been convened by Duarte Soares, the Director of the company in accordance with resolutions passed by the Board of Directors. The virtual meeting will be held on 4 August 2023 at 2.00 pm. To access the virtual meeting, which will be held via a telephone conferencing platform, contact Parker Andrews Limited, on behalf of the convener – details below.

This virtual meeting will be recorded audio in order to establish and maintain records of the existence of relevant facts or decisions that are taken at the meeting. By attending this meeting, you consent to being recorded. Where any recording of the meeting also entails the processing of personal data, such personal data shall be treated in accordance with the Data Protection Act 2018.

A meeting of shareholders has been called and will be held prior to the virtual meeting of creditors to consider passing a resolution for voluntary winding up of the Company. Any creditor entitled to attend and vote at this virtual meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. Creditors wishing to vote at the virtual meeting must (unless they are individual creditors attending in person) lodge their proxy with the convener before they may be used at the meeting.

Unless there are exceptional circumstances, a creditor will not be entitled to vote unless his written statement of claim, ('proof'), which clearly sets out the name and address of the creditor and the amount claimed, has been lodged and admitted for voting purposes. Proofs must be delivered by 4pm the business day before the meeting. Unless they surrender their security, secured creditors must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the estimated value at which it is assessed if they wish to vote at the meeting.

The resolutions to be taken at the creditors' meeting may include the appointment by creditors of a liquidator, a resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, and the meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the procedure to seek a decision from creditors on the nomination of a liquidator.

Nicholas Cusack (IP No. 17490) is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above company and a list of names and addresses of the company's creditors will be available for inspection at Parker Andrews Limited, 5th Floor, The Union Building, 51-59 Rose Lane, Norwich, NR1 1BY on the two business days preceding the meeting.

In case of queries, please contact Phoebe Jones on 01603 284284 or email Phoebe.Jones@parkerandrews.co.uk.

Duarte Soares, Director

27 July 2023 Ag EJ42634

(4408209)

NOTICES TO CREDITORS

AC MOSS ENGINEERING LIMITED

(Company Number 11899950)

Registered office: 2nd Floor, Romy House, 163-167 Kings Road, Brentwood, Essex, CM14 4EG in the process of being changed to 40a Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2TR

Principal trading address: 2nd Floor, Romy House, 163-167 Kings Road, Brentwood, Essex, CM14 4EG

Notice is given that under RULE 6.23 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016 ('the Rules') that the Company was placed into creditors' voluntary liquidation (insolvent liquidation) and *Gary Thompson* (IP No. 26370) and *Michael Kiely* (IP No. 9617) both of Quantuma Advisory Limited, 40a Station Road, Upminster, Essex, RM14 2TR were appointed Joint Liquidators by the creditors on 25 July 2023.

Notice is further given, that the creditors are required to prove their debts on or before 6 September 2023 by sending full details of their claims to the Liquidators at Quantuma Advisory Limited, 40a Station Road, Upminster, Essex, RM14 2TR. Creditors must also, if so requested by the Liquidators, provide such further details and documentary evidence to support their claims as may appear to the Liquidators to be necessary.

Please note that no further public notice will be made and therefore the Liquidators shall be entitled to make any distribution without regard to any claims not proved in the manner required by statute. Further details contact: Holly Wells, Email:

holly.wells@quantuma.com, Tel: 01708 300 170. Gary Thompson, Joint Liquidator

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42536

CHERRY ORCHARD PUBS LIMITED

(Company Number 11705757)

Trading Name: The Three Horseshoes

Registered office: 78 Mill Lane, London, NW6 1JZ

Principal trading address: Three Horseshoes, 22 Orchard Road, Seer Green, Beaconsfield, HP9 2XX

We, *Eric Walls* (IP No. 9113) and *Wayne Harrison* (IP No. 9703) both of KSA Group Ltd, C12 Marquis Court, Marquisway, Team Valley, Gateshead, NE11 0RU give notice that on 25 July 2023 we were appointed Joint Liquidators of Cherry Orchard Pubs Limited by resolutions of members and creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the creditors of the above named company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 26 October 2023 to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned E Walls and W Harrison of KSA Group Ltd, C12 Marquis Court, Marquis Way, Team Valley, Gateshead, NE11 0RU, the Joint Liquidators of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidators, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

For further details contact: E Walls, E-mail: insolvency@ksagroup.co.uk, Tel: 0191 482 3343. *E Walls*, Joint Liquidator 26 July 2023

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42499

JPL PLASTERING CONTRACTORS LIMITED

(Company Number 06597913)

Registered office: Priory Lodge, London Road Cheltenham, Glos, GL52 6HH

Principal trading address: Bleach Mill, Penrith, CA10 2BH

NOTICE IS GIVEN by David Neil Hughes that the creditors of the above named Company which was wound up voluntarily on 25th July 2023 are required, on or before 18th August 2023 to send their full names and addresses together with full particulars of their debts or claims to Janes, Priory Lodge, London Road, Cheltenham, Glos GL52 6HH, and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

Liquidator: *David N Hughes* (IP number 8817) of Janes, Priory Lodge, London Road, Cheltenham, Glos, GL52 6HH.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

DATED THIS 25TH DAY OF JULY 2023

For further details contact David Hughes on 01242 256085 or at dhughes@janeinsolvency.com

(4409126)

(4408241)

(4408268)

LANCER PROJECT MANAGEMENT LIMITED

(Company Number 06742362)

Registered office: 100 St James Road, Northampton, NN5 5LF Principal trading address: 84 Brook Street, London, W1K 5EH Nature of Business: Management of real estate on a fee or contract basis. Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary.

Final Date For Submission: 21 August 2023.

Notice is given pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986 (as amended) that creditors of the Company are required to send full particulars of any debts or claims, including their full names, addresses, descriptions and details of their solicitors (if any) to the Joint Liquidators no later than the last date for submissions specified in this notice. The Joint Liquidators may, by means of written notice, require creditors or their solicitors to attend in person at a specified time and place in order to prove debts or claims. Creditors in default of such notice will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

Date of Appointment: 24 November 2022

Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: *Thomas Edward Guthrie* (IP No. 15012) of BRI Business Recovery and Insolvency, 2nd Floor, Elm House, Woodlands Business Park, Linford Wood West, Milton Keynes, MK14 6FG. Telephone: 01908 317387.

Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: *Lauren Louise Auburn* (IP No. 20894) of BRI Business Recovery and Insolvency, 2nd Floor, Elm House, Woodlands Business Park, Linford Wood West, Milton Keynes, MK14 6FG. Telephone: 01908 317387.

For further information contact Jenny Hina at the offices of BRI Business Recovery and Insolvency on 01908576858, or jhina@briuk.co.uk. Address: 2nd Floor, Elm House, Woodlands Business Park, Linford Wood West, Milton Keynes, MK14 6FG. 25 July 2023 (4408763)

SET FAMILY LIMITED

(Company Number 11739680)

Registered office: 19 Jay Close, Lower Earley, Reading, RG6 4HE Principal trading address: 19 Jay Close, Lower Earley, Reading, RG6

4HE In accordance with Rule 6.23, we, *Eric Walls* (IP No. 9113) and *Wayne Harrison* (IP No. 9703) both of KSA Group Ltd, C12 Marquis Court, Marquisway, Team Valley, Gateshead, NE11 0RU give notice that on 25 July 2023 we were appointed Joint Liquidators of Set Family Limited by resolutions of members and creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the creditors of the above named company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 31 October 2023 to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned E Walls and W Harrison of KSA Group Ltd, C12 Marquis Court, Marquis Way, Team Valley, Gateshead, NE11 0RU, Alternative contact: Craig Harmon, insolvency@ksagroup.co.uk, 0191 482 3343, the Joint Liquidators of the said Company and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidators, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

Contact details for Joint Liquidators, Email: insolvency@ksagroup.co.uk or telephone 0191 482 3343. *E Walls*, Joint Liquidator

26 July 2023

Ag EJ42522

(4408244)

SMOKIN SKULLS LIMITED

(Company Number 11668013)

Registered office: Unit 3 The Smoke Haus, Mary Ann Street, Cardiff, CF10 2EN. (In the process of being changed to: 1st Floor, Pembroke House, Charter Court, Swansea Enterprise Park, Llansamlet, Swansea, SA7 9FS)

Principal trading address: Formerly trading from Unit 3 The Smoke Haus, Mary Ann Street, Cardiff, CF10 2EN and 41 Wind St, Swansea, SA1 1EE

Notice is given under Rule 6.23 of the Insolvency (England & Wales) Rules 2016 ("the Rules") that the Company was placed into Creditors` Voluntary Liquidation (insolvent liquidation) and J. M. Evans (IP number 9722) of Evans Insolvency, 1st Floor, Pembroke House, Charter Court, Swansea Enterprise Park, Llansamlet, Swansea, SA7 9FS was appointed Liquidator by the Creditors on 25th July 2023.

Notice is further given, that the creditors are required to prove their debts on or before 6th September 2023 by sending full details of their claims to the Liquidator at Evans Insolvency, 1st Floor, Pembroke House, Charter Court, Swansea Enterprise Park, Llansamlet, Swansea, SA7 9FS. Creditors must also, if so requested by the Liquidator, provide such further details and documentary evidence to support their claims as may appear to the Liquidator to be necessary.

Please note that no further public notice will be made and therefore the Liquidator shall be entitled to make any distribution without regard to any claims not proved in the manner required by statute.

Liquidator: *Jason Mark Evans* (IP number 9722) of Evans Insolvency, 1st Floor, Pembroke House, Charter Court, Swansea Enterprise Park,, Llansamlet, Swansea, SA7 9FS.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

For further details contact Shauna Rees on +44 (0)1792 630640 or at shauna@evansinsolvency.co.uk (4409220)

SQUARE 1 RESTAURANTS LTD

(Company Number 14247523)

Registered office: C/o Begbies Traynor, Suite WG3 The Officers Mess Business Centre, Royston Road, Duxford, Cambridge, CB22 4QH Principal trading address: N/A

We, *Dominik Thiel-Czerwinke* (IP No. 009636) and *Louise Donna Baxter* (IP No. 009123) both of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, Suite WG3, The Officers' Mess Business Centre, Royston Road, Duxford, Cambridge, CB22 4QH were appointed as Joint Liquidators of the Company on 26 July 2023.

Creditors of the Company are required on or before 28 August 2023 to send their names and addresses and particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of the solicitors (if any) to the joint liquidators, at Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, First Floor, 24 High Street, Whittlesford, Cambridge, CB22 4LT and, if so required by notice in writing from the joint liquidators, by their solicitors or personally, to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

Any person who requires further information may contact the Joint Liquidators by telephone on 01223 495660. Alternatively enquiries can be made to Amy Leonard by email at Amy Leonard@btguk.com or by telephone on 01223 948823.

Louise Baxter, Joint Liquidator 27 July 2023

Ag EJ42629

(4408277)

(4409427)

RESOLUTION FOR WINDING-UP

EPEVOLUTION LIMITED

(Company Number: 05566237)

trading as EPEVOLUTION LIMITED

Registered Office: 374 Smithdown Road, Liverpool L15 5AN

Principal Trading Address: 374 Smithdown Road, Liverpool L15 5AN Nature of Business: CONSULTANCY

At a Extraordinary Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held remotely on Wednesday 26 July 2023, the following Resolution/s was/were duly passed:

1. (Special Resolution) THAT it has been proved to the satisfaction of this meeting that the company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily

2. (Ordinary Resolution) Stuart John Rathmell of Stuart Rathmell Insolvency Egyptian Mill Egyptian Street Bolton BL1 2HS be and is hereby appointed

For further details, please contact: Stuart Rathmell, (10050), STUART RATHMELL INSOLVENCY, Egyptian Mill, Egyptian Street, Bolton BL1 2HS, or STUART RATHMELL INSOLVENC, Telephone: 01204867615, Email address: stuart.rathmell.insolvency@outlook.com.

THOMAS PECKETT, Chairman

Wednesday 26 July 2023

PAPILLONKIA LTD

(Company Number: 09074075)

trading as PAPILLONKIA LTD

Registered Office: 4 Stirling Court Yard, Stirling Way, Borehamwood WD6 $\rm 2FX$

Principal Trading Address: 4 Stirling Court Yard, Stirling Way, Borehamwood WD6 2FX

Nature of Business: Online retailer

At a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 109 Snakes Lane, Woodford Green IG8 0DY on Wednesday 26 July 2023, the following Resolution/s was/ were duly passed:

1. (Special Resolution) That the Company be wound up voluntarily

2. (Ordinary Resolution) Zain Iqbal (IP No. 25034) of Cooper Young, Hunter House, 109 Snakes Lane West, Woodford Green, Essex, IG8 0DY be appointed Liquidator of the Company.

For further details, please contact: Zain Iqbal, (25034), 109 Snakes Lane, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0DY, Telephone: 020 8498 0163, Email address: rehan@cyca.co.uk. Aqila Agha, Chairman

(4408458)

KEBAB FOR YOU LTD

(Company Number: 11382278)

trading as KEBAB FOR YOU LTD

Registered Office: 100 Bromham Road, Bedford MK40 2QH

Principal Trading Address: 100 Bromham Road, Bedford MK40 2QH Nature of Business: Take away food shop

At a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 109 Snakes Lane, Woodford Green IG8 0DY on Thursday 27 July 2023, the following Resolution/s was/were duly passed:

1. (Special Resolution) That the Company be wound up voluntarily

2. (Ordinary Resolution) Zain Igbal (IP No. 25034) of Cooper Young, Hunter House, 109 Snakes Lane West, Woodford Green, Essex, IG8 0DY be appointed Liquidator of the Company.

For further details, please contact: Zain Iqbal, (25034), 109 Snakes Lane, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0DY, Telephone: 020 8498 0163, Email address: rehan@cyca.co.uk.

Nuri Kaygusuz, Director (4409128)

DAVENPORT CONSTRUCTION PROJECT MANAGEMENT LIMITED

(Company Number: 09583439)

trading as DAVENPORT CONSTRUCTION PROJECT MANAGEMENT LIMITED

Registered Office: Menta Business Centre, 5 Eastern Way, Bury St. Edmunds IP32 7AB

Principal Trading Address: Unit 39a, Park Farm Industrial Estate, Buntingford SG9 9AZ

Nature of Business: Construction

At a Extraordinary Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 30 Hare Street Road, Buntingford, Herts SG9 9HW on Wednesday 26 July 2023, the following Resolution/s was/ were duly passed:

1. (Special Resolution) That the Company be wound up voluntarily

2. (Ordinary Resolution) That Stephen Rout be appointed liquidator For further details, please contact: Stephen Rout, (6062), Stephen M Rout & Company, Menta Business Centre, 5 Eastern Way, Bury St. Edmunds, Suffolk IP32 7AB England, Telephone: 01223 329392, Email address: smrout@aol.com.

(4408791)

THE PUB & WINE COMPANY LTD

M J King, Director

(Company Number: 12203659) trading as THE PUB & WINE COMPANY LTD

Registered Office: Suite F4, Hooton Office Park, Ellesmere Port CH66 7NZ

Principal Trading Address: Unit F4, Hooton Office Park, Ellesmere Port CH66 7NZ

Nature of Business: STUART RATHMELL INSOLVENCY

At a Extraordinary Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held remotely on Friday 28 July 2023, the following Resolution/s was/were duly passed:

1. (Special Resolution) THAT it has been proved to the satisfaction of this meeting that the company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily

2. (Ordinary Resolution) Stuart John Rathmell of Stuart Rathmell Insolvency Egyptian Mill Egyptian Street Bolton BL1 2HS be and is hereby appointed

For further details, please contact: Stuart Rathmell, (10050), STUART RATHMELL INSOLVENCY, Egyptian Mill, Egyptian Street, Bolton BL1 2HS. Telephone: 01204867615, Email address: stuart.rathmell.insolvency@outlook.com. Stephanie Nolan, Chairman

Friday 28 July 2023

(4409422)

YUBO LIMITED

(Company Number: 13574508)

trading as YUBO LIMITED Registered Office: 6a Cecil Road, Hale, Altrincham WA15 9PA

Principal Trading Address: 6a Cecil Road, Hale, Altrincham WA15 9PA Nature of Business: STUART RATHMELL INSOLVENCY

At a Extraordinary Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held remotely on Thursday 27 July 2023, the following Resolution/s was/were duly passed:

1. (Special Resolution) THAT it has been proved to the satisfaction of this meeting that the company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily

2. (Ordinary Resolution) Stuart John Rathmell of Stuart Rathmell Insolvency Egyptian Mill Egyptian Street Bolton BL1 2HS be and is hereby appointed

For further details, please contact: Stuart Rathmell, (10050), STUART RATHMELL INSOLVENCY, Egyptian Mill, Egyptian Street, Bolton BL1 2HS, or STUART RATHMELL INSOLVENC, Telephone: 01204867615, Email address: stuart.rathmell.insolvency@outlook.com.

MICHAEL CHUNG, Chairman Thursday 27 July 2023

(4409424)

JENSEN CONSULTING LIMITED

(Company Number: 06096018)

trading as Jensen Consulting Limited Registered Office: 2 Walsworth Road, Hitchin SG4 9SP

Principal Trading Address: 7 Paynes Park, Hitchin SG5 1EH

Nature of Business: Architectural Activities / Specialised Design Activities

At a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at The Old Library, The Walk, Winslow, Buckingham MK18 3AJ on Wednesday 26 July 2023, the following Resolution/s was/were duly passed:

1. (Special Resolution) That the Company be Wound Up Voluntarily.

2. (Ordinary Resolution) That Lee James Cotton and Richard Behagg of Robert Day and Company Limited, The Old Library, The Walk, Winslow, Buckingham MK18 3AJ be appointed joint liquidators of the company for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up and that any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the liquidator may be done by all or any one or more of the persons for the time being holding such office.

For further details, please contact: Lee James Cotton, (9610), and Richard Behagg, (12790), Robert Day and Company Limited, The Old Library, The Walk, Winslow, Buckingham MK18 3AJ, Telephone: 01296 711644, Email address: mail@robertday.biz.

Tristan Douglas Jensen, Chairman Wednesday 26 July 2023

(4407799)

AZTEC ELECTRICAL SOLUTIONS LTD

(Company Number 10713688)

Registered office: Unit 4 Madison Court, George Mann Road, Hunslet, Leeds, LS10 1DX

Principal trading address: 106 Seagull Road, Rochester, Kent, ME2 20.1

At a general meeting of the members of the above named company, duly convened and held at Unit 2, Exeter House, Rochester, Kent, ME2 4FE, United Kingdom on 25 July 2023 the following special resolution was duly passed:

(4408180)

(4408179)

"That the Company be wound-up voluntarily and that Jessica Thomas and Philippa Smith of Smith & Barnes Insolvency Practitioners Ltd, Unit 4 Madison Court, George Mann Road, Leeds, West Yorkshire, LS10 1DX are hereby appointed joint liquidators for the purpose of the winding up."

Joint Liquidator: Jessica Thomas (IP number 27930) of Smith & Barnes Insolvency Practitioners Ltd, Unit 4 Madison Court, George Mann Road, Leeds, West Yorkshire, LS10 1DX .

Joint Liquidator: *Philippa Smith* (IP number 18670) of Smith & Barnes Insolvency Practitioners Ltd, Unit 4 Madison Court, George Mann Road, Leeds, West Yorkshire, LS10 1DX .

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

For further details contact Sarah Vaughan on 0113 532 3278(4409244)

AC MOSS ENGINEERING LIMITED

(Company Number 11899950)

Registered office: 2nd Floor, Romy House, 163-167 Kings Road, Brentwood, Essex, CM14 4EG in the process of being changed to 40a Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2TR

Principal trading address: 2nd Floor, Romy House, 163-167 Kings Road, Brentwood, Essex, CM14 4EG

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 25 July 2023 as a Special resolution and an Ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Gary Thompson* (IP No. 26370) and *Michael Kiely* (IP No. 9617) both of Quantuma Advisory Limited, 40a Station Road, Upminster, Essex, RM14 2TR be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of such winding up. Any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by a liquidator may be done by one of them."

Further details contact: Holly Wells, Email: holly.wells@quantuma.com, Tel: 01708 300 170. *Gary Thompson,* Joint Liquidator

25 July 2023

Ag EJ42536 (4408177)

AFFORDABLE HOME IMPROVEMENTS LONDON LIMITED

(Company Number 08913873)

Registered office: Unit-7 Roman Industrial Estate, Tait Road, Croydon, CR0 2DT

Principal trading address: Unit-7 Roman Industrial Estate, Tait Road, Croydon, CR0 2DT

Notice is given that by written resolutions, the sole member of the company passed a special resolution that the company be wound up voluntarily, and an ordinary resolution appointing the Joint Liquidators for the purposes of the winding-up. The requisite voting majority was received on 24 July 2023

Mr Faiz Rasul, Director.

24 July 2023

Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: *Kevin McLeod* (IP No. 9438) of AABRS Limited, Langley House, Park Road, London, N2 8EY. Email: KM@AABRS.com. Telephone: 020 8444 3400.

Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: *Christopher Andersen* (IP No. 16070) of AABRS Limited, Langley House, Park Road, London, N2 8EY. Email: cha@aabrs.com. Telephone: 020 8444 3400.

For further information contact Anjali Jadav at the offices of AABRS Limited on 020 8444 3400, or Anj@aabrs.com.

25 July 2023

(4408762)

AGECROFT BUILDERS MERCHANTS LTD

(Company Number 10932858)

Registered office: Sacha House, 3 Worsley Road, Worsley, M28 2NN Principal trading address: Agecroft Road, Pendlebury, Manchester, M27 8SN

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 25 July 2023 as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the company be wound up voluntarily and that *Vincent A Simmons* (IP No. 8898) of BV Corporate Recovery & Insolvency Services Limited, 7 St Petersgate, Stockport, Cheshire, SK1 1EB be appointed as Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such voluntary winding up."

Furtherdetailscontact:VincentSimmons,Email:insolvency@bvllp.com.Alternative contact:JaneCooperRaymondMcCadden,Director25July 2023AgEJ42514(4408158)

ALL SORTED COVER LIMITED

(Company Number 11860144)

Registered office: 168 Church Road, Hove, BN3 2DL, in the process of being changed Centre Block, 4th Floor Central Court, Knoll Rise, Orpington, BR6 0JA

Principal trading address: 95 Ditchling Road, Brighton, BN1 4ST

At a general meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at 168 Church Road, Hove, BN3 2DL on 24 July 2023 at 2.00 pm, the following resolutions were passed as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Nedim Ailyan* (IP No. 9072) and *Ben Stanyon* (IP No. 25710) both of FRP Advisory Trading Limited, Centre Block, 4th Floor Central Court, Knoll Rise, Orpington, BR6 0JA be and are hereby appointed Liquidators for the purposes of such winding up and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Liquidators be done by both or either of them."

Further details contact: The Liquidators, Tel: 0208 302 4344.

Sergejs Makarovs, Chair 24 July 2023

Ag EJ42576

ASHBY FACILITIES LIMITED

(Company Number 11055095)

Registered office: Ashby House Yates Industrial Estate, Lime Lane, Pelsall, WS3 5AS

Principal trading address: Ashby House Yates Industrial Estate, Lime Lane, Pelsall, WS3 5AS

Notice is given that at a General Meeting of the above named Company, duly convened and held at 79 Caroline Street, Birmingham, B3 1UP on 25 July 2023 at 10.00 am, the following resolutions were passed as a Special resolution and Ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Roderick Graham Butcher* (IP No. 8834) of Butcher Woods, 79 Caroline Street, Birmingham, B3 1UP be appointed Liquidator of the Company."

Further details contact: Chris Townsend email at chris.townsend@butcher-woods.co.uk or Tel 0121 236 6001.

Michael Kenneth Hamm, Director 25 July 2023

Ag EJ42571

EJ42571

ATARTS PRIVATE LIMITED

Trading Name: t/a Atarts

(Company Number 12314811)

Registered office: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX

Principal trading address: Telsen Centre Unit 223, Telsen Centre, 55 Thomas Street, Birmingham, West Midlands, B6 4TN

Nature of Business: Retail sale via mail order houses or via Internet.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation.

Place of meeting: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, Greater Manchester, BL1 2AX.

Date of meeting: 26 July 2023.

Notice is given that at a General Meeting of the Company, duly convened and held at the place and on the date given above, a special resolution was passed that the company be wound up voluntarily; and an ordinary resolution was passed appointing the Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up. Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

Liquidator's Name and Address: *Rikki Burton* (IP No. 14430) of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

For further information contact Laura Wright at the offices of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804 933, or laura@andersonbrookes.co.uk.

27 July 2023

(4408776)

BEAUTY WITHIN BEAUTY AND HOLISTIC LIMITED

(Company Number 12280076)

Registered office: 258 Derbyshire Lane, Sheffield, S8 8SF

Principal trading address: 258 Derbyshire Lane, Sheffield, S8 8SF

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named Company, duly convened and held at DSi Business Recovery, 2 Lakeside, Calder Island Way, Wakefield, WF2 7AW on 21 July 2023 at 11.00 am the following resolutions were duly passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this meeting that the company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the company be wound up voluntarily and that *Simon Weir* (IP No. 9099) of DSi Business Recovery, 2 Lakeside, Calder Island Way, Wakefield, WF2 7AW be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding up."

For further details contact: Simon Weir, Tel: 01924 790880, Email: info@dsinsol.com

Claire Gabites, Director 21 July 2023 Ag EJ42544

(4408164)

BESMAK LOGISTICS LTD

(Company Number 12737512) Registered office: 120 Bark Street, BL1 2AX Principal trading address: 74 Lea Farm Drive, Leeds, LS5 3QH Nature of Business: Cargo handling for land transport activities. Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation.

Place of meeting: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

Date of meeting: 24 July 2023.

Notice is given that at a General Meeting of the Company, duly convened and held at the place and on the date given above, a special resolution was passed that the company be wound up voluntarily; and an ordinary resolution was passed appointing the Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up.

Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

Liquidator's Name and Address: *Rikki Burton* (IP No. 14430) of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

For further information contact Jasmine Baxter at the offices of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804 933, or jasmine@andersonbrookes.co.uk.

27 July 2023

(4408778)

BLACK GOO (BERKHAMSTED) LTD

(Company Number 11474875)

Registered office: C/O Anglo Dutch, 52a Western Road, Tring, HP23 4BB

Principal trading address: 134 High Street, Berkhamsted, HP4 3AT

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 25 July 2023, as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Adam Price (IP No. 25050) and Lane Bednash (IP No. 8882) both of CMB Partners UK Limited, Craftwork Studios, 1-3 Dufferin Street, London, EC1Y 8NA be appointed as Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such voluntary winding up and that the Joint Liquidators be authorised to act jointly and severally in the liquidation."

Further details contact: The Liquidators, Tel: 020 7377 4370 Alternative contact: Grant Meadows

Chris Leake, Director

26 July 2023

Ag EJ42529

(4408181)

BLOOMSBURY WINE BARS LTD

(Company Number 10748614)

Registered office: 1st Floor Olympus House, Quedgeley, Gloucester, England GL2 $4\mathrm{NF}$

At a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named company, duly convened, and held on 21 July 2023 the following Resolutions were duly passed, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily."

"That Stephen Goderski and Peter Hart of PKF GM, 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, London E14 4HD be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of such winding up."

"The creditors confirmed the nomination of the Joint Liquidators appointed by the member and accordingly, Stephen Goderski and Peter Hart remain as Joint Liquidators."

Joint Liquidator: *Stephen Goderski* (IP number 8731) of PKF GM, 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, London E14 4HD.

Joint Liquidator: *Peter Hart* (IP number 13470) of PKF GM, 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, London E14 4HD.

Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023

For further details contact Joseph Price on 0207 947 0507 or at joseph.price@pkfgm.co.uk

Mr Jayke Mangion, Director / Chair of the Meeting (4408692)

BLUE ELEPHANT OXFORD LIMITED

(Company Number 10909580)

Trading Name: The Blue Elephant

Registered office: Windsor House, 9-15 Adelaide Street, Luton, Bedfordshire, LU1 5BJ

Principal trading address: The Catherine Wheel, 38 Henley Road, Sandford on Thames, Oxford, Oxfordshire, OX4 4YP

At a virtual General Meeting of the above named Company, duly convened and nominally held at the offices of Netchwood Finance Limited, 1 - 11 Alvin Street, Gloucester, GL1 3EJ, at 1.00 pm on the 25 July 2023, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution, respectively:-

"That the Company be wound-up voluntarily and that *Giles McCarthy* (IP No. 9452) of Netchwood Finance Limited, 1 - 11 Alvin Street, Gloucester, GL1 3EJ be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

Further details contact: Giles McCarthy, Email: info@netchwood.co.uk, Tel: 07511 478229.

Ajud Mohammed, Director

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42557

(4408166)

BLUEOCTO LTD

(Company Number 12035939)

Registered office: Suite E10, Josephs Well, Leeds, LS3 1AB

Principal trading address: North East Business & innovation Centre, Wearfield, Sunderland, England, SR5 2TA

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 25 July 2023 as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the company be wound up voluntarily" and

"That Gareth James Lewis and Matthew Russell of Lewis Business Recovery & Insolvency be appointed as Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such voluntary winding up."

Joint Liquidator: *Gareth James Lewis* (IP number 14992) of Lewis Business Recovery & Insolvency, Suite E10, Joseph's Well. Westgate, Leeds, LS3 1AB.

Joint Liquidator: *Matthew Russell* (IP number 28750) of Lewis Business Recovery & Insolvency, Suite E10, Joseph's Well. Westgate, Leeds, LS3 1AB.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

For further details contact Joanna Panas on 0113 245 9444 or at joanna@lewisbri.co.uk

Caroline Hagan - Director (4409319)

BRISTOL LIFT SERVICES LTD

(Company Number 07744537)

Registered office: 12 Lodge Hill, Kingswood, Bristol, BS15 1LL

Principal trading address: 12 Lodge Hill, Kingswood, Bristol, BS15 1LL

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 21 July 2023, as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

(4408230)

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Rob Coad (IP No. 11010) and Sam Talby (IP No. 9404) both of South West & Wales Business Recovery, Orchard St Business Centre, 13-14 Orchard Street, Bristol, BS1 5EH be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of the winding up."

Contact details for the Joint Liquidators: Charlie Cooper, Email:

charlie.cooper@undebt.co.uk John Wildgoose, Director 26 July 2023

Ag EJ42507

(4408176)

C D ANDERSON HILLINGDON LIMITED

(Company Number 09898349)

Trading Name: Hunters

Registered office: C/o B&C Associates Limited, Concorde House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London, NW7 3SA

Principal trading address: 398A Long Lane, Hillingdon, LB10 9PG

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 26 July 2023, as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily" and

"That Jeffrey Mark Brenner of B&C Associates Limited, Concorde House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London, NW7 3SA, be appointed liquidator of the Company for the purposes of the voluntary windingup."

Liquidator: Jeffrey Mark Brenner (IP number 9301) of B&C Associates Limited, Concorde House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London, NW7 3SA

Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

For further details contact Besa Mustafa on 020 8906 7730 or at besa@bcassociates.uk.com

Craig Daniel Anderson, Director (4409194)

CHERRY ORCHARD PUBS LIMITED

(Company Number 11705757)

Trading Name: The Three Horseshoes

Registered office: 78 Mill Lane, London, NW6 1JZ

Principal trading address: Three Horseshoes, 22 Orchard Road, Seer Green, Beaconsfield, HP9 2XX

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the members of the above named Company, duly convened and held at the offices of KSA Group Ltd, C12 Marquis Court, Marquis Way, Team Valley, Gateshead, NE11 0RU on 25 July 2023, the following resolutions were duly passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Eric Walls (IP No. 9113) and Wayne Harrison (IP No. 9703) both of KSA Group Ltd, C12 Marquis Court, Marquisway, Team Valley, Gateshead, NE11 0RU be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding up. The Liquidators are authorised to act jointly or severally in all matters pertaining to the liquidation."

For further details contact: Ε Walls. E-mail: insolvency@ksagroup.co.uk, Tel: 0191 482 3343. Christopher Gale, Chair

25 July 2023

Ag EJ42499

(4408162)

CLAPHAM PIZZA LTD

(Company Number 09380877)

Trading Name: Joe Public Pizza

Registered office: 1st Floor, Olympus House, Quedgeley, Gloucester, GL2 4NF

Principal trading address: Joe Public Pizza, former public Loo, The Pavement, Clapham Common South Side, London, SW4 7AA

At a General Meeting of the above named Company convened and held at 1st Floor, Olympus House, Quedgeley Road, Gloucester, GL2 4NF on 25 July 2023 the following Special Resolution and Ordinary Resolution were passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Frances Henshaw (IP No. 13010) of Beever and Struthers, One Express, 1 George Leigh Street, Manchester, M4 5DL be hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

For further details contact: Harry Seddon, Tel: 0161 832 4901, Email: insolvency@beeverstruthers.co.uk

Andrew Bell, Chair 25 July 2023 Ag EJ42638

CONNECT FREIGHT GLOBAL LTD

(Company Number 13462500)

Registered office: 601 High Road Leytonstone, London, E11 4PA formerly CP Business House, Otterspool Way, Watford, WD25 8JJ Principal trading address: CP Business House, Otterspool Way, Watford, WD25 8JJ

Special resolution:

Pursuant to Section 283(6) of the Companies Act 2006 and 84(1)(b) and 84(3) of the Insolvency Act 1986)

Passed on 28 July 2023

At a general meeting of the members of the above named company, duly convened and held at 601 High Road Leytonstone, London, E11 4PA on 28 July 2023 the following special resolution was duly passed: "That the Company be wound-up voluntarily and that Harjinder Johal and George Michael of Ashcrofts, 601 High Road Leytonstone, London, E11 4PA are hereby appointed joint liquidators for the purpose of the winding up and that they may act jointly and severally in this regard."

Joint Liquidator: Harjinder Johal (IP number 9175) of Ashcrofts, 601 High Road, Leytonstone, London, E11 4PA.

Joint Liquidator: George Michael (IP number 9230) of Ashcrofts, 601 High Road, Leytonstone, London, E11 4PA.

Date of Appointment: 28 July 2023

For further details contact Amrit Johal on 020 8556 2888 or at info@ashcrofts.co.uk (4409332)

Achut Kunwar, Chairperson

CT BUILDERS CRESWELL LIMITED

(Company Number 12092036)

Registered office: 6c Gander Lane, Barlborough, Chesterfield, S43 4PZ

Principal trading address: 1 Rogers Avenue, Creswell, Worksop, S80 4.IP

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named company, duly convened and held at 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ on 25 July 2023 the following resolutions were duly passed; as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

1. "That the Company be wound up voluntarily".

2. "That Philip David Nunney and Kris Anthony Wigfield of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ be and hereby are appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators may be done by all or any one or more of the persons holding the office of liquidator from time to time."

Joint Liquidator: Philip David Nunney (IP number 9507) of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ.

Joint Liquidator: Kris Anthony Wigfield (IP number 22672) of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

For further details contact Elena Lysandrou on 0114 275 5033 or at sheffield.north@btguk.com

Dated: 25 July 2023

Mr Craig Thistlethwaite, Chair (4408739)

CTUK NORTHWEST LTD

(Company Number 10526671)

Previous Name of Company: Carl Thomas UK Ltd

Registered office: Unit A16 Champions Business Park Arrowe Brook Road, Upton, Wirral, CH49 0AB

Principal trading address: 21 Warren Drive, Wallasey, CH45 0JN

At a meeting of the members of the above named Company held at Unit A16 Champions Business Park Arrowe Brook Road, Upton. Wirral, CH49 0AB on 26 July 2023, the following resolutions were passed as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Daniel Taylor* (IP No. 21050) of Fortis Insolvency Limited, 683-693 Wilmslow Road, Manchester, M20 6RE be and hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding up. Any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by a liquidator may be done by them."

For further details contact: Daniel Taylor, Email: 0161 694 9955. Alternative contact: Pat Clarke

Carl Thomas, Director 26 July 2023 Ag EJ42525

(4408183)

D & M HIAB & HAULAGE LIMITED

(Company Number 10020407)

Registered office: The registered office of the Company will be changed to 4th Floor, Fountain Precinct, Leopold Street, Sheffield, SI 2JA, having previously been Suite 4 164-170 Queens Road, Sheffield, S2 4DH

Principal trading address: 35 Low Golden Smithies, Swinton, Mexborough, S64 8DF

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 25 July 2023, as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Stephen Beverley* (IP No. 28070) and *Adrian Graham* (IP No. 8980) both of Graywoods, 4th Floor, Fountain Precinct, Leopold Street, Sheffield, S1 2JA be appointed as joint liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such voluntary winding-up and that any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Liquidator may be done by all or any one or more of the persons for the time being holding such office."

Further details contact: The Joint Liquidators, Tel: 0114 285 9500. Alternative contact: Sam Varley.

Mark Brookes, Director 25 July 2023

Ag EJ42554

(4408170)

D F TRANSPORT LIMITED

(Company Number 08231868)

Registered office: 16 Taurus Avenue, North Hykeham, Linclon, LN6 $9\mathrm{FJ}$

Principal trading address: 16 Taurus Avenue, North Hykeham, Linclon, LN6 9FJ

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named company, duly convened and held at 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ on 26 July 2023 the following resolutions were duly passed; as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

1. "That the Company be wound up voluntarily"

2. "That Gareth David Rusling and Philip David Nunney of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ be and hereby are appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators may be done by all or any one or more of the persons holding the office of liquidator from time to time."

Joint Liquidator: *Gareth David Rusling* (IP number 9481) of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ.

Joint Liquidator: *Philip David Nunney* (IP number 9507) of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ.

Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

For further details contact Emma Grime on 0114 275 5033 or at sheffield.north@btguk.com

Mr David Matthew Frecklington, Chair (4409355)

DBTC SOUTH WEST LIMITED

(Company Number 14361739)

Trading Name: Harding Laity Estate Agents

Registered office: Harding Laity Estate Agents, Royal Square, St Ives, Cornwall, TR26 2ND

At a general meeting of the above-named company, duly convened, and held at 12pm on 26 July 2023, the following resolutions were passed:

Special resolution:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the meeting that the company cannot by reason of its liabilities continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same and accordingly that the company be wound up voluntarily."

Ordinary resolution:

Date: 26 Jul 2023

"That Andrew Ryder (office holder no 17552) of JT Maxwell Limited, Unit 1 Lagan House, 1 Sackville Street, Lisburn, County Antrim, BT27 4AB be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding up."

Liquidator: *Andrew Ryder* (IP number 17552) of JT Maxwell Ltd , Unit 1 Lagan House, 1 Sackville Street, Lisburn, County Antrim, BT27 4AB.

Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

For further details contact JT Maxwell Ltd on 02892 448114 Daniel Burbridge. Chairman

(4409152)

EARTH TREE FILM AND CREATIVE LTD

(Company Number 11511696)

Registered office: 10 Leyton Lea, Cuckfield, Haywards Heath, RH17 5AT

Principal trading address: 10 Leyton Lea, Cuckfield, Haywards Heath, RH17 5AT

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 25 July 2023 as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Simon Renshaw* (IP No. 9712) and *Michael Goldstein* (IP No. 12532) both of RG Insolvency, Devonshire House, Manor Way, Borehamwood, Hertfordshire, WD6 1QQ be appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of the voluntary winding up."

The appointment of Simon Renshaw and Michael Goldstein of RG Insolvency, Devonshire House, Manor Way, Borehamwood, Hertfordshire, WD6 1QQ, as Joint Liquidators was confirmed by the creditors on the same day.

Further details contact: The Joint Liquidators, Tel: 020 3603 7871 Alternative contact: Simona Cristea

Paul Matthew Jibson, Director

25 July 2023 Ag EJ42610

(4408198)

EC CAFES LTD

(Company Number 12372606)

Registered office: PKF GM, 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, London E14 4HD

At a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held on 21 July 2023 the following Resolutions were duly passed, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily."

"That Stephen Goderski and Peter Hart of PKF GM 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, London E14 4HD be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of such winding up."

"The creditors confirmed the nomination of the Joint Liquidators appointed by the member and accordingly, Stephen Goderski and Peter Hart remain as Joint Liquidators."

Joint Liquidator: *Stephen Goderski* (IP number 8731) of PKF GM, 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, London E14 4HD.

Joint Liquidator: *Peter Hart* (IP number 13470) of PKF GM, 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf London E14 4HD.

Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023

For further details contact Joseph Price on 0207 947 0507 or at joseph.price@pkfgm.co.uk (4408688)

FAKIN IT (LONDON) LIMITED

(Company Number 09573457)

Trading Name: Fakin It

Registered office: 399b Green Lanes, Palmers Green,London, N13 4TY

Principal trading address: 399b Green Lanes, Palmers Green,London, N13 4TY and 11 Coleman Parade, Southbury Road, Enfield EN1 1YY

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named company, duly convened and held at 399c Green Lanes, London, N13 4JD on 26 July 2023 the following resolutions were duly passed; as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:-

1. "That the Company be wound up voluntarily."

2. "That Ninos Koumettou and Yiannis Koumettou of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue, London, N21 3NA be and hereby are appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators may be done by all or any one or more of the persons holding the office of liquidator from time to time."

Joint Liquidator: *Ninos Koumettou* (IP number 2240) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue London N21 3NA.

Joint Liquidator: *Yiannis Koumettou* (IP number 15676) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue London N21 3NA.

Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

For further details contact Pauline Douglas on 020 8370 7250 or at Pauline.Douglas@btguk.com

Dated: 26 July 2023

Tanju Salih, Director

(4409192)

FIELD GROUP LIMITED

Trading Name: Field Electrical Services

(Company Number 09421101)

Registered office: Unit 22, East Lodge Village East Lodge Lane, Botany Bay, Enfield, EN2 8AS

Principal trading address: Unit 22 East Lodge Village, East Lodge Lane, Botany Bay, Enfield, EN2 8AS

Nature of Business: Electrical Installation.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary.

Place of meeting: The Old Brewhouse, 49-51 Brewhouse Hill, Wheathampstead, St.Albans, AL4 8AN.

Date of meeting: 20 July 2023.

Notice is given that at a General Meeting of the Company, duly convened and held at the place and on the date given above, a special resolution was passed that the company be wound up voluntarily; and an ordinary resolution was passed appointing the Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up.

Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023

Liquidator's Name and Address: *Hayley Maddison* (IP No. 10372) of Maidment Judd, The Old Brewhouse, 49-51 Brewhouse Hill, Wheathampstead, St Albans, Herts AL4 8AN. Telephone: 01582 469700.

For further information contact Jonathan Eames at the offices of Maidment Judd on 01582 469700, or jeames@maidmentjudd.co.uk. 21 July 2023 (4408765)

FURQAN TRAVEL LTD

(Company Number 07651659)

Registered office: 15b Whitmore Road, Birmingham, West Midlands, B10 0NR to be changed to c/o Absolute Recovery Limited, Unit 2, Railway Court, Ten Pound Walk, Doncaster, DN4 5FB

Principal trading address: 15b Whitmore Road, Birmingham, West Midlands, B10 0NR

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 25 July 2023 as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Stephen Penn* (IP No. 6899) of Absolute Recovery Limited, Unit 2 Railway Court, Ten Pound Walk, Doncaster, DN4 5FB be appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of the voluntary winding up."

Further details contact: Stephen Penn, Email: info@absrecovery.co.uk, Tel: 01302 572701. Alternative contact: Danielle Jones.

Abdiweli Issa Yusuf, Director 25 July 2023 Ag EJ42577

(4408172)

G S PLUMBING SERVICES LTD

(Company Number 11955964) Registered office: 156 Malvern Avenue, Harrow, HA2 9HB Principal trading address: 156 Malvern Avenue, Harrow, HA2 9HB At a General Meeting of the members of the above named Company, duly convened and held at 156 Malvern Avenue, Harrow, HA2 9HB on 25 July 2023, the following resolutions were passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Helen Whitehouse* (IP No. 9680) and *Gareth Bishop* (IP No. 17870) both of Company Liquidations Limited, Saxon House, Saxon Way, Cheltenham, GL52 6QX be appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company."

For further details contact: Helen Whitehouse, info@companyliquidations.co.uk, Tel: 01242 576555. *Grigore-Cosmin Sima*, Chair

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42503

(4408161)

G&G TANNING LIMITED

(Company Number 12286572)

Trading Name: 32 Tanning Studio

Registered office: The registered office of the company will be changed to 4th Floor, Fountain Precinct, Leopold Street, Sheffield S1 2JA having previously been 261 Tamworth Road, Amington, Tamworth, B77 3DG

Principal trading address: 261 Tamworth Road, Amington, Tamworth, B77 3DG, & 32 Kedleston Street, Derby, DE1 3SX

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 21 July 2023 as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Stephen Beverley* (IP No. 28070) and *Adrian Graham* (IP No. 8980) both of Graywoods, 4th Floor, Fountain Precinct, Leopold Street, Sheffield, S1 2JA be appointed as joint liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such voluntary winding-up and that any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Liquidator may be done by all or any one or more of the persons for the time being holding such office."

Further details contact: The Joint Liquidators, Tel: 0114 285 9500. Alternative contact: Amy Lockwood, Email: amy.lockwood@graywoods.co.uk

Gemma Massey-Taylor, Director 21 July 2023

Ag EJ42575

(4408175)

GDC BUILDING SERVICES CONSULTANTS LIMITED

(Company Number 11297240)

Registered office: 50-54 Oswald Road, Scunthorpe, North Lincolnshire, DN15 7PQ

Principal trading address: 50-54 Oswald Road, Scunthorpe, North Lincolnshire, DN15 7PQ

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named company, duly convened and held at 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ on 25 July 2023 the following resolutions were duly passed; as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:-

1. "That the Company be wound up voluntarily"

2. "That Philip David Nunney and Gareth David Rusling of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ be and hereby are appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators may be done by all or any one or more of the persons holding the office of liquidator from time to time."

Joint Liquidator: *Philip David Nunney* (IP number 9507) of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ.

Joint Liquidator: *Gareth David Rusling* (IP number 9481) of Begbies Traynor (SY) LLP, 3rd Floor, Westfield House, 60 Charter Row, Sheffield, S1 3FZ.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

For further details contact Elena Lysandrou on 0114 275 5033 or at Sheffield.north@btguk.com

Dated: 25 July 2023 George Donald Calk, Chair

(4408745)

HARRINGTON ELECTRICAL SERVICES LIMITED

(Company Number 13202685)

Registered office: Bitterne Business Centre, Bitterne Road West, Southampton, SO18 1AQ

Principal trading address: Bitterne Business Centre, Bitterne Road West, Southampton, SO18 1AQ

Notice is given that by written resolutions, the sole member of the company passed a special resolution that the company be wound up voluntarily, and an ordinary resolution appointing the Joint Liquidators for the purposes of the winding-up. The requisite voting majority was received on 24 July 2023

Mr Christopher Harrington, Director.

24 July 2023

25 July 2023

Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: Christopher Andersen (IP No. 16070) of AABRS Limited, Langley House, Park Road, London, N2 8EY. Email: cha@aabrs.com. Telephone: 020 8444 3400.

Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: Kevin McLeod (IP No. 9438) of AABRS Limited, Langley House, Park Road, London, N2 8EY. Email: KM@AABRS.com. Telephone: 020 8444 3400.

For further information contact Anish Jadav at the offices of AABRS Limited on 020 8444 3400, or aj@AABRS.com.

(4408768)

HEADWAY CAMBRIDGESHIRE

(Company Number 03364699)

Previous Name of Company: Headway Cambridge

office: Blenheim Court, Peppercorn Reaistered 5 Close. Peterborough, PE1 2DU

Principal trading address: 5 Blenheim Court, Peppercorn Close, Peterborough, PE1 2DU

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 20 July 2023 as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the company be wound up voluntarily and that Finbarr Thomas O'Connell (IP No. 7931) and Yin Lie Lee (IP No. 23292) both of Evelyn Partners LLP, 45 Gresham Street, London, EC2V 7BG be appointed as Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such voluntary winding up."

Further details contact: Will Ranson, Email: will.ranson@evelyn.com Sarah Green, Director

20 July 2023

Ag EJ42493

(4408139)

HEATH AUTOS LTD

(Company Number 12195014)

Registered office: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX

Principal trading address: Unit 2, Meekings Road, Sudbury, CO10 2XE Nature of Business: Sale of used cars and light motor vehicles.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation.

Place of meeting: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

Date of meeting: 21 July 2023.

Notice is given that at a General Meeting of the Company, duly convened and held at the place and on the date given above, a special resolution was passed that the company be wound up voluntarily; and an ordinary resolution was passed appointing the Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up.

Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023

Liquidator's Name and Address: Rikki Burton (IP No. 14430) of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

For further information contact Steven Marshall at the offices of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804 933, or steven@andersonbrookes.co.uk. 27 July 2023

(4408775)

IES. INFINITY ELECTRICAL SERVICES LTD

(Company Number 12303308)

Registered office: 2 Zetland Road, Doncaster, DN2 5EQ Principal trading address: n/a

At a general meeting of the members of the above named Company held at 2 Zetland Road, Doncaster, DN2 5EQ on 26 July 2023, the following resolutions were passed as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Daniel Taylor (IP No. 21050) of Fortis Insolvency Limited, 683-693 Wilmslow Road, Manchester, M20 6RE be and hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding up. Any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by a liquidator may be done by them.

For further details contact: Daniel Taylor, Email: 0161 694 9955. Alternative contact: Anna Salitra

Andrew Bowen, Director 26 July 2023

Ag EJ42603

(4408204)

J.K. DUCTWORK LTD

(Company Number 11244442)

Registered office: c/o Verulam Advisory, Second Floor, The Annexe, New Barnes Mill, Cottonmill Lane, St Albans AL1 2HA

Principal trading address: C G Josephs & Sons Ltd Suite B, Kidlington Centre, High Street, Kidlington OX5 2DL

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 20 July 2023, as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Peter Nicholas Wastell (IP No. 9119) and William Turner (IP No. 9049) both of Verulam Advisory, Second Floor, The Annexe, New Barnes Mill, Cottonmill Lane. St Albans. AL1 2HA be appointed as Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such voluntary winding up."

Further details contact: The Liquidators, Email: info@verulamadvisory.co.uk. Alternative contact: James Gibney.

Marcus Kemp. Director

20 July 2023 Ag EJ42600

(4408206)

JONES 44 LIMITED

(Company Number 12299241)

Trading Name: Oak Payment Solutions

Registered office: Sycamore House Sutton Quays Business Park, Sutton Weaver, Runcorn, WA7 3EH

Principal trading address: n/a

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 24 July 2023 as a special resolution and ordinary resolutions respectively:

"That the Company be and is hereby wound up voluntarily and that Lisa Ion (IP No. 21912) and Mark Colman (IP No. 9721) both of Leonard Curtis, 3rd Floor, Exchange Station, Tithebarn Street, Liverpool, L2 2QP be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of the winding up of the Company and that any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators may be done by all or any one or more of the persons for the time being holding such office."

Further details contact: The Joint Liquidators, Tel: 0151 556 2790. Alternative contact: Jon Miles

Derek John Jones, Director

24 July 2023 Ag EJ42592

(4408186)

JPL PLASTERING CONTRACTORS LIMITED

(Company Number 06597913)

Registered office: Priory Lodge, London Road Cheltenham, Glos, GL52 6HH

Principal trading address: Bleach Mill, Penrith, CA10 2BH

At a general meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened and Held at Bleach Mill, Penrith, CA10 2BH on 25th July 2023 at 10.00am the following resolutions were passed by the Members number 1 as a special resolution and number 2 as an Ordinary resolution:

Resolutions:

1. "That the company be wound up voluntarily" and

(4408188)

(4408169)

2. "That DN Hughes of Janes be appointed Liquidator."

Liquidator: *David N Hughes* (IP number 8817) of Janes, Priory Lodge, London Road, Cheltenham, Glos, GL52 6HH. Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

For further details contact David Hughes on 01242 256085 or at dhughes@janeinsolvency.com

JOHN LEAR, Director Dated: 25th July 2023

Dateu. 25til 5uly 2025

(4409124)

JW SUPPLEMENTS LIMITED

(Company Number 08264565)

Registered office: Office 7, 35-37 Ludgate Hill, London EC4M 7JN

Principal trading address: Flat 10, 39-40 Beaufort Gardens, London, SW3 1PW (Formerly: 1) Flat 4, 36 Galena Road, Hammersmith, W6 0LT, 2) Access, Unit 4, 21 Effie Road, Fulham, SW6 1EN)

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named company, duly convened and held at 1 Kings Avenue, London, N21 3NA on 26 July 2023 the following resolutions were duly passed; as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:-

1. "That the Company be wound up voluntarily."

2. "That Yiannis Koumettou and Constantinos Pedhiou of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue, London, N21 3NA be and hereby are appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators may be done by all or any one or more of the persons holding the office of liquidator from time to time."

Joint Liquidator: *Yiannis Koumettou* (IP number 15676) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue, London N21 3NA.

Joint Liquidator: *Constantinos Pedhiou* (IP number 14852) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue, London N21 3NA.

Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

For further details contact Elena Sostar on 020 8370 7250 or at Elena.Sostar@btguk.com

Dated: 26 July 2023 Sophie Roberts - Chair

(4409229)

KC CABLE JOINTING LIMITED

(Company Number 09908699)

Registered office: Unit 1 Barons Court, Graceways, Blackpool, Lancashire, FY4 5GP

Principal trading address: 45 Berwick, Washington, Tyne and Wear, NE38 0NT

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 24 July 2023 as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be and is hereby wound up voluntarily and that *Mark Colman* (IP No. 9721) and *Megan Singleton* (IP No. 22090) both of Leonard Curtis, 20 Roundhouse Court, South Rings Business Park, Bamber Bridge, Preston, PR5 6DA be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of the winding up of the Company and that any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators may be done by all or any one or more of the persons for the time being holding such office."

Further details contact: The Joint Liquidators, Tel: 01772 646180. Alternative contact: Zara Khan

Kevin Cave, Director

26 July 2023

Ag EJ42515

(4408184)

KDMC CARE LIMITED

(Company Number 10590749)

Registered office: 26/28, Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands, WS1 1QL

Principal trading address: The Cottage, Barford Road, Sherbourne, Warwick, CV35 8AA

Notice is hereby given that the following written resolutions were passed on 26 July 2023, as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Timothy Frank Corfield* (IP No. 8202) of Griffin & King, 26/28 Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands, WS1 1QL be nominated Liquidator for the purposes of the voluntary winding up."

Further details contact: Timothy Frank Corfield, Email: enquiries@griffinandking.co.uk or by Tel: 01922 722205. Denise Cleaver, Director 26 July 2023 Ag EJ42623 (4408187)

KOSTANO UK LIMITED

(Company Number 07997311)

Registered office: 78 Greyswood Street, London SW16 6QN

Principal trading address: 78 Greyswood Street, London SW16 6QN At a General Meeting of the members of the above-named company, duly convened and held on 20 July 2023, the following resolutions were duly passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Richard Hunt* (IP No. 21772) of SFP Restructuring Limited, 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall, London, E14 9XQ be, and is hereby, appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the winding-up."

A decision confirming the appointment of the Liquidator was made by deemed consent on the same day.

Further details contact: Richard Hunt or Max Edmonds, Tel: 020 7538 2222.

Radko Rusev Kostadinov, Chair

21 July 2023

Ag EJ42594

LANA2010 LTD

(Company Number 11963714)

Registered office: Aura Business Centre, 412 Stretford Road, Manchester, M15 4AE

Principal trading address: Aura Business Centre, 412 Stretford Road, Manchester, M15 4AE

At a General Meeting of the members of the above-named company, duly convened and held on 20 July 2023, the following resolutions were duly passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Richard Hunt* (IP No. 21772) of SFP Restructuring Limited, 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall, London, E14 9XQ be, and is hereby, appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the winding-up."

A decision confirming the appointment of the Liquidator was made by deemed consent on the same day.

Further details contact: Richard Hunt or Max Edmonds, Tel: 020 7538 2222.

Lyna Reinette Ndiele Ambali, Chair

21 July 2023

Ag EJ42568

LEARN BY DESIGN LIMITED

(Company Number 05207207)

Registered office: C/O BDO LLP, 5 Temple Square, Temple Street, Liverpool, L2 5RH

At a general meeting of the Company held at BDO Nottingham, Ground Floor - Suite B, Water Court, 116-118 Canal Street, Nottingham, NG1 7HF on 24 July 2023 at 10:00 am the following resolutions were passed:

Special resolution:

1. "That the Company be wound up voluntarily."

Ordinary resolution:

2. "That Benjamin Peterson of BDO LLP, Water Court, 116-118 Canal Street, Nottingham, NG1 7HF and Lee Causer of BDO LLP, Two Snowhill, Snow Hill Queendway, Birmingham B4 6GA be appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up of the Company. The Joint Liquidators are to act jointly and severally."

Joint Liquidator: *Benjamin Peterson* (IP number 25570) of BDO LLP, Water Court, 116-118 Canal Street, Nottingham, NG1 7HF.

Joint Liquidator: *Lee Causer* (IP number 14112) of BDO LLP, Two Snowhill, Snow Hill Queensway, Birmingham, B4 6GA.

Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

For further details contact Valeria Eugenio on 0151 237 6632 or at BRCMTNorthandScotland@bdo.co.uk

Geoffrey Peter Parsons, Director

(4409350)

LINNI LIMITED

(Company Number 09985188)

Registered office: Unit 24 Premier Road, Manchester, M8 8HH

Principal trading address: Unit 24 Premier Road, Manchester, M8 8HH At a general meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 14 Derby Road, Stapleford, Nottinghamshire, NG9 7AA on 21 July 2023 at 3.00 pm, the following resolutions were passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:

"That the company be wound up voluntarily and that Tauseef A Rashid (IP No. 9718) and Rehan Ahmed (IP No. 20390) both of Quantuma Advisory Limited, 14 Derby Road, Stapleford, Nottingham, NG9 7AA be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of such winding up. Any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by a liquidator may be done by one of them."

details contact: The Joint Liquidators, Further Email: nottingham@quantuma.com. or Tel: 01159 392 454

Sai Kumar Mandava, Chair

21 July 2023

Ag EJ42582

(4408185)

M & E BRICKLAYING CONTRACTORS LIMITED

(Company Number 12287945)

Registered office: Mitre House Pitt Street West, Burslem, Stoke-On-Trent. ST6 3JW

Principal trading address: Mitre House Pitt Street West, Burslem, Stoke-On-Trent, ST6 3JW

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 25 July 2023, as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the company be wound up voluntarily": and

"That Steven John Currie be appointed as Liquidator for the purposes of such voluntary winding up."

Liquidator: Steven John Currie (IP number 009675) of Currie Young Limited, Ground Floor, 10 King Street, Newcastle under Lyme, ST5 1EL.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

For further details contact Emma Aldridge on 01782 394500 or at sic@currieyoung.com

Wayne Grant McNair, Director (4409174)

MC&A SERVICES LTD

(Company Number 11417603)

Registered office: 65 Brookfield Crescent, London, NW7 2DE

Principal trading address: Unit 1 Punchbowl Park, Green Lane, HP2 7EU

At a General Meeting of the above named Company, duly convened, and held at Gateway House, Highpoint Business Village, Henwood, Ashford, Kent, TN24 8DH on 25 July 2023, the following resolutions were passed, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that lan Yerrill (IP No. 8924) of Yerrill Murphy, Gateway House, Highpoint Business Village, Henwood, Ashford, Kent, TN24 8DH be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding up."

For further details contact: Ian Yerrill, Email: mail@yerrillmurphy.co.uk Sheila Mukasa, Chair

At a general meeting of the above-named company, duly convened, and held at 12pm on 26 July 2023, the following resolutions were

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the meeting that the

company cannot by reason of its liabilities continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same and accordingly that the

25 July 2023		
Ag EJ42585		

Registered office: 22 Chalfont Road, London, N9 9LW Principal trading address: 22 Chalfont Road, London, N9 9LW

MORGAN RICHARDS INTL LIMITED (Company Number 09469573)

company be wound up voluntarily."

passed:

Special resolution:

(4408196)

Dated: 28 July 2023

(4409211)

NORTHUMBERLAND SHEPHERD HUT COMPANY LTD

(Company Number 10881496)

Previous Name of Company: Built On The Wall Ltd; North Of The Wall Ltd

Registered office: c/o Northpoint, Cobalt Business Exchange, Cobalt Park Way, Wallsend, Newcastle Upon Tyne NE28 9NZ Principal trading address: N/A

Ordinary resolution:

"That Andrew Ryder (office holder no 17552) of JT Maxwell Limited, Unit 1 Lagan House, 1 Sackville Street, Lisburn, County Antrim, BT27 4AB be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding up."

Liquidator: Andrew Ryder (IP number 17552) of JT Maxwell Ltd , Unit 1 Lagan House, 1 Sackville Street, Lisburn, County Antrim, BT27 4AB .

Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

For further details contact JT Maxwell Ltd on 02892 448114 Ali El-Hamri, Chairman (4409137) Date: 26 Jul 2023

MP BAKEHOUSE LTD

(Company Number 12105869)

Registered office: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX

Principal trading address: Unit 14 Ferrier Street, London, SW18 1SN Nature of Business: Manufacture of other food products not

elsewhere classified.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation.

Place of meeting: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

Date of meeting: 25 July 2023.

Notice is given that at a General Meeting of the Company, duly convened and held at the place and on the date given above, a special resolution was passed that the company be wound up voluntarily; and an ordinary resolution was passed appointing the Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

Liquidator's Name and Address: Rikki Burton (IP No. 14430) of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

For further information contact Laura Wright at the offices of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804 933, or laura@andersonbrookes.co.uk. 27 July 2023

(4408783)

NETHERBY SERVICES LIMITED

(Company Number 11484801)

Registered office: Building 18, Gateway 1000 Whittle Way, Arlington Business Park, Stevenage, Hertfordshire, SG1 2FP

Principal trading address: 1 Black Bull Wynd, Aislaby, Eaglescliffe, Stockton on Tees, TS16 0GN

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named company, duly convened and held at via Virtual Meeting on 28 July 2023 the following resolutions were duly passed; as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

1. "That the Company be wound up voluntarily."

2. "That Yiannis Koumettou and Amie Helen Johnson of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue, London, N21 3NA be and hereby are appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators may be done by all or any one or more of the persons holding the office of liquidator from time to time."

Joint Liquidator: Yiannis Koumettou (IP number 15676) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue, London N21 3NA.

Joint Liquidator: Amie Helen Johnson (IP number 18570) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue, London N21 3NA.

Date of Appointment: 28 July 2023 For further details contact Peter Odell on 0208 370 7250 or at

Peter.Odell@btguk.com

Mr Eugene McCoy - Chair

15204 | CONTAINING ALL NOTICES PUBLISHED ONLINE BETWEEN 28 AND 30 JULY 2023 | LONDON GAZETTE

(4408146)

At a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at CBX, Cobalt Park Way, Newcastle upon Tyne NE28 9NZ on 21 July 2023 the following Resolutions were passed by the Members, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Greg Whitehead (IP No. 8827) of Northpoint Associates Limited, Cobalt Business Exchange, Cobalt Park Way, Wallsend, Newcastle upon Tyne NE28 9NZ be appointed Liquidator of the Company."

Further details contact: The Liquidator, Tel: 0191 280 4129.

P Walsh, Chair

21 July 2023

Ag EJ42622

(4408193)

ONE STOP DESIGN AND CONSTRUCT LIMITED

(Company Number 05206703)

Registered office: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX

Principal trading address: Office 1 Rill Farm, Canteen Road, Whiteley Bank, Iow, PO38 3AF

Nature of Business: Architectural activities.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation.

Place of meeting: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

Date of meeting: 25 July 2023.

Notice is given that at a General Meeting of the Company, duly convened and held at the place and on the date given above, a special resolution was passed that the company be wound up voluntarily; and an ordinary resolution was passed appointing the Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

Liquidator's Name and Address: Rikki Burton (IP No. 14430) of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

For further information contact Jasmine Baxter at the offices of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804 933, or jasmine@andersonbrookes.co.uk. 27 July 2023

(4408784)

P & S RESTAURANTS LIMITED

(Company Number 10838328)

Registered office: 260-268 Chapel Street, Salford, Manchester, M3 5TZ

Principal trading address: 178 Burton Road, Manchester, M20 1LH Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 30 June 2023 as a Special Resolution and an Ordinary Resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Martin Maloney (IP No. 9628) and Steve Markey (IP No. 14912) both of Leonard Curtis, Leonard Curtis House, Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Greater Manchester, M45 7TA be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of the winding up of the Company."

For further details contact: The Joint Liquidators, Tel: 0161 413 0930. Alternative contact: Isabelle Messengr.

Elizabeth Bookbinder, Director

25 July 2023 Ag EJ42579

(4408178)

PDMA STEELS LIMITED

(Company Number 11390298)

Registered office: The Granary 1 Wade Croft, Wade Lane, Hill Ridware, Rugeley, Staffordshire, WS15 3RE

Principal trading address: The Granary 1 Wade Croft, Wade Lane, Hill Ridware, Rugeley, Staffordshire, WS15 3RE

At a general meeting of the above-named company, duly convened, and held at Opus Restructuring LLP, 1 Radian Court, Knowlhill, Milton Keynes, MK5 8PJ on 21 July 2023, the following resolutions were passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:

"That the company be wound up voluntarily and that Louise Williams (IP No. 20170) and Paul Mallatratt (IP No. 20630) both of Opus Restructuring LLP, Pavilion House, 14-16 Bridgford Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 6AB be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of such winding up."

Further details contact: Zachary Scahill, Email: cvlteam@opusllp.com, Tel: 020 3326 6454.

Richard Shaw, Chair 21 July 2023 Ag EJ42497

PLATEAU RESTAURANT LIMITED

(Company Number 04508555)

Registered office: C/O Begbies Traynor, 31st Floor, 40 Bank Street, London E14 5NR

Principal trading address: 4th Floor, Canada Place, London, E14 5ER Notification of written resolutions of the above-named Company proposed by the sole director and having effect as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively pursuant to the provisions of Part 13 of the Companies Act 2006.

Circulation Date: 7 July 2023, Effective Date: 25 July 2023.

I, the undersigned, being the sole director of the Company hereby certify that the following written resolutions were circulated to all eligible members of the Company on the Circulation Date and that the written resolutions were passed on the Effective Date:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Paul Appleton (IP No. 8883) and Paul Cooper (IP No. 15452) both of Begbies Traynor (London) LLP, 31st Floor, 40 Bank Street, London E14 5NR be and hereby are appointed as Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding up and that any power conferred on them by law or by this resolution, may be exercised and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by them, may be done by them jointly or by each of them alone."

Any person who requires further information may contact the Joint Liquidators by telephone on 020 7400 7900. Alternatively enquiries can be made to Caitlin Verrill by email at gm-team@btguk.com David Loewi, Director

25 July 2023 Ag EJ42552

(4408174)

R&E COURIERS LIMITED

(Company Number 11897930)

In Creditors' Voluntary Liquidation ("the Company")

Registered office: 13 Dukes Close, Ashford, TW15 1BQ

Principal trading address: 13 Dukes Close, Ashford, TW15 1BQ

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named Company, duly convened and held at Flat 3 Lawford House. Leacroft. Staines TW18 4DE on 26 July 2023 on 14:30 pm the following resolutions were duly passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound-up voluntarily" and "that Kieran Bourne, of Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX, be appointed Liquidator of the Company."

Office Holder Details: Kieran Bourne (IP No 19012) of Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX. Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023. For further details contact Kieran Bourne on 0800 061 4002 or by Email: info@cromwellinsolvency.co.uk

Rui Miguel Dinis Emidio, Chairperson (4407772)

RARE DIGITAL MARKETING LIMITED

(Company Number 09969369)

Previous Name of Company: Rare Design Marketing Limited 26 Jan 2016 - 9 Feb 2016

Registered office: The Quadrant, 99 Parkway Avenue, Sheffield, S9 4WG

Principal trading address: The Quadrant, 99 Parkway Avenue, Sheffield, S9 4WG

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 24 July 2023 as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Emma Dowd (IP No. 17650) and Gemma Louise Roberts (IP No. 9701) both of Wilson Field Limited, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield, S11 9PS be appointed as Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such voluntary winding up and that the liquidators be authorised to act jointly and severally in the liquidation."

Further details contact: The Joint Liquidators, Tel: 0114 2356780, Email: b.sanderson@wilsonfield.co.uk. Alternative contact: Bradley Sanderson. *Steve Bellingham*, Director

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42626

(4408235)

RIMAKE LIMITED

(Company Number 03271193)

Trading Name: Albert Street Cafe

Registered office: 15 Albert Street East, Barnsley, S70 1RS

Principal trading address: 15 Albert Street East, Barnsley, S70 1RS At a General Meeting of the above named company duly convened and held at Booth & Co, Coopers House, Intake Lane, Ossett, WF5 0RG on 21 July 2023 at 2.00 pm the following resolutions were passed as a special resolution and as an ordinary resolution:

"That the company be wound up voluntarily and that *Philip Booth* (IP No. 9470) of Booth & Co, Coopers House, Intake Lane, Ossett, WF5 ORG be and is hereby appointed as Liquidator of the company for the purposes of the voluntary winding up."

Further details contact: The Liquidator, Tel: 01924 263777.

Martin Lambert, Chair

21 July 2023

Ag EJ42510

(4408156)

RUMBELOW BUSINESS SOLUTIONS LTD

(Company Number 08833387)

Registered office: The Coach House Broomleigh, Booth Road, Altrincham, WA14 4AU

Principal trading address: 5 The Coach House, Broomleigh, Altrincham, Greater Manchester, WA14 4AU

Notice is given that by written resolutions, the sole member of the company passed a special resolution that the company be wound up voluntarily, and an ordinary resolution appointing the Joint Liquidators for the purposes of the winding-up. The requisite voting majority was received on 17/07/2023

Mrs Phillippa Rumbelow, Director.

17 July 2023

Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: *Gareth Buckley* (IP No. 18032) of The Insolvency Company SW Ltd, 2 The Crescent, Taunton, Somerset, TA1 4EA. Telephone: 01823216156.

Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: *Stacey Phipps* (IP No. 27370) of The Insolvency Company SW Ltd, 2 The Crescent, Taunton, Somerset, TA1 4EA. Telephone: 01823216156.

For further information contact Kate Harding at the offices of The Insolvency Company SW Ltd on 01823216156, or info@theinsolvencycompany.co.uk.

19 July 2023

(4408769)

RURAL HEAT LIMITED

(Company Number 07060051)

Registered office: The Old Stables, Eastcott, Devizes, SN10 4PH and it is in the process of being changed to The Old Town Hall, 71 Christchurch Road, Ringwood, BH24 1DH

Principal trading address: The Old Stables, Eastcott, Devizes, SN10 $\rm 4PH$

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 24 July 2023, as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *David Meany* (IP No. 9453) and *Tim Sloggett* (IP No. 25330) both of Quantuma Advisory Limited, The Old Town Hall, 71 Christchurch Road, Ringwood, BH24 1DH be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of such winding up. Any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by a liquidator may be done by one of them."

Further details contact: Tara Edwards, Tel: 01202 059 460 or Email: Tara.Edwards@quantuma.com

David Anthony McCormick, Director/Convener

25 July 2023 Ag EJ42495 S & N PRODUCTS LTD

(Company Number 08100734) Registered office: Unit E5 Kingsfield Close, Kings Heath Industrial

Estate, Northampton, NN5 7QS Principal trading address: Unit E5 Kingsfield Close, Kings Heath Industrial Estate, Northampton, NN5 7QS

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 25 July 2023 as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *James David Robinson* (IP No. 16092) of Finn Associates, Tong Hall, Tong, West Yorkshire BD4 0RR be appointed as Liquidator for the purposes of such voluntary winding up."

Further details contact: The Liquidator, Email: solutions@finnassociates.com. Alternative contact: Jamie Finn.

Mukesh Joshi, Director 25 July 2023

Ag EJ42496

SAVEURS... LIMITED

(Company Number 06396815)

Registered office: 7 West Park, Stoke Fleming, Dartmouth, TQ6 0RZ Principal trading address: 4 Market Street, Darmouth, TQ6 9QE; Speedwell Unit 6, Nelson Road, Dartmouth, TQ6 9SZ

At a General Meeting of the above named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Lameys, Courtenay Park, Newton Abbot, Devon, TQ12 2HD on 25 July 2023, the following resolutions were passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Michelle Anne Weir* (IP No. 9107) of Lameys, One Courtenay Park, Newton Abbot, Devon, TQ12 2HD be and are hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of such winding up."

For further details contact: Sophie James, Email: enquiries@lameys.co.uk, Tel: 01626 366117. *Guylaine Picamil*, Chair

25 July 2023

Ag EJ42520

SET FAMILY LIMITED

(Company Number 11739680)

Registered office: 19 Jay Close, Lower Earley, Reading, RG6 4HE

Principal trading address: 19 Jay Close, Lower Earley, Reading, RG6 4HE

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named Company, duly convened and held at 99 Bishopsgate, London, EC2M 3XD on 25 July 2023, the following resolutions were duly passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:-

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Eric Walls* (IP No. 9113) and *Wayne Harrison* (IP No. 9703) both of KSA Group Ltd, C12 Marquis Court, Marquisway, Team Valley, Gateshead, NE11 0RU be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding up."

Contact details for Joint Liquidators, Email: insolvency@ksagroup.co.uk or telephone 0191 482 3343.

Ali Setayesh, Chair 26 July 2023

Ag EJ42522

(4408165)

(4408173)

(4408157)

SMOKIN SKULLS LIMITED

(Company Number 11668013)

Registered office: Unit 3 The Smoke Haus, Mary Ann Street, Cardiff, CF10 2EN. (In the process of being changed to: 1st Floor, Pembroke House, Charter Court, Swansea Enterprise Park, Llansamlet, Swansea, SA7 9FS)

Principal trading address: Formerly trading from Unit 3 The Smoke Haus, Mary Ann Street, Cardiff, CF10 2EN and 41 Wind St, Swansea, SA1 1EE

At a general meeting of the above-named company, duly convened, and held at 1st Floor, Pembroke House, Charter Court, Swansea Enterprise Park, Llansamlet, Swansea, SA7 9FS on 25th July 2023, the following resolutions were passed:

(4408160)

(4408238)

(4408167)

Special resolution

"That the company be wound up voluntarily."

Ordinary resolution

"That J. M. Evans of Evans Insolvency, 1st Floor, Pembroke House, Charter Court, Swansea Enterprise Park, Llansamlet, Swansea, SA7 9FS (office holder no 9722) be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding up."

Liquidator: Jason Mark Evans (IP number 9722) of Evans Insolvency, 1st Floor, Pembroke House, Charter Court, Swansea Enterprise Park,, Llansamlet, Swansea, SA7 9FS.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

For further details contact Shauna Rees on +44 (0)1792 630640 or at shauna@evansinsolvencv.co.uk

Mark David Power, Chairman

Date: 25th July 2023

(4409218)

SPACE CREATION LTD

(Company Number 08843607)

Previous Name of Company: Eyal Moran Architects Ltd

Registered office: Concorde House, Grenville Place, London, NW7 3SA

Principal trading address: Concorde House, Grenville Place, London, NW7 3SA

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 26 July 2023, as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily" and

"That Jeffrey Mark Brenner of B&C Associates Limited, Concorde House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London, NW7 3SA, be appointed liquidator of the Company for the purposes of the voluntary windingup."

Liquidator: Jeffrey Mark Brenner (IP number 9301) of B&C Associates Limited, Concorde House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London, NW7 35A

Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

For further details contact Besa Mustafa on 020 8906 7730 or at besa@bcassociates.uk.corn

Eval Moran, Director (4409110)

SPANGLED BULL LTD

(Company Number 13729020)

Trading Name: The Spangled Bull

Registered office: C/O M.R. Insolvency, Suite One, Peel Mill, Commercial Street, Morley, LS27 8AG

Principal trading address: 10 Bankfield Lane, Huddersfield, West Yorkshire, HD5 0JG

Notice is hereby given, that the following resolutions were passed on 26 July 2023 as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company cannot by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Michael Royce (IP No. 9692) of M.R. Insolvency, Suite One, Peel Mill, Commercial Street, Morley, LS27 8AG be appointed as Liquidator for the purposes of such voluntary winding up."

Further details contact: Michael Royce, Tel: 01924 663998, Email: info@mrinsolvency.co.uk

Dawn Louise Wimpenny, Director

26 July 2023

Ag EJ42556 (4408171)

SQUARE 1 RESTAURANTS LTD

(Company Number 14247523)

Registered office: The Old Bank House, 5 Stortford Road, Dunmow, Essex CM6 1DA

Principal trading address: N/A

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named company, duly convened and held at Suite WG3, The Officers' Mess Business Centre, Royston Road, Cambridge, CB22 4QH on 26 July 2023 the following resolutions were duly passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Dominik Thiel-Czerwinke (IP No. 009636) and Louise Donna Baxter (IP No. 009123) both of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, Suite WG3, The Officers' Mess Business Centre, Royston Road, Duxford, Cambridge, CB22 4QH be and hereby are appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators may be done by all or any one or more of the persons holding the office of liquidator from time to time."

Any person who requires further information may contact the Joint Liquidators by telephone on 01223 495660. Alternatively enquiries can be made to Amy Leonard by email at Amy.Leonard@btguk.com or by telephone on 01223 948823.

Roger Robert Stiffell, Chair 26 July 2023

Ag EJ42629

TEMPLE HOUSE LTD

(Company Number 08291968)

Registered office: 26/28 Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 1QL

Principal trading address: Unit 2b Greenhough Road, Lichfield, WS13 7AU

Notice is hereby given that the following written resolutions were passed on 24 July 2023, as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Timothy Frank Corfield (IP No. 8202) of Griffin & King, 26/28 Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands, WS1 1QL be nominated Liquidator for the purposes of the voluntary winding up."

Further details contact: Timothy Frank Corfield, Email: enquiries@griffinandking.co.uk or by Tel: 01922 722205.

Leyton Jamnes Bugler, Director

24 July 2023

Ag EJ42532

THE COFFEE BAR WATFORD LTD

(Company Number 10837768) Trading Name: Brazuca Bar

In Creditors' Voluntary Liquidation ("the Company") Registered office: 225 Clapham Road, London, SW9 9BE

Principal trading address: 160 Whippendell Road, Watford, Hertfordshire, WD18 7NB

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named Company, duly convened and held at 4 Oakhurst Place, Cherrydale Road, Watford WD18 7UP on 27 July 2023 on 12:00 pm the following resolutions were duly passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound-up voluntarily" and "that Kieran Bourne, of Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX, be appointed Liquidator of the Company."

Office Holder Details: Kieran Bourne (IP No 19012) of Cromwell & Co Insolvency Practitioners, 5 Mercia Business Village, Torwood Close, Coventry, CV4 8HX. Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023. For further details contact Kieran Bourne on 0800 061 4002 or by Email: info@cromwellinsolvency.co.uk

Cesar Augusto Da Silva Melo, Chairperson

(4409327)

THE COLLEGE ARMS STRATFORD UPON AVON LIMITED

(Company Number 11762580)

Trading Name: The College Arms

Registered office: The College Arms, The Village Green, Lower Quinton, CV37 8SG

Principal trading address: The College Arms, The Village Green, Lower Quinton, CV37 8SG

At a General Meeting of the members of the above-named company, duly convened and held on 20 July 2023, the following resolutions were duly passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Richard Hunt (IP No. 21772) of SFP Restructuring Limited, 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall, London, E14 9XQ be, and is hereby, appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the winding-up."

A decision confirming the appointment of the Liquidator was made by deemed consent on the same day.

Further details contact: Richard Hunt or Max Edmonds, Tel: 020 7538 2222 Tanya Tatlow, Chair

21 July 2023 Ag EJ42588

THREE PEAKS INNS LTD

(Company Number 12439778)

Trading Name: The New Inn

Registered office: The New Inn, Old Road, Clapham, LA2 8HH

Principal trading address: The New Inn, Old Road, Clapham, LA2 8HH Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 25 July 2023 as a Special Resolution and an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Daniel Ormerod (IP No. 26930) and Lisa Ion (IP No. 21912) both of Leonard Curtis, Leonard Curtis House, Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Greater Manchester, M45 7TA be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of the winding up of the Company and that any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators may be done by all or any one or more of the persons for the time being holding such office."

For further details contact: The Joint Liquidator, Tel: 0161 413 0930 Alternative contact: Kaash Vaja

Christopher James Ledsham, Director

25 July 2023 Ag EJ42498

(4408163)

TRISKELE CONSERVATION LIMITED

(Company Number 10330709)

Registered office: The Gatehouse, 453 Cranbrook Road, Ilford, IG2 6EW

Principal trading address: 195a Trafalgar Road, London, SE10 9EQ

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named company, duly convened and held via Virtual Meeting on 25 July 2023 the following resolutions were duly passed; as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

1. That the Company be wound up voluntarily.

2. That Amie Helen Johnson and Yiannis Koumettou of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue, London, N21 3NA be and hereby are appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators may be done by all or any one or more of the persons holding the office of liquidator from time to time.

Joint Liquidator: Amie Helen Johnson (IP number 18570) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue, London, N21 3NA.

Joint Liquidator: Yiannis Koumettou (IP number 15676) of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 1 Kings Avenue, London, N21 3NA.

Date of Appointment: 25 July 2023

For further details contact Peter Odell on 0208 370 7250 or at Peter.Odell@btguk.com

Dated: 25 July 2023

Mr Conor Meehan - Chair

(4409242)

UG HEALTHCARE LIMITED

(Company Number 12008710)

Registered office: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX

Principal trading address: 10 Wilcote Road, Oxford, Headington, Oxfordshire, OX3 9NG

Nature of Business: Medical nursing home activities.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors Voluntary Liquidation.

Place of meeting: 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

Date of meeting: 24 July 2023.

Notice is given that at a General Meeting of the Company, duly convened and held at the place and on the date given above, a special resolution was passed that the company be wound up voluntarily; and an ordinary resolution was passed appointing the Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up.

Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

Liquidator's Name and Address: Rikki Burton (IP No. 14430) of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited, 6th Floor, 120 Bark Street, Bolton, BL1 2AX.

For further information contact Steven Marshall at the offices of Anderson Brookes Insolvency Practitioners Limited on 0800 1804 933, or steven@andersonbrookes.co.uk. (4408780)

27 July 2023

(4408201)

VALENCIA MARKETING LTD

(Company Number 11733172)

Registered office: 89 Station Road, Eccles, Manchester, M30 0PZ

Principal trading address: 89 Station Road, Eccles, Manchester, M30 0PZ

At a General Meeting of the members of the above-named company, duly convened and held at 2 Bothwell Street, Glasgow, G2 6LU on 22 July 2023 the following resolutions were duly passed as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Kenneth Wilson Pattullo (IP No. 008368) and Ian James Royle (IP No. 18934) both of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 2 Bothwell Street, Glasgow, G2 6LU be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of the voluntary winding up and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators, may be done by all or any one or more of the persons holding the office of liquidator from time to time."

Any person who requires further information may contact the Joint Liquidators by telephone on 0141 222 2230. Alternatively enquiries can be made to Louise Lawlor by email at Louise.Lawlor@btguk.com or by telephone on 0141 222 2230.

Imran Tariq Khawaja, Chair

22 July 2023 Ag EJ42523

(4408182)

(4408210)

WE ARE POP LTD

(Company Number 10425716)

Registered office: 2a Cope Road, Banbury, OX16 2EH formerly 10 High Street, Banbury, OX16 5DZ

Principal trading address: 10 High Street, Banbury, OX16 5DZ

Notice is hereby given that at a General Meeting of the above named Company, duly convened and held at 12 Newland Road, Banbury, OX16 5HQ on 24 July 2023 at 5.30 pm the following resolutions were passed as a Special Resolution and Ordinary Resolution respectively:-"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Gavin Bates (IP No. 8983) of Smart Business Recovery Limited, The Old Rectory, Main Street, Glenfield, Leicester, LE3 8DG be appointed Liquidator of the Company.'

Further details contact: Sharon Hill, Tel: 0116 2325117, Email: sharon@smartbusinessrecovery.co.uk.

C Allison, Director 24 July 2023

Ag EJ42581

WNE SOLUTIONS LTD

(Company Number 10267661)

Registered office: Unit 5 Phoenix Industrial Estate, Failsworth, Manchester, M35 9DS

Principal trading address: Unit 5 Phoenix Industrial Estate, Failsworth, Manchester, M35 9DS

At a general meeting of the above-named company, duly convened, and held at 1.00pm on 26 July 2023, the following resolutions were passed:

Special resolution:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the meeting that the company cannot by reason of its liabilities continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same and accordingly that the company be wound up voluntarily."

Ordinary resolution:

"That Andrew Ryder (office holder no 17552) of JT Maxwell Limited, Unit 1 Lagan House, 1 Sackville Street, Lisburn, County Antrim, BT27 4AB be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding up.

Liquidator: Andrew Ryder (IP number 17552) of JT Maxwell Ltd , Unit 1 Lagan House, 1 Sackville Street, Lisburn, County Antrim, BT27 4AB .

Liquidation by the Court

APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATORS

In the High Court of Justice No 002153 of 2022

INSIGNIA EXTENSIONS LTD

(Company Number 11212843)

Registered office: Allan House, 10 John Princes Street, London, W1G 0AH

Principal trading address: Olympia House, Armitage Road, London, England, NW11 8RQ

("the Company") - In Compulsory Liquidation

And In the Matter of INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Anthony Hyams of Insolve Plus Ltd, Allan House, 10 John Princes Street, London, W1G 0AH were appointed Liquidator of the Company at a meeting of creditors held on 6 March 2023.

Liquidator: Anthony Hyams (IP No 9413) of Insolve Plus Ltd, Allan House, 10 John Princes Street, London, W1G 0AH.

For further details contact Daire Martin on telephone 020 7495 2348, or by email at dairemartin@insolveplus.com.

Anthony Hyams , FCCA

LIQUIDATOR

DATED THIS 27TH DAY OF MARCH 2023	(4409177)

DISMISSAL OF WINDING-UP PETITION

In the HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE

BUSINESS AND PROPERTY COURTS IN LIVERPOOL, INSOLVENCY AND COMPANIES LIST (ChD) No CR-2023-LIV-000173 of 2023 In the Matter of **THE LAW FIRM (SOLICITORS) LTD**

(Company Number 09139584)

Trading Name: THE LAW FIRM

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A petition to wind up the above-named Company of 135 Lea Road, Wolverhampton, England, WV3 0LQ, presented on 26 May 2023 by WOLVERHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL of Civic Centre, St Peters Square, Wolverhampton, WV1 1SH and advertised in The London Gazette on 29 June 2023, was dismissed by the Court on 18 July 2023.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Franklyn Jones* of Weightmans LLP, 100 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9QJ . (Ref: M00001/11111587), Telephone: 01512433428, Email: frank.jones@Weightmans.com 26 July 2023 (4409176)

MEETINGS OF CREDITORS

In the High Court of Justice No 002604 of 2022

ELLIOTT OPERATIONS AND INVESTMENTS LTD

Trading Name: ELLIOTT OPERATIONS AND INVESTMENTS LTD (Company Number 06153963)

Registered office: 50a Clifford Way, MAIDSTONE, Kent, ME16 8GD Principal trading address: 50a Clifford Way, MAIDSTONE, Kent, ME16 8GD

A Virtual Meeting Of Creditors is to take place on: 17 August 2023

A Virtual Meeting Of Contributories is to take place on: 17 August 2023

Venue: Microsoft Team Platform

Should a creditor wish to participate please contact the official receiver for further details via BC.Admin@insolvency.gov.uk

Meetings summoned by: Official Receiver

The Purpose of the Meetings: To appoint a liquidator in place of the Official Receiver. A virtual meeting of creditors scheduled for Thursday 17th August 2023 has been gazetted as required under the Insolvency Act 1986.

In order to be entitled to vote at the meeting, creditors must lodge proxies and any previously unlodged proofs by 16:00 on Monday 14 August 2023 at the Official Receiver's address stated below.

It is recommended that you send scanned documents via email if possible or allow a few extra days in case of postal delays.

Official Receiver: *Karen Jackson*, Official Receiver's Office Chatham, PO Box 16660, Birmingham, B2 2HE. BC.Admin@insolvency.gov.uk Capacity : Liquidator

Date of Appointment: 26 October 2022

(4409178)

NOTICE OF INTENDED DIVIDENDS

In the DONCASTER COUNTY COURT No 158 of 2013

COOLPRICE HOLDINGS LIMITED

(Company Number 07407488)

Registered office: 284 Clifton Drive South, Lytham St Annes, Lancashire, FY8 1LH

Principal trading address: 15A Hall Gate, Doncaster, South Yorkshire, England, DN1 3NA

Notice is hereby given that I, James Richard Duckworth, the Liquidator of the above named Company, intend declaring a first dividend to the non-preferential unsecured creditors within two months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not already proved are required, on or before 31st August 2023, the last date for proving, to submit a proof of debt to me at Freeman Rich, 284 Clifton Drive South, Lytham St. Annes, Lancashire, FY8 1LH, and, if so requested by me, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary. A creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb the dividend because he has not participated in it.

Liquidator: *James Richard Duckworth* (IP number 1381) of Freeman Rich, 284 Clifton Drive South, Lytham St. Annes, Lancashire, FY8 1LH.

Date of Appointment: 10 January 2014

For further details contact Lindsey Alleyne on 01253 712231

Dated this 27th day of July 2023 (4409236)

In the NEATH & PORT TALBOT COUNTY COURT No 0003 of 2016

JEFF BRYAN ENGINEERING LIMITED

(Company Number 08065557)

Registered office: 284 Clifton Drive South, Lytham St Annes, Lancashire, FY8 1LH

Principal trading address: 3 Cae Canol, Baglan, Port Talbot, West Glamorgan, SA12 8LX

Notice is hereby given that I, James Richard Duckworth, the Liquidator of the above named Company, intend declaring a first dividend to the non-preferential unsecured creditors within two months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not already proved are required, on or before 31st August 2023, the last date for proving, to submit a proof of debt to me at Freeman Rich, 284 Clifton Drive South, Lytham St. Annes, Lancashire, FY8 1LH, and, if so requested by me, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary. A creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb the dividend because he has not participated in it.

Liquidator: *James Richard Duckworth* (IP number 1381) of Freeman Rich, 284 Clifton Drive South, Lytham St. Annes, Lancashire, FY8 1LH.

Date of Appointment: 10 May 2016

For further details contact Lindsey Alleyne on 01253 712231 Dated this 27th day of July 2023 (4408616)

PETITIONS TO WIND-UP

In the High Court of Justice

Business and Property Courts in Birmingham Insolvency and Companies List (ChD) No CR-2023-BHM-000300 of 2023

In the Matter of **GM DESIGN AND BUILD LTD** (Company Number 07552753)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A petition to wind-up the above-named Company of 31-33 Station Road, Albrighton, Wolverhampton, England, WV7 3QH, (Registered Office) presented on 13 June 2023 by TRAVIS PERKINS TRADING COMPANY LIMITED whose registered office is situate at Lodge Way House, Lodge Way, Harlestone Road, Northampton, NN5 7UG (claiming to be a Creditor of the Company) will be heard at the Business and Property Courts in Birmingham at the Priory Courts, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham, B4 6DS on 08 August 2023 at 10:00 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 16:00 hours on 07 August 2023.

The Petitioner's details for contact are Group Corporate Recoveries, Lodge Way House, Lodge Way, Harlestone Road, Northampton, NN5 7UG. Telephone : 01604 503566 Ref: OLLECW/LF1627

Dated: 25th July 2023 (4409171)

In the HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE

BUSINESS AND PROPERTY COURTS OF ENGLAND AND WALES INSOLVENCY AND COMPANIES LIST (ChD) No CR-2023-002600 of 2023

In the Matter of PROTEIN WORLD LIMITED

(Company Number 08232948)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company (Company No. 08232948) of Kingfisher House, Restmor Way, Wallington, England, SM6 7AH presented on 18 May 2023 by SUPERDRUG STORES PLC of 51 Sydenham Road, Croydon, Surrey, CR0 2EU claiming to be a creditor of the Company, will be heard at The High Court of Justice, Business and Property Courts of England and Wales, Insolvency and Companies List, The Rolls Building, 7 Rolls Buildings, Fetter Lane, London EC4A 1NL on:

Date: Wednesday 9 August 2023

Time: 10:30 hours (or as soon thereafter as the petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or his solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 16:00 hours on Tuesday 8 August 2023.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Mishcon de Reya LLP of Africa House, 70 Kingsway, London WC2B 6AH, Tel: 020 3321 6140. (Ref: BC/EG/MS/ 69913.1)

Dated: 26 July 2023

(4409173)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3232 of 2023

In the Matter of A & U (LONDON) LTD

(Company Number 08396943)

Principal trading address: PO Box 4385, 08396943 - COMPANIES HOUSE DEFAULT, ADDRESS, Cardiff, CF14 8LH

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08396943, of ,PO Box 4385, 08396943 - COMPANIES HOUSE DEFAULT, ADDRESS, Cardiff, CF14 8LH, presented on 20 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2053145/N.) 28 July 2023

(4407350)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3184 of 2023 In the Matter of A.B. HAULAGE LTD (Company Number 09954181)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09954181, of ,Marshall House, Ring Way, Ring Way, Preston, England, PR1 2QD, presented on 19 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2055564/A.)

28 July 2023

(4407463)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 1589 of 2023 In the Matter of ACF CONSULTANTS LIMITED (Company Number 2189071)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 2189071, of ,128 City Road, London, United Kingdom, EC1V 2NX, presented on 27 March 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR1477315/W.) 28 July 2023

(4407505)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3187 of 2023 In the Matter of ACUTE ELEVATORS LTD (Company Number 08789269)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08789269, of ,2 Space Business Centre, Knight Road, Rochester, Kent, England, ME2 2BF, presented on 19 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2060261/A.) 28 July 2023

(4407485)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3221 of 2023 In the Matter of AIA ACCOUNTANCY LTD (Company Number 06851050) Principal trading address: Flat 20 Master Gunner Place, Greenwich Heights, Shooters Hil, London,, England, SE18 4NW and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 06851050, of ,Flat 20 Master Gunner Place, Greenwich Heights, Shooters Hill, London, England, SE18 4NW, presented on 20 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 598642 . (Ref SLR2066412/U.) (4407450)

28 July 2023

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3296 of 2023 In the Matter of ALP DISPENSE LIMITED

(Company Number 09055560)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09055560, of ,Unit 6 Lakeside Park, Llantarnam Industrial Park, Cwmbran, Torfaen, Wales, NP44 3XS, presented on 22 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2049075/A.) 28 July 2023 (4407497)

In the High Court of Justice, Business & Property Courts in Birmingham

Court Number: CR-2023-BHM-000289

In the Matter of ALPHADRIVE ENGINEERING SERVICES LIMITED (Company Number 07302839)

and In the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind-up the above-named Company of Springvale Street, Willenhall, West Midlands, United Kingdom, WV13 1EJ presented 01 June 2023 by Andrew Fender as Supervisor of Alphadrive Engineering Limited, Sanderlings House, Springbrook Lane, Earlswood, B94 5SG will be heard at High Court of Justice, The Business and Property Courts in Birmingham, Priory Courts, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham, B4 6DS on 8th August 2023 at 10 am.

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 16.00 hours on 7th August 2023.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is: Zafar Rafiq, Venture Legal, Corporate & Restructuring Lawyers, 71-75 Shelton Street, Covent Garden, London WC2H 9JQ

Ag EJ42573

(4408252)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3194 of 2023 In the Matter of ARTISAN FOOD HALL TRADING LTD (Company Number 11733352) and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 11733352, of ,5 Greenside House Portal Business Centre, Eaton Lane, Tarporley, England, CW6 9DL, presented on 19 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2062918/A.)

28 July 2023

(4407473)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3151 of 2023 In the Matter of ASTON DARBY LIMITED

(Company Number 10664655)

Principal trading address: 63-65 Chorley New Road, Bolton, England, **BI 1 40R**

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 10664655, of ,63-65 Chorley New Road, Bolton, England, BL1 4QR, presented on 15 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR2065844/G.)

28 July 2023

(4407465)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3150 of 2023 In the Matter of AVENUES DESIGN AND BUILD LIMITED (Company Number 07577062)

Principal trading address: 16 Kings Road, London, NW10 2BL

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 07577062, of ,16 Kings Road, London, NW10 2BL, presented on 15 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR2065182/G.) 28 July 2023

(4407454)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3290 of 2023 In the Matter of AVP ASSET VALUE PARTNERS LIMITED (Company Number 09585167) and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09585167, of ,35 Ballards Lane, London, United Kingdom, N3 1XW, presented on 22 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2049826/A.)

28 July 2023

(4407522)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3138 of 2023

In the Matter of BALMORAL ACCOUNTANCY SERVICES (N.E.) LIMITED

(Company Number 07788361)

Principal trading address: 11 Avondale Terrace, Chester Le Street, County Durham, England, DH3 3ED

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 07788361, of ,11 Avondale Terrace, Chester Le Street, County Durham, England, DH3 3ED, presented on 15 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR2061190/G.) 28 July 2023

(4407449)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3394 of 2023

In the Matter of BIG BOLT LIMITED

(Company Number 01115833)

Principal trading address: 10 Royce Road, Crawley, England, RH10 9NX

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 01115833, of ,10 Royce Road, Crawley, England, RH10 9NX, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR2058198/G.) 28 July 2023

(4407476)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3257 of 2023 In the Matter of BLUE ROCK MANAGEMENT LIMITED (Company Number 08424456)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08424456, of ,Livermore House, High Street, Dunmow, England, CM6 1AW, presented on 21 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2064422/A.)

28 July 2023

(4407457)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3259 of 2023 In the Matter of BMS MANAGEMENT SERVICES LTD (Company Number 09510883)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09510883, of ,45 Oxford Street, Wellingborough, England, NN8 4JH, presented on 21 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2066410/A.) 28 July 2023

(4407469)

In the High Court of Justice

Business and Property Courts of England and Wales, Company and Insolvency List (ChD) Court Number: CR-23-003279

In the Matter of BRAZIER PROPERTY SERVICES (BPS) LTD (Company Number 13804453)

And in the matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to Wind-Up the above named Company whose registered office is situate Bryn Estyn, East Street, Llangollen, Denbighshire, LL20 8RB presented on 22 June 2023 by Stark Building Materials UK Limited of Binley Business Park, Merchant House, Harry Weston Road, Coventry, CV3 2TT claiming to be a Creditor of the Company will be heard at the Roval Courts of Justice. The Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the Hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give Notice of Intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 16.00 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners Solicitors are: J.E. Baring & Co, First Floor, 63-66 Hatton Garden, London, EC1N 8LE. Tel: 020 7242 8966. Ref: AJH/ BRAP336 Ag EJ42606

(4408257)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3143 of 2023 In the Matter of BROADHEAD ACCOUNTANTS LIMITED (Company Number 04852108) and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 04852108, of ,Suite 609 Britannia House 1-11 Glenthorne Road, London, England, W6 0LH, presented on 15 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR2057944/W.)

28 July 2023

(4407456)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3422 of 2023

In the Matter of BUZZABILITY LIMITED

(Company Number 07286063)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 07286063, of ,45 St. Marys Road, London, W5 5RG, presented on 28 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2061891/A.) 28 July 2023

(4407488)

In the HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE

BUSINESS AND PROPERTY COURTS OF ENGLAND AND WALES INSOLVENCY AND COMPANIES LIST (ChD) No CR-2023-003433 of 2023

In the Matter of BW RESOURCES LIMITED

(Company Number 04064340)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named company (registered no 04064340) of 1 & 3 Kings Meadow, Osney Mead, Oxford, England OX2 0DP, presented on 28 June 2023 by CF CORPORATE FINANCE LIMITED of Reading International Business Park, Reading, Berkshire RG2 6AA (the Petitioner) claiming to be a creditor of the company, will be heard at The Rolls Building, 7 Rolls Buildings, Fetter Lane, London EC4A 1NL on:

Date: 9 August 2023

Time: 10:30 hours (or as soon thereafter as the petition can be heard) Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of that intention in accordance with rule 7.14 by 16.00 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Howman Solicitors, 52/53 Margaret Street, London, W1W 8SQ. (IMR/I00119782.) Dated: 26 July 2023

(4409170)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3397 of 2023 In the Matter of CAFE LOULOU'S LTD (Company Number 09500027) and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986 A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09500027, of ,203-205 The Vale, London, United Kingdom, W3 7QS, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR2026737/W.) 28 July 2023

(4407598)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3193 of 2023 In the Matter of CALOPUS SOLUTIONS LIMITED (Company Number 08320330)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08320330, of ,2 Ashburn Way, Wetherby, West Yorkshire, LS22 6WD, presented on 19 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2064226/N.) 28 July 2023

(4407507)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3387 of 2023

In the Matter of CATALIT CONSULTING LIMITED

(Company Number 08424887)

Principal trading address: 5 Robin Place, Boundary Way, Watford, England, WD25 7SL

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08424887, of ,5 Robin Place, Boundary Way, Watford, England, WD25 7SL, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR2056919/G.) 28 July 2023

(4407486)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3263 of 2023 In the Matter of CC SPARE PARTS LTD (Company Number 10019434) and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 10019434, of ,8 Tidlock House, Erebus Drive, London, England, SE28 0GD, presented on 21 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR2066581/W.)

28 July 2023

(4407455)

SLR2066556/U.) 28 July 2023

be heard).

(4407470)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration

Number 07822480, of ,Studio 10.14, Print Village Studios, Chadwick

Road, London, England, SE15 4PU, presented on 27 June 2023 by

the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14

Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be

Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal

Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition

(whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do

so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and

Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue,

Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 598642 . (Ref

Companies Court No 3355 of 2023

by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

(Company Number 08422193)

Companies Court No 3231 of 2023

In the Matter of CHOUDHRY TRADING LIMITED and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08422193, of ,34 Queensbury Station Parade, Edgware, HA8 5NN, presented on 20 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court. Roval Courts of Justice. 7 Rolls Building. Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589239 . (Ref SLR2061396/J.) 28 July 2023

(4407521)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3139 of 2023 In the Matter of CJS ENGAGEMENT 2 LTD

(Company Number 13563791)

Principal trading address: Wynyard Park House Wynyard Avenue, Wynyard, Billingham, England, TS22 5TB

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 13563791, of ,Wynyard Park House Wynyard Avenue, Wynyard, Billingham, England, TS22 5TB, presented on 15 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR2066452/G.) 28 July 2023

(4407446)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3388 of 2023 In the Matter of CONLEY & CO LIMITED (Company Number 07822480) Principal trading address: Studio 10.14, Print Village Studios, Chadwick Road, London, England, SE15 4PU

In the Matter of CREATIVE HOSPITALITY HOLDINGS (SWANSEA) LIMITED

(Company Number 13309735)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 13309735, of ,7 Wood Street, Port Talbot, Wales, SA13 2HW, presented on 26 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2065168/A.)

28 July 2023

(4407464)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3236 of 2023 In the Matter of CREDITCARD OPTIMISATION LIMITED

(Company Number 03012533)

Principal trading address: 4th Floor, Park Gate 161-163 Preston Road, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 6AF

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 03012533, of ,4th Floor, Park Gate 161-163 Preston Road, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 6AF, presented on 20 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR2064693/G.) 28 July 2023

(4407471)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3227 of 2023

In the Matter of CUMBRIA CHILDCARE LTD (Company Number 04353884)

Principal trading address: 164-166 St. Albans Avenue, Ashton-Under-Lyne, England, OL6 8TU

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 04353884, of ,164-166 St. Albans Avenue, Ashton-Under-Lyne, England, OL6 8TU, presented on 20 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2054856/N.) 28 July 2023

(4407478)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 2946 of 2023 In the Matter of DRWM LTD formerly Whistler Marine Management Ltd

(Company Number 10272871)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 10272871, of ,61 Bridge Street, Kington, England, HR5 3DJ, presented on 6 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 20 September 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 19 September 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2060669/N.) 28 July 2023 (4407593)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3261 of 2023 In the Matter of **DUNATOS LIMITED** (Company Number 09194116)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09194116, of ,Emstrey House North, Shrewsbury Business Park, Shrewsbury, SY2 6LG, presented on 21 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2012219/A.)

28 July 2023

(4407462)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3244 of 2023 In the Matter of EMMAWIN LTD (Company Number 08865319)

Principal trading address: 537 Evesham Boad, Bedditch, Worcestershire, B97 5JP

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08865319, of ,537 Evesham Road, Redditch, Worcestershire, B97 5JP, presented on 20 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building. Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR2063899/G.) 28 July 2023

(4407480)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3415 of 2023

In the Matter of ENGINEERING SUPPLY CHAIN NETWORK LIMITED

(Company Number 07650635)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 07650635, of ,257a Penn Road, Wolverhampton, West Midlands, WV4 5SF, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2060045/N.) 28 July 2023

(4408696)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3222 of 2023 In the Matter of ENUGU LIMITED (Company Number 09508821)

Principal trading address: Marl House, Scotts Hill, Outwood, Surrey, United Kingdom, RH1 5PR

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09508821, of ,Marl House, Scotts Hill, Outwood, Surrey, United Kingdom, RH1 5PR, presented on 20 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR2058419/G.) 28 July 2023

(4407467)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3144 of 2023 In the Matter of ESSEX CLADDING TEAM LTD

(Company Number 09426010) and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09426010, of ,Unit C Pegasus Works, 8-10 Roebuck Road, Hainault Business Park, Hainault, United Kingdom, IG6 3UF, presented on 15 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2016667/A.) 28 July 2023

(4409134)

In the High Court of Justice

(Business and Property Courts of England and Wales) Insolvency & Companies List (ChD) Court Number: CR-2023-002977

In the Matter of EXAMPA ENTERPRISES LIMITED

(Company Number 13504377)

In the Matter of The Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above named Company of 279 Holyhead Road, Birmingham, B21 0AP presented on 14 June 2023 by NPOWER COMMERCIAL GAS LTD, WESTWOOD WAY, WESTWOOD BUSINESS PARK, COVENTRY, CV4 8LG acting as a Petitioning Creditor of the Company will be heard in the High Court of Justice, Chancery Division, Companies Court, Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the Hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give Notice of Intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 16.00 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Judge & Priestley LLP of Justin House, 6 West Street, Bromley, Kent BR1 1JN, telephone number 0208 290 7327, fax 0208 464 3332. Reference LMU/NPOW002/0168. Ag EJ42511

(4408251)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 2488 of 2023

In the Matter of FEMEDA LIMITED

(Company Number 04585850)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 04585850, of ,Unit 9 Nelson Park, Colbourne Avenue, Cramlington, England, NE23 1WD, presented on 15 May 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2031008/N.)

28 July 2023

(4409371)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3225 of 2023 In the Matter of FIRE AND ICE GROUP LIMITED (Company Number 11376141)

Principal trading address: River House Flat 19, Common Road, Evesham, Worcestershire, United Kingdom, WR11 4QY

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 11376141, of ,River House Flat 19, Common Road, Evesham, Worcestershire, United Kingdom, WR11 4QY, presented on 20 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR2062856/G.) 28 July 2023

(4407472)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3430 of 2023 In the Matter of FUTURE OPTIONS LIMITED

(Company Number 09188592)

Principal trading address: The Mansion, 27 Frederick Street, Birmingham, England, B1 3HH

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09188592, of ,The Mansion, 27 Frederick Street, Birmingham, England, B1 3HH, presented on 28 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR2058344/W.)

28 July 2023

(4407500)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3344 of 2023

In the Matter of G FORCE 1 LIMITED

(Company Number 09226807)

Principal trading address: Flat 2, Spitfire House, 23 Coombe Lane, London, England, SW20 0BS

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company. Registration Number 09226807, of ,Flat 2, Spitfire House, 23 Coombe Lane, London, England, SW20 0BS, presented on 26 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR2066607/W.) 28 July 2023 (4407481)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3414 of 2023 In the Matter of GREGSON THORP CONSULTING LIMITED

(Company Number 08488671)

Principal trading address: 2 Church Street, Burnham, Slough, England, SL1 7HZ

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08488671, of ,2 Church Street, Burnham, Slough, England, SL1 7HZ, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR2059481/W.) 28 July 2023

(4407496)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3341 of 2023 In the Matter of GRISONS PEAK LLP (Company Number OC319067) and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number OC319067, of ,128d Sinclair Road, Sinclair Road, London, England, W14 0NL, presented on 26 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR2060211/W.) 28 July 2023

(4407516)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3342 of 2023 In the Matter of GRISONS PEAK SERVICES LIMITED (Company Number 04617136) and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 04617136, of ,128d 128d Sinclair Road, London, United Kingdom, W14 0NL, presented on 26 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR2060213/W.) 28 July 2023

(4407503)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3419 of 2023 In the Matter of HACKETTS GROUP (UK) LIMITED

(Company Number 08728279)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08728279, of ,38 New Road, Bolter End, High Wycombe, England, HP14 3NA, presented on 28 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR1894201/A.) 28 July 2023

(4407493)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3195 of 2023

In the Matter of HARVEST CARE GROUP LTD

(Company Number 07274988)

Principal trading address: 78 Queens Road, Watford, England, WD17 2LA

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 07274988, of ,78 Queens Road, Watford, England, WD17 2LA, presented on 19 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR1788935/G.) 28 July 2023

(4407461)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3247 of 2023 In the Matter of HENRY'S BARBERS LTD (Company Number 06533493)

Principal trading address: 10-12 Bay Road, Bullbrook, Bracknell, **RG12 2NH**

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 06533493, of ,10-12 Bay Road, Bullbrook, Bracknell, RG12 2NH, presented on 21 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2046287/N.) 28 July 2023

(4407494)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3234 of 2023 In the Matter of HYDRODESK LTD

(Company Number 08196855)

Principal trading address: Saville Court, Saville Place, Bristol, BS8 4EJ

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08196855, of ,Saville Court, Saville Place, Bristol, BS8 4EJ, presented on 20 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR2066279/G.) 28 July 2023

(4407483)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3413 of 2023 In the Matter of I S K CATERERS LIMITED (Company Number 08532288) and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08532288, of ,239-241 Kennington Lane, London, England, SE11 5QU, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR2034569/W.)

(4407518)

In the HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE

28 July 2023

BUSINESS AND PROPERTY COURTS IN LEEDS INSOLVENCY AND COMPANIES LIST No CR-2023-LDS -00540 of 2023 In the Matter of J&R CONSTRUCTION GROUP LTD

(Company Number 10919489)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named company (registration number. 10919489) of Unit 1c Birchwood Indurstrial Estate, Hoe Lane, Nazeing, Essex, England, EN9 2RJ Presented on 26 June 2023 By CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION PRODUCTS LIMITED of Unit 40 Warners Farm, Main Road, Howe Street, Chelmsford CM3 1BL Claiming to be a creditor of the company and will be heard at The Business and Property Courts in Leeds, 1 Oxford Row, Leeds, LS1 3BG on Date: 8 August 2023

Time: 10:00 hours (or as soon thereafter as the petition can be heard) Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the petitioner or its solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 16:00 hours on 7 August 2023.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is: Clarion Solicitors Limited, Elizabeth House, 13-19 Queen Street, LEEDS LS1 2TW Dated 27 July 2023

(4409172)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3289 of 2023 In the Matter of JACKSON PROPERTIES LIMITED (Company Number 03197816)

Principal trading address: 24 Sycamore House, Hollybush Estate, Cardiff. Wales. CF14 7DY

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 03197816, of ,24 Sycamore House, Hollybush Estate, Cardiff, Wales, CF14 7DY, presented on 22 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2034058/N.) 28 July 2023

(4407498)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3249 of 2023

In the Matter of KARLEX ROCLYNS CARE LIMITED

(Company Number 09829908)

Principal trading address: Claremont House, 40-42 Claremont Road, Seaford, East Sussex, United Kingdom, BN25 2BD

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09829908, of ,Claremont House, 40-42 Claremont Road, Seaford, East Sussex, United Kingdom, BN25 2BD, presented on 21 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2038339/N.) 28 July 2023

(4407477)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3409 of 2023 In the Matter of KNIGHTS CATERING SERVICES LTD

(Company Number 06667437)

Principal trading address: 48 Cambrian Avenue, Redcar, Cleveland, **TS10 4HF**

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 06667437, of ,48 Cambrian Avenue, Redcar, Cleveland, TS10 4HF, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2066548/N.) 28 July 2023

(4407495)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3338 of 2023

In the Matter of LA PERLA GLOBAL MANAGEMENT (UK) LIMITED (Company Number 07125773)

Principal trading address: 23 Savile Row Savile Row, London, England, W1S 2ET

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 07125773, of ,23 Savile Row Savile Row, London, England, W1S 2ET, presented on 26 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ., claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR2062545/W.) 28 July 2023

(4407492)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3190 of 2023 In the Matter of LENEVAN ADMINISTRATION LIMITED (Company Number 08538938)

Principal trading address: PO Box 4385, 08538938:, COMPANIES HOUSE DEFAULT ADDRESS, Cardiff

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08538938, of ,PO Box 4385, 08538938:, COMPANIES HOUSE DEFAULT ADDRESS, Cardiff, presented on 19 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2052253/N.) (4407468)

28 July 2023

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3354 of 2023 In the Matter of LUCIDIENT LIMITED (Company Number 08118144) Principal trading address: 6 Brearley Avenue Brearley Avenue, Oldbrook, Milton Keynes, England, MK6 2NR and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08118144, of ,6 Brearley Avenue Brearley Avenue, Oldbrook, Milton Keynes, England, MK6 2NR, presented on 26 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2061429/N.)

28 July 2023

(4407487)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3346 of 2023

In the Matter of MARCANA LTD

(Company Number 09457048)

Principal trading address: 29 Sophora House 342 Queenstown Road, London, England, SW11 8BW

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09457048, of ,29 Sophora House 342 Queenstown Road, London, England, SW11 8BW, presented on 26 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR2031744/W.) 28 July 2023

(4407502)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3406 of 2023

In the Matter of MD PROJECTS DATA LTD

formerly MDX SOLUTIONS LTD

(Company Number 06896900)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 06896900, of ,20 - 22 Wenlock Road, London, England, N1 7GU, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2068585/A.)

(4407475)

28 July 2023

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3384 of 2023 In the Matter of MERLIN SECURITY LTD (Company Number 12365044)

Principal trading address: 14 Intercity Industrial Estate, Melksham,

England, SN12 8DE and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 12365044, of ,14 Intercity Industrial Estate, Melksham, England, SN12 8DE, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 598642 . (Ref SLR2066922/U.)

28 July 2023

(4407460)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3423 of 2023

In the Matter of MESSENGER ENTERPRISES LIMITED

(Company Number 04894970) and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 04894970, of ,Units 1 And 2 Field View Baynards Green Business, Park, Baynards Green, Bicester, Oxfordshire, OX27 7SG, presented on 28 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589239 . (Ref SLR2032433/J.)

28 July 2023

(4407504)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3378 of 2023 In the Matter of MIDION LIMITED (Company Number 10141844)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 10141844, of ,61 Bridge Street, Kington, England, HR5 3DJ, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589239 . (Ref SLR2047160/J.) 28 July 2023

(4407519)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3376 of 2023 In the Matter of MINERVA AG CAFE LIMITED (Company Number 09271103)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09271103, of ,3 Nursery Gardens, Barnsley, South Yorkshire, S70 3DS, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589239 . (Ref SLR2031994/J.) (4407520)

28 July 2023

28 July 2023

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3395 of 2023 In the Matter of MISTRY MOTORS LIMITED (Company Number 05150332)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 05150332, of ,Unit No : 1, Hartford Street, Denton, Manchester, M34 3FR, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589239 . (Ref SLR2052322/J.)

(4407599)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3377 of 2023 In the Matter of MTD CONTRACTORS LIMITED (Company Number 05269288)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 05269288, of ,33 Southwick Street, London, W2 1JQ, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589239 . (Ref SLR2064773/J.) 28 July 2023

(4407510)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3428 of 2023 In the Matter of NATIONWIDE SECURITY GUARDING LTD (Company Number 09813430)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09813430, of ,The Thames Innovation Centre, 2 Veridion Way, Erith, Kent, England, DA18 4AL, presented on 28 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589239 . (Ref SLR2061135/J.) 28 July 2023

(4407506)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3382 of 2023 In the Matter of NORTHBOROUGH SERVICES LIMITED

(Company Number 06709673)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 06709673, of ,C/O Sable International, 13th Floor One Croydon 12-16 Addiscombe Road, Croydon, CR0 0XT, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589239 . (Ref SLR2061062/J.) 28 July 2023

(4407508)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3461 of 2023

In the Matter of NORWICH WOOD BURNERS LIMITED (Company Number 11872099)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 11872099, of ,5 Le Tunder Close, Norwich, England, NR7 0JH, presented on 29 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 16 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 15 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589239 . (Ref SLR2061854/J.) 28 July 2023

(4407513)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3258 of 2023 In the Matter of NSC 365 LIMITED (Company Number 09818064) and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09818064, of ,Langley House Park Road, East Finchley, London, N2 8EY (formerly at Langley House Park Road, East Finchley, London, N2 8EY) presented on 21 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2052006/A.) 28 July 2023

(4407444)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3455 of 2023 In the Matter of NUTZU CLADDING LTD (Company Number 09743272)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09743272, of ,46 Purbrock Avenue, Watford, England, WD25 0AD, presented on 29 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 16 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 15 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589239 . (Ref SLR2034584/J.) 28 July 2023

(4407509)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3189 of 2023 In the Matter of OCO CONSULTING LIMITED (Company Number 10205243)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 10205243, of ,43 Crispin Way, Middlesex, United Kingdom, UB8 3WS, presented on 19 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2054901/A.) 28 July 2023

(4407459)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3224 of 2023 In the Matter of OPP PROJECT SERVICES LIMITED (Company Number 09668369) Principal trading address: Boox, 2nd Floor The Port House, Port Solent, Portsmouth, England, PO6 4TH and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09668369, of ,Boox, 2nd Floor The Port House, Port Solent, Portsmouth, England, PO6 4TH, presented on 20 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 598642 . (Ref SLR2063880/U.)

28 July 2023

(4407445)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3255 of 2023 In the Matter of OPTIMUM CIS LIMITED

(Company Number 11884719)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 11884719, of ,C/O Revolution Rti Limited, 30 Lathom Road, Southport, Merseyside, PR9 0JP (formerly at Boulton House, Southmere Court, Electra Way, Crewe, England, CW1 6GU) presented on 21 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ., claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2066881/A.) 28 July 2023

(4407474)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3233 of 2023

In the Matter of PAPROCKI LTD

(Company Number 10305612) Principal trading address: 7 Higham Hill Road, London, England, E17 6EA

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 10305612, of ,7 Higham Hill Road, London, England, E17 6EA, presented on 20 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 598642 . (Ref SLR2066011/U.) (4407443)

28 July 2023

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3239 of 2023 In the Matter of PEPPERMILL-LONDON LIMITED

(Company Number 07958010)

Principal trading address: Building 3 Oakleigh Road South, London, England, N11 1GN

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 07958010, of ,Building 3 Oakleigh Road South, London, England, N11 1GN, presented on 20 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 598642 . (Ref SLR2033266/U.) 28 July 2023

(4407451)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3146 of 2023 In the Matter of PIRETEK LTD

(Company Number 11448757)

Principal trading address: 1st Floor 14 Church Street, Ilkley, England, LS29 9DS

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 11448757, of ,1st Floor 14 Church Street, Ilkley, England, LS29 9DS, presented on 15 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589629 . (Ref SLR2066238/G.) 28 July 2023

(4407452)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3277 of 2023 In the Matter of PIRITEK LIMITED

(Company Number 12124720)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 12124720, of ,14 Church Street, Ilkley, England, LS29 9DS, presented on 22 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589239 . (Ref SLR2066254/J.) 28 July 2023

(4407515)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3393 of 2023

In the Matter of POWER CONSTRUCTIONS (CR) LIMITED (Company Number 07601106)

and in the Matter of the INSOI VENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 07601106, of ,210 Brixton Hill, London, England, SW2 1HE, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 598642 . (Ref SLR2063062/U.)

28 July 2023

(4408695)

In the High Court of Justice

Business and Property Courts of England and Wales, Company and Insolvency List (ChD) Court Number: CR-2023-003283

In the Matter of PROJECT MAGNATE CONSULTING LTD

(Company Number 09023248)

And in the matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to Wind-Up the above named Company whose registered office is situate Office 1, 58 Peregrine Road, Ilford, IG6 3SZ presented on 22 June 2023 by Stark Building Materials UK Limited of Binley Business Park, Merchant House, Harry Weston Road, Coventry, CV3 2TT claiming to be a Creditor of the Company will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, The Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the Hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give Notice of Intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 16.00 hours on 9 August 2023.

The Petitioners Solicitors are: J.E. Baring & Co, First Floor, 63-66 Hatton Garden, London, EC1N 8LE. Tel: 020 7242 8966. Ref: AJH/ PROM516 Ag EJ42605

(4408247)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3392 of 2023 In the Matter of PSYMPLICITY LTD

(Company Number 07618606)

Principal trading address: Churchill House, 137 - 139 Brent Street, London, England, NW4 4DJ

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 07618606, of ,Churchill House, 137 - 139 Brent Street, London, England, NW4 4DJ, presented on 27 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 598642 . (Ref SLR2065704/U.) (4407448)

28 July 2023

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3431 of 2023 In the Matter of RND VENTURES LIMITED (Company Number 09448311)

Principal trading address: 10 Claycorn Court Station Way, Claygate, Esher, Surrey England, KT10 0QR

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 09448311, of ,10 Claycorn Court Station Way, Claygate, Esher, Surrey England, KT10 0QR, presented on 28 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589072 . (Ref SLR2066678/W.) 28 July 2023

(4407499)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3172 of 2023

In the Matter of ROBINSON CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT LIMITED

(Company Number 07123932)

Principal trading address: 90 Turton Road, Bolton, Greater Manchester, BL2 3DY

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 07123932, of ,90 Turton Road, Bolton, Greater Manchester, BL2 3DY, presented on 16 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 598642 . (Ref SLR2065778/U.)

28 July 2023

(4407466)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3420 of 2023

In the Matter of ROCK SECURITY SERVICES LIMITED (Company Number 05063743)

Principal trading address: 321 Slade Road, Erdington, B23 7JX and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 05063743, of ,321 Slade Road, Erdington, B23 7JX, presented on 28 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR1770221/N.) 28 July 2023

(4407484)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3315 of 2023 In the Matter of RURAL HEAT LIMITED

(Company Number 07060051)

Principal trading address: The Old Stables, Eastcott, Eastcott, Devizes, Wiltshire, SN10 4PH

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 07060051, of ,The Old Stables, Eastcott, Eastcott, Devizes, Wiltshire, SN10 4PH, presented on 23 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 598642 . (Ref SLR2007270/U.)

28 July 2023

(4407453)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division)

Companies Court No 3167 of 2023

In the Matter of UK VIRTUAL SERVICES LIMITED

(Company Number 04724459)

Principal trading address: 318a Palatine Road, Manchester, England, M22 4FW

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 04724459, of ,318a Palatine Road, Manchester, England, M22 4FW, presented on 16 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 598642 . (Ref SLR2063875/U.) 28 July 2023 (4407458)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3186 of 2023 In the Matter of VENTURA 1 LTD (Company Number 12686898)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 12686898, of ,20-22 Wenlock Road, London, England, N1 7GU, presented on 19 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 598642 . (Ref SLR2064787/U.)

28 July 2023

(4407447)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3427 of 2023 In the Matter of ZENTECH LTD (Company Number 10366539)

and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 10366539, of ,Unit 4 Green Man Yard, Boreham Street, Hailsham, East Sussex, England, BN27 4SF, presented on 28 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589571 . (Ref SLR2065170/A.) 28 July 2023

(4407491)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 3192 of 2023 In the Matter of **ZIP YOUR HOME LTD** (Company Number 08550561)

Principal trading address: 7 Beryl Avenue, London, England, E6 5JT and in the Matter of the INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Registration Number 08550561, of ,7 Beryl Avenue, London, England, E6 5JT, presented on 19 June 2023 by the COMMISSIONERS FOR HM REVENUE AND CUSTOMS, of 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ,, claiming to be Creditors of the Company, will be heard at the High Court, Royal Courts of Justice, 7 Rolls Building, Fetter Lane, London, EC4A 1NL on 9 August 2023 at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any persons intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioners or to their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 7.14 by 1600 hours on 8 August 2023 .

The Petitioners' Solicitor is the Solicitor to, HM Revenue and Customs, Solicitor's Office & Legal Services, 14 Westfield Avenue, Stratford, London, E20 1HZ, telephone 03000 589137 . (Ref SLR2064227/N.) 28 July 2023

(4407489)

Members' voluntary liquidation

APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATORS

PURSUANT TO SECTION 109 OF THE INSOLVENCY ACT 1986 Name of Company: CRAIGMORE LTD

Company Number: 09462241

Registered office: Goodwood House, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton, Somerset TA1 2PX

Nature of Business: Management consultancy

Type of Liquidation: Members

Liquidator's name and address: Daniel James of Albert Goodman LLP, Goodwood House, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton, Somerset TA1 2PX

Office Holder Number: 2629.

Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023

By whom Appointed: Members

Alternative contact: Lili Hawkins, Telephone: 01823 210170, Email: lili.hawkins@albertgoodman.co.uk (4408700)

Name of Company: HAMSTER I.T LIMITED

Company Number: 06320306

Registered office: Allan House, 10 John Princes Street, London W1G 0AH

Principal trading address: 27 Manor Avenue, Caterham, Surrey, CR3 6AP

Nature of Business: Management consultancy activities other than financial management

Type of Liquidation: Members Voluntary Liquidation

Liquidator's name and address: *Anthony Hyams,* Insolve Plus, Allan House, 10 John Princes Street, London WIG 0AH

Office Holder Number: 9413.

Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023

By whom Appointed: Members

For further details contact: Sam So on 020 7495 2348 or by email at samso@insolveplus.com (4408704)

Company Number: 05058258

Name of Company: A J CORNABY LTD

Nature of Business: Provision of medical services (urology)

Registered office: The registered office of A J Cornaby Ltd will be changed to Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, Hampshire, SO14 3TJ, having previously been at Warren House, Castle Road, Kingswear, Dartmouth, Devon, TQ6 0DX Principal trading address: Warren House, Castle Road, Kingswear, Dartmouth, Devon, TQ6 0DX

Type of Liquidation: Members Voluntary Liquidation

Joint Liquidator: *Matthew Hoy* (IP number 24550) of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

Joint Liquidator: *Gordon Johnston* (IP number 8616) of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023

By whom Appointed: Members

For further details contact Clare Willmett on 0808 196 8676 or at clare.willmett@trusolv.co.uk (4409246)

Name of Company: A J WOOD PLANT LTD

Company Number: 12575072

Registered office: 11 Market Place, Longridge, Preston, PR3 3RS

Principal trading address: Withy Trees Farm, Cumeragh Lane,

Whittingham, Preston, PR3 2AN

Type of Liquidation: Member's Voluntary

Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023 Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: Craig Johns (IP No. 013152) of

Cowgill Holloway Business Recovery LLP, Regency House, 45-53 Chorley New Road, Bolton, BL1 4QR. Telephone: 0161 827 1200. Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: *Jason Mark Elliott* (IP No. 9496) of Cowgill Holloway Business Recovery LLP, Regency House, 45-53 Chorley New Road, Bolton, BL1 4QR. Telephone: 0161 827 1200.

For further information contact Janette Elliott at the offices of Cowgill Holloway Business Recovery LLP on 0161 827 1200, or Janette.Elliott@cowgills.co.uk.

By whom Appointed: Members

25 July 2023

(4408759)

Company Number: 08971696 Name of Company: **AMANACO LIMITED**

Nature of Business: Activities auxiliary to financial intermediation

Registered office: 63 Brook Street, London, England, W1K 4HS

Principal trading address: 63 Brook Street, London, England, W1K 4HS

Type of Liquidation: Members Voluntary Liquidation

Joint Liquidator: *Karen Spears* (IP number 8854) of RSM UK Restructuring Advisory LLP, 25 Farringdon Street, London, EC4A 4AB.

Joint Liquidator: *Phillip Sykes* (IP number 6119) of RSM UK Restructuring Advisory LLP, 25 Farringdon Street, London, EC4A 4AB.

Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

By whom Appointed: Members

For further details contact Lucy Christian on 0203 201 8000 or at restructuring.mvl@rsmuk.com (4408743)

Name of Company: ANCITO LTD

Company Number: 08468533

Nature of Business: Management consultancy activities other than financial management Registered office: 14 London Street, Andover, SP10 2PA Type of Liquidation: Members Date of Appointment: 19 July 2023 *Steve Markey* (IP No. 14912) and *Martin Maloney* (IP No. 9628) both of Leonard Curtis, Leonard Curtis House, Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Greater Manchester, M45 7TA By whom Appointed: Members Ag EJ42636 (4408152)

Name of Company: ARROW POLYBAGS LIMITED

Company Number: 05883137

Nature of Business: Manufacturer of plastic packaging goods

Registered office: Units 5-8 Phoenix Estate, Goat Mill Road, Merthyr Tydfil, CF48 3TD

Type of Liquidation: Members

Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

Michelle Williams (IP No. 9388) of Bailams & Co, Ty Antur, Navigation Park, Abercynon, CF45 4SN

By whom Appointed: Members

Ag EJ42512 (4408144)

Company Number: 09086980

Name of Company: **DBNET LTD**

Nature of Business: Other information technology service activities Registered office: Unit 2 Spinnaker Court, 1C Becketts Place,

Hampton Wick, Kingston upon Thames KT1 4EQ

Principal trading address: 129 Queens Road, Teddington TW11 0LZ Type of Liquidation: Members Voluntary Liquidation

Liquidator: *Adam Solomon Nakar* (IP number 19530) of WSM Marks Bloom LLP, Unit 2 Spinnaker Court, 1C Becketts Place, Hampton Wick, Kingston upon Thames KT1 4EQ.

Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023

By whom Appointed: Members

For further details contact Ella Foggensteiner on 020 8939 8240

(4408578)

Company Number: 12202794

Name of Company: EALING ENERGY LTD

Nature of Business: Management consultancy activities other than financial management

Registered office: 72 Cowper Road, London, W7 1EJ

Type of Liquidation: Members Voluntary Liquidation

Liquidator: *Richard Cacho* (IP number 11012) of RCM Advisory Limited, 64-66 Westwick Street, Norwich, Norfolk, NRZ 4SZ.

Date of Appointment: 28 July 2023

By whom Appointed: The Members of the Company For further details contact Stephen Ridley on 0800 288 4088 or at richard@rcmadvisory.co.uk (4409275)

Company Number: 09462809

Name of Company: FIRST TCL LTD

Nature of Business: Provision of project management services

Registered office: The registered office of First TCL Ltd. will be changed to Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, Hampshire, SO14 3TJ, having previously been at 68 Commonfields, West End, Woking, Surrey, GU24 9JA

Principal trading address: 68 Commonfields, West End, Woking, Surrey, GU24 9JA

Type of Liquidation: Members Voluntary Liquidation

Joint Liquidator: *Matthew Hoy* (IP number 24550) of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

Joint Liquidator: *Gordon Johnston* (IP number 8616) of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023

By whom Appointed: The Member

For further details contact Clare Willmett on 0808 196 8676 or at clare.willmett@trusolv.co.uk (4409257)

COMPANIES

Name of Company: FOREST COMMUNITY HEALTH LIMITED

Company Number: 06861783 Nature of Business: General medical practice activities Registered office: 8 The Courtyard, Wyncolls Road, Severalls Industrial Park, Colchester, Essex, CO4 9PE Type of Liquidation: Members Date of Appointment: 23 July 2023 Andrew Anderson Kelsall (IP No. 009555) and Lee Anthony Green (IP

No. 015610) both of Larking Gowen LLP, 1st Floor, Prospect House, Rouen Road, Norwich, NR1 1RE By whom Appointed: Members

Ag EJ42620

(4408151)

Company Number: 05250890

Name of Company: FRANK COOPER & SON LIMITED

Nature of Business: Landscapes and Ground Maintenance

Registered office: Unit 1 The Old Barns, Stringers Lane, Aston, Nr Stevenage, SG2 7EF Principal trading address: Unit 1 The Old Barns, Stringers Lane,

Aston, Nr Stevenage, SG2 7EF

Type of Liquidation: Members Voluntary Liquidation

Liquidator: *Alan J Clark* (IP number 8760) of Carter Clark, Recovery House, 15-17 Roebuck Road, Hainault Business Park, Ilford, Essex, IG6 3TU.

Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023

By whom Appointed: The Members

For further details contact Julie Jackson on 020 8559 5086 or at julie.jackson@carterclark.co.uk (4409239)

PURSUANT TO SECTION 109 OF THE INSOLVENCY ACT 1986 Name of Company: HECFLATS LIMITED

Company Number: 00860484

(Registered in England and Wales) ("the Company")

Registered office: Suite 5 Corum 2 Corum Office Park, Crown Way, Warmley, Bristol, England, BS30 8FJ Nature of Business: Letting and operating of real estate

Type of Liquidation: Members

Liquidator's name and address: *Simon Robert Haskew* of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP of 3rd Floor Castlemead, Lower Castle Street, Bristol, BS1 3AG and *Neil Frank Vinnicombe* of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, 11c Kingsmead Square, Bath BA1 2AB Office Holder Numbers: 008988 and 009519. Date of Appointment: 21 July 2023 By whom Appointed: Members (4408707)

Name of Company: **PRADIP SWEET MART LIMITED** Company Number: 03946973 Nature of Business: Takeaway food shops and mobile food stands

Registered office: 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall, London, E14 9XQ Type of Liquidation: Members Date of Appointment: 17 July 2023 *David Kerr* (IP No. 9161) of SFP Restructuring Limited, 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall, London, E14 9XQ By whom Appointed: Members Ag EJ42591 (4408153)

Name of Company: **STONECRAFT AND RECLAMATION LTD** Company Number: 08770224 Nature of Business: Specialised construction Registered office: The Old Rectory, Main Street, Glenfield, Leicester, LE3 8DG Type of Liquidation: Members Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023 *Gavin Bates* (IP No. 8983) of Smart Business Recovery Limited, The Old Rectory, Main Street, Glenfield, Leicester, LE3 8DG By whom Appointed: Members Ag EJ42518 (4408145)

Company Number: 13305458

Name of Company: **TREMAYNE DEVELOPMENT LIMITED** Nature of Business: Development of building projects Registered office: Cardrew House, Cardrew Industrial Estate, Redruth, Cornwall, TR15 1SP Principal trading address: Cardrew House, Cardrew Industrial Estate, Redruth, Cornwall, TR15 1SP Type of Liquidation: Members Voluntary Liquidation Joint Liquidator: *Samuel Adam Bailey* (IP number 14094) of Richard J Smith & Co, 53 Fore Street, Ivybridge, PL21 9AE. Joint Liquidator: *Jonathan Trembath* (IP number 3502) of Richard J Smith & Co, 53 Fore Street, Ivybridge, PL21 9AE. Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

By whom Appointed: the Company

For further details contact Steve Baggett on 01752 690101 or at steve.baggett@richardjsmith.com (4409160)

Company Number: 08584361

Name of Company: VERAVINEA LTD

Previous Name of Company: Riviere Consultants Ltd

Nature of Business: Commissions receivable of wine sales

Registered office: St John's Terrace, 11-15 New Road, Manchester, M26 1LS

Principal trading address: Flat 11 Doddington Grove, London, SE17 3TG $\,$

Type of Liquidation: Members Voluntary Liquidation

Liquidator: *Steven Wiseglass* (IP number 9525) of Inquesta Corporate Recovery & Insolvency, St John's Terrace, 11-15 New Road, Manchester, M26 1LS.

Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023

By whom Appointed: Members

For further details contact Kat Davies on 0333 005 0080 or at kat.davies@inquesta.co.uk (4409253)

Name of Company: WEDNESBURY CONSERVATIVE AND UNIONIST CLUB,LIMITED(THE)

Company Number: 00212951 Nature of Business: Club Registered office: 79 Caroline Street, Birmingham B3 1UP Type of Liquidation: Members Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023 *Roderick Graham Butcher* (IP No. 8834) of Butcher Woods, 79 Caroline Street, Birmingham, B3 1UP By whom Appointed: Members Ag EJ42574 (4408155)

NOTICES TO CREDITORS

CRAIGMORE LTD

(Company Number 09462241)

Registered office: Goodwood House, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton, Somerset TA1 2PX

Principal trading address: Elmleigh, South Road, Timsbury, Bath, BA2 0NA

On 21 July 2023 the above company was placed in members' voluntary liquidation and Daniel James , IP No. 26292 of Albert Goodman LLP, Goodwood House, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton, Somerset TA1 2PX was appointed liquidator. The company is able to pay all its known creditors in full.

Notice is hereby given that creditors who have not already proved are required, on or before 22 August 2023, to prove their debts by sending Daniel James of Albert Goodman LLP, Goodwood House, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton, Somerset TA1 2PX, the liquidator of the company, written statements of the amounts they claim to be due to them from the company and, if so requested, to provide further details or produce documentary or other evidence as may appear to the liquidator to be necessary. A creditor who has not proved their debt before the declaration of any dividend is not entitled to disturb, by reason that they have not participated in it, the distribution of that dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt was proved. The liquidator intends that, after paying or providing for the claims of all creditors who have prove their debts, the funds remaining in the hands of the liquidator shall be distributed to shareholders absolutely.

Further details contact: Lili Hawkins, Telephone: 01823 210170, Email: lili.hawkins@albertgoodman.co.uk

Daniel James, Liquidator

26 July 2023

(4408706)

HAMSTER I.T LIMITED

(Company Number 06320306)

Registered office: 3rd Floor, Lawford House, Albert Place, London, N3 1QA

Principal trading address: 27 Manor Avenue, Caterham, Surrey, CR3 6AP

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the creditors of the above named Company, which was voluntarily wound up on 20 July 2023, are required, on or before 28 August 2023 to send their full names and addresses together with full particulars of their debts or claims to Insolve Plus, Allan House, 10 John Princes Street, London WIG 0AH, and, if so requested by me, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved. Note: This is a solvent liquidation and all known creditors have been or will be paid in full.

Anthony Hyams (IP Number 9413), Liquidator of Insolve Plus, Allan House, 10 John Princes Street, London WIG 0AH.

Date of appointment: 20 July 2023

For further details contact: Sam So on 020 7495 2348 or by email at samso@insolveplus.com

DATED THIS 25TH DAY OF JULY 2023

Anthony Hyams FCCA, Liquidator

(4408699)

A J CORNABY LTD

(Company Number 05058258)

Registered office: The registered office of A J Cornaby Ltd will be changed to Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, Hampshire, SO14 3TJ, having previously been at Warren House, Castle Road, Kingswear, Dartmouth, Devon, TQ6 0DX Principal trading address: Warren House, Castle Road, Kingswear, Dartmouth, Devon, TQ6 0DX

Notice is hereby given that the creditors of the Company are required, on or before 25 August 2023, to prove their debts by delivering their proofs (in the format specified in Rule 14.4 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016) to the Joint Liquidators at Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

If so required by notice from the Joint Liquidators, creditors must produce any document or other evidence which the Joint Liquidators consider is necessary to substantiate the whole or any part of a claim. Note: The directors of the Company have made a Declaration of Solvency and it is expected that all creditors will be paid in full.

Joint Liquidator: Matthew Hoy (IP number 24550) of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

Joint Liquidator: Gordon Johnston (IP number 8616) of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023

For further details contact Clare Willmett on 0808 196 8676 or at clare.willmett@trusolv.co.uk (4409248)

A J WOOD PLANT LTD

(Company Number 12575072)

Registered office: 11 Market Place, Longridge, Preston, PR3 3RS

Principal trading address: Withy Trees Farm, Cumeragh Lane, Whittingham, Preston, PR3 2AN

Final Date For Submission: 25 August 2023.

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 14.28 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016, that the joint liquidators of the Company named above (in members' voluntary liquidation) intend to make final distributions to creditors. Creditors are required to prove their debts on or before the final date for submission specified in this notice by sending full details of their claims to the joint liquidators. Creditors must also, if so requested by the joint liquidators, provide such further details and documentary evidence to support their claims as the joint liquidators deem necessary.

The intended distributions are final distributions and may be made without regard to any claims not proved by the final date for submission specified in this notice. Any creditor who has not proved their debt by that date, or who increases the claim in their proof after that date, will not be entitled to disturb the intended final distributions. The joint liquidators intend that, after paying or providing for final distributions in respect of creditors who have proved their claims, all funds remaining in the joint liquidators' hands following the final distributions to creditors shall be distributed to the shareholders of the Company absolutely.

The directors have made a statutory declaration that the Company is able to pay all known liabilities in full.

Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023

Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: Craig Johns (IP No. 013152) of Cowgill Holloway Business Recovery LLP, Regency House, 45-53 Chorley New Road, Bolton, BL1 4QR. Telephone: 0161 827 1200.

Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: Jason Mark Elliott (IP No. 9496) of Cowgill Holloway Business Recovery LLP, Regency House, 45-53 Chorley New Road, Bolton, BL1 4QR. Telephone: 0161 827 1200.

For further information contact Janette Elliott at the offices of Cowgill Holloway Business Recovery LLP on 0161 827 1200, or Janette.Elliott@cowgills.co.uk.

(4408758)

AMANACO LIMITED

25 July 2023

(Company Number 08971696)

Registered office: 63 Brook Street, London, England, W1K 4HS

Principal trading address: 63 Brook Street, London, England, W1K 4HS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the creditors of the above-named company, which is being voluntarily wound up, who have not already proved their debt are required, on or before 4 September 2023, the last day for proving, to send in their names and addresses and to submit their proof of debt to the undersigned at RSM UK Restructuring Advisory LLP, 25 Farringdon Street, London, EC4A 4AB and, if so requested by the Joint Liquidators, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary.

A creditor who has not proved his debt before the declaration of any dividend is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the distribution of that dividend or any other dividend before his debt was proved.

Joint Liquidator: Karen Spears (IP number 8854) of RSM UK Restructuring Advisory LLP, 25 Farringdon Street, London, EC4A 4AB.

Joint Liquidator: Phillip Sykes (IP number 6119) of RSM UK Restructuring Advisory LLP, 25 Farringdon Street, London, EC4A 4AB.

Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

For further details contact Lucy Christian on 0203 201 8000 or at restructuring.mvl@rsmuk.com Dated: 26 July 2023

(4408744)

ANCITO LTD

(Company Number 08468533)

Registered office: 14 London Street, Andover, SP10 2PA

Principal trading address: The Long House, Ramridge Park, Andover, SP11 9BY

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 14.28 of the INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016, that further to the appointment of the Joint Liquidators on 19 July 2023, they intend to declare a first and final dividend to creditors of the above company within two months of the last date for proving, specified below.

Notice is hereby given that creditors of the Company are required, on or before 25 August 2023, to prove their debts by delivering their proofs (in the format specified in Rule 14.4 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016) to the Joint Liquidators at Leonard Curtis, Leonard Curtis House, Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Greater Manchester, M45 7TA.

If so required by notice from the Joint Liquidators, creditors must produce any document or other evidence which the Joint Liquidators consider is necessary to substantiate the whole or any part of a claim.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts by sending their full names and addresses, particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Joint Liquidators at Leonard Curtis, Leonard Curtis House, Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Greater Manchester M45 7TA by no later than 25 August 2023 (the last date for proving).

As the distribution will be a final distribution, it may be made without regard to the claim of any person in respect of a debt not proved.

Note: The Directors of the Company have made a declaration of solvency and it is expected that all creditors will be paid in full.

Date of Appointment: 19 July 2023

Office Holder Details: *Steve Markey* (IP No. 14912) and *Martin Maloney* (IP No. 9628) both of Leonard Curtis, Leonard Curtis House, Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Greater Manchester, M45 7TA

For further details contact: The Joint Liquidators, Tel: 0161 413 0930. Alternative contact: Elise Townsend.

Steve Markey, Joint Liquidator

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42636

(4408141)

ARROW POLYBAGS LIMITED

(Company Number 05883137)

Registered office: Units 5-8 Phoenix Estate, Goat Mill Road, Merthyr Tydfil, CF48 3TD

Principal trading address: Units 5-8 Phoenix Estate, Goat Mill Road, Merthyr Tydfil, CF48 3TD

Notice is hereby given that creditors of the Company are required, on or before 20 September 2023 to prove their debts by sending their full names and addresses, particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Liquidator at Bailams & Co, Ty Antur, Navigation Park, Abercynon, CF45 4SN.

If so required by notice in writing from the Liquidator, creditors must, either personally or by their solicitors, come in and prove their debts at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before their debts are proved.

Note: The Directors of the Company have made a declaration of solvency and it is expected that all creditors will be paid in full. Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

Office Holder Details: *Michelle Williams* (IP No. 9388) of Bailams & Co, Ty Antur, Navigation Park, Abercynon, CF45 4SN

For further details contact Michelle Williams, Email: michelle@bailams.co.uk.

Michelle Williams, Liquidator

26 July 2023

Ag EJ42512

(4408168)

DBNET LTD

(Company Number 09086980)

Registered office: Unit 2 Spinnaker Court, 1C Becketts Place, Hampton Wick, Kingston upon Thames KT1 4EQ

Principal trading address: 129 Queens Road, Teddington TW11 0LZ

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Creditors of the Company are required, on or before 31 August 2023 to send their names and addresses and particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their solicitors (if any) to Adam Solomon Nakar of WSM Marks Bloom LLP, Unit 2 Spinnaker Court, 1C Becketts Place, Hampton Wick, Kingston upon Thames KT1 4EQ, the Liquidator of the company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the Liquidator, by their solicitors or personally, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in any such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

NOTE: This notice is purely formal. All known creditors have been or will be paid in full.

Liquidator: *Adam Solomon Nakar* (IP number 19530) of WSM Marks Bloom LLP, Unit 2 Spinnaker Court, 1C Becketts Place, Hampton Wick, Kingston upon Thames KT1 4EQ.

Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023

For further details contact Ella Foggensteiner on 020 8939 8240

(4408579)

EALING ENERGY LTD

(Company Number 12202794)

Registered office: 72 Cowper Road, London, W7 1EJ

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the creditors of the above named company, which is being voluntarily wound up, must send their full names and addresses (and those of their Solicitors, if any), together with full particulars of their debts or claims to the Liquidator at RCM Advisory Limited, 64-66 Westwick Street, Norwich, Norfolk, NR2 4SZ by 22 August 2023.

The distribution may be made without regard to the claim of any person in respect of a debt not proved

Note: It is anticipated that all known Creditors will be paid in full.

Liquidator: *Richard Cacho* (IP number 11012) of RCM Advisory Limited, 64-66 Westwick Street, Norwich, Norfolk, NRZ 4SZ. Date of Appointment: 28 July 2023

For further details contact Stephen Ridley on 0800 288 4088 or at richard@rcmadvisory.co.uk (4409276)

FIRST TCL LTD

(Company Number 09462809)

Registered office: The registered office of First TCL Ltd. will be changed to Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, Hampshire, SO14 3TJ, having previously been at 68 Commonfields, West End, Woking, Surrey, GU24 9JA

Principal trading address: 68 Commonfields, West End, Woking, Surrey, GU24 9JA

Notice is hereby given that the creditors of the Company are required, on or before 25 August 2023, to prove their debts by delivering their proofs (in the format specified in Rule 14.4 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016) to the Joint Liquidators at Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

If so required by notice from the Joint Liquidators, creditors must produce any document or other evidence which the Joint Liquidators consider is necessary to substantiate the whole or any part of a claim. Note: The sole director of the Company has made a Declaration of Solvency and it is expected that all creditors will be paid in full.

Joint Liquidator: *Matthew Hoy* (IP number 24550) of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

Joint Liquidator: *Gordon Johnston* (IP number 8616) of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023

For further details contact Clare Willmett on 0808 196 8676 or at clare.willmett@trusolv.co.uk (4409255)

FOREST COMMUNITY HEALTH LIMITED

(Company Number 06861783)

Registered office: 8 The Courtyard, Wyncolls Road, Severalls Industrial Park, Colchester, Essex, CO4 9PE Principal trading address: N/A

Notice is hereby given pursuant to Rule 14.28 of the INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016, that the Joint Liquidators intend to declare a first and final distribution to unsecured creditors of the Company within the period of two months from the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts by sending their full names and addresses, particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Joint Liquidators at Larking Gowen LLP, 1st Floor Prospect House, Rouen Road, Norwich, NR1 1RE by no later than 22 August 2023 (the last date for proving).

Note: The Directors of the Company have made a declaration of solvency and it is expected that all creditors will be paid in full.

Date of Appointment: 23 July 2023

Office Holder Details: *Andrew Anderson Kelsall* (IP No. 009555) and *Lee Anthony Green* (IP No. 015610) both of Larking Gowen LLP, 1st Floor, Prospect House, Rouen Road, Norwich, NR1 1RE

For further details contact: Andrew Kelsall, Email: Andrew.Kelsall@larking-gowen.co.uk. Alternative contact: Jodie Barrett, Email: Jodie.Barrett@larking-gowen.co.uk

Andrew Anderson Kelsall, Joint Liquidator 26 July 2023

Ag EJ42620

(4408703)

(4408148)

FRANK COOPER & SON LIMITED

(Company Number 05250890)

Registered office: Unit 1 The Old Barns, Stringers Lane, Aston, Nr Stevenage, SG2 7EF

Principal trading address: Unit 1 The Old Barns, Stringers Lane, Aston, Nr Stevenage, SG2 7EF

Alan J Clark (IP No. 8760) of Carter Clark, Recovery House, 15-17 Roebuck Road, Hainault Business Park, Ilford, Essex, IG6 3TU, give notice that I was appointed liquidator of the above named company on 27 July 2023 by a resolution of members.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the creditors of the above named company which has been voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 28 August 2023 to prove their debts by sending to the undersigned Alan J Clark of Carter Clark, Recovery House, 15-17 Roebuck Road, Hainault Business Park, Ilford, Essex, IG6 3TU the of the company, written statements of the amounts they claim to be due to them from the company and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary evidence as may appear to the liquidator to be necessary.

Please note that this is a solvent liquidation and therefore the liquidator is entitled to make the distribution without regard to the claim of any person in respect of a debt not proved.

Liquidator: *Alan J Clark* (IP number 8760) of Carter Clark, Recovery House, 15-17 Roebuck Road, Hainault Business Park, Ilford, Essex, IG6 3TU.

Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023

For further details contact Julie Jackson on 020 8559 5086 or at julie.jackson@carterclark.co.uk

Dated: 28 July 2023

(4409238)

GAL-DEM LIMITED

(Company Number 09807604)

Registered office: 31st Floor, 40 Bank Street, London, E14 5NR

The Company was placed into members' voluntary liquidation on 10 July 2023 and on the same date, Jeremy Karr (IP Number: 009540) and Simon John Killick (IP Number: 23390), both of Begbies Traynor (London) LLP, of 31st Floor, 40 Bank Street, London, E14 5NR were appointed as Joint Liquidators of the Company.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Creditors of the Company are required on or before 17 August 2023 to send in their names and addresses, particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any) to the undersigned Jeremy Karr of Begbies Traynor (London) LLP, 31st Floor, 40 Bank Street, London, E14 5NR the Joint Liquidator of the Company and, if so required by notice in writing to prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof shall be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

This notice is purely formal, the Company is able to pay all its known creditors in full.

Joint Liquidator: *Jeremy Karr* (IP number 009540) of Begbies Traynor (London) LLP, 31st Floor, 40 Bank Street, London, E14 5NR.

Joint Liquidator: *Simon John Killick* (IP number 23390) of Begbies Traynor (London) LLP, 31st Floor, 40 Bank Street, London, E14 5NR.

For further details contact Yannick Joorun on 020 7516 1500 or at Yannick.Joorun@btguk.com

Dated: 27 July 2023

Jeremy Karr, Joint Liquidator

(4409227)

NOTICE TO CREDITORS TO SEND IN PARTICULARS OF DEBTS OR CLAIMS

HECFLATS LIMITED (Company Number 00860484)

(Registered in England and Wales) ("the Company")

Registered office: Suite 5 Corum 2 Corum Office Park, Crown Way, Warmley, Bristol, England, BS30 8FJ

Principal trading address: Suite 5 Corum 2, Corum Office Park, Crown Way, Bristol, BS30 8FJ

The Company was placed into members' voluntary liquidation on 21 July 2023 and on the same date, Simon Robert Haskew (IP Number: 008988) and Neil Frank Vinnicombe (IP Number: 009519), both of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP, of 3rd Floor Castlemead, Lower Castle Street, Bristol, BS1 3AG were appointed as Joint Liquidators of the Company. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Creditors of the Company are required on or before 1 September 2023 to send in their names and addresses, particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any) to the undersigned Simon Robert Haskew of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP of 3rd Floor Castlemead, Lower Castle Street, Bristol, BS1 3AG the Joint Liquidator of the Company and, if so required by notice in writing to prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof shall be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

This notice is purely formal, the Company is able to pay all its known creditors in full.

Any person who requires further information may contact the Joint Liquidators by telephone on 0117 937 7130. Alternatively, enquiries can be made to Kelly Johnson by e-mail at kelly.johnson@btguk.com or by telephone on 0117 937 7130.

Dated: 26 July 2023

Signed: Simon Haskew, Joint Liquidator

OCEAN SWIMMING POOLS LIMITED

(Company Number 02843520)

Registered office: Leonard Curtis Recovery, Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Manchester M45 7TA

Principal trading address: Crown House, 16 Holloway Street, Upper Gornal, Dudley DY3 2EA

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 14.28 of the INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016, that further to the appointment of the joint liquidators on 17 February 2023, they intend to declare a first interim dividend to creditors of the above company within two months of the last date for proving, specified below.

Notice is hereby given that creditors of the Company are required, on or before 24 August 2023, to prove their debts by delivering their proofs (in the format specified in Rule 14.4 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016) to the Joint Liquidators at Leonard Curtis, Leonard Curtis House, Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Manchester M45 7TA.

If so required by notice from the Joint Liquidators, creditors must produce any document or other evidence which the Joint Liquidators consider is necessary to substantiate the whole or any part of a claim. Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts by sending their full names and addresses, particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the joint liquidators at Leonard Curtis, Leonard Curtis House, Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Greater Manchester M45 7TA by no later than 24 August 2023 (the last date for proving).

As the distribution will be a final distribution, it may be made without regard to the claim of any person in respect of a debt not proved.

Note: The Directors of the Company have made a declaration of solvency and it is expected that all creditors will be paid in full. Date of Appointment: 17 February 2023

Office Holder Details: *Steve Markey* (IP No. 14912) and *Conrad Beighton* (IP No. 9556) both of Leonard Curtis, Leonard Curtis House, Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Greater Manchester, M45 7TA

For further details contact: The Joint Liquidators, Tel: 0161 413 0930. Alternative contact: Ben Bardsley

Steve Markey, Joint Liquidator 26 July 2023

Ag EJ42601

PRADIP SWEET MART LIMITED

(Company Number 03946973)

Registered office: 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall, London, E14 9XQ (Formerly) 154 Kenton Road, Harrow, Middlesex, HA3 8AZ

Principal trading address: (Formerly) 154 Kenton Road, Harrow, Middlesex, HA3 8AZ

Notice is hereby given under Rule 14.28 of the INSOLVENCY (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2016, that I, the Liquidator of the above-named Company, David Kerr of SFP Restructuring Limited, 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall, London E14 9XQ intend declaring a first and final dividend to unsecured creditors.

Creditors who have not already proved are required, on or before 06 September 2023 to submit their proofs of debt to me at SFP Restructuring Limited, 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall, London E14 9XQ and, if so requested by me, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary.

Please note that this is a solvent liquidation and therefore I am entitled to make the distribution and any further distribution to creditors or shareholders without regard to the claim of any person in respect of a debt not proved.

Please note: The last date for submitting a proof of debt is 6 September 2023. A proof of debt can be downloaded at https:// www.gov.uk/government/publications/rule-144-proof-of-debt-

general-form

Date of Appointment: 17 July 2023

Office Holder Details: *David Kerr* (IP No. 9161) of SFP Restructuring Limited, 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall, London, E14 9XQ

For further details contact: David Kerr or Aaliyah Dable, Tel: 020 7538 2222.

David Kerr, Liquidator

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42591

(4408149)

STONECRAFT AND RECLAMATION LTD

(Company Number 08770224)

Registered office: The Old Rectory, Main Street, Glenfield, Leicester, LE3 8DG (Formerly) Masingham House Main Street, Willoughby Waterleys, Leicester LE8 6UF

Principal trading address: Masingham House Main Street, Willoughby Waterleys, Leicester LE8 6UF

Notice is hereby given that the creditors of the above named Company, which was voluntarily wound up on 24 July 2023 are required, on or before 1 September 2023 to send their full names and addresses together with full particulars of their debts or claims to Smart Business Recovery Limited, The Old Rectory, Main Street, Glenfield, Leicester, LE3 8DG, and, if so requested by me, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

Office Holder Details: *Gavin Bates* (IP No. 8983) of Smart Business Recovery Limited, The Old Rectory, Main Street, Glenfield, Leicester, LE3 8DG

Further details contact Gavin Bates on telephone 0116 2325117 or by email at gavin@smartbusinessrecovery.co.uk

Gavin Bates, Liquidator

26 July 2023

Ag EJ42518

(4408154)

TREMAYNE DEVELOPMENT LIMITED

(Company Number 13305458)

Registered office: Cardrew House, Cardrew Industrial Estate, Redruth, Cornwall, TR15 1SP

Principal trading address: Cardrew House, Cardrew Industrial Estate, Redruth, Cornwall, TR15 1SP

Notice is hereby given that creditors of the Company are required, on or before 31 August 2023, to prove their debts by delivering their proofs (in the format specified in Rule 14.4 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016) to the Joint Liquidators at Richard J Smith & Co, 53 Fore Street, Ivybridge, Devon, PL21 9AE.

If so required by notice from the Liquidators, creditors must produce any document or other evidence which the Liquidators consider is necessary to substantiate the whole or any part of a claim.

Note: The Directors of the Company have made a declaration of solvency and it is expected that all creditors will be paid in full.

Joint Liquidator: *Samuel Adam Bailey* (IP number 14094) of Richard J Smith & Co, 53 Fore Street, lvybridge, PL21 9AE.

Joint Liquidator: *Jonathan Trembath* (IP number 3502) of Richard J Smith & Co, 53 Fore Street, lvybridge, PL21 9AE.

Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

For further details contact Steve Baggett on 01752 690101 or at steve.baggett@richardjsmith.com (4409161)

VERAVINEA LTD

(Company Number 08584361)

Previous Name of Company: Riviere Consultants Ltd

Registered office: St John's Terrace, 11-15 New Road, Manchester, M26 1LS

Principal trading address: Flat 11 Doddington Grove, London, SE17 3TG

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the creditors of the above named Company, which was voluntarily wound up on 27 July 2023, are required, on or before 25 August 2023 to send their full names and addresses together with full particulars of their debts or claims to Inquesta Corporate Recovery & Insolvency, St John's Terrace, 11-15 New Road, Manchester, M26 1LS, and, if so requested by me, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved. Note: This is a solvent liquidation and all known creditors have been or will be paid in full.

Liquidator: *Steven Wiseglass* (IP number 9525) of Inquesta Corporate Recovery & Insolvency, St John's Terrace, 11-15 New Road, Manchester, M26 1LS.

Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023

For further details contact Kat Davies on 0333 005 0080 or at kat.davies@inquesta.co.uk

DATED THIS 28th DAY OF JULY 2023

(4409254)

RESOLUTION FOR VOLUNTARY WINDING-UP

PURSUANT TO SECTIONS 283 OF THE COMPANIES ACT 2006 AND 84(1)(B) OF THE INSOLVENCY ACT 1986 CRAIGMORE LTD

(Company Number 09462241)

Registered office: 20 Chamberlain Street, Wells, Somerset BA5 2PF

Principal trading address: Elmleigh, South Road, Timsbury, Bath BA2 0NA

Passed the 21st day of July 2023

The member of the above company has duly passed the following WRI EN RESOLUTIONS:-

a SPECIAL RESOLUTION "that the company be wound up voluntarily"

and an ORDINARY RESOLUTION "that Daniel James (IP No. 2629) of Albert Goodman LLP, Goodwood House, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton, Somerset TA1 2PX be appointed liquidator of the company for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up.

Further details contact: Lili Hawkins, Telephone: 01823 210170, Email: lili.hawkins@albertgoodman.co.uk

(4408702)

THE INSOLVENCY ACT 1986 COMPANY LIMITED BY SHARES SPECIAL RESOLUTIONS OF HAMSTER I.T LIMITED

(Company Number 06320306)

Robert Middleton - Director

Registered office: 3rd Floor, Lawford House, Albert Place, London, N3 1QA

Principal trading address: 27 Manor Avenue, Caterham, Surrey, CR3 6AP

At a general meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 27 Manor Avenue, Caterham, Surrey, CR3 6AP on 20 July 2023, the following special resolutions were passed: **Resolutions**

I. 'That the Company be wound up voluntarily" (and)

2. "That the Liquidator be authorised to distribute any of the Company's assets in specie"

Derren Hams, Chairman of Meeting

Anthony Hyams (IP Number 9413), Liquidator of Insolve Plus, Allan House, 10 John Princes Street, London WIG 0AH, (telephone: 020 7495 2348). (4408698)

A J CORNABY LTD

(Company Number 05058258)

Registered office: The registered office of A J Cornaby Ltd will be changed to Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, Hampshire, SO14 3TJ, having previously been at Warren House, Castle Road, Kingswear, Dartmouth, Devon, TQ6 0DX Principal trading address: Warren House, Castle Road, Kingswear, Dartmouth, Devon, TQ6 0DX

The following Written Resolutions were passed pursuant to the provisions of section 288 of the Companies Act 2006 as a Special and Ordinary Resolution respectively:

THAT the Company be wound up voluntarily; and

THAT Matthew Hoy and Gordon Johnston of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ, be appointed as Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding up. Where applicable, any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by a Joint Liquidator may be done by all or any persons for the time being holding such office.

Joint Liquidator: Matthew Hoy (IP number 24550) of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

Joint Liquidator: Gordon Johnston (IP number 8616) of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023

For further details contact Clare Willmett on 0808 196 8676 or at clare.willmett@trusolv.co.uk

Dr Andrew Cornaby signing Resolutions for Registrar (4409247)

A J WOOD PLANT LTD

(Company Number 12575072)

Registered office: 11 Market Place, Longridge, Preston, PR3 3RS

Principal trading address: Withy Trees Farm, Cumeragh Lane, Whittingham, Preston, PR3 2AN

Place of meeting: Cowgill Holloway Business Recovery LLP, Regency House, 45-53 Chorley New Road, Bolton, BL1 4QR.

Date of meeting: 20 July 2023.

Time of meeting: 4:00 pm.

At an extraordinary general meeting of the members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened and held at the place, time and on the date specified above, the following resolutions were passed as a special resolution, and an ordinary resolution respectively: that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and the Joint Liquidators be appointed.

Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023

Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: Craig Johns (IP No. 013152) of Cowgill Holloway Business Recovery LLP, Regency House, 45-53 Chorley New Road, Bolton, BL1 4QR. Telephone: 0161 827 1200.

Joint Liquidator's Name and Address: Jason Mark Elliott (IP No. 9496) of Cowgill Holloway Business Recovery LLP, Regency House, 45-53 Chorley New Road, Bolton, BL1 4QR. Telephone: 0161 827 1200.

For further information contact Janette Elliott at the offices of Cowgill Holloway Business Recovery LLP on 0161 827 1200, or Janette.Elliott@cowgills.co.uk. 25 July 2023

(4408760)

AMANACO LIMITED

(Company Number 08971696)

Registered office: 63 Brook Street, London, England, W1K 4HS Principal trading address: 63 Brook Street, London, England, W1K 4HS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that by written resolution of the members of the company on the following special resolution was passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily."

"The Company also passed the following ordinary resolution on 24 July 2023."

"That Karen Spears and Phillip Sykes of RSM UK Restructuring Advisory LLP 25 Farringdon Street., London, EC4A 4AB be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators to the Company, to act on a joint and several basis."

The Joint Liquidators were appointed on 24 July 2023.

Joint Liquidator: Karen Spears (IP number 8854) of RSM UK Restructuring Advisory LLP, 25 Farringdon Street, London, EC4A 4AB

Joint Liquidator: Phillip Sykes (IP number 6119) of RSM UK Restructuring Advisory LLP, 25 Farringdon Street, London, EC4A 4AB.

Date of Appointment: 24 July 2023

For further details contact Lucy Christian on 0203 201 8000 or at restructuring.mvl@rsmuk.com

Aref Hisham Lahham, Director (4408742) Dated: 24 July 2023

ANCITO LTD

(Company Number 08468533)

Registered office: 14 London Street, Andover, SP10 2PA

Principal trading address: The Long House, Ramridge Park, Andover, SP11 9BY

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 19 July 2023, as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be and is hereby wound up voluntarily and that Steve Markey (IP No. 14912) and Martin Maloney (IP No. 9628) both of Leonard Curtis, Leonard Curtis House, Elms Square, Bury New Road, Whitefield, Greater Manchester, M45 7TA be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of the winding up of the Company and the Liquidators are authorised to act jointly and severally."

For further details contact: The Joint Liquidators, Tel: 0161 413 0930. Alternative contact: Elise Townsend.

Sir Mark Mans, Director

26 July 2023

Ag EJ42636

ARROW POLYBAGS LIMITED

(Company Number 05883137)

Registered office: Units 5-8 Phoenix Estate, Goat Mill Road, Merthyr Tydfil, CF48 3TD

Principal trading address: Units 5-8 Phoenix Estate, Goat Mill Road, Merthyr Tydfil, CF48 3TD

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 24 July 2023, as a special and ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Michelle Williams (IP No. 9388) of Bailams & Co, Ty Antur, Navigation Park, Abercynon, CF45 4SN be appointed as Liquidator for the purposes of such voluntary winding up."

further details Michelle Williams. Email: contact: For michelle@bailams.co.uk. Clive Rees, Director

24 July 2023

Ag EJ42512

(4408140)

(4408143)

DBNET LTD

(Company Number 09086980)

Registered office: Unit 2 Spinnaker Court, 1C Becketts Place, Hampton Wick, Kingston upon Thames KT1 4EQ

Principal trading address: 129 Queens Road, Teddington TW11 0LZ

At a general meeting of the Company, duly convened and held on 20 July 2023, the following Resolutions were passed as a Special Resolution and an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Adam Solomon Nakar of WSM Marks Bloom LLP, Unit 2 Spinnaker Court, 1C Becketts Place, Hampton Wick, Kingston upon Thames KT1 4EQ be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding up."

Liquidator: Adam Solomon Nakar (IP number 19530) of WSM Marks Bloom LLP, Unit 2 Spinnaker Court, 1C Becketts Place, Hampton Wick, Kingston upon Thames KT1 4EQ.

Date of Appointment: 20 July 2023

For further details contact Ella Foggensteiner on 020 8939 8240 DATED: 20 July 2023 BY ORDER OF THE BOARD

Francis Carnovale, Director

(4408577)

EALING ENERGY LTD

(Company Number 12202794)

Registered office: 72 Cowper Road, London, W7 1EJ

On 28 July 2023 the following Resolutions were duly passed, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily."

"That Richard Cacho be appointed liquidator for the purposes to appoint Liquidator of such winding up."

Liquidator: *Richard Cacho* (IP number 11012) of RCM Advisory Limited, 64-66 Westwick Street, Norwich, Norfolk, NRZ 4SZ.

Date of Appointment: 28 July 2023

For further details contact Stephen Ridley on 0800 288 4088 or at richard@rcmadvisory.co.uk

Philip Vorobyov, Director (4409274)

FIRST TCL LTD

(Company Number 09462809)

Registered office: The registered office of First TCL Ltd. will be changed to Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, Hampshire, SO14 3TJ, having previously been at 68 Commonfields, West End, Woking, Surrey, GU24 9JA

Principal trading address: 68 Commonfields, West End, Woking, Surrey, GU24 9JA

The following Written Resolutions were passed pursuant to the provisions of section 288 of the Companies Act 2006 as a Special and Ordinary Resolution respectively:

THAT the Company be wound up voluntarily; and

THAT Matthew Hoy and Gordon Johnston of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ, be appointed as Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding up. Where applicable, any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by a Joint Liquidator may be done by all or any persons for the time being holding such office.

Joint Liquidator: *Matthew Hoy* (IP number 24550) of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

Joint Liquidator: *Gordon Johnston* (IP number 8616) of TruSolv Ltd, Grove House, Meridians Cross, Ocean Village, Southampton, SO14 3TJ.

Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023

For further details contact Clare Willmett on 0808 196 8676 or at clare.willmett@trusolv.co.uk

Chwee Tan signing Resolutions for Registrar (4409256)

FOREST COMMUNITY HEALTH LIMITED

(Company Number 06861783)

Registered office: 8 The Courtyard, Wyncolls Road, Severalls Industrial Park, Colchester, Essex, CO4 9PE

Principal trading address: N/A

Notice is hereby given that the following resolutions were passed on 23 July 2023, as a special resolution and an ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Andrew Anderson Kelsall (IP No. 009555) and Lee Anthony Green (IP No. 015610) both of Larking Gowen LLP, 1st Floor, Prospect House, Rouen Road, Norwich, NR1 1RE be appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company and that they be authorised to act either jointly or separately."

For further details contact: Andrew Kelsall, Email: Andrew.Kelsall@larking-gowen.co.uk. Alternative contact: Jodie Barrett, Email: Jodie.Barrett@larking-gowen.co.uk

Elliott Singer, Director

26 July 2023

Ag EJ42620

(4408147)

FRANK COOPER & SON LIMITED

(Company Number 05250890) Registered office: Unit 1 The Old Barns, Stringers Lane, Aston, Nr Stevenage, SG2 7EF

Principal trading address: Unit 1 The Old Barns, Stringers Lane, Aston, Nr Stevenage, SG2 7EF

SPECIAL AND ORDINARY RESOLUTIONS FOR ADVERTISEMENT (Pursuant to Sections 282 & 283 of the Companies Act 2006 and Section 84(1) of the Insolvency Act 1986) Frank Cooper & Son Limited

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named company, duly convened and held at 1:00pm at Unit 1 The Old Barns, Stringers Lane, Aston, Nr Stevenage, SG2 7EF on 27 July 2023 the following resolutions were duly passed as special and ordinary resolutions: Special Resolution:

1."That the company be wound up voluntarily."

Ordinary Resolution:

2. "That Alan J Clark of Carter Clark, Recovery House, 15-17 Roebuck Road, Hainault Business Park, Ilford, Essex, IG6 3TU be and hereby appointed liquidator of the company."

Liquidator: *Alan J Clark* (IP number 8760) of Carter Clark, Recovery House, 15-17 Roebuck Road, Hainault Business Park, Ilford, Essex, IG6 3TU.

Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023

For further details contact Julie Jackson on 020 8559 5086 or at julie.jackson@carterclark.co.uk

(4409237)

Dated: 27 July 2023

Simon Cooper - Chair of the meeting

NOTICE OF WRITTEN RESOLUTIONS (SPECIAL AND ORDINARY) PURSUANT TO PART 13 OF THE COMPANIES ACT 2006 AND SECTIONS 84(1)(B) AND 85(1) OF THE INSOLVENCY ACT 1986 HECFLATS LIMITED

(Company Number 00860484)

(Registered in England and Wales) ("the Company")

Registered office: Suite 5 Corum 2 Corum Office Park, Crown Way, Warmley, Bristol, England, BS30 8FJ

Notification of written resolutions of the above-named Company proposed by the directors and having effect as a special resolution and as an ordinary resolution respectively pursuant to the provisions of Part 13 of the Companies Act 2006.

Circulation Date: 21 July 2023

Effective Date: 21 July 2023

I, the undersigned, being a director of the Company hereby certify that the following written resolutions were circulated to all eligible members of the Company on the Circulation Date and that the written resolutions were passed on the Effective Date:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Simon Robert Haskew and Neil Frank Vinnicombe both of Begbies Traynor (Central) LLP of 3rd Floor Castlemead, Lower Castle Street, Bristol, BS1 3AG be and are hereby appointed as joint liquidators for the purposes of such winding up and that any power conferred on them by law or by this resolution, may be exercised and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by them, may be done by them jointly or by each of them alone."

Simon Robert Haskew (IP Number: 008988) and Neil Frank Vinnicombe (IP Number: 009519).

Any person who requires further information may contact the Joint Liquidators by telephone on 0117 937 7130. Alternatively, enquiries can be made to Kelly Johnson by e-mail at kelly.johnson@btguk.com or by telephone on 0117 937 7130.

Dated: 21 July 2023

Signed: *Richard John Cross*, Director (4408701)

PRADIP SWEET MART LIMITED

(Company Number 03946973)

Registered office: 154 Kenton Road, Harrow, Middlesex, HA3 8AZ

Principal trading address: 154 Kenton Road, Harrow, Middlesex, HA3 8AZ

At a General Meeting of the members of the above named company, duly convened and held on 17 July 2023 the following resolutions were duly passed, as a special resolution and as an ordinary resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *David Kerr* (IP No. 9161) of SFP Restructuring Limited, 9 Ensign House, Admirals Way, Marsh Wall, London, E14 9XQ be, and he is hereby, appointed as Liquidator for the purpose of the voluntary winding up."

For further details contact: David Kerr or Grace Burton, Tel: 020 7538 2222.

Kishor Joshi, Director 17 July 2023 Ag EJ42591

(4408142)

STONECRAFT AND RECLAMATION LTD

(Company Number 08770224)

Registered office: Masingham House Main Street, Willoughby Waterleys, Leicester LE8 6UF

Principal trading address: Masingham House Main Street, Willoughby Waterleys, Leicester LE8 6UF

Notice is given that at a general meeting of the above named company, duly convened and held at Masingham House Main Street, Willoughby Waterleys, Leicester LE8 6UF on 24 July 2023 at 12.15 pm, the following written resolutions were passed as a Special Resolution and Ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Gavin Bates* (IP No. 8983) of Smart Business Recovery Limited, The Old Rectory, Main Street, Glenfield, Leicester, LE3 8DG be appointed Liquidator of the Company."

Further details contact Gavin Bates on telephone 0116 2325117 or by email at gavin@smartbusinessrecovery.co.uk

C M Broadbent, Director

24 July 2023 Ag EJ42518

(4408138)

TREMAYNE DEVELOPMENT LIMITED

(Company Number 13305458)

Registered office: Cardrew House, Cardrew Industrial Estate, Redruth, Cornwall, TR15 1SP

Principal trading address: Cardrew House, Cardrew Industrial Estate, Redruth, Cornwall, TR15 1SP

At a general meeting of the Company, duly convened and held at Cardrew House, Cardrew Industrial Estate, Redruth, Cornwall, TR15 1SP on 26 July 2023, the following Resolutions were passed as a Special Resolution and Ordinary Resolutions respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, that Samuel Adam Bailey and Jonathan David Trembath of Richard J Smith & Co, 53 Fore Street, Ivybridge, Devon, PL21 9AE, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators be authorised to act jointy and severally."

Joint Liquidator: *Samuel Adam Bailey* (IP number 14094) of Richard J Smith & Co, 53 Fore Street, lvybridge, PL21 9AE.

Joint Liquidator: *Jonathan Trembath* (IP number 3502) of Richard J Smith & Co, 53 Fore Street, lvybridge, PL21 9AE.

Date of Appointment: 26 July 2023

For further details contact Steve Baggett on 01752 690101 or at steve.baggett@richardjsmith.com (4409159)

VERAVINEA LTD

(Company Number 08584361)

Previous Name of Company: Riviere Consultants Ltd

Registered office: St John's Terrace, 11-15 New Road, Manchester, M26 1LS

Principal trading address: Flat 11 Doddington Grove, London, SE17 3TG

At a General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at Flat 11 Doddington Grove, London, SE17 3TG on 27 July 2023 at 15:00pm the following resolutions were passed as a Special resolution and Ordinary resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that That Steven Wiseglass of Inquesta Corporate Recovery & Insolvency, St John's Terrace, 11-15 New Road, Manchester M26 1LS, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of the winding-up."

Liquidator: *Steven Wiseglass* (IP number 9525) of Inquesta Corporate Recovery & Insolvency, St John's Terrace, 11-15 New Road, Manchester, M26 1LS.

Date of Appointment: 27 July 2023

For further details contact Kat Davies on 0333 005 0080 or at kat.davies@inquesta.co.uk

Alain Daniel Clair Riviere, Director

(4409252)

WEDNESBURY CONSERVATIVE AND UNIONIST CLUB,LIMITED(THE)

(Company Number 00212951)

Registered office: 79 Caroline Street, Birmingham B3 1UP (Formerly) 6 Chamberlain Place, 1a Audley St Georges, Edgbaston, Birmingham, B15 3AX

Principal trading address: 8 Walsall Street, Wednesbury, WS10 9BZ

Notice is given that at a General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at 79 Caroline Street, Birmingham, B3 1UP on 26 July 2023 at 11.00 am, the following resolutions were passed as a special resolution and as an ordinary resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that *Roderick Graham Butcher* (IP No. 8834) of Butcher Woods, 79 Caroline Street, Birmingham, B3 1UP be appointed Liquidator of the Company."

For further details please contact James Stallard by email at james.stallard@butcher-woods.co.uk or by phone on 0121 236 6001. *Malcolm Joseph Dainty*, Director

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42574

(4408150)

Partnerships

TRANSFER OF INTEREST

LIMITED PARTNERSHIPS ACT 1907

ABERDEEN STANDARD EUROPEAN PROPERTY GROWTH FUND L.P.

(Registered No. LP007862)

(THE "PARTNERSHIP")

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 10 of the Limited Partnerships Act 1907, that on 20 July 2023 THE GLANBIA PENSION TRUSTEES LIMITED IN ITS CAPACITY AS TRUSTEE OF THE GLANBIA PENSION SCHEME transferred a portion of its interests in the Partnership, a limited partnership registered in England with the number LP007862, to GLANBIA MAIN PENSION SCHEME TRUSTEES LIMITED IN ITS CAPACITY AS TRUSTEE OF THE GLANBIA PLC PENSION SCHEME (the "**Transferee**").

Pursuant to the transfer, the Transferee was admitted as a limited partner of the Partnership.

The Partnership is continued by the partners thereof.

STANDARD LIFE INVESTMENTS (GENERAL PARTNER EPGF) LIMITED in its capacity as general partner of ABERDEEN STANDARD EUROPEAN PROPERTY GROWTH FUND L.P. (4408717)

CINNAMON CARE HOMES II LIMITED PARTNERSHIP

LP018952

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 10 of the Limited Partnerships Act 1907, that on 25 July 2023 Varia Investments Opportunities Group SA acting for and on behalf of its compartment VIOG I (société anonyme), an investment company with variable capital (société d'investissement à capital variable - fonds d'investissement alternative resérvé) incorporated in the form of a public company limited by shares (société anonyme) authorised under, and subject to, the 2016 Act, having its registered office at 5 rue Guillaume Kroll, L-1882, Luxembourg, Grand Duchy of Luxembourg and registered with the Luxembourg Registre de Commerce et des Sociétés under the number B 215.718, transferred the whole of its capital interest in Cinnamon Care Homes II Limited Partnership (the Partnership), a limited partnership registered in England and Wales with number LP018952, to Varia Investments Opportunities Group SA acting for and on behalf of its compartment VIOG Diversified Assets (société anonyme), a company incorporated and registered in Luxembourg with registered number B 215.718.

As a result of the above transfer, with effect from 25 July 2023 Varia Investments Opportunities Group S.A. acting for and on behalf of its compartment Diversified Assets, acquired all of the rights and obligations in respect of the limited partnership interest referred to in the foregoing sub-paragraph and with effect from 25 July 2023 Varia Investments Opportunities Group SA acting for and on behalf of its compartment VIOG I, ceased to be a limited partner in the Partnership.

TLT LLP, 41 West Campbell Street, Glasgow, G2 6SE Agents for the Partnership Ag EJ42613

(4408265)

PEOPLE

Personal insolvency

MEETING OF CREDITORS

THE INSOLVENCY ACT 1986

VIRTUAL MEETING (BANKRUPTCY) In the County Court at Norwich

No 31 of 2023

COLIN PETER FRENCH

Mr Colin Peter French of 34 Egglestone Close, Ipswich, Suffolk IP2 9SR

Birth details: 21/10/1967

A virtual meeting of creditors is to take place on: 21/08/2023

Venue: Microsoft Team Platform - Should a creditor wish to participate please contact the official receiver for further details via Ipswich.OR@insolvency.gov.uk

Meeting summoned by: Official Receiver

The Purpose of Meeting: To appoint a trustee of the bankrupt's estate In order to be entitled to vote at the meeting, creditors must lodge proxies and any previously unlodged proofs by 16:00 on Friday 18th August 2023 at the Official Receiver's address stated below.

It is recommended that you send scanned documents via email if possible or allow a few extra days in case of postal delays.

Official Receiver: Michael Commins, Official Receiver's Office: SECOND FLOOR, FRANCISCAN HOUSE, 51 PRINCESS STREET, **IPSWICH** IP1 1ED; Tel: 03003046977; Email: Ipswich.OR@insolvency.gov.uk Capacity: Trustee

Date of Appointment: 14/06/2023

NOTICES OF DIVIDENDS

In the County Court at Boston

No 87 of 2009

MS JANET PATRICIA ALLARD

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes

Hilltop Cottage, Langton, Spilsby, Lincolnshire, PE23 4PU PE23 4PU; 18 Tytton Lane East, Wyberton, Boston, Lincolnshire, PE21 7HW **PE21 7HW**

Birth details: 26/09/1951

Bankrupt's occupation: Unemployed

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Mrs L Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015 (4408708) 25 July 2023

In the County Court at Chesterfield

No 46 of 2006

LUKE WILLIAM BOLER

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes

43 Walgrove RoadWalton, Chesterfield S40 2DW; 35 AlfordClose, Brampton, Chesterfield S40 1YP; Horne Barracks, Larkhill, Salisbury, Wilts SP4 8RD

Birth details: 07/02/1978

Bankrupt's occupation: Sales Executive

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 30/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Ms L Gandy, PPI Exeter, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, PPI.Exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015. Reference: PPI/ BKT00132754. Bankruptcy Order Date: 06/03/2006.

26 July 2023

(4408733)

In the County Court at Swindon

No 401 of 2005 PAMELA JOAN BORHAM

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; **Discharge Status - Yes**

8 Willington Road, PrioryVale, Swindon, Wiltshire SN25 2HB; 52 Headlands Grove, Swindon, Wiltshire SN2 7HP

Birth details: 23/01/1932

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 30/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Ms L Gandy, PPI Exeter, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, PPI.Exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015 -BKT00132681; BO: 17.10.2005 26 July 2023

(4408734)

In the County Court at Oldham No 736 of 2006

MR DAVID PAUL BUCKLEY

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes

56 Farm Road, Oldham, Lancs, OL8 3NW

Birth details: 21/12/1974

Bankrupt's occupation: Unemployed

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 30/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Mrs L Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015 26 July 2023 (4408736)

In the County Court at Sunderland No 177 of 2001

(4408719)

SANDRA COWIE

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes

8 Ada Street, SouthShields, Tyne & Wear NE33 3PX; 58 Albany Street East, South Shields, Tyne & Wear. NE33 4DH

Birth details: 27/12/1958

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 22/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Ms L Gandy, PPI Exeter, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, PPI.Exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015 BKT00116946; BO: 12.07.2001 25 July 2023

(4408714)

In the County Court at Salford No 13 of 2002

DENISE DARBY

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes

25 Edmund Street, SeedleySalford M6 5WQ; 164 Buckley Lane, Farnworth, Bolton BL4 9PJ

Birth details: 26/12/1964

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Ms L Gandy, PPI Exeter, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, PPI.Exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015 BKT00135573; BO: 28.01.2002 25 July 2023

(4408720)

In the County Court at Bury St Edmunds No 375 of 2009

MR CUSTODIO LOURENCO DA SILVA PRATES

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy

89 Fir Road, Thetford, Norfolk IP24 3EX, lately residing at 26 Salisbury Way, Thetford, Norfolk IP24 1ER and 10 Winchester Way, Thetford, Norfolk IP14 1EN. NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

Birth details: 03/03/1959

Bankrupt's occupation: Driver

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 30/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Lindsey Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015, Order Date: 14/10/2009; PPI/BKT00136919 26 July 2023

(4408718)

In the County Court at Warwick No 70008 of 2009

Bankruptcy Order Date: 07/01/2009

MR CHENG WAH GOH

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes (NOTE: the above-named may be discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.)

23a High St, Learnington Spa, Warwickshire, CV31 1LN; 22 Richmond St, King Sutton, Banbury, Oxfordshire, OX17 3RT; 1 Hartford Rd, Davenham, Norwich, CW9 8JA; 24 Martel Close, Northampton, NN5 6HA; 54 Victory Rd, Steeple Claydon, Buckinghamshire, MK18 2NY Birth details: 23/04/1970

Bankrupt's occupation: 3rd Chef

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 22/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Mrs L Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015, PPI/ BKT00131066

25 July 2023

(4408713)

In the County Court at Ipswich No 252 of 2003

MRS CHRISTINE CAROL ANN GRIFFITHS

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy

29 Park Avenue, Saxmundham, in the County of Suffolk, 12A Queenborough Road, Southminster in the count yof Essex. NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

Birth details: 24/03/1948

Bankrupt's occupation: a Housewife

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Lindsey Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015, Order Date: 05/11/2003, PPI/ BKT00137087 (4408726)

25 July 2023

In the County Court at Pontypridd No 199 of 2006

MR MATTHEW JOHN

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy 147 BRITH WEUNYDD, TONYPANDY CF40 2UQ

Birth details: 17/10/1981

Bankrupt's occupation: Unemployed

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 30/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Lindsey Haselgrove, LTADT, Dividend Team, 2nd Floor, 3 Piccadilly Place, London Road, Manchester, M1 3BN, 0161 2348500, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk - BO DATE: 06/12/2006 26 July 2023

(4408737)

In the County Court at Nottingham

No 1578 of 2008 **MS VALERIE JONES**

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes

32 Beardall Street, Hucknall, Nottingham, NG15 7RP NG15 7RP

Birth details: 16/04/1955

Bankrupt's occupation: a Team Leader

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 22/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Mrs L Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015 (PPI/ BKT00122390)

25 July 2023

(4408724)

In the County Court at Barnsley No 5 of 2008 Bankruptcy Order Date: 07/01/2008

MISS THELMA LEWIS

Also known as: Thelma Gurney

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes (NOTE: the above-named may be discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.)

2 Dove Hill, Royston, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S71 4BX; 16 Hall Croft, Darfield, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S73 8BP; 43 Milgate Street, Royston, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S71 4QG

Birth details: 15/01/1973

Bankrupt's occupation: Unknown

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 22/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Ms L Gandy, PPI Exeter, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, PPI.Exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015, PPI/ BKT00117811 25 July 2023

(4408711)

In the County Court at Slough

No 557 of 2008

MRS AMINA ALI MOHAMED

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy

Flat 7, 127 Scotts Road, Southall, Middlesex UB2 5DL. 20 Buckingham Road, Harlesden, London, NW10 4RR. NOTE: the abovenamed was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

Birth details: 01/12/1963

Bankrupt's occupation: Unemployed

(t/a)

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 22/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Lindsey Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015, Order Date: 02/12/2008, PPI/BKT00131896 25 July 2023 (4408715)

In the County Court at Tameside

No 199 of 2009

MR JAMES LEE PARRY

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy

8 Tensing Fold, Dukinfield, Cheshire SK16 4FH. 8 Annable Road, Abbey Hey, Gorton, Manchester M18 8QR. NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

Birth details: 10/08/1971

Bankrupt's occupation: A Loft Insulator

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 23/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Lindsey Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015, Order Date: 26/03/2009; PPI/BKT00123068 26 July 2023

(4408721)

In the County Court at Cambridge No 262 of 2006

DR JANE MARALYN READING

Also known as: JANE MARALYN HAWORTH

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy

Flat 2, Clarendon House, 194 High Street, Newmarket, Suffolk CB8 9AP; 3 The Square, Chatham Way, Brentwood, Essex CM14 4AL; 11 Glover Close, Sawston, Cambridge CB2 4UP; 110 High Street, Cottenham, Cambridge CB4 8RX; The Lymes, School Road, Upwell, 37 Wisbech, Cambridgeshire; Mansell Road, Wisbech. Cambridgeshire. NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

Birth details: 24/02/1953

Bankrupt's occupation: Unemployed

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 23/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Lindsey Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015, Order Date: 21/06/2006 26 July 2023

(4408731)

In the County Court at Liverpool No 426 of 2000

MR GERARD JAMES SEASMAN

Bankrupt's Status – Formerly in bankruptcy

7 Swindon Street, Kirkdale, Liverpool, L5 7RB. NOTE: the abovenamed was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

Birth details: 12/01/1958

Bankrupt's occupation: AMBULANCE PARAMEDIC

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Lindsey Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015, Order Date: 06/10/2000; PPI/BKT00131953 25 July 2023

(4408723)

In the County Court at Darlington No 199 of 2008

MR DERRICK MICHAEL SMITH

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy

25 Balmer Hill, Gainford, Co Durham, DL2 3ES; 40 Balmer Hill, Gainford, Co Durham, DL2 3EL; 2 Manor Farm Cottage, West Layton, North Yorkshire. NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

Birth details: 10/04/1961

Bankrupt's occupation: Sales Manager

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 23/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Lindsey Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015, Order Date: 14/07/2008 26 July 2023

(4408730)

In the County Court at Lincoln

No 160 of 2001 MR SIMON JOHN SPARKS

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy

23 Milton Street, NewBalderton, Newark, Nottinghamshire NG24 3AP. 203A Harrowby Lane, Grantham, Lincolnshireand. 12A Worcester Road, Grantham, Lincolnshire NG31 8SF. NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

Birth details: 23/01/1966

Bankrupt's occupation: Office Worker

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Lindsey Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015, Order Date: 21/06/2001; PPI/BKT00131905 25 July 2023

(4408716)

In the County Court at Birmingham

No 190 of 1996

JACQUELINE SWEETMAN AND MICHAEL PLEADON

(Partnership Joint Trade Bankruptcy Estate)

Principal trading address: 641 Bromford Lane, Ward End, Birmingham,

Birth details: Not applicable

Nature of Business: Electrical Contractors

(t/a M & K ELECTRICAL)

(our ref: BKT00029960)

Please quote all of the above in any correspondence with the Insolvency Service

Partnership Bankruptcy Order: 11/7/1996

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 14.28 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016, that I, S Baxter, Official Receiver and Trustee of JACQUELINE SWEETMAN AND MICHAEL PLEADON, intend to declare a First & Final dividend of 73.30p/£ regarding the Partnership Joint Trade unsecured claims admitted for distribution/ dividend purposes in the above referenced Partnership Joint Trade Bankruptcy Estate, within a period of two months from 30/8/2023.

Unsecured Partnership Joint Trade creditors intending to have their claims taken into consideration in the above referenced dividend process must submit their formal claims to me by the above stated last date for proving at the address stated below, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. A blank proof of debt form for completion and submission as a formal claim is obtainable from the website: https://www.gov.uk/government/ Insolvency Service publications/rule-144-proof-of-debt-general-form and clicking on either the PDF or ODT shortcuts to a 'Rule 14.4 Proof Of Debt (General Form)' listed.

Alternatively, a blank proof of debt form is obtainable upon request by contacting my office at the address stated below.

Note: the above named individuals and/or partnership may no longer have a connection with the above mentioned address. 25 July 2023

S Baxter, Official Receiver and Trustee, OR Cardiff Distributions, PO Box 16665, BIRMINGHAM B2 2JX; Tel: 03030031625; e-mail: tim.strange@insolvency.gov.uk (4408729)

In the County Court at Birmingham

No 190 of 1996

JACQUELINE SWEETMAN AND MICHAEL PLEADON

Partnership Member Bankruptcy Estate Of MICHAEL PLEADON Principal trading address: 641 Bromford Lane, Ward End.

Birmingham,

Birth details: 5/8/1946

Nature of Business: Electrical Contractors

(t/a M & K ELECTRICAL)

(our ref: BKT00015034)

Please quote all of the above in any correspondence with the Insolvency Service

Partnership Bankruptcy Order: 11/7/1996

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 14.28 of the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016, that I, S Baxter, Official Receiver and Trustee of MICHAEL PLEADON, intend to declare a First & Final dividend of 73.23p/£ regarding the Partnership Member (personal) unsecured claims admitted for distribution/dividend purposes in the above referenced Partnership Member Bankruptcy Estate, within a period of two months from 30/8/2023.

Unsecured Partnership Joint Trade creditors intending to have their claims taken into consideration in the above referenced dividend process must submit their formal claims to me by the above stated last date for proving at the address stated below, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. A blank proof of debt form for completion and submission as a formal claim is obtainable from the Insolvencv Service website: https://www.gov.uk/government/ publications/rule-144-proof-of-debt-general-form and clicking on either the PDF or ODT shortcuts to a 'Rule 14.4 Proof Of Debt (General Form)' listed.

Alternatively, a blank proof of debt form is obtainable upon request by contacting my office at the address stated below.

Note: the above named individuals and/or partnership may no longer have a connection with the above mentioned address. 26 July 2023

S Baxter, Official Receiver and Trustee, OR Cardiff Distributions, PO Box 16665, BIRMINGHAM B2 2JX; Tel: 03030031625; e-mail: tim.strange@insolvency.gov.uk (4408732)

In the Office of the Adjudicator

No 5128786 of 2021 MRS JUDITH FLORENCE SWEENEY

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy

7 Hutton View Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire, HG4 1JL

Birth details: 14/07/1949

Bankrupt's occupation: Retired

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver and Trustee, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend of 13p/£ to Unsecured creditors within two months of 23/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend.

Mr M Commins, ORS Ipswich, Dividend Team, PO Box 16663, Birmingham, B2 2NG, 0303 003 1741, RTLU.Ipswich@insolvency.gov.uk

19 July 2023

In the Sheffield Court No 417 of 2006

MRS DONNA MARIE WILKES

Also known as: Donna Marie Baggaley

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes

98 Middle Hay View, Gleadless, Sheffield S14 1QN; 106 Well Road, Heeley, Sheffield S8 9TZ; 44 Norton Lees Road, Woodseats, Sheffield S8 9BY

Birth details: 04/11/1977

Bankrupt's occupation: Cook

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Mrs L Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015 25 July 2023

(4408722)

In the County Court at Aylesbury

No 338 of 2005

MR SEAN LEONARD WING

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes

9 Briarswood Close, Park Lane, Stokenchurch, High Wycombe, Bucks, HP14 3SY HP14 3SY; 4 Conway House, Hicks Farm Rise, High Wycombe, Bucks, HP13 3ST HP13 3ST

Birth details: 16/07/1972

Bankrupt's occupation: a Wood Machinist

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Mrs L Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015 (PPI/ BKT00122401)

(4408727)

25 July 2023

In the County Court at Bournemouth No 267 of 2003

MISS MONIKA LAUREN WUESCHNER

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy

73 Dragoon Way, Christchurch, Dorset, BH23 2TT. NOTE: the abovenamed was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

Birth details: 11/05/1946

Bankrupt's occupation: unemployed

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Lindsey Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015, Order Date: 18/09/2003, PPI/BKT00137126 25 July 2023

(4408728)

In the County Court at Brighton

No. 645 of 2008

(4408738)

PAUL FREDERICK AMISS

Formerly in bankruptcy Date of bankruptcy order: 04 April 2008

Flat 6, Walberton Court, Worthing BN11 5ER

Formerly of: 5 Elm Road, Worthing BN11 1PG

03 September 1939

Unemployed

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 04 April 2008 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 17:00 on 28 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Laura Gandy, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX. +443330329426, ppi.exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/ BKT00115420). (4405160)

In the High Court Of Justice

No 6304 of 2006

MR PAULO ALEXANDRE DIAS BORGES

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes

36 CORNISH HOUSE, GREENDRAGON LANE, BRENTFORD, MIDDLESEX TW8 ODE TW8 ODE

Birth details: 26/01/1956

Bankrupt's occupation: a Bus Driver

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Mrs L Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015 (PPI/ BKT00122502) 25 July 2023

(4408735)

In the County Court at Manchester

No. 167 of 2004 THOMAS BOTWE

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 22 April 2004

64 Whitley Road, Manchester M40 7GH

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

07 September 1958

Unemployed

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 22 April 2004 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 00:00 on 29 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham 2JX, 03006780015, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, B2 (PPI/ BKT00131475).

Tuesday 25 July 2023

(4406541)

In the County Court at Newport No. 171 of 2006 THOMAS BOWLEY Formerly in bankruptcy Date of bankruptcy order: 03 October 2006 9 Machin Close, Newport PO30 5SQ Formerly of: Flat 2, Crofton House, Ryde PO33 2JE NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed. 28 August 1969 Process, plant & machine operatives

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 03 October 2006 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Creditors of the Bankrupt's estate who have proven their debts within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Last day of proving: 23:59 on 01 September 2023

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham 2JX. +443030031572, jasper.sheriff@insolvency.gov.uk, B2 (BKT00114212). (4408786)

In the County Court at Croydon No. 28 of 1997

KEVIN ALBERT BROWN

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 10 January 1997

25 Shamrock Close, Fetcham, Leatherhead KT22 9JG

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

12 November 1957

KEVIN ALBERT BROWN currently a caterer of 25 Shamrock Close, Fetcham, Leatherhead, Surrey KT22 9JG lately of 10 Dunmore Park Barn, Guildford, Surrev GU2 6LA.

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 10 January 1997 intend(s) to declare a(n) First dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 4 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by 17:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: S Baxter , The Insolvency Service, Companies Crown Way, Cardiff CF14 3ZA, 03003046117, House, clare.thompson@insolvency.gov.uk. Friday 28 July 2023

(4407640)

In the County Court at Burton-upon-Trent No 61 of 2008

MS GINA MAXINE BUTLER

Also known as: Dooley

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy

10, Lynmouth House, Welland Road, Hilton, DE65 5NP, lately residing at 1 Pinewood Road, Burton Upon Trent, DE15 9QJ and 5 Celandine Close, Stapenhill, Burton Upon Trent, DE15 9JX. NOTE: the abovenamed was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

Birth details: 25/01/1972

Bankrupt's occupation: Admin Clerk

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Lindsey Haselgrove, RTLU NW, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015, Order Date: 26/02/2008; PPI/BKT00131567 25 July 2023

(4408710)

In the County Court at Reading No. 383 of 2009 SUSAN JOAN CHANDLER also known as: Susan Joan Thomas and Susan Joan Frost Formerly in bankruptcy Date of bankruptcy order: 27 March 2009 39 Wilwood Road, Bracknell RG42 1SJ NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed. 29 November 1963 Unemployed

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 27 March 2009 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate who have proven their debts within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Last day of proving: 00:00 on 01 September 2023

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03006780015, rtlu.nw@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/ BKT00143875). (4408741)

In the County Court at Bath No. 527 of 2006

CLAIRE LORRAINE CARVER

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 31 July 2006

11 Church Square, Midsomer Norton, Radstock BA3 2HX

Formerly of: 72 Waterford Park, Westfield, Radstock BA3 3UJ

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed. 17 May 1981

Customer Service Assistant

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 31 July 2006 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 00:00 on 29 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Insolvency Service, Po Box16665,BirminghamB22JX,03006780015,RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/BKT00123837).(4406525)

In the County Court at Haverfordwest

No. 168 of 2008

JAMES ROSS DONALD

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 28 October 2008

57 St. Issells Avenue, Haverfordwest SA61 1JX

Formerly of: 40 Fitzhamon Avenue, Llantwit Major CF61 1TN

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

03 October 1965

Unemployed

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 28 October 2008 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 00:00 on 29 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Insolvency Service, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03006780015, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/BKT00124087). (4406592)

In the County Court at Reading No. 91 of 2006 **SHARON FOSTER** Formerly in bankruptcy Date of bankruptcy order: 30 January 2006 1 The Spur, Wargrave, Reading RG10 8AT NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

23 July 1962 A Carer

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 30 January 2006 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 00:00 on 29 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03006780015, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/ BKT00132256). (4406514)

In the County Court at Bristol

No. 446 of 2005

CRISCELDA ENCARNACION GARCIA (DECEASED) Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 24 May 2005

3 The Brimbles, Bristol BS7 0RU

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

03 March 1983

Unemployed

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 24 May 2005 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 00:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03006780015, rtlu.nw@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/BKT00138160). (4407563)

In the Insolvency Service Adjudicator's Office No 5126188 of 2021 **KYLE DAVID GRETTON**

In Bankruptcv

Residential Address: 3 Primrose Avenue, Clehonger, Hereford, Herefordshire, HR2 9FE. Date of Birth: 26 June 1987. Occupation: Civil Engineering.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Rule 14.28 of the Insolvency (England & Wales) Rules 2016 that the Joint Trustees` intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to unsecured creditors of the estate within two months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet proved their debts must lodge their proofs at Mazars LLP, The Pinnacle, 160 Midsummer Boulevard, Milton Keynes, MK9 1FF by 21 August 2023 (the last date for proving). The Joint Trustees are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving.

Joint Trustee: Ann Nilsson (IP No. 009558) of Mazars LLP, The Pinnacle, 160 Midsummer Boulevard, Milton Keynes, MK9 1FF

Joint Trustee: Edward Thomas (IP No. 009711) of Mazars LLP, The Pinnacle, 160 Midsummer Boulevard, Milton Keynes, MK9 1FF

Date of Appointment: 01 March 2023

For further details contact Rachel Teske on 01908 257270 (4409145)

In the County Court at Brighton

No. 650 of 2004

BRIAN ANTHONY MARTIN HANLEY

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 10 June 2004 10 The Cottrells, Angmering, Littlehampton BN16 4AF

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

08 January 1951 Unemployed

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 10 June 2004 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 00:00 on 29 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Ltadt Manchester, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX United Kingdom, 03006780015, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/BKT00136531). (4406717)

In the County Court at Portsmouth

No. 270 of 2002

STEVEN HARRISON

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 28 November 2002

The Diamond , 70 King Street, Southsea PO5 4EH

Formerly of: 80 Ladywell Road, London SE13 7HS

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

06 April 1962

Licensee

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 28 November 2002 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 17:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Laura Gandy , Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, +443330329426, ppi.exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/ BKT00132797). (4407557)

In the County Court at County Court at Colchester No 296 of 2002

MR JEFFREY DONALD HAZELDEN

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes

2AHedingham Road, Halstead in the county of Essex. CO9 2DA Birth details: 12/05/1960

Bankrupt's occupation: Estate Agent

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Ms L Haselgrove, LTADT Chatham, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, LTADT.Chatham@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015: BKT00085790

25 July 2023

(4408712)

In the County Court at Brighton No. 580 of 2006 JAMES HODGSON Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 11 May 2007

35 The Paddocks, Lancing BN15 8DW

Formerly of: 29 Sylvan Road, Sompting, Lancing BN15 0BT NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and

may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

11 January 1967

Skilled Trades

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 11 May 2007 intend(s) to declare a(n) Final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 00:00 on 23 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham 2JX, 03006780015, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/ B2 BKT00137261). (4407251)

In the County Court at Romford

No. 139 of 2009 **KEITH ANTHONY HURRELL**

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 05 February 2009

111 Groveway, Dagenham RM8 3XL

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

02 April 1943 Retired

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 05 February 2009 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 17:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Laura Gandy, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03006780015, PPi.Exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, (BKT00133139). (4407647) Friday 28 July 2023

In the County Court at Newcastle-upon-Tyne No 955 of 2004

VIVIEN HUTCHINSON

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes

73 Southmead Avenue, Blakelaw Estate, Newcastle Upon Tyne NE5 3PA

Birth details: 17/07/1957

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Ms L Gandy, PPI Exeter, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, PPI.Exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015 BKT00132558; BO: 31.12.2004 25 July 2023

(4408709)

In the County Court at Croydon No. 761 of 1996 **BRIAN KEELING**

In Bankruptcv

Date of bankruptcy order: 10 December 1996 139 Brierley, New Addington, Croydon CR0 9DR 10 February 1965

BRIAN KEELING, of and trading at 139 Brierley Fieldway, New Addington, Croydon, Surrey CRO 9DR, as a Carpenter.

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 10 December 1996 intend(s) to declare a(n) First dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 4 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by 17:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: S Baxter , The Insolvency Service, Companies 03003046117, House. Crown Way, Cardiff CF14 3ZA, clare.thompson@insolvency.gov.uk. (4406996) Friday 28 July 2023

In the High Court of Justice No. 13589 of 2006

SOLIMAN AKHNATON LAURENCE

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 22 December 2006

Flat 21, Willow Court, London E11 4RU

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

22 October 1969

unemployed

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 22 December 2006 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 00:00 on 31 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03006780015, rtlu.nw@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/ BKT00143849). (4408617)

In the County Court at Coventry

No. 627 of 2006

HELEN LEE-ADAMS also known as: Helen Pickup-Harden-Lee

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 04 December 2006

118 London Road, Coventry CV3 4BW

Formerly of: 23 Seedfield Croft, Coventry CV3 5HU

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

13 September 1968

Hair Stylist

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 04 December 2006 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 00:00 on 29 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Insolvency Service, Po Box 16665. Birmingham B2 2.IX. 03006780015. RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/BKT00129898). (4406689)

In the County Court at Newport (Gwent)

No 132 of 2010

AMANDA PATRICIA MCCONNELL

Bankrupt's Status - Formerly in bankruptcy; Deceased Status - No; Discharge Status - Yes

37 GRAIG VIEW, MACHEN CF83 8SD; 41A COMMERCIAL ROAD, MACHEN CF83 8NB

Birth details: 18/03/1973

Notice is hereby given that I, the Official Receiver of the above, intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to Unsecured Creditors within 2 months of 29/08/2023, being the last day for proving, failing which they will be excluded from the dividend. Claims should be sent to the Official Receiver, at the address below.

Ms L Gandy, PPI Exeter, PO.Box 16665, Birmingham, B2 2JX, PPI.Exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, Enquiry Line: 0300 6780 015 BKT00135627; BO: 01.04.2010 25 July 2023 (4408725)

In the County Court at Bristol No. 111 of 2006

LUCY MEGAN MCDONNELL

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 02 February 2006

17 Bull Lane, Bristol BS5 8AB

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

11 June 1982

A Civil Servant

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 02 February 2006 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not vet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 00:00 on 01 September 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03006780015, rtlu.nw@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/ BKT00144186). (4409312)

In the County Court at Canterbury

No. 270 of 1995

CLIVE MITCHELL Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 23 June 1995

30 Tivoli Park Avenue, Margate CT9 5TH

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed. 25 May 1952

CLIVE MITCHELL of and trading at 30 Tivoli Park Avenue Margate Kent CT9 5TH as a heating and ventilation engineer as C M Services

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 23 June 1995 intend(s) to declare a(n) First dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 4 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by 17:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: S Baxter , The Insolvency Service, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff CF14 3ZA, 03003046117, clare.thompson@insolvency.gov.uk. Friday 28 July 2023 (4407249)

In the County Court at St Albans

Court Number: BR-2007-770 THIYAGARAJAH NANTHAKUMAR

The Estate Of The Bankrupt Now Discharged

10 West Gardens, Harrow, Middlesex, HA3 6TT.

Birth details: 06 May 1973

Occupation: Unknown

Principal Trading Address: 57/59 Shenley Road, Borehamwood, WD6 1AE. Other name or style other than the bankrupt's own name: Costcutters Superstore

NOTICE IS HEREBY given, that I, Paul Atkinson, the Joint Trustee in Bankruptcy of the above named Bankrupt, intend to declare a dividend to unsecured creditors of the above named Bankrupt within a period of two months from the last date for proving mentioned below.

All creditors of the Bankrupt are required, on or before 21 August 2023, which is the last date for proving, to prove their debt by sending to me, the Trustee in Bankruptcy, a written statement of the amount they claim to be due from the Bankrupt, and if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary evidence as may appear to the Trustee in Bankruptcy to be necessary.

A creditor who has not proved his debt is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in the dividend, the distribution of that dividend or any other dividend declared before his debt is proved.

Date of Appointment: 28 October 2020

Office Holder Details: *Paul Atkinson* (IP No. 9314) and *Glyn Mummery* (IP No. 8996) both of FRP Advisory Trading Limited, Jupiter House, Warley Hill Business Park, The Drive, Brentwood, Essex, CM13 3BE For further details contact: The Joint Trustees, Tel: 01277 503305.

Alternative contact: Emily Blackledge.

Paul Atkinson, Joint Trustee

26 July 2023 Ag EJ42611

(4408263)

In the County Court at Leicester No. 120 of 2001

BARBARA O'LEARY (DECEASED)

Formerly in bankruptcy Date of bankruptcy order: 30 March 2001 3 Croyland Green, Leicester LE5 2LB 29 December 1929

Retired

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 30 March 2001 intend(s) to declare a(n) Final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate who have proven their debts within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Last day of proving: 00:00 on 31 August 2023

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03006780015, rtlu.nw@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/BKT00138206). (4407778)

In the County Court at Hertford

No. 82 of 2005

AMANDA SARAH OSBORN

Formerly in bankruptcy Date of bankruptcy order: 02 March 2005

330 Carters Mead, Harlow CM17 9HA

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

26 January 1978 ADMINISTRATOR

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 02 March 2005 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 00:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 01612405000, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/ BKT00131249). (4406849)

In the County Court at Scarborough

No. 307 of 2008 MARSHALL DAVID PAYLOR

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 11 November 2008

Flat 3, 6 Royal Avenue, Scarborough YO11 2LT

Formerly of: 11 Bankside, Eastfield, Scarborough YO11 3EW

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

16 August 1948

Unemployed

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 11 November 2008 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 00:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 01612405000, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/BKT00131311). (4407588)

In the County Court at Stoke-on-Trent No 95 of 2018

DEBRA ANN PLANT

In Bankruptcv

Residential Address: 4 Garden Street, Stoke-On-Trent, ST4 5DY. Date of Birth: 05 May 1961.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Rule 14.28 of the Insolvency (England & Wales) Rules 2016 that the Joint Trustees? intend to declare a first and final dividend to unsecured creditors of the estate within two months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet proved their debts must lodge their proofs at Mazars LLP, The Pinnacle, 160 Midsummer Boulevard, Milton Keynes, MK9 1FF by 21 August 2023 (the last date for proving). The Joint Trustees are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving.

Joint Trustee: Edward Thomas (IP No. 009711) of Mazars LLP, The Pinnacle, 160 Midsummer Boulevard, Milton Keynes, MK9 1FF

Joint Trustee: Ann Nilsson (IP No. 009558) of Mazars LLP, The Pinnacle, 160 Midsummer Boulevard, Milton Keynes, MK9 1FF

Date of Appointment: 13 September 2019 For further details contact Rachel Teske on 01908 257270 (4409158)

In the County Court at Bristol No. 457 of 1996

FRANK PORCARO

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 27 November 1996

10 Edna Avenue, Bristol BS4 4LA

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed. 04 December 1967

FRANK PORCARO, unemployed of 10 Edna Avenue, Brislington, Bristol, lately trading in partnership with another as a car retailer as St George Discount Cars (formerly Staple Hill Auto Centre and E & F Auto Services) from 54 - 62 Cloud Hill Road, St George, Bristol BS5 7LE

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 27 November 1996 intend(s) to declare a(n) First dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 4 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by 17:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: S Baxter , The Insolvency Service, Companies Way, Cardiff CF14 3ZA, 03003046117. House. Crown clare.thompson@insolvency.gov.uk. Friday 28 July 2023

(4407653)

In the County Court at Bradford

No. 499 of 2008

DAVID MICHAEL RHODES

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 22 August 2008

56 Whytecote End, Wyke, Bradford BD12 8PU

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

13 May 1961

LGV1 Driver

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 22 August 2008 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Creditors of the Bankrupt's estate who have proven their debts within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Last day of proving: 23:59 on 01 September 2023

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX. +443030031572, jasper.sheriff@insolvency.gov.uk, (BKT00114769). (4409311)

In the County Court at Barnsley No. 54 of 2007 PAUL RICHARDS Formerly in bankruptcy Date of bankruptcy order: 13 March 2007 24 Mount Vernon Avenue, Barnsley S70 4EF NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and

may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed. 16 July 1963

Window Fabricator

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 13 March 2007 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate who have proven their debts within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Last day of proving: 12:00 on 31 August 2023

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03030031479, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/ BKT00139617).

Thursday 27 July 2023

(4408393)

In the County Court at Newcastle upon Tyne No. 5771 of 2009 MARGARET ROBINSON

Formerly in bankruptcy Date of bankruptcy order: 02 December 2009

2 Rustic Terrace, Newbiggin-by-the-sea NE64 6AU Formerly of: 72 Castle Terrace, Ashington NE63 9JH 17 November 1963

Support Worker

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 02 December 2009 intend(s) to declare a(n) Final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 17:00 on 22 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Laura Gandy, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 PPI.Exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, 2JX.. +443003046983. (BKT00117886 / PPI). (4406422)

In the County Court at Luton

No. 502 of 2008 ELIZABETH RUSSELL-LEACH

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 08 August 2008

6 Parkfield, Markyate, St. Albans AL3 8RD

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

15 April 1971

Sales Assistant

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 08 August 2008 intend(s) to declare a(n) Final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 12:00 on 24 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham 03030031479, RTLU.NW@insolvency.go.v.uk, B2 2JX, (PPI/ BKT00139608).

Thursday 27 July 2023

(4408287)

In the County Court at Sheffield No. 547 of 2003 WAYNE SMITH Formerly in bankruptcy Date of bankruptcy order: 10 December 2003

96 Duke Street, Creswell, Worksop S80 4AR Formerly of: 17 West Street, Creswell, Worksop S80 4DT NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed. 22 February 1976 Unemployed

15244 | CONTAINING ALL NOTICES PUBLISHED ONLINE BETWEEN 28 AND 30 JULY 2023 | LONDON GAZETTE

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 10 December 2003 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 12:00 on 31 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03030031479, RTLU.NW@insovlency.gov.uk, (PPI/ BKT00139568).

Thursday 27 July 2023

(4407948)

In the High Court of Justice

No. 7608 of 2005

NOPPHARAT SRISAKUNA

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 27 July 2005

200a Randolph Avenue, London W9 1PE

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

08 February 1960

Unemployed

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 27 July 2005 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 12:00 on 31 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03030031479, RTLU.NW@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/ BKT00139512).

Thursday 27 July 2023

(4407803)

In the High Court of Justice

No. 7203 of 1992

ROHIT LAKHAMSHI SHAH Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 16 July 1992

5 Mount View Road, London NW9 0UT

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

20 May 1962

Rohit Lakhamshi Shah, Motor Spares Assistant of 5 Mount View Road, Kingsbury NW9, out lately of Kildare Hase, Hardwicke Road, lately trading as Beehive Auto Parts at 93 Bowes Road, as a Retailer. both in Palmers Green, London N13

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 16 July 1992 intend(s) to declare a(n) First dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 4 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by 17:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: S Baxter , The Insolvency Service, Companies Crown Way, Cardiff CF14 3ZA, 03003046117, House, clare.thompson@insolvency.gov.uk. Friday 28 July 2023

(4407612)

In the High Court of Justice

No. 331 of 2005 SARAH TAYLOR

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 22 September 2005

39 Croftwood, High Wycombe HP13 7YE

who at the date of the bankruptcy order was trading as: SARAH'S BEAUTY ROOM

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

29 December 1971

OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 22 September 2005 intend(s) to declare a(n) Final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 17:00 on 25 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Laura Gandy, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX 0303 1949, PPI.Exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/ 003 BKT00134063). (4409273)

In the County Court at Lincoln

No. 933 of 2008 PAUL THOMPSON

also known as: Tuddenham

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 28 October 2008

5 Cheviot Street, Lincoln LN2 5JD

Formerly of: 105 Woad Farm Road, Boston PE21 0DX

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

17 December 1974 Chef

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 28 October 2008 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by on 17:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: Laura Gandy, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03006780015, PPi.Exeter@insolvency.gov.uk, (BKT00132869). Friday 28 July 2023 (4407326)

In the County Court at Derby No. 149 of 2006 **GLENDA TILLEY** also known as: Glenda Margaret Scattergood Formerly in bankruptcy Date of bankruptcy order: 08 March 2006 20 Harrow Drive. Ilkeston DE7 4QY 08 March 2006 Catering Assistant

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 08 March 2006 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate who have proven their debts within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Last day of proving: 00:00 on 31 August 2023

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03006780015, rtlu.nw@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/BKT00139254). (4408120)

In the County Court at Coventry No. 538 of 2010

STUART WILLIAM WAINWRIGHT

Formerly in bankruptcy

Date of bankruptcy order: 12 May 2010

Tor Heights, High Tor East, Leicester LE9 7DL

Formerly of: 54 Honeysuckle Lane, Wragby, Market Rasen LN8 5AL 06 August 1970

Inspector

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.6 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 12 May 2010 intend(s) to declare a(n) First and final dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate who have proven their debts within 2 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Last day of proving: 00:00 on 01 September 2023

Office holder details: Lindsey Haselgrove, Po Box 16665, Birmingham B2 2JX, 03006780015, rtlu.nw@insolvency.gov.uk, (PPI/ BKT00143840). (4409035)

In the County Court at Norwich

No. 214 of 1996

BARRY IAN EDWARD WHITTLE Formerly in bankruptcy

Formeny in Dankrupicy

Date of bankruptcy order: 02 August 1996 167 Colville Road, Lowestoft NR33 9RE

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

16 January 1958

BARRY IAN EDWARD WHITTLE, of 167 Colville Road, Oulton Broad, LOWESTOFT, Suffolk NR33 9RE, currently an AGRICULTURAL & HAULAGE CONTRACTOR

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 02 August 1996 intend(s) to declare a(n) First dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 4 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by 17:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: S Baxter , The Insolvency Service, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff CF14 3ZA, 03003046117, clare.thompson@insolvency.gov.uk.

(4406852)

In the County Court at Merthyr Tydfil No. 42 of 1992

PHILIP NORMAN WILLIAMS

Friday 28 July 2023

Formerly in bankruptcy Date of bankruptcy order: 30 November 1992

Upper Tylecrwn, Llanfilo, Brecon LD3 0UA

NOTE: the above-named was discharged from the proceedings and may no longer have a connection with the addresses listed.

17 August 1954

Philip Norman Williams, of Tylecrwn Isaf, Llanfilo, Brecon, in the county of Powys, and carrying on business as Philip Norman Williams at Tylecrwn Isaf, Llanfilo, Brecon, Powys, as a General Builder

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that the Official Receiver, having been appointed on 30 November 1992 intend(s) to declare a(n) First dividend to all Unsecured creditors of the Bankrupt's estate within 4 months of the last date for proving specified below.

Creditors who have not yet done so must prove their debts or claims and the names and addresses, particulars of their debts by sending their full names and addresses of their solicitors (if any), to the Official Receiver using the details specified below.

The Official Receiver is/are not obliged to deal with proofs lodged after the last date for proving. Creditors who have not proved their debts by 17:00 on 30 August 2023 may be excluded from the benefit of the dividend or any other dividend declared before their debt is proved.

Office holder details: S Baxter , The Insolvency Service, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff CF14 3ZA, 03003046117, clare.thompson@insolvency.gov.uk.

Friday 28 July 2023

(4406866)

Wills & probate

DECEASED ESTATES – LONDON EDITION

Notice is hereby given pursuant to s. 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, that any person having a claim against or an interest in the estate of any of the deceased persons whose names and addresses are set out below is hereby required to send particulars in writing of his claim or interest to the person or persons whose names and addresses are set out below, and to send such particulars before the date specified in relation to that deceased person displayed below, after which date the personal representatives will distribute the estate among the persons entitled thereto having regard only to the claims and interests of which they have had notice and will not, as respects the property so distributed, be liable to any person of whose claim they shall not then have had notice

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notice of claims to be given	
ADAMS, Beryl Ethel	Holmwood House, Holmwood Close, East Horsley, Surrey, KT24 6SS. 23 May 2023	WELLERS LAW GROUP, Butler House, Guildford Road, Leatherhead, GB, KT23 4HB	29 September 2023	(4404030)
ALEXIS, Mr James Alexander McBurney	31 Angelina Street, CARDIFF, CF10 5HX. Retired. 14 May 2023	Michelle Ann Alexis, The London Gazette (34706), PO Box 3584, Norwich, NR7 7WD.	2 October 2023	(4407617)
ALLINGTON, Victor Jack (Jack Victor Allington)	Green Corners The Path Great Bentley Colchester Essex, CO7 8PN. 8 December 2022	Birkett Long Llp, 1 Amphora Place 29 September 2023 Sheepen Road Colchester Essex CO3 3WG (Benjamin Mark Grimmer Parmenter And Timothy Ogle.)		(4405535)
ANDERSON, Brenda Mai (Brenda May Anderson)	78 Channel View Road . 9 December 2022	Mayo Wynne Baxter LLP, 3 Bell Lane Lewes, BN7 1JU (Laura Jane Anderson, Gino Anderson, Stuart Edward Anderson.)	29 September 2023	(4404058)
ARNELL, Marjorie Winifred	5 Rose Cottages, Station Road, Claygate, Esher, Surrey, KT10 9DJ. 15 October 2022	KNIGHTS, 400 Dashwood Lang Road, Weybridge, Surrey, KT15 2HJ	29 September 2023	(4404167)
ATIRI, Gregory Urhiaruemre Aloysius (Gregory Aloysius Atiri)	126 Asylum Road, Camberwell, London, SE15 2LW. 18 February 2021	Ramsdens Solicitors, 6-8 Harrison Road, Halifax HX1 2AQ (Ref: MRO/ 879175/ATIRI) (Christopher Ashford Reynolds.)	29 September 2023	(4402699)
AUSTIN, Joan Audrey	Little Ayleswade, Ayleswade Lane, Biddenden, Ashford, Kent, TN27 8LE. 8 May 2023	CooperBurnett LLP, Napier House, 14/16 Mount Ephraim Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent, TN1 1EE (Gillian Ransome.)	29 September 2023	(4402508)
BABIRECKI, Mr Dan (Daniel)	1 Claytons Cottages, Horbury, WAKEFIELD, WF4 6HL. HGV Driver. 10 February 2023	Matthew Featherstone, 66 Gledhow Wood Road, LEEDS, LS8 4DH.	29 September 2023	(4407628)
BAILEY, Florence Mary (Ingledew)	27 Samsons Road Brightlingsea Essex, CO7 0RN. 10 December 2022	John Fowlers Solicitors, 12 Victoria Place Brightlingsea Essex CO7 0BX (John Fowlers Solicitors.)	29 September 2023	(4404149)
BANCROFT, Leslie Talbot	4 Coates Lane Barnoldswick Lancashire, BB18 6HL. 8 November 2021	AWB Charlesworth Solicitors Limited, Aireside House Aireside Business Centre Royd Ings Avenue Keighley BD21 4BZ (Richard Greenhalgh.)	29 September 2023	(4406586)
BARCLAY, John Peter	St Marys Court, Deanery Hill, Braintree, CM7 5SR. 13 October 2022	KEW LAW LLP, 30 Rectory Road, Hadleigh, Essex, SS7 2ND (James Kew.)	29 September 2023	(4401883)
BARNARD, Mr Stephen Frederick (Stephen Barnard)	Flat 37, Northleaze House, Farm Road, Street, Somerset, BA16 0BS1 Trenance Court Bungalows, Nansmellyon Road, Helston, Cornwall, TR12 7DH. 7 May 2023	Acorn Solicitors, 126 High Street, Street, BA16 0ER.	29 September 2023	(4409401)
BEKCETT, Mr Ralph David (Ralph Bekcett)	7 Lingmoor Rise, Kendal, Cumbria, LA9 7NP. 28 March 2023	Alison Peel c/o Arnold Greenwood Solicitors, Exchange Chambers, 8&10 Highgate, Kendal, LA9 4SX.	29 September 2023	(4409113)
BENNETT, Barbara Florence	Kingsway Cottage, 9A King Street, Much Wenlock, TF13 6BL. 1 July 2023	SHAKESPEARE MARTINEAU LLP, PO Box 17993, Birmingham, B2 2PH (Hannah Tait, Stacey Patricia Bennett and Samantha Dawn Bennett.)	29 September 2023	(4402724)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notice of claims to be given	
BLIGH, Yvonne Rosalind	Grosvenor Lodge Rest Home, 40 Old Shoreham Road, Hove . 15 April 2023	DMH STALLARD LLP, 47 Old Steine, Brighton, BN1 1NW	30 September 2023	(4405541)
BLUNDEN, Miss Elizabeth Hedwig (Elizabeth Blunden)	1 Foxdown Road, Brighton, East Sussex, BN2 6TJ. 21 April 2022	Megan Lovell c/o Timms Solicitors, St Michael's, Queen Street, Derby, DE1 3SU.	29 September 2023	(4409198)
BOARDMAN, Maureen	26 Dudley Place Cleethorpes, DN35 9EW. 1 June 2023	Bridge McFarland LLP, 19 South St 29 September 2023 Mary's Gate Grimsby DN31 1JE		(4405966)
BOOTHBY, Mrs Audrey (Devlin)	23 Shirley Road , Liverpool, L23 7NU. Retired. 15 May 2023	Clive Boothby, c/o synaptik Buchan House , Carnegie Campus, Dunfermline, Fife, KY11 8PL.	29 September 2023	(4407741)
BOWMAN-YARD, Catherine Mary (Kathleen Mary Kinch Kathleen Mary Fitzpatrick Kathleen Mary Yard Kathleen Mary Bowman)	5 Eva Close, Shipdham Thetford, Norfolk, IP25 7QB. 1 April 2023	SPIRE SOLICITORS, The Priory, Church Street, Dereham, Norfolk, NR19 1DW (Sian Nicola Carrel and Sarbjit Singh Gosal.)	30 September 2023	(4405249)
BOWYER, June Winifred	Lennox Lodge, 37 The Highlands, Bexhill, East Sussex, TN39 5HL. 24 February 2022	Heringtons LLP, 19-21 Eversley Road Bexhill East Sussex TN40 1HA (Linda Eileen Smith And Richard Smith.)	29 September 2023	(4402716)
BRABROOK, Earnest Patrick (Earnest Patrick Braybrook)	50 Ormesby Road, Hemsby, Great Yarmouth, NR29 4LA. 13 September 2022	Ward Gethin Archer, 16-18 High Street, Dereham NR19 1DR (Ref: RVS/B313891-7/104940) (Paul Braybrook.)	29 September 2023	(4406427)
BRADBURY, Mrs Barbara Joan (Barbara Bradbury, Barbara Joan Atkins)	Flat 7, The Regents, Norfolk Road, Birmingham, West Midlands, B15 3PP. 23 July 2023	Christian Nicholls c/o Nicholls Brimble Bhol, Grays Court, 11 High Street, Harborne, Birmingham, B17 9NT.	29 September 2023	(4409100)
BRIGGS, Rose Elizabeth	Tower Bridge Care Home, 1 Aberdour Street, London, SE1 4SH. 15 September 2022	Merali Beedle, Merali Beedle Vicarage House, 58-60 Kensington Church Street London, W8 4DB (Jonathan Clark Briggs.)	29 September 2023	(4408685)
BRIGGS, David John Patrick	25 Clay Close, Dilton Marsh, Westbury, Wiltshire, BA13 4DU. 11 November 2022	BLB Solicitors Limited, Rodney House 5 Roundstone Street Trowbridge Wiltshire BA14 8DH (Francis Charles Edward Scott-Ashe and Bruce Andrew Dyer (both of BLB Solicitors Limited) and Kellie Victoria Robinson and Andrew James Oatley.)	29 September 2023	(4405978)
BRIGHT, Chloe Cynthia	60 Good Road Parkstone Poole Dorset . 1 July 2023	Tethowans LLP, Merchants House Vanguard Road Poole Dorset BH15 1PH (Adam Scott And Richard Dollimore.)	30 September 2023	(4406734)
BROCK, Michael Victor	38 Elvington, King`s Lynn Norfolk, PE30 4TA. 4 May 2023	Hayes + Storr Solicitors, The Old County Court, County Court Road, King's Lynn, Norfolk, GB, PE30 5EJ	29 September 2023	(4401999)
BROOK, Robert Victor	6 Ryefields Avenue, Huddersfield, HD3 4YU. 1 July 2022	BAILEY SMAILES, 6, New North Parade (David Alexander Wells.)	29 September 2023	(4403131)
BROOKS, Marjorie Vera	Lyndhurst Lodge Residential Home for the Elderly 87 Burton Road Ashby de la Zouch, LE65 2LG. 29 April 2023	r Mander Cruickshank Solicitors Llp, 29 September 2023 Berrisford Row, 101-105 Belvoir Road, Coalville, Leicestershire, GB, LE67 3PH (Francesca Karen Harwood & Paul Michael Tubb.)		(4402507)
BURDITT, Helena Lucy (Helena Lucy Burdett)	Duncote Hall Nursing Home, Duncote, Towcester, Northamptonshire, NN12 8AQ. 30 April 2020	Fraser & Fraser, 39 Hatton Garden, 29 September 2023 London, EC1N 8EH (Ref: 75674) (Andrew Fraser.)		(4407963)
BUTCHER, Mrs Sylvia Hilda Rose	47 St. Laurence Drive, BROXBOURNE, EN10 6LH. 3 April 2023	David Butcher, The London Gazette (34616), PO Box 3584, Norwich, NR7 7WD.	2 October 2023	(4405133)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notice of claims to be given	
CALDICOTT, Diana Vivienne	108 St Andrews Road, Malvern, WR14 3PP. 29 April 2023	WHATLEY RECORDON SOLICITORS, 12 Worcester Road, Malvern, WR14 4QU	29 September 2023	(4405524)
CHADBAND, Barry John	5 Fleming Way, Tonbridge, Kent, TN10 4RX. 27 June 2023	Honey Legal, 28 Talbot Lane, Leicester, GB, LE1 4LR (Preet Bansal.)	29 September 2023	(4406587)
CLOUGH, Barbara Daphne	5 Beachfield Road, Bembridge, Isle of Wight, PO35 5TN. Senior Lecturer for Teacher Training (Retired). 4 April 2023	Terence Willey Law Practice, 27a Cross Street, Ryde, Isle of Wight, PO33 2AA. Ref: MAW.LA.33457.Clough. (Alison Daphne Mears and Fiona Constance Clough)	5 October 2023	(4408270)
COLE, Mrs Mary (Mary Norman)	1 Dyson Close, Newbury, Berkshire, RG14 5QD. 28 March 2023	Penny Wright c/o Gardner Leader, White Hart House, Market Place, Newbury, RG14 5BA.	29 September 2023	(4409117)
COOK, Alice Lilian	78 Wyley Road, Coventry CV6 1NY. Nurse (Retired). 20 February 2023	Band Hatton Button LLP Solicitors, 4 October 2023 Earlsdon Park, 53-55 Butts Road, Coventry, CV1 3BH. Ref: CRM/ COO46/4. (Jonathan James Wilby and Malcolm Vaughan Thomas)		(4408267)
COOPER, Derek	1 Cook Avenue, Newport, Isle of Wight, PO30 2LL. 20 December 2022	JEROMES SOLICITORS LIMITED, 11 High Street, Sandown, Isle Of Wight, PO36 8DA (Jeromes Solicitors.)	29 September 2023	(4401313)
COOPER, Ann Sylvia	25 Stone Street, TUNBRIDGE WELLS, Kent, TN1 2QU. 19 November 2022	Michael Andrew Sawyer, The London Gazette (34638), PO Box 3584, Norwich, NR7 7WD.	1 October 2023	(4405543)
CREASY, Vera Grace	51 Bramwell Close, Sunbury on Thames, TW16 5PU. Housewife. 24 June 2023	Rigby Golding Solicitors, 57 Staines Road West, Sunbury on Thames, TW16 7AU. Ref: SW/CS/6283/ CREASY. (Susan Webster)	5 October 2023	(4408264)
CRISPE, Robert Nicholas	Field House, Trout Lane, Stockbridge, Hampshire, SO20 8EP. 28 March 2023	Lamb Brooks LLP, Victoria House, 39 Winchester Street, Basingstoke, Hampshire RG21 7EQ (Ref: ZJK/ 20024/2 Attn: Zara King)	29 September 2023	(4404896)
CROSS, Mrs Barbara (Barbara Croft)	155 Norby Estate, Thirsk, North Yorkshire, YO7 1BQ. 5 April 2023	Matthew Ainsworth c/o Eccles Heddon LLP, 24A Market Place, Thirsk, YO7 1LB.	29 September 2023	(4409251)
CURTIS, Shelley John	11 Boyslade Road, Burbage, Hinckley, Leicestershire, LE10 2RF. 30 August 2022	HEADLEYS SOLICITORS, 15 Station Road, Hinckley, Leicestershire, LE10 1AW (Kevin Anthony McCole and Roderick Keith Stephenson.)	30 September 2023	(4405307)
CUTLER, Mrs Janet Elizabeth (Janet Elizabeth Thompson)	4 Benefield Road, Oundle, PETERBOROUGH, PE8 4ET. Retired. 5 January 2021	Howell Jones Cyfreithwyr Solicitors, Nia Wyn Roberts, 36 STATION ROAD, LLANRWST, LL26 0DA.	29 September 2023	(4406030)
DE LA RUE, Peter Edward George	24 Firestone Glade, Wootton Bridge, Ryde, Isle of Wight, PO33 4LH. 27 January 2023	BONALLACK & BISHOP29 September 2023SOLICITORS, Rougemont House, Rougemont Close, Salisbury,29 September 2023Wiltshire, SP1 1LY (Jane Elizabeth De La Rue, Catherine Jane Hughes, Edward John De La Rue and Richard Andrew De La Rue.)29 September 2023		(4402679)
DYOS, Mark William	59 Junction Road, Ashford, Surrey, TW15 1NJ. 18 October 2022	KNIGHTS, 400 Dashwood Lang Road, Weybridge, Surrey, KT15 2HJ	29 September 2023	(4404322)
EASTERBROOK, Sheila Alison	Brynfield Manor, Brynfield Road, Langland, Swansea, SA3 4SX. 19 January 2023	HUTCHINSON THOMAS, Pendrill Court, 119 London Road, Neath, SA11 1LF (Anthony Robert Kirby.)	29 September 2023	(4401331)
GALLON, Bruno	3 Leneda Drive, Tunbridge Wells, Kent, TN2 5RJ. 27 July 2022	KEOGH CAISLEY LIMITED, 11 Lime Hill Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent, TN1 1LJ (Ref: G/2472/JM)	29 September 2023	(4402432)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notice of claims to be given	
GEDNY, Grace Olive	18 Glebe Way, Impington, Cambridge, CB24 9JB. 17 November 2022	THOMSON WEBB & CORFIELD SOLICITORS, 22 High Street, Histon, Cambridge, CB24 9JD (Paul Harding and Julianna Aston.)	29 September 2023	(4404960)
GISBY, Pamela Jean Ann	Rosedene Prince Crescent, Staunton Gloucester, GL19 3RF. 28 December 2022	DF LEGAL LLP, 34 Brunswick Road Gloucester, GL1 1JW Brunswick Road Gloucester, Gloucester, GB, GL1 1JW (Eleanor Robin Enid Taylor.)	29 September 2023	(4404618)
GRANNON, Beatrice Ann	92 Hall Road, Hull, HU6 8SB. 12 April 2023	GOSSCHALKS LLP, Queens Gardens, 29 September 2023 Hull, HU1 3DZ		(4405001)
GRIFFITH, Anne Wynne	New Forest Nursing Home, Fritham House, Lyndhurst, SO43 7HH. 11 February 2023	Swayne Johnson Solicitors, 2 Hall Square, Denbigh, LL16 3PA (Lynette Viney Passig.)	30 September 2023	(4406176)
GRIFFITHS, Pamela	45 Cwmgelli Close, Treboeth Swansea, SA5 9BZ. 21 October 2022	BWL SOLICITORS, Calvert House, 12 Calvert Terrace, Swansea (James David Jones & Nathan James Ebenezer.)	29 September 2023	(4403922)
GROOM, Roderick Allan	Hazeldene, The Slade, Lamberhurst, TN3 8HN. 19 December 2022	BERRY & LAMBERTS LLP, 11 Church Road, Tunbridge Wells, TN1 1JA (Paul Reader & William Moore.)	29 September 2023	(4405521)
HALL, Barbara Betty Joan (Barbara Betty Joan Layton Barbara Betty Joan Hibbert)	19 Yates Hay Road, Malvern, Worcestershire, WR14 1LH. 13 November 2022	THOMAS FLAVELL & SONS, Church Walk, Hinckley, LE10 1DN (Roger John Hibbert and Jeremy Neil Hibbert.)	29 September 2023	(4402730)
HARDMAN, Francia Mary Milray	Apartment 26, Hardy`s Court, 191 Dorchester Road, Weymouth, DT4 7NL. 6 November 2022	PORTER DODSON LLP, 21 South Street, Bridport, DT6 3NR (Catherine Mary Louise James.)	29 September 2023	(4404630)
HARRISON, Pamela Ann	21 Bluebell Road, Wick St Lawrence, Weston Super Mare, BS22 9BX. 7 May 2023	Wards Solicitors LLP, 37 Boulevard Weston Super Mare BS23 1PE (Anna Caroline Lyons and Timothy Paul Harrison .)	30 September 2023	(4406662)
HARTNELL, Mrs Jean	16 Swiss Cottage, Bollinbrook Road, Macclesfield, Cheshire, SK10 3DJ. 13 February 2023	Sally Barber, The London Gazette (34757), PO Box 3584, Norwich, NR7 7WD.	29 September 2023	(4408500)
HAYTON, Joan	53 Malvern Avenue, York, North Yorkshire, YO26 5SF. 1 April 2022	Lloyds Bank Plc, PO Box 5005, Lancing, GB, BN99 8AZ (Lloyds Bank Plc.)	30 September 2023	(4405801)
HEAD, Grace Iris	15 Brinkman Road, Linton, Cambridge, CB21 4XF. 12 June 2023	Adams Harrison, 14-16 Church Street, Saffron Walden, Essex CB10 1JW (Ref: MFP/TLB/Head) (Andrew Charles Head, Nigel Malcolm Head and Fiona Marie Alison McCormick.)	29 September 2023	(4406870)
HEALEY, Patricia Russell	Holmwood Care Ltd, Upper Olland Street, Bungay, NR35 1BE. 28 November 2022	HAROLD BELL INFIELDS & CO, Devon House, 174 Kingston Road, Ewell, Surrey, KT19 0SD (Caroline Sarah Healey.)	29 September 2023	(4405516)
HENCHCLIFFE, Mrs Mary	Guys Court Nursing Home, 409 Poulton Road, Fleetwood, FY7 7JY. 25 Parkstone Avenue, Thornton Cleveleys, Lancashire, FY5 5AE. Retired Print Finisher. 20 March 2022	Ruth Juliet Hendry, Milwyn Jenkins 26 September 2023		(4406707)
HODKINSON, Christine Anne	3 Arden Close, Leek, Staffordshire, ST13 5BF. 22 March 2023	KNIGHTS PROFESSIONAL 29 September 2023 SERVICES LIMITED, The Brampton, Newcastle-under-Lyme, Staffordshire, ST5 0QW (Charles Jones and Catherine Ann Smith.)		(4404148)
HOW, Mrs Heather	30 Nathan Drive, Waterthorpe, SHEFFIELD, S20 7LX. 7 June 2023	Craig How, 30 Nathan Drive, Waterthorpe, SHEFFIELD, S20 7LX.	29 September 2023	(4407623)
HULSE, Colin	Winters Park Care Home, Pategill Road, Penrith, CA10 2AJ. 9 June 2023	GAYNHAM KING & MELLOR, 2 Mason Court, Gillian Way, Penrith, GB, CA11 9GR	30 September 2023	(4402004)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notice of claims to be given	
JACOB, Irene Linda	Rodwell House, Rowtown, Addlestone, Surrey, KT15 1HH. 28 March 2022	W DAVIES SOLICITORS, Acorn House, 5 Chertsey Road, Woking, Surrey, GU21 5AB (Frederick John Lawson & Caroline Anne Batko.)	29 September 2023	(4403976)
JAMES, Barbara Valerie Margaret	3 Link Way, Staines-Upon-Thames, TW18 1EN. 25 May 2023	DALE & NEWBERY LLP, Clarence House, 31 Clarence Street, Staines- Upon-Thames, TW18 4SY (Graham Walter John Burton and Patrick Anthony Cotran.)	29 September 2023	(4402791)
JONES, Paula Joy	13 Kenley Avenue, Endon, Stoke-on- Trent, ST9 9HX. 10 June 2023	KNIGHTS PROFESSIONAL SERVICES LIMITED, The Brampton, Newcastle-under-Lyme, Staffordshire, ST5 0QW (Charles Jones.)	29 September 2023	(4404948)
JONES, Philip	Ty Hyfryd, 125 Neath Road, Rhos, Pontardawe, Swansea, SA8 3EH. Managing Director (Retired). 30 March 2022	D R James & Son, 3/4 Dynevor Terrace, Pontardawe, Swansea, SA8 4HY. Ref: PRV2544. (Ceri Ritchie and Jan Elizabeth)	2 October 2023	(4408259)
JONES, Patricia Jane	Mill Lane, East Hoathly, Lewes, BN8 6QB. 4 June 2023	Rix & Kay Solicitors LLP, P O Box 468 Uckfield East Sussex TN22 9GQ (Bruce David Clarke.)	29 September 2023	(4402622)
JOURNET, Malcolm John	26 St Heliers Rd, Blackpool, FY1 6JF. 6 July 2023	BERRYS SOLICITORS, 247 Church Street, Blackpool, FY1 3PB (Christopher Berry.)	30 September 2023	(4405253)
KNIGHT, Stanley Ernest	Meryan, Fyrsway, Fairlight, Hastings, East Sussex, TN35 4BG. 27 October 2022	HERINGTONS LLP, 19-21 Eversley Road, Bexhill, East Sussex, TN40 1HA (Angela Christine Knight.)	29 September 2023	(4402630)
KNOX-WHITE, Evelyn	53 Vegal Crescent, Englefield Green, Egham, TW20 0QF. 13 April 2023	LODGE BROTHERS LEGAL SERVICES, Ludlow House, Ludlow Road, Feltham, TW13 7JF (Lorna Diane Crone.)	29 September 2023	(4405787)
LACEY, Jean (Inman)	169 Tollgate Lane, Bury St Edmunds Suffolk, . 3 March 2023	Ashtons Legal, Ashtons Legal The Long Barn Fornham Business Court Fornham St Martin Bury St Edmunds Suffolk, IP31 1SL (Alan Brown & Matthew Cameron.)	29 September 2023	(4405782)
LANGSTON, Bryan George (Bryan Langston)	5 Fairlawns, Langley Road, Watford, WD17 4UH. 8 February 2023	PREMIER SOLICITORS, Premier House, Lurke Street, Bedford, Bedfordshire, GB, MK40 3HU (Derek Frank Langston.)	29 September 2023	(4404612)
LATACZ, Maria Concetta	29 Fairholme Road, West Knighton, Leicester, LE2 6GL. 26 December 2022	Josiah Hincks Solicitiors, 33 Leicester Road Blaby LE8 4GR (Fiorella Lena Clarke and Ronald Andrew Eagle .)	30 September 2023	(4406677)
LAWFORD, James Horace	75 Willoughby Crescent, Eastbourne, BN22 8RB. 19 November 2022	Mayo Wynne Baxter LLP, 3 Bell Lane Lewes, BN7 1JU (Letitia Angela Jackson.)	29 September 2023	(4404190)
LAWRENCE, Eileen Mona Kathleen	Bramble Cottage Care Home, 18 Carden Avenue, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 8NA. 7 July 2023	CooperBurnett LLP, Napier House, 14/16 Mount Ephraim Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent, TN1 1EE (Jason Timothy Conrad.)	29 September 2023	(4408686)
LEES, Rosemary Susan	11 Greville Close, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5HY. Administrator (Retired). 5 June 2022	 Fidelis Legal Services Limited, Fidelis 4 October 2023 House, 5 Low Moor Road, Lincoln, LN6 3JY. Ref: FEA1529H Lees. (Helen Claydon and Ian Peace) 		(4408269)
LEWIS, Audrey Verna	St Nicholas House, Churchstoke, Montgomery SY15 6AF Previously of Welsh Row, The Bog, Minsterley, Shropshire, SY5 0NH. 29 May 2023	ASHTON & CO SOLICITORS, Maple 29 September 2023 House, Sitka Drive, Shrewsbury Business Park, Shrewsbury, Shropshire, SY2 6LG (Richard Ashton.)		(4404667)
LITTLE, David	16 Hazelwood Road, Wilmslow, SK9 2QA. 4 May 2020	JB GASS SOLICITORS, Chadsworth House, Wilmslow Road, Handforth, SK9 3HP (Ruth Ritchie.)	30 September 2023	(4405891)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notice of claims to be given	
LITTLE, Shirley	16 Hazelwood Road, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 2QA. 9 November 2021	JB Gass Solicitors, Chadsworth House Wilmslow Road, Handforth, SK9 3HP (Ruth Ritchie.)	30 September 2023	(4405536)
LUMSDEN, Sir David James	26 Wyke Mark, WINCHESTER, SO22 5DJ. Retired musician. 25 February 2023	S J England Pearson, SJP Wills & Estates, Wellington House, 1 Corhampton Road, Bishops Waltham, SOUTHAMPTON, SO32 1NW.	30 September 2023	(4408330)
MACKELDEN, MRS JOAN (Joan Harpum)	113 Larch Crescent, Hoo Marina Park, Vicarage Lane, Rochester, Kent, ME3 9TQ. 26 April 2023	Greg Falcon c/o Horwood & James LLP, 7 Temple Square, Aylesbury, HP20 2QB.	29 September 2023	(4409104)
MACDONALD, Helen Mary	10 Dorset Road, Manchester, M19 3WA. 27 August 2022	Ramsdens Solicitors, 6-8 Harrison Road, Halifax HX1 2AQ (Ref: TFJ/ 879763-1) (Heather Mary MacDonald.)	29 September 2023	(4406938)
MARE, Guy Jean Jacques	Rua Itaparica 111, Jardin Simoes, Varginha, MG37063-005, Brazil. 10 July 2022	Lewis Nedas Law, 24 Camden High Street, London NW1 0JH (Ref: MIR/ 72117 Attn: Myles Reback) (Philip Kaye.)	2 October 2023	(4406428)
MARTIN, Christine Ann	11 Ferndene Court, Moor Road South, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE3 1NN. 16 January 2023	MUCKLE LLP, Time Central, 32 Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE1 4BF (Hugh Benson Welch and David Towns.)	29 September 2023	(4404038)
MCCARTHY, Marian Therese	84 Weston Park Crouch End London, N8 9TB. 28 November 2022	Hillman Legal Partnership, 91 Weston Park London, N8 9PR (Rebekah Agnes Hillman.)	29 September 2023	(4408682)
MIAH, Mohammad Azizul Hoque	43 Dunvegan Road London, SE9 1RZ. 26 June 2023	Judge & Priestley LLP, Justin House 6 West Street Bromley Kent BR1 1JN (Ref: NIAZ007/0001)	29 September 2023	(4402634)
MIDDLETON, Mary Ann Patricia	Thornfield Residential Home, 87 Scalwell Lane, Seaton EX12 2ST Formerly of Witchin Mill, Dalwood, Axminster, Devon, EX13 7HJ. 14 January 2023	SCOTT ROWE SOLICITORS, Chard Street, Axminster, Devon, EX13 5DS (James Michael Middleton.)	29 September 2023	(4402740)
MOLE, Mrs Bessie Muriel (Bessie Mole, Bessie Muriel Mole, Bussie Muriel Guest)	Holly Lodge Nursing Home, St. Catherines Road, Camberley, Surrey, GU16 9NP8 Hawthorn Road, Camberley, Surrey, GU16 8SD. 13 May 2022	Nicole Miller c/o Herrington Carmichael LLP, Brennan House Farnborough Aerospace Centre Business Park,, Farnborough,, GU14 6XR.	29 September 2023	(4409232)
MOLINA, Ms Yolius Alexandra Salas (Yolius Molina, Yolius Salas, Yolius Salas Molina)	Manor Court, 8 Manorgate Road, Kingston upon Thames, KT2 7AN. 29 January 2023	Sally-Ann Joseph c/o Rose & Rose, The Riverside Centre, 40 High Street, Kingston Upon Thames, KT1 1HL.	29 September 2023	(4408753)
MOLLIE, Barham Elizabeth (Molly Elizabeth Barham)	66 Speedwell Close, Guildford, Surrey, GU4 7HE. 4 October 2022	Charles Russell Speechlys LLP, One London Square, Cross Lanes, Guildford GU1 1UN (Ref: SZG/ 232512/00001)	29 September 2023	(4401689)
MOSES, Dawn	109 Winchester Way Bolton, BL2 5AG. 3 June 2023	 LATIMER LEE SOLICITORS LIMITED, 30 September 2023 13-15 Square Street, Ramsbottom, GB, BL0 9BL (Stephen Latimer, Patricia Latimer and Oliver Keegan.) 		(4406678)
MOSSOP, Mr Roy Steven	81 Exeter Drive, TAMWORTH, B79 7YQ. Electrician. 20 June 2023	Steven Mossop, 31 Willington Road, TAMWORTH, B79 8AS.	29 September 2023	(4408677)
MURAD, Malak Perihan Wajeeh Ahmed	Round Oak, Bishopsgate, Egham, TW20 0YW. 8 February 2022	MACFARLANES LLP, 20 Cursitor 29 September 2023 Street, London, EC4A 1LT (Embleton Trust Corporation Limited.)		(4403959)
MURPHY, Joseph Andrew	24 Keel Gardens, Southborough Tunbridge Wells, Kent, TN4 0JG. 25 September 2015	CRIPPS LLP, Number 22, Mount Ephraim, GB, TN4 8AS	29 September 2023	(4400436)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notice of claims to be given	
NICOL, Catriona Maria	165 Occupation Road, Corby, Northants, NN17 1EQ. Legal Receptionist (Retired). 1 February 2022	Fidelis Legal Services Limited, Fidelis House, 5 Low Moor Road, Lincoln, LN6 3JY. Ref: FEA1449H Nicol. (Helen Claydon and Ian Peace)	4 October 2023	(4408234)
NOEL, Thomas	Washmeres, Bircham Road, Houghton, King's Lynn, Norfolk Previously of Egleton & Glaston (two lodges on) Rutland Retreats Barnsdale, Avenue Exton, Oakham Rutland, LE15 8AH. 16 November 2022	FORSTERS LLP, 31 Hill Street, London, W1J 5LS (Charles Stuart Randall and John Leslie Drewitt.)	29 September 2023	(4402037)
O`FLANAGAN, Janette McDonald (Stalker)	12 Shelly Close, Cayton, Scarborough, YO11 3SZ. 1 May 2023	Thorpe & Co Solicitors, 17 Valley Bridge Parade, Scarborough, GB, YO11 2JX (Thorpe & Co.)	29 September 2023	(4405048)
O`GUEDES, Ivan Michael	36 Bergholt Road, Colchester, Essex, CO4 5AB. 5 April 2020	Wolsey Probate, 4 Museum Street, Ipswich, GB, IP1 1HT (Sandra Barbara Hoover.)	29 September 2023	(4404983)
OVERTHROW, Mr Peter John (Peter Overthrow)	Olbury Lodge, Stonehouse, Gloucestershire, GL10 3RT. 21 December 2019	Kirsty Gray c/o Family Wise Limited, 19 High Street, Calne, SN11 0BS.	29 September 2023	(4409330)
PRIMUS, MRS AGNES (WINNIE; Maiden name: MCGUIRE)This notice is in substitution for that which appeared in The Gazette Notice ID Number - 4406765 https:// www.thegazette.co.u k/notice/4406765	8 WARRENSIDE DEIGHTON HUDDERSFIELD HD2 1LP. 27 November 2022	The London Gazette (ATIU) PO Box 3584, Norwich NR7 7WD. (Paul and Beverley Primus.)	29 September 2023	(4409407)
PALMER, John Kenneth	Kenilworth Grange Care Home, 4 Spring Lane, Kenilworth, . 22 May 2023	Alsters Kelley Solicitors Itd, Hamilton House 20-22 Hamilton Terrace Leamington Spa, CV32 4LY	29 September 2023	(4405547)
PARKINSON, Gerald Alfred	79 Burniston Road, Scarborough, North Yorkshire, YO12 6PH. 4 June 2023	THORPE & CO SOLICITORS, 17 Valley Bridge Parade, Scarborough, GB, YO11 2JX (Thorpe & Co.)	30 September 2023	(4406665)
PRITCHARD, Norma Kathleen	44 Evans Avenue, Allestree, Derby, DE22 2EN. 14 August 2022	ELLIS-FERMOR & NEGUS, The Old Registry, 6 Derby Road, Belper, Derbyshire, DE56 1UU	29 September 2023	(4404973)
RICKATSON, MR ARTHUR JOHN DUDLEY	2a PADWELL ROAD, SOUTHAMPTON, SO14 6QX. RETIRED. 24 June 2022	RICHARD WOOD COHEN KNIGHTS LLP, ST GEORGES WORKS, 51 COLEGATE, NORWICH, NR3 1DD.	29 September 2023	(4407821)
RAMZAN, Mr Mohammed	79 Drummond Road, BIRMINGHAM, West Midlands, UK, B9 5XJ. Taxi Driver (retired). 2 December 2022	Mahmood Bi, Mahmood Bi, Unit 2b, Highgate Business Centre, BIRMINGHAM, B12 8EA.	2 October 2023	(4404544)
RASCHID, Muhammad Salman ((Salman Raschid))	15 Hillfield Mansions, Haverstock, Hampstead, London NW3 4QR. Consultant Psychiatrist (Retired). 15 February 2021	Storrar Cowdry Solicitors, India House, 16 White Friars, Chester CH1 1NZ. Ref: JLE/20537.1.4. (Arthur Sun Myint)	4 October 2023	(4408261)
REES, Ronald	16 Railway View, Caldicot, NP26 5GB. 8 November 2022	GRANVILLE-WEST, CHIVERS & MORGAN SOLICITORS, 50/51 Tredegar Street, Risca, Caerphilly, NP11 6BW (Ref: JMT/TD/ GRANV20-01)	29 September 2023	(4401560)
RING, Margaret Anne	Flat C, 5 Deerbrook Road, London, SE24 9BE. 19 December 2022	HIGGS LLP, 3 Waterfront Business Park, Brierley Hill, West Midlands, DY5 1LX (Higgs Trust Corporation Limited.)	29 September 2023	(4404697)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notice of claims to be given	
RINGWOOD, Raymond	10 Stanley Road, Mitcham, Surrey, CR4 2BH. 3 July 2022	Dean Manson Llp, 243-245 Mitcham Road, London, GB, SW17 9JQ (Clifford David Ringwood.)	29 September 2023	(4406599)
ROTHWELL, Simon Gordon	6 Pottery Yard, Liverton, Newton Abbot, Devon TQ12 6LR. Catering Supervisor. 25 May 2023	Beers LLP, 29 Fore Street, Kingsbridge, Devon TQ7 1AA.	4 October 2023	(4408262)
ROYDS, Ailsa Dorothea Elizabeth	Thihan, Tite Hill, Englefield Green, Egham, Surrey, TW20 0NJ. 21 August 2022	B P Collins LLP, 20 Station Road, Gerrards Cross, SL9 8EL (Ref: SXR.ROYD001.0003) (Sarah Reynolds & Elizabeth Royds.)	29 September 2023	(4402245)
RUSSELL, Iris Mary	4 Chestnut Close, Fornham All Saints, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk, IP28 6LH. 31 October 2022	Ashtons Legal LLP, The Long Barn, Fornham Business Court, Fornham St Martin, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk, IP31 1SL	29 September 2023	(4404928)
RUSSELL SMITH, Sidney Jacques	Jubilee House, Seckford Almhouses, Woodbridge, IP12 4NB. 26 September 2022	GOTELEE SOLICITORS LLP, 31-41 Elm Street, Ipswich, Suffolk, IP1 2Y (Peter Roy Crix & Jill Barbara Clarke.)	29 September 2023	(4405076)
STOCKTON, MR TERENCE HAMLET	103 CREWE ROAD, SHAVINGTON, CREWE, United Kingdom, CW2 5DW. 1 November 2021	Lynne Thornton, Louise Thornton, 50 Crewe Road, Shavington, CREWE, CW2 5JB.	2 October 2023	(4408282)
STOCKTON, JEAN	103 CREWE RD, SHAVINGTON, CREWE, United Kingdom, CW2 5DW. 16 January 2022	Lynne Thornton, Louise Thornton, 50 Crewe Road, Shavington, CREWE, CW2 5JB.	2 October 2023	(4408285)
SAMUEL, Miss Lawino	27 East Court Road, Worthing, West Sussex, BN14 7DA. Retail Cashier. 25 May 2022	Nsure Estate Planning Services, The London Gazette (34749), PO Box 3584, Norwich, NR7 7WD.	29 September 2023	(4407964)
SANN, Tin Tin ((Rose Raschid))	15 Hillfield Mansions, Haverstock, Hampstead London NW3 4QR. Manager (Retired). 15 February 2023	Storrar Cowdry Solicitors, India House, 16 White Friars, Chester CH1 1NZ. Ref: JLE20537.1.4. (Arthur Sun Myint)	4 October 2023	(4408266)
SCHULHOF, Norah Jane (Norah Schulhof, Norah Jane Radford, JEAN SCHULHOF)	9 Cadewell Crescent, Torquay, Devon, TQ2 7AE49 Hameau Fleuri, Montbonnot-Saint-Martin, France, 383309 Cadewell Crescent, Torquay, Devon, TQ2 7AE. 24 May 2023	Madeline Baker c/o Kitsons LLP, Minerva House, Orchard Way, Edginswell Business Park , Torquay , TQ2 7AF.	29 September 2023	(4409403)
SCUTT, Anthony Charles Raby	Greenshutters The Ridgeway, Brookwood, GU24 0EP. 3 November 2021	NEWLAW SOLICITORS, Helmont House, Churchill Way, GB, CF10 2HE	29 September 2023	(4401994)
SHERRATT, Mr David George	Orchard Cottage, Three Mile Lane, NEWCASTLE, ST5 5HH. Director. 17 December 2016	Cohen Bor Services Limited, Elliot Victor Cohen, 31 Sackville Street, MANCHESTER, M1 3LZ.	29 September 2023	(4406708)
SHILL, Mr Maloclm Hugh (Maloclm Shill)	6 Orchard Close, Stonehouse, Gloucestershire, GL10 3QA. 20 January 2022	Kate Cashmore c/o Red Kite Law LLP, Red Kite Law LLP, 18-20 Old Bridge, Haverfordwest, SA61 2ET.	29 September 2023	(4409318)
SILKSTONE, Geoffrey	Abbey Care Village, Scorton, Richmond, DL10 6EB Formerly Of 52 Lidgett Lane, Garforth, Leeds, LS25 1LL. 25 January 2023	MARTIN GAFFNEY SOLICITORS, The Old Bank, 51 Commercial Street, West Yorkshire, GB, LS26 0AN (Kathleen Mary Mckay.)	30 September 2023	(4405858)
SIMMONS, Thule Norna	21 Charminster Avenue, London, SW19 3EL. 12 September 2002	CROWN LAW SOLICITORS LLP, 16 29 September 2023 Crown Lane, Morden, GB, SM4 5BP (Vikesh Dinoo Bharakhda.)		(4403706)
SLYTH, David Robert	2 Copperfield, Billericay, Essex, CM11 2SB. 22 July 2022	BIRKETT LONG SOLICITORS, 29 September 2023 Phoenix House, Christopher Martin Road, Basildon, Essex, SS14 3EZ (Ref: CW/136674-2) (Nigel Robert Slyth and Adam David Slyth.)		(4402545)
SMITH, Joyce	6 Redgate Close, Wickford, Essex, SS11 8NG. 15 November 2022	JEFFERIES ESSEX LLP, 3rd Floor Dencora Court, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2BB (Peter John Banks.)	29 September 2023	(4404905)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	and date of Names addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives		
SMITH, Michael Geoffrey	51 High Street, Market Deeping, Lincolnshire, PE6 8ED. 1 October 2022	DOUBLE & MEGSON, 11 Market Place, Market Deeping, GB, PE6 8EA	29 September 2023	(4404998)
SMITH, Janet Mary	Portelet, 8 Cromwell Gardens, Marlow, SL7 1BG. 18 April 2023	LAND GRAHAM PARTNERSHIP LLP, 29 September 2023 Lacemaker House, 5-7 Chapel Street, Marlow, SL7 3HN (Timothy Neil Graham & Vanessa Rosemary Hoare.)		(4401000)
SMITH, Wedgwood	Auden House, 473 Audenshaw Road, Audenshaw, Manchester, M34 5PS. 19 March 2023	Sleigh, Son & Booth Solicitors, 129 September 2023Ashton Road, Droylsden, Manchester,M43 7AB (Christopher Thomas Sleigh)and Simon Thomas Sleigh.)		(4408683)
SMITH, Elizabeth Ann	6 Parmington Close, Callow Hill, Redditch, B97 5YL. 4 March 2023	HCB Solicitors Ltd, Croft House Moons, Moat Drive Redditch, B98 9HN (Peter James Smith.)	29 September 2023	(4408694)
SMITH, John Anthony	26 West End Lane, Horsforth, Leeds . 18 January 2021	JORDANS SOLICITORS (YORKSHIRE) LTD, 7a Wellington Road East, Dewsbury, West Yorkshire, WF13 1HF	29 September 2023	(4404320)
SMITH, William Trevor Ronald	24 Padnell Road, cowplain, Hampshire, PO8 8DZ. 15 December 2022	CHURCHERS, 12 High Street, fareham, Hampshire, PO16 7BL (Ref: LM/121251-003) (Kevin Trevor Smith and Karen Elizabeth Knight.)	29 September 2023	(4405292)
SMITH, Dennis (Denis Smith)	17 Mallard Way, Blyth, Northumberland, NE24 3PZ. 26 November 2022	ALDERSON LAW LLP, 4/8 Stanley Street, Blyth Northumberland, NE24 2BU (Richard Guy Goodings and Graham Smith.)	29 September 2023	(4405986)
SMITH, MR Thomas Graham	28 Russell Gardens, CHELMSFORD, CM2 8DB. Customs and Excise Officer and Author . 12 December 2022	Valued Estates Ltd, Alec John Smith, 7 Church Barns, Ware Road, WARE, SG12 8RL.	16 December 2023	(4409135)
SPENCER, Mrs Joyce Rose	20 Dalby Crescent, NEWBURY, RG14 7LB 9 July 2023	Deborah Ann Spencer, The London Gazette (34686), PO Box 3584, Norwich, NR7 7WD.	29 September 2023	(4406937)
STACEY, Mr Reginald William (Reginald Stacey)	Flat 7, Wellington House, 43 Abbey Road, Malvern, Worcestershire, WR14 3HH. 21 April 2023	Gregory Ashby c/o Whatley Recordon, 12 Worcester Road, Malvern, WR14 4QU.	29 September 2023	(4409036)
STALLEY, Thomas George	17 Warwick Gardens, Romford, RM2 6QS. 15 October 2022	Moss & Coleman, 170 - 180 High Street, Hornchurch, GB, RM12 6JP	29 September 2023	(4402449)
STOBBS, Graham Gordon	11 Woodcroft Road, Liverpool, L15 2HG. 22 December 2022	Newlaw Solicitors, Helmont House, Churchill Way, GB, CF10 2HE	30 September 2023	(4406461)
STRACEY, Irene Ann	96 Berkeley Drive, Hornchurch, Essex . 4 July 2023	PINNEY TALFOURD LLP, 30 High Street, Brentwood, Essex, CM14 4AJ (Matthew John Edwards.)	29 September 2023	(4402336)
STREET, Doris Mary (Trimby)	Rodley House, Harrison Way, Lydney, GL15 5BB. 29 October 2022	Will Writing and Probate Services, Lindsey House, Armstrong Way, Yate, Bristol, BS37 5NA 01454 32 26 66 (Nicholas Peter Burgess.)	29 September 2023	(4402732)
TAYLOR, Janet	32 Carleton Street, YORK, YO26 4XN. 6 April 2023	Gary Taylor, The London Gazette (34756), PO Box 3584, Norwich, NR7 7WD.	29 September 2023	(4408494)
TRAYLEN, Patricia Ann	4 Angle Lane, South Luffenham, Oakham, LE15 8PB. 5 August 2022	Straw & Pearce Solicitors, 18 Rectory Place, Loughborough, Leics., GB, LE11 1UU (Julie Brown.)		
TRAYNOR, Veronica	42 Woodhall Way, Beverley, HU17 7BJ. 14 February 2023	Pepperells Solicitors, 100 Alfred 30 September 2023 Gelder Street, Hull HU1 2AE (Katherine Traynor.)		(4406181)
TROTT, Mrs Ivy Elizabeth (Ivy Trott, Ivy Elizabeth Morgan)	14 Fremantle Road, Taunton, Somerset, TA1 3BS. 7 June 2023	Emma Pope c/o Clarke Willmott LLP , Blackbrook Gate, Blackbrook Park Avenue, Taunton, TA1 2PG.	29 September 2023	(4409408)

(Surname first) death of Deceased of Per claims in par		Names addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notice of claims to be given	
UNDERWOOD, Marshall Paul	Handford House Nursing Home, 27a Cumberland Street, Ipswich, Suffolk, IP1 3PA. 23 April 2023	KERSEYS SOLICITORS LLP, 32 Lloyds Avenue, Ipswich, Suffolk, IP1 3HD (Ref: GRS/UND027/0001) (Kimat Singh and Jane Elizabeth Riley.)	29 September 2023	(4403967)
VAN BALLEGOOYEN, Mrs Rosemary Ann (Rosemary Van Ballegooyen, Rosemary Ann Ward)	22 London End, Bedford, Bedfordshire, MK44 1SD. 18 July 2023	Ann Pryer c/o Sharman Law LLP, 1 Harpur Street, Bedford, MK40 1PF.	29 September 2023	(4409402)
VOCKINS, Leslie Sidney Edward	16 Lavender Grove Mitcham, CR4 3HU. 6 October 2022	Preuveneers LLP, 103-105 London Road, Mitcham Surrey, CR4 2JA (Denis Leslie Vockins.)	29 September 2023	(4405038)
VOSGUERICHIAN, Julieta	26 Kirkley Road London Greater London, SW19 3AY. 25 May 2023	Co-op Legal Services Limited, Aztec 650 Aztec West Almondsbury Bristol BS32 4SD (Ref: GHAR / 6417667P / Vosguerichian) (The Co-operative Trust Corporation.)	29 September 2023	(4405856)
WOOLSTON, MRS JOAN CHRISTINA	77 Watling Street, ST. ALBANS, AL1 2QF. retired Laboratory Technician . 17 December 2022	Maria Christina Davies, 118 Marley Fields, LEIGHTON BUZZARD, LU7 4WN.	30 September 2023	(4407955)
WATSON, Mr Robert William	22 Tilley Crescent, PRUDHOE, Northumberland, NE42 5FJ. Retired . 14 July 2023	Caris Robson LLP , Cameron Graham Hunter Caris, 7 Front Street, Prudhoe, United Kingdom, NE42 5HJ.	1 October 2023	(4408394)
WATTS, Brian James	13 Ladman Road, Stockwood, Bristol, BS14 8QH. 16 April 2023	Honey Legal, 28 Talbot Lane, Leicester, GB, LE1 4LR	29 September 2023	(4406434)
WELCH, Larry	31 Heol Teifi, Caldicot, NP26 4PQ. 16 December 2022	Twomlows Limited, 20 Newport Road, Caldicot, GB, NP26 4BQ	29 September 2023	(4404259)
WELLS, Charles Gleb	4 Torfield Road, Eastbourne East Sussex, BN21 2HN. 19 September 2021	CRIPPS LLP, Number 22, Mount Ephraim, GB, TN4 8AS	29 September 2023	(4401192)
WHITTAKER, Dorothy Margaret	17 A Von Gardens, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 6BP. 19 June 2023	MASSERS SOLICITORS, Rossell House, Tudor Square, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 6BT (Ref: MJW/ 098512) (Martin John Witherspoon and Timothy John Daniel Brooke.)	29 September 2023	(4405085)
WILLEY, Brian John Cecil	46 The Woodlands, Esher, Surrey, KT10 9DB. 16 January 2023	KNIGHTS, 400 Dashwood Lang Road, Weybridge	29 September 2023	(4403972)
WILLOCKS, Sandra (Sandra Pug Sandra Morgan)	27 Eastwood Road, The Mount, Shrewsbury, Shropshire SY3 8YJ, Previously of 59 Westwood Drive, Shrewsbury, Shropshire, SY3 8YB. 12 January 2023	ASHTON & CO LEGAL SERVICES TRADING AS ASHTON & CO SOLICITORS, Maple House, Sitka Drive, Shrewsbury Business Park, Shrewsbury, Shropshire, SY2 6LG (Simon Robert Goldhill.)	HTON & CO aple House, Sitka y Business Park, opshire, SY2 6LG	
WOODHEAD, June Marjorie	22 The Birches, Bramhope, LS16 9DL. 24 June 2023	abrdn Financial Planning, Minerva House, 29 East Parade, Leeds, LS1 5PS (Ref: 599224) (SKIPTON TRUSTEES LIMITED.)	eeds, LS1	
WOODS, Lilian Louisa	2 manor park, histon, cambridge, CB24 9JT. 25 April 2022	PRESTIGE LEGAL SERVICES, Matrix 29 September 2023 Business Centre, Nobel Way, Sheffield, S25 3QB (Katie Rebecca Hanson.)		(4404088)
STEEL, SYLVIA LILIAN	5 Bywell View, STOCKSFIELD, NE43 7LG. 5 July 2023	CARIS ROBSON LLP, 7 FRONT STREET, PRUDHOE, NE42 5HJ.	30 September 2023	(4407532)



Place a deceased estates notice online

Place a notice in both a local newspaper and online in The Gazette in one easy step, and protect the executor from unknown creditors and beneficiaries. Simply create an account or login to your existing Gazette account and complete the online notice placement form.

Benefits include:

- A cost-effective service
- A quick and easy process
- PO Box forwarding to retain anonymity
- The comfort that you are ensuring due diligence for your client
- A notice which is prominently recorded in the UK's official public record, easily accessible online and nationwide
- Providing the executor with peace of mind knowing they have taken sufficient steps to find any unknown creditors or beneficiaries



To place a notice visit www.thegazette.co.uk/wills-and-probate/place-a-deceased-estates-notice



0266

Terms and conditions relating to submission of notices

The Gazette (which includes the London, Belfast and Edinburgh Gazette) is an official public record and the United Kingdom's longest continuously published newspaper. It is managed by The National Archives (a non-ministerial government department) under a concessionary contract with The Stationery Office Limited ("TSO" or the "Publisher", as defined below). Any capitalised terms referred to in these terms and conditions relating to submission of notices are defined below.

By placing a Notice in The Gazette you are consenting to put official information permanently on the public record and in the public domain, online (in The Gazette website or via The Gazette mobile app), in print, and via a data service (rather than by having to search for notices on The Gazette website, customers can either create a pdf of the Notices that they are interested in, or subscribe to an electronic version of The Gazette (in full or in part) which is provided as a data service).

These terms should be read in conjunction with:

1 The Publisher's privacy policy

2 The Publisher's policies relating to submission of notice; and

3 Royal Mail general terms and conditions (applicable to Notices Placers utilising the Forwarding Service)

which (as amended from time to time) together govern the submission of Notices.

Notice Placers, as defined below, may place a Notice in The Gazette either because there is a statutory requirement to do so, or to do so voluntarily to put information in The Gazette in order to create an official record of fact. All Notice Placers must have the authority to place the notice that they submit for publishing. TSO, as the Publisher, is required to verify the authority of Notice Placers who place Notices and has the authority to refuse to publish Notices from Notice Placers whose authority cannot be effectively verified.

Notices received for publication usually fall under the following broad headings:

Church, Companies, Environment and Infrastructure, Health and Medicine, Honours and awards, Money, Parliament and Assemblies, People, Royal Family and State. Further information can be found at <u>www.thegazette.co.uk</u>.

These terms and conditions ("Terms and Conditions") govern submission of Notices (as defined below) to The Gazette. By submitting Notices, howsoever communicated, whether at the website <u>www.thegazette.co.uk</u> (the "Website") or by email, post and/or facsimile, the Notice Placer (as defined below) agrees to be bound by these Terms and Conditions. Where the Notice Placer is acting as an agent or as a representative of a principal, the Notice Placer warrants that the principal agrees to be bound by these Terms and Conditions.

The Publisher reserves the right to modify these Terms and Conditions at any time. Such modifications shall be effective immediately upon publication. By submitting Notices to The Gazette after the Publisher has published such modifications, the Notice Placer, including any principal, agrees to be bound by the revised Terms and Conditions.

For the avoidance of doubt the Royal Mail's terms and conditions above will be read subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement and the Publisher's own terms referenced above will take precedence. The Publisher is not liable to the Notice Placer for the availability, access and/or any accuracy of any information placed on any third-party website.

1 Definitions

1.1 In these Terms and Conditions:

"Authorised Scale of Charges" means the scale of charges set out at in the printed copy of the Gazette or at <u>www.thegazette.co.uk/place-notice/pricing</u>, as modified from time to time;

"**Charges**" means the payment due for the acceptance of a Notice by the Publisher payable by the Notice Placer as set out in the Authorised Scale of Charges;

"Forwarding Service" means the postal service provided indirectly via The Royal Mail, in order to use The Gazette's postal box for correspondence in order to prevent a personal address from being publicly and permanently available on the official public record;

"Local Newspaper Notice" means any notice placed in a local newspaper other than The Gazette;

"Notice" means all advertisements and state, public, legal or other

notices (without limitation) submitted for potential publication in The Gazette by the Notice Placer, save in respect of any Local Newspaper Notice, to which other terms may apply where indicated in these Terms and Conditions;

"Notice Placer" means any agency, company, firm, organisation or person who has requested to place a Notice in The Gazette, whether acting on their own account or as agent or representative of a principal;

"Publisher" means The Stationery Office Limited and or TSO, with registered company number 03049649, acting in accordance with the concessionary contract awarded by The National Archives.

- "Royal Mail" means the Royal Mail Group Limited.
- 1.2 the singular includes the plural and vice-versa; and
- 1.3 any reference to any legislative provision shall be deemed to include any subsequent re-enactment or amending provision.

2 By submitting a Notice to the Publisher, the Notice Placer agrees to be bound by these Terms and Conditions which, unless stated otherwise in these Terms and Conditions, represent the entire terms agreed between the parties in relation to the publication of Notices in The Gazette and which every Notice shall be subject to. For the avoidance of doubt, these Terms and Conditions shall prevail over any other terms or conditions (whether or not inconsistent with these Terms and Conditions) contained or referred to in any correspondence or documentation submitted by the Notice Placer or implied by custom, practice or course of dealing which the parties agree shall not apply, unless otherwise expressly agreed in writing by the Publisher.

3 The Publisher reserves the right, to be exercised at its sole and absolute discretion, to make reasonable efforts to verify the validity of the Notice Placer.

4 The Publisher may, at its sole and absolute discretion edit the Notice, subject to the following restrictions:

4.1 the sense of the Notice submitted by the Notice Placer will not be altered;

4.2 Notices shall be edited for house style only, not for content;

4.3 Notices can be edited to remove obvious duplications of information;

4.4 Notices can be edited to re-position material for style;

4.5 any additions, amendments or deletions required in order to include the minimum necessary information set out in any Notice guidelines shall be confirmed with the Notice Placer; and

4.6 subject to clause 5 below, no amendments to the text (other than those made as a consequence of 4(i) - (v) above) shall be made without confirmation from the Notice Placer.

For the avoidance of doubt, the Notice Placer agrees and accepts that, subject to the limited rights to edit any Notice referred to above, it is the Notice Placer that shall be solely responsible for the content of any Notice, including its validity and accuracy and that the Publisher shall not be responsible for, nor shall have any liability in respect of such content in any way whatsoever.

5 The Notice Placer accepts that it submits a Notice entirely at its own risk and that the Publisher shall have the sole and absolute discretion whether to accept a Notice for publication; whether to publish it (including after acceptance); the timing of any publication of a Notice; or whether to remove or withdraw the Notice after publication, such decision to be final and without liability on the part of the Publisher. The Notice Placer must satisfy itself as to the legal, statutory and/or procedural requirements and accuracy relating to any Notice and, for the avoidance of doubt, the Publisher shall have the sole and absolute discretion to refuse to publish or withdraw from publication (if already published) any Notices where the content of the Notice, in the Publisher's sole and absolute opinion, may not comply with any such requirements. In instances where publication has not yet taken place, the Publisher shall use all reasonable endeavours to notify the Notice Placer of any action required to remedy any deficiency and publication shall not take place until the Publisher is reasonably satisfied that such action has been taken by the Notice Placer. Where publication has taken place the Notice placer will be sent communication with the proposed remedy which may include, but is not limited to, removal, reinsertion, retraction or substitution notice. The Notice Placer agrees and accepts that the mutual obligations and undertakings under this Agreement are sufficient consideration for the enforceability of these terms and conditions which the Notice Placer agrees are fair and reasonable.

6 Save for any liability that cannot be excluded or restricted by law, The National Archives or the Publisher's (including any successor organisations, affiliates, officers, directors, agents, subcontractors and/or employees) total aggregate liability whether arising from the acts and/or omissions of The National Archives or the Publisher arising out of or made in connection with any Notice or otherwise for any and all liabilities, losses, damages, expenses, costs (including all interest, penalties, legal costs and other professional costs and/or expenses), whether in contract (including under an indemnity or warranty), tort (including negligence), misrepresentation, equity, breach of statutory duty, strict liability or otherwise incurred shall be limited to one hundred and fifty per cent (150%) of the value of the Charge paid for such Notice under these Terms and Conditions.

6A Other than as set out in clause 6 above, neither the Publisher, nor The National Archives, shall have any liability in respect of any act and/or omission of the Notice Placer and/or any third party or in respect of any Notice submitted by any Notice Placer for potential publication in The Gazette, which the Notice Placer warrants and accepts is solely its responsibility.

7 For the avoidance of doubt, subject to clause 6 above and save for the payment of the Charges, in no circumstances shall either party be liable for any losses including, without limitation, loss of revenues, profits, contracts, business or savings or anticipated savings, any loss of goodwill or reputation, or any special, indirect or consequential damages (however arising, including negligence).

8 Where the Publisher is responsible for a failure to publish, or has published a Notice in error or with an error, the Publisher shall, at no charge to the Notice Placer, either publish the Notice at the next suitable opportunity, or in the event of an error, remove the Notice or publish a reinsertion, retraction or substitution Notice as appropriate at the next suitable opportunity. Both parties agree (including on behalf of any principal, if applicable) that this shall be the sole remedy of the Notice Placer (including any principal, if applicable) and the full extent of the limit of the Publisher's liability in these circumstances.

9 In the event that the Publisher believes, in its sole opinion, a Notice Placer is submitting Notices in bad faith, is in breach of clause 11 below, or has dealings with Notice Placers who are in breach of these Terms and Conditions or has breached such Terms and Conditions previously, the Publisher may require further verification of information to be provided by the Notice Placer and may, at its sole and absolute discretion, delay publication of those Notices until it is satisfied that the Notice it has received is based on authentic information.

10 The location of the Notice in The Gazette shall be at the discretion of the Publisher. For the avoidance of doubt, the Notice shall be published in the house style of The Gazette.

11 The Notice Placer warrants and undertakes to the Publisher:

11.1 that it has the (legal) right, power and authority to submit the Notice;

11.2 the Notice is true and accurate in all respects and does not mislead or contain potentially fraudulent information;

11.3 the Notice is submitted in good faith, does not contravene any law (statutory or otherwise), nor is it in any way illegal, defamatory or an infringement of any other party's rights or of any applicable advertising regulations, guidelines or codes of practice, nor is it subject to any court order prohibiting such publication.

12 To the extent permissible by law the Publisher excludes all warranties, conditions or other terms, whether implied by statute or otherwise, relating to the placing of any Notices.

The Notice Placer agrees and accepts that the Publisher is reliant upon the services of the Royal Mail in order to deliver the Forwarding Service and accordingly any failure and/or inability of the Royal Mail to deliver the Forwarding Service shall in so far as reasonably possible not put the Publisher to be in breach of this Agreement unless the Publisher was the sole contributory to the breach and/or negligent on its part to properly supervise the Royal Mail in relation to the Services. 13 The Notice Placer agrees to fully indemnify (as a debt) and hold the Publisher and The National Archives or any successor organisation, including any affiliates, officers, directors, agents, subcontractors and employees harmless from all liabilities, costs, expenses, damages and losses (including, without limitation) any direct, indirect, consequential and/or special losses and/or damage, loss of profit, loss of reputation and/or goodwill and all interest, penalties and legal costs (calculated on a full indemnity basis) and all other professional costs and/or expenses (including legal costs) suffered or incurred (including negligence) in respect of any matter arising out of, in connection with or relating to any Notice (including, without limitation, clause 11 of the Terms and Conditions) and

including (without limitation) in respect of any claim and/or demand (including threatened and/or potential claims or demands) made by any third party which may constitute a breach and/or potential breach by the Notice Placer (or their principal) of these Terms and Conditions or of any law and/or any of the rights of a third party. The Publisher shall consult with the Notice Placer as to the way in which such applicable claims, demands or potential claims or demands are handled but the Publisher shall retain the sole, absolute and final decision on all aspects of any matter arising from the aforementioned indemnity, including the choice of instructing legal representatives, steps taken in or related litigation and/or decisions to settle the case. The Notice Placer shall use best endeavours to provide, at its own expense, such co-operation and assistance as the Publisher may reasonably request including in respect of any principal (if applicable) and including, without limitation, the provision of and/or access to witnesses, access to premises and delivery up of documents and/or any evidence, including supporting any associated litigation and/or dispute resolution process.

14 The Notice Placer shall promptly notify the Publisher in writing of any actual, threatened or suspected claim made by a third party or parties against the Notice Placer and/or the Publisher in relation to a Notice. The Publisher reserves the right, following a claim or threatened claim, to immediately remove the Notice which is the subject of the complaint from the website at www.thegazette.co.uk and all other websites controlled by the Publisher containing the Notice, as well as from any other medium in which the Notice has been placed that is controlled by The Gazette, where possible. The Publisher may (at its sole and absolute discretion) require the Notice Placer to amend the Notice at its own cost before it agrees to republish the Notice if it is capable of rectification to avoid the claim, threatened or suspected claim. Any reinstatement of the Notice shall be at the sole and absolute discretion of the Publisher, whose decision in respect of such matter shall be final.

In exceptional circumstances, for example if the Notice was found by the Publisher to have been submitted by an unauthorised Notice Placer, the Publisher (upon receiving written approval from The National Archives) will remove a Notice in its entirety from www.thegazette.co.uk, but will retain the Notice identification online and include explanatory text saying why and when the Notice was removed.

15 The Notice Placer acknowledges that the Publisher may re-use Notices and/or allow third parties to re-use Notices accepted for publication in The Gazette for ongoing Gazette-related activity – for example to create a company profile page on The Gazette website and where you have also opted for a newspaper advertisement as well as a Gazette notice – and hereby assigns to the Publisher for and on behalf of the Crown, all rights, including but not limited to, copyright and/or other such intellectual property rights (as applicable) in all Notices, and warrants that any such activity in respect of any Notice (including any activity in the preparation of such Notice for publication in The Gazette) by the Publisher and/or third parties does not and will not infringe any legal right of the Notice Placer or any third party. For the avoidance of doubt, all Notices and any content therein shall be Crown copyright and may be subject to the Open Government Licence (or any variation thereof).

16 The Notice Placer accepts that the purpose of The Gazette is to disseminate information of interest to the public as widely as possible in the public interest. The Notice Placer accepts that the information contained in the Notices published in The Gazette may be used for additional purposes by the Publisher or third parties after publication as stated above and that such use may be beyond the control of The Gazette. In such instances, the Notice Placer agrees that the Publisher shall have no liability whatsoever in respect of such use by the Publisher or third parties. The Gazette will at all times act with confidentiality, discretion and adhere to any legislative requirements.

17 The Notice Placer acknowledges and agrees that the publication of any Notice is subject to any court order and/or direction of the court or such other regulatory and/or enforcement authorities including the Information Commissioner's Office, the police, the Financial Conduct Authority (and such other related regulatory organisations), the Solicitors Regulation Authority and such other authorities as may be applicable (without limitation) and that the Publisher may delay, refuse to publish or withdraw from publication if it has received evidence to that effect and may not publish such notice until it has received written evidence from the court (as the Publisher may reasonably require from time to time) that demonstrates that any previous order and/or direction has been withdrawn and/or is no longer applicable (as the Publisher may reasonably require from time to time) and/or, subject to any statutory and/or applicable laws, The Gazette may share information and/or data related to the Notice and/or the Notice Placer's account related to such authorities and the Notice Placer hereby consents to such disclosure(s).

18 In respect of any Local Newspaper Notice, this clause 18 shall apply. For the avoidance of doubt, all other terms of the Terms and Conditions shall apply to Local Newspaper Notices only to the extent that they do not conflict with the terms set out below. In the event of any conflict, the terms set out in this clause 18 shall prevail:

18.1 The Local Newspaper Notice may be placed in a local newspaper by any subcontractor and/or a third party organisation at the Publisher's sole and absolute discretion and the Notice Placer hereby consents to such use (including any activity that is ancillary and/or reasonably necessary to such use). For the avoidance of doubt, this may include the processing of personal data in accordance with the EU General Data Protection Regulation (Regulation 2016/679), and any legislation which implements, amends, re-enacts or replaces it in England and Wales, Northern Ireland or Scotland ("GDPR"), by the Publisher, any subcontractor and/or third party organisation, together with the local newspaper and related organisations;

18.2 The placement of a Local Newspaper Notice shall be upon the standard terms and conditions of the local newspaper in question in addition to these Terms and Conditions. The Notice Placer expressly agrees to such local newspaper terms and by submitting a Local Newspaper Notice to The Gazette, expressly consents to the Publisher, its subcontractors and/or any applicable third party organisation agreeing to such terms on behalf of the Notice Placer;

18.3 To the extent that such local newspaper and the applicable terms allow, where the Publisher, any subcontractor, any third party acting on behalf of the Publisher and/or the local newspaper is responsible for any error, the Publisher shall arrange for the local newspaper to publish the corrected Local Newspaper Notice at no additional cost to the Notice Placer. Both parties agree (including on behalf of any principal, if applicable) that this shall be the sole remedy of the Notice Placer (including any principal, if applicable) and the full extent of the limit of liability in these circumstances:

In the event that a corrected Local Newspaper Notice is not published for whatever reason, the total aggregate liability of the Publisher and The National Archives, whether direct or indirect, and including (without limitation) all liabilities, losses, damages, expenses, costs (including all interest, penalties, legal costs and/or other professional costs and/or expenses) suffered or incurred, howsoever arising (including negligence), whether arising from the acts and/or omissions of the Publisher, The National Archives and/or the Notice Placer and/or any third party (including, without limitation, any principal of the Notice Placer) or arising out of or made in connection with the Notice or otherwise shall be limited to the value of the Local Newspaper Notice placed through The Gazette except that nothing in these Terms and Conditions shall limit or exclude any liability for fraudulent misrepresentation, or for death or personal injury resulting from the Publisher's or The National Archives' negligence or the negligence of the their agents, subcontractors and/or employees or third parties acting on behalf of the Publisher.

19 In respect of the use of the Forwarding Service, which is subject to Clause 12 (above), The Gazette will replace the Notice Placer or executor's address with The Gazette's postal box address in the Notice, and Local Newspaper Notice if applicable. All correspondence received will be sent via Royal Mail from The Gazette to the Notice Placer or executor (if different).

Please be aware that correspondence received by The Gazette's postal box (subject to the final condition of the mail and delivery of the same), will using reasonable endeavours be opened, scanned, and securely stored. The scans will be retained for as long as the service remains (paid for and) in place and for a period of 6 months beyond that time, so that any copies of claims can be requested and communicated to the executor (for example in circumstances where Royal Mail has failed to deliver a claim) and in using this service you are consenting to the provisions of this clause; The Gazette will at all times act with confidentiality, discretion and adhere to any legislative requirements.

The Forwarding Service will remain in place for a period of 10 months from publication of the Notice in The Gazette, or 10 months from publication of the Notice in a Local Newspaper, in line with the Inheritance (Provision for Family and Dependants) Act 1975. After the 10 months period has lapsed any correspondence received will be posted to the sender where possible and or securely destroyed, and the Notice Placer or executor's name and address details will be removed from the Forwarding Service.

20 The Notice Placer accepts that the Charges may be amended from time to time and will be payable at the rate in force at the time of invoicing unless otherwise agreed by the Publisher in writing. The Charges must be paid in full by the Notice Placer in advance of publication unless other requirements of the Publisher in respect of the payment of such Charges (as determined from time to time) are notified to the Notice Placer.

21 Please note that TSO uses Stripe on its eCommerce sites to process credit or debit card transactions. Goods that are out of stock are charged for immediately and despatched when the goods are in stock. By placing an order you agree to this process.

22 If the Notice Placer wishes to make a complaint, all such complaints shall be submitted in writing to customer.services@thegazette.co.uk

23 Save in respect of The National Archives (or any successor organisation), a person who is not a party to these Terms and Conditions has no right under the Contracts (Rights of Third Parties) Act 1999 to enforce any term of these Terms and Conditions but this does not affect any right or remedy of a party specified in these Terms and Conditions or which exists or is available apart from that Act.

24 These Terms and Conditions and all other express terms of the contract shall be governed and construed in accordance with the laws of England and Wales and the parties hereby submit to the exclusive jurisdiction of the English courts.

All communications on the business of The London Gazette should be addressed to The Gazette, PO Box 3584, Norwich NR7 7WD Telephone: +44 (0)333 200 2434 Email: Iondon@thegazette.co.uk



	AUTHORISED SCALE OF CHARGES From 1 January 2023		Public sector placing mandatory notices or state notices		dvertisers
	All charges are exclusive of VAT at the prevailing rate, currently 20%	XML, webform, Gazette template	Other	XML, webform, Gazette template	Other
	No VAT is payable on printed copies	Ex VAT	Ex VAT	Ex VAT	Ex VAT
	Corporate and Personal Insolvency Notices	£0.00	£24.60	£80.00	£109.20
	(2 - 5 Related Companies/Individuals charged at double the single rate)	£0.00	£49.20	£160.00	£218.40
1	(6 - 10 Related Companies charged at treble the single rate)	£0.00	£73.80	£240.00	£327.60
	[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency (England and Wales) Rules 2016, Companies (Forms) (Amendment) Regulations 1987 and any subsequent amending legislation]				
2	Deceased Estates Notices Pursuant to s.27 Trustee Act 1925			£80.00	£109.20
	All other Notices - charged by event	£0.00	£24.60	£80.00	£109.20
3	(2 - 5 Related events will be charged at double the single rate)	£0.00	£49.20	£160.00	£218.40
	(6 - 10 Related events will be charged at treble the single rate)	£0.00	£73.80	£240.00	£327.60
	If you are unsure how to price your notice or your notice contains more than 40 events please contact london@thegazette.co.uk				
4	Offline proofing		£44.50		£49.75
5	Late advertisements - accepted after 11.30am, two days prior to publication		£44.50		£49.75
6	Withdrawal of Notices - after 11.30 am, two days prior to publication		£24.60	£80.00	£109.20
7	Other services				
	A brand, logo, map, signature image	£63.45	£63.45	£72.55	£72.55
	Forwarding service for Deceased Estates	£63.45	£63.45	£72.55	£72.55
	Newspaper placement for Deceased Estates (webform and template only)	£220.00		£220.00	
	Redaction of information within a published notice	£216.40	£216.40	£240.70	£240.70
	Reinsertion of notice	£24.60	£24.60	£80.00	£109.20

• A single edition of the printed copy is available to notice placers for £8.00 and non-notice placers for £16.00 (VAT exempt)

• An annual subscription to the printed copy is available to notice placers for £1,984.00 and non-notice placers for £3,967.50(VAT exempt)

• An annual subscription to the pdf copy is available to all customers for £727.50 (VAT exempt)

• A commemorative edition of this issue, or any past issue of The Gazette, is available for £75.00 (VAT exempt)

• Take advantage of The Gazette's research service: £30.00 for an individual/company name

For more information or to purchase a subscription or a commemorative edition, please telephone +44 (0)333 200 2434 or email customer.services@thegazette.co.uk, or visit www.thegazette.co.uk/shop

For more information and pricing for our data service please telephone +44 (0)1603 985949 or email data@thegazette.co.uk



Published by TSO (The Stationery Office), a Williams Lea company, and available from:

Online www.tsoshop.co.uk

Mail, Telephone & E-mail

TSO PO BOX 29, Norwich, NR3 1GN Telephone orders/General enquiries: +44 (0)333 202 5070 E-mail: customer.services@tso.co.uk Textphone: +44 (0)333 202 5077



Published and printed in the UK by The Stationery Office Limited under the authority and superintendence of Jeff James, Controller of His Majesty's Stationery Office and King's Printer of Acts of Parliament